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~ FRAUD AND ABUSE IN PENSIONS AND
RELATED EMPLOYEE BENEFET PLANS

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 4, 1981

U.S. HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES,
SELECT COMMITTEE ON AGING,
Washington, D.C.

The committee met pursuant to notice, at 9:45 a.m., in room
2118, Rayburn House Office Building, Hon. Claude. Pepper (chair-
man of the committee) presiding.

Members present: Representatives Pepper of Florida, Rinaldo of
New Jersey, Mica of Florida, Lantos of California, Albosta of Michi-
gan, Boner of Tennessee, Tauke of Iowa, Wortley of New York, Daub

of Nebraska, Craig of Idaho, and Carman of New York.

Also present: Representative Bennett of Florida.
Staff present: Charles H.. Edwards III, chief of staff; Val Hala-

mandaris, senior counsel; Kathleen T. Gardner, professmnal staff

member; Roger Thomas, profesqonal staff member; Marie Brown,
executive secretary; Dayle Berke, spemal counsel; Linda Eaker, sec-
retary; Walter Guntharp, minority staff dlrector Paul Schlegel,
deputy miriority staff director; and Nancy E. Hobbs, minority staff
director, Subcommlttee on Retlrement Income and Employment.

OPENING STATEMENT OF CHAIRMAN CLAUDE PEPPER
Chairman Prpper. The committee will come to order, please.

Those who follow the events in Congress are aware of the fact

that some time ago, this committee initiated legislation to aid re-

- tired people in having sufficient funds to live comfortably upon

after their retirement.
‘By proposing, one, that there be a universal pension system so

. that everybody v,ould be covered by pension and, two, encourage

savings by Government subsidy on the part of prlmarlly the work-

- ing people of the country who generally don’t have an opportunlty

to lay back much in savings.

We're concerned very much wrth this subject of pensions because

about 50 percent only of the working people of this country are
even covered by pension plans.

About 20 or 25 percent of the people who are covered by pension
plans for one reason or another haven’t any pension when they
retire.

One of the reasons is, in most cases, you have to be covered by a.

pension plan for 10 years before the pension plan vests. So if you

move from one employer to another, you may lose an opportumty,
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for the vesting of your pension, therefore, not receive anything
when you later retire.

So, we are very much concerned about this matter because we
want to try to supplement what seniors receive from secial security
through pensions and by savings as much as we can.

Some 28 percent of the people who receive social security bene-
fits have no other source of income whatsoever and even with
social security, about 16 percent of the elderly people of this coun-
try, people over 65 have incomes above the poverty level.

So you can see how important having a pension is to the retired
person in our country.

So, today we are concerned with the integrity of those pension
funds and what can be done to prevent and to correct fraud and
abuse in these plans.

Whether established by private employers or through the collec-
tive bargaining process, employers and employees agree to set aside
certain amount of wages in trust to pay for health care to purchase
life and disability insurance and to pay retirement benefits when

workers retire. .
These trust funds are managed by individuals, fiduciaries, who

~ are legally responsible to protect such funds against fraud, abuse,

waste, and mismanagement. There are approximately 1.5 million
employee benefit plans in the United States at the present time
with combined assets of some $600 billion, the largest reservoir of
private capital in the United States today. .

Needless to say, therefore, this tremendous pool of money is in-
viting prey for the sharks of the financial world. From the late
1950’s to the preszat, there have been recurrent indications that
much of this money was being diverted into the pockets of the
unscrupulous. ]

The Congress reacted in 1974 by passing the Employee Retire-
ment Income Security Act [ERISA] which imposes on officers of
these trusts a fiduciary duty to manage the funds as would a “pru-
dent man” and makes them personally liable for any improper di-
version of these funds.

The Congress has imposed the duty for enforcing ERISA’s fidu-
ciary provisions on the Department of Labor.

I regret to say that there is abundant evidence that the Depart-
ment of Labor has been grossly derelict in its responsibility to en-
force this and other provisions of ERISA.

It is also clear that employee benefit trust funds are being looted
on a scale that few have dared to dream possible. .

The committee of the Congress which has exposed these huge
frauds and deriliction of duty by the Labor Department is the
Senate Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations. .

I am pleased that we have Senator Nunn with us this morning.
Senator Nunn presided over these investigations and is to be com-
mended for the hearings his committee has conducted and the re-
ports they have released.

The purpose of this hearing this morning is to chronicle the cate-
gories of fraud and abuse, to explore the techniques involved, and
expose the weaknesses in the pension and welfare benefit system
which allow such abuses to take place.
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I can imagine no issue of i
an_ 12 S of greater importance, t g
fxmerui::}al s 25 million senior citizens, but to ;.)11 Workingn?kmg?ilgantso
can think of no more contemptlblg act than the conspiracy of

Rinaldo.

STATEMENT OF REPRESENTATIVE MATTHEW J. RINALDO

Mr. RiNaLDo. Thank you, Mr. Chair i i
: - The » Mr. man. I listened with in-
terest to your opening staterqent and I have to agree Vtgrll1a1: %12?‘?:1&3-
1n§ union and employee pension funds certainly is one of the cruel-
esItm.'lmes being perpetuated against the American worker. "
o Ils 1}01:1 a new pheno.menon of minor consequence. It is an old
ar .t.mlg t say, Increasingly serious problem that touches millions
5:1 m}e;nf. You mentioned, for example, that there are a million
an _? nalf such funds that contain an estimated $600 billion pri-
maArsl g: in }Vﬁlﬁer an(cil employee contributions. P
ou further indicated, Mr. Chairman, because of th
;)if;) Irlncfxgsﬁsnll’zolved, :h(fe funds are inviting targets fgr ab(:l:g.n%%lrl:
conn e Present the single largest pool of money in the entire
The Employee Retirement Incom i i
_ ! e Security Act i
if};l;: ;lsle;gufutmzsdagamst fraud and abuse.y The Il)sepiistlrgx'gi% f,%
s stated, 1s empowered to oversee the h i
of these funds and to mainfain a vigi o Tvestiancn
; ent igati
and 13'%§ecutlon ttl(: %revent the misug;tle of tﬁ‘g%?)?e;f @vestlgatlons
' m sure that we’re going to hear today that th
%Iﬁlplementgd to protect these funds are lacking in >effecii\?f;llfleegsg2:;.133
Iagil;nthere 18 need for additional legislation. i
J1 sure we are going to come to the conclusi i
serlous question as to Whet}ler or not the Governlg'ﬁerf??ltag;)e::nlz a}
gres?;vef enough in lavestigating abuses of the funds and as ga
?Sﬁ od this lack of aggressiveness, trusiees of these ’funds have
kligkgggks()ff hcount!ess millions of dollars through such devices as
ick , phon ] | ]
plain saiighy th}é ﬂ:'nsurance schemes, fraudulent loans, and just

The victim, unfortunately, is the worker who's faithfully contrib-

uted to the f i . :

ing. e fund in order to enjoy the security of a pension on retir-
To steal this security, to im i ‘ 3 .

. : S ; poverish worke , :

18 Cili';ta}gﬂy a crime of the most dispicable naggrg.l their later years,

g oo 1t occurs. And unfortunately, little is being done to prevent

Mr. Chairman, we do the agi
n, ging worker a great servi
zg’rll‘ié i(; aclzf;ngélirélgerilt ym; cfl'or holding this hea%ling, belc;z.llfse avlvlgai
: ere today is centering the light of ic con-
demnation on these crimes and we should: try %o see It)l];lgilslzsgg
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proper resource of Government is cpmmitted to the taslfzf of restor-
ing honesty and reliability to the private pension system.

Before closing, I would certainly like to recognize and welcome
two distinguished members of the New Jersey State government,
Mr. Chairman, Mr. Robert DelTufo, former U.S. attorney who 1s
both a witness and a member of the State commission of investiga-
tion and Mr. James O’'Halloran, who is executive director of -the

ate commission. . . ' .

StBo’ch of these gentlemen are very, very dedlqated in their endeav-
ors and I welcome them here today this morning and look forward
to their testimony. _

Chairman PeppEr. Thank you very much, Mr. Rinaldo.

Mr. Albosta. o

Mr. ALBOSTA. Mr. Chairman, I just want to thank you for having
these hearings, I think they are going to be very progiuctlv.e and
constructive in terms of the kinds of problems that we're going to
have to address ourselves to in the future.

I have no other comments at this time.

Chairman PeppER. Thank you, Mr. Albosta.

Mr. Tauke. ‘

Mr. Tavuke. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I have no opening state-
ment this morning.

Chairman PeppEr. Thank ycu, Mr. Tauke.

Mr. Lantos. - -

Mr. LanTtos. Mr. Chairman, I just welcome the pppprtun.lty. of
paying public tribute to your leadership and creativity in bringing
this issue to public attention. :

Chairman PeppER. Thank you very much, Mr. Lantos.

Mr. Craig. ' .

Mr. Czaic. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. L

I, too, would like to join in thanking you for bringing this issue
to a public forum, of course, this topic being one of great impor-
tance. I have a full statement that with unanimous consent, I'd
like to have entered into the record. : . ’

Chairman Prpper. Without objection, it will be received.

[The prepared statement of Representative Larry E. Craig fol-

lows:]
PREPARED STATEMENT OF REPRESENTATIVE LARRY E. CRAIG

While Congress has and ‘must continue to devote §ig'ni_ﬁcant aitention to the
status and stability of the Social Security system, enabling it to continue in its role
of contributing to the financial security of older Americans, diligent f’md Qhoughtful
attention must be devoted to the problems associated with America’s private pen-

ion plans. ) .

° 0Wilgh the combined knowledge of private industry, the Committees of jurisdiction
and the Congress, it is imperative that we together develop plans that can help
insure retirement financial security for all Americans. Social Security should not be
counted on to be the sole source of retirement income. It was designed as a supple-
mental source and must remain that. )

Fair and equitable pension plans must be de_veloped; access to t.hem insured; and
participation in them encouraged. The expansion of private pension plans can and
should play the significant role that was expected of them when the Social Security
system was originally established and presented to the American people. The combi-
nation of several retirement income sources will help insure the well-being of our
population as any and all of us approach retirement. ‘
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Mr. Cralg. Mr. Chairman, I think we all recognize that there is
one thing that we can do as Members of Congress, it is to insure a
stable and secure retirement for the senior members of our coun-
try. It is critical and it is important and I congratulate you on this.

Chairman PePPER. Thank you very much, Mr. Craig.

At this time I would like to submit the prepared statement of
Marg) Biaggi for the hearing record. Hearing no objections, so or-
dered.

[The prepared statement of Representative Mario Biaggi follows:}

StarEMENT OF HON. MARIO B1AGGI

As both an original member of this committee and a cosponsor of the Employee
Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA), I am especially pleased to partici-
pate in this first of a series of hearings investigating fraud and abuse in America’s
private pension system,.

This hearing is particularly timely given the increasing demands on the public
pension sector, the Social Security System, which we all know is in serious trouble.
Historically, the Social Security System has been viewed as one part of the national
retirement security program—which encompasses both the public and private secu-
rity retirement systems. From social security’s inception, it was anticipated that the
private pension system would play a significant role in supplementing the public
system.

In order to ensure that our Nation’s older people will upon retirement receive the
benefits which they anticipate and are entitled to, we must leave no stone unturned.
We must vigorously investigate the problems and alternative remedies of both the
private and public retirement systems. Our enduring commitment to our older
Americans must compel us to continue our probing until we can assure our retirees
that the retirement which they have worked towards and anticipated may be theirs
to enjoy as they so deserve.

Fraud and abuse in the pension system is not new. These problems provided the
impetus for the passage of ERISA in 1974. Unfortunately, 7 years after the enact-
ment of ERISA, severe problems still exist in the private pension system, including
allegations of extensive fraud and abuse. '

There are several major problems which still exist in the private pension area.
These inciude the lack of employee coverage as reflected in the fact that only one-
half of the private sector workforce is covered by a plan; vesting requirements cause
about one-half of that 50 percent to be denied a benefit upon retirement; one of
every six.covered employees suffer reduced or eliminated private pension benefits
because of social security integration rules; one-half of employers offering pension
plans freeze benefit accrual and contributions at age 65 thereby encouraging early
retirement and discriminating against older workers. -

Another area of major concern in the System involves massive unfunded trust
fund liabilities which cast doubt as to whether working people will receive their full
benefits upon retirement. ‘

Enormous sums of rmoney—as much as $600 billion—are invested in pension trust
funds covering some 50 million participants. Investigations by the Senate Perma-
nent Subcommittee on Investigations have revealed that many employee benefit
trust fund assets are being depleted by false and fraudulent loans, inflated service
contracts, fraudulent insurance schemes, multiple billings and kickbacks.

A disproportinate amount of adverse publicity has been accorded to union spon-
sored pension, health and welfare plans. Recently, however, it should be noted that:
attention has been directed to unfunded pension liabilities of major U.S. corpora-
tions such as General Motors, Chrysler, Westinghouse and Sears. Allegations in-
clude the use of pensicn fund money for short-term operating expenses in deroga-
tion of their duty to future retirees. This neglect of responsibility may cause many
ggx(‘)%orations to be unable to make pension payments to their retirees by the year

Three reports and several recommendations have been issued by the Senate Per-
manent Investigations Subcommittee. Legislation to reform ERISA has been intro-
duced by this committee. ‘

Much remains to be done in order to remedy abuses and close the System’s loop-
holes. We must be constantly watchful to ensure that the private sector’s sacred
covenant to its employees and members will remain intact.
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\ hairman PeppER. Now we will have our first witness, Senator
Sam Nunn, distinguished Senator from the great State of Georgia,
who did monumental work as chairman of the U.S. Senate Perma-
nent Subcommittee on Investigation.

He compiled a great mass of data upon this very critical subject
and is kind enough to come today to give us a summary of the dis-
closures that were made before his committee.

Senator Nunn, we are very grateful to you for coming and ren-
dering this distinguished service to our country. We welcome your

statement.

STATEMENT OF HON. SAM NUNN, A U.S. SENATOR FROM THE
STATE OF GEORGIA

Senator MoNN. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman, and mem-
bers of the committee. I'm very appreciative of the opportunity of
being here to discuss with you the organized crime in the pension
and welfare benefit plans.

You mentioned a moment ago, Mr. Chairman, that some $600
billion is involved in the overall pension plans of America. There
was a book that came out about 3 years ago called “The Unseen
Revolution,” and one of the dramatic points made in that book,
and there were many, is that we really have had an unseen revolu-
tion in America because the working men and women of America,
indeed, own a huge proportion of the equity of America today.

And I think that it is one of the things that makes our country
so strong and one of the things that gives us such hope for the
future, because we do have a tremendous equity ownership by the
people in this country who perform the work and do the labor and
I think it is up to us, as you have undertaken today, to make sure
that we do everything possible to protect those assets and to see
that they are safeguarded, as well they should be.

So I want to commend you and the members of the House Select
Committee on Aging in undertaking this inquiry. You are address-
ing one of the most challeniging problems the Nation faces.

Our challenge is to insure that private pension and welfare plans
are properly managed, free of criminal exploitation and that they
return to their beneficiaries all the benefits that are due them.

It is altogether correct for this committee to examine this issue.
If criminal exploitation is allowed to permeate the private pension
and welfare benefit industry, retirement plans eventually will be
forced to reduce benefits or may even become insolvent.

The victims of such a catastrophe would be our Nation’s elderly,
the men and women whe, during their working lives, paid into
these funds and who have every right to expect to receive every
benefit promised them.

So for my part, Mr. Chairman, I welcome your committee’s inter-
est in this field. I pledge my assistance to you in any way possible,
and I think that without any doubt, the staff on our subcommittee
will be glad to help and work with your staff in every way possible.

I was chairman and now I'm ranking member of the Senate
Committee on Investigations. In that capacity, and in carrying out
the subcommittee’s mandate to investigate labor management
racketeering and organized and syndicated crime, I've had an op-
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portunity to take a close and continuin look fi
the oroble ¢ ¢ g look for several years at
the (fﬁt plarlil:. that organized crimes can inflict on unions and union
We have been making inquiry i i
> uliy into union benefit i
1975. T would like to share with you for just a few mg)g;ftssflllcig
m%'llll.u;g some of thel t}l)ungs that we have found.

Ity years ago, labor racketeering tended to be invol d i
more traditional-type crime, such  ones o the
111%%131 payofs, anq oxtortes. as embezzlement of union funds,

~Lhese crimes still exist. They haven’t disa i
; - ppeared. O
S?;élei; ;Séts:ryear 1:c1>1n Xalterfyont corruption resealed th:a.ltr tlllaials.lhniis-
fices. Y on the Atlantic seaboard is riddled with corrupt prac-
However, there is an entirel i i
. ) y new dimension to lab -
éxég nf;laélo gé)};eg far'(}i)eyorécgar }fh.e crimes of the past. Thoig g:clsigee;'t
, rapid growt, r i )
W‘iifari Bttt pﬂms.g In recent years of pension funds and
s the economic status of workers has i i i
tors besan fomon _ S Improved, union negotia-
th’%illl‘ mgemb gfgsmg more attention on winning benefit Increases for
iIs was natural and it certainl has d ‘api
Working men. and wor 1ly occurred very rapidly.
improved ben. and en want their wages to be supplemented by

The funds that provide th i

or%etqizedbcrime ﬁgures.e ese benefits are an attractive target for

nion benefit plans grow very rapidl i

) pidly. In the mult
g(ll?élsf)ahylirlléi;?;isIanghsometlmes r%housands of emploverg n’llzllltlg lggfil-‘

- 1 the massive Teamsters’ Central States Pensi

Plan, for example, the second lar i i :300 omaploy.
, for , gest in the Nation, 10 -
ers contribute about $51 a month on behalf of ezuf:h of s’ggloe%lr(l)lg 1&%

amounts of money.

It should surprise no one that with soc much mo
. . n -
g?;ltlezedf cr(lime f‘igures.have been specially drawn %g ?Itles t%l;%tr?gl
Dbt Sl' und. It is a mistake, however, to perceive the problem as
glg imited to the joint plans like that one of the Teamsters
rganized crime has compromised much smaller plans mailaged

occurred several years ago.

The Ostrer plan, which was used in i

, vas u about 16 un
beilsed on the sale of costly individual whole life ins;(;lélmlgga;(s),hggg

W V?Tn %roup coverage would have been much cheaper.
Sy ee / }tl)und g,haig from 1970 to 1975, the Ostrer plans generated
mere aﬁl 3 ;11111101_1 in employer contributions to purchase indi-
milllli?mw$(3)le niillfle;oll)l()hmes for more than.l4_,000 workers. Of the $5
$7f13’37,7 vsiazopaid n };2:. paid in commissions and an additional

n one 1,400-member local, the Ostrer-type plan i
commission costs of $800,000. Had the uniosrrlploc?aigl r;)ulrl}:sl’&rs?elcliczrgﬁg
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life, commission costs would have been $10,000. Incidentally, the
commissions were paid te brokers who included Ostrer’s sister and
other close associates. And of course these commissions and fees in-
volved a great number of kickbacks which were well-documented in
our hearings.

Another self-styled insurance agent, Joseph Hauser, went a few
steps further than Ostrer. Mr. Hauser actually purchased the in-
surance companies and then he sold health and disability coverage
to about 20 union benefit funds.

He and his associates looted the insurance companies of about
$11 million. As a result, the companies went bankrupt. Policy-
holders, including thousands of union members, were deprived of
the protection they had paid for.

The biggest victim in the Hauser scheme was the Teamsters Cen-
tral States Pension Fund, which lost $7 million.

Along with the profitable schemes and fraud used to extract
large sums of money from pension and welfare benefit funds, orga-
nized crime figures also have relied on another device to steal from
union plans. That method is to infiltrate the fund from the inside
and persuade the trustees and officers to invest in highly question-
able projects.

Once the questionable investment is made, the crime figures use
a variety of techniques to siphon off money from the project. Fore-
closure often follows.

The*most vivid examples of this strategy was the Teamsters Cen-
tral States Pension Fund, which was created in 1955 by Jimmy
Hoffa and others and which was significantly influenced by Allen
Dorfman, Morris Shenker, and other well-known persons reputed
to have organized crime affiliations.

The permanent Subcommittee on Investigations has been urging
reform of the Central States Pension Fund for 6 years. Because of
its size and the notoriety of many of its borrowers, the fund has
received a lot of attention.

But it is not the only fund in need of reform. The problem is oc-
curring with tragic frequency and is more and more common.

What is the solution? First of all, it is my firm belief that Gov-
ernment cannot solve the problem by itself. Unions themselves,
working closely with employers, must provide oversight and estab-
lished procedures that make thievery, illegal schemes, and ques-
tionable investments difficult.

In that regard, Mr. Chairman, I was gratified yesterday when
the AFL-CIO president, Lane Kirkland, testified before the Investi-
gations Subcommittee on his own belief in the need for safeguards
against racketeering in unions and union benefit funds.

Mr. Kirkland testified that he supports our efforts in this field,
and endorsed the Labor-Management Racketeering Act of 1981, leg-
iislatign which I and other members of the subcommittee intro-

uced. , '

i will have more to say about that legislation in a moment.

Similarly, the new executive director of the Teamsters Central
States Pension and Health and Welfare Funds, George Lehr, testi-
fied last week before our subcommittee. He expressed a willingness
to take certain important steps forward.in achieving needed reform

1
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in both funds. He also endorsed in general terms the objectives of
the Labor-Management Racketeering Act of 1981.

He also testified that he was disassociating the fund from the
connection with Allen Dorfman, who has been well-known for

. many years in this area. :

There is also, of course, an important role for Government. The
Federal agency with the principal duties in this effort is the De-
partment of Labor.

The Investigations Subcommittee has had sharp disagreements
with the Labor Department over how assertive the Department
ought to be in investigating fraud in unions, particularly in union
benefit plans. ,

The Department claimed it had limited responsibility. We said
th(:'t Depe;rtmenghhad vyide-atlmhority. In fact, we said, the Labor De-
partment was the principal investigating agent, under b -
drum-Griffin and ERISA.p sating ag oth Lan

And I know you alluded to that responsibility this morning in
your opening statement.

Last week, Labor Secretary Donovan came before the subcommit-
tee and made several very encouraging remarks. He said the De-
partment has a duty to detect, investigate, and properly refer for
f}_)rogecutlon evidence of criminal wrongdoing in pension and benefit
unds.

He said he realized the high priority that task should assume—
and he said he would give it that priority.

Secretary Donovan is not the first Cabinet officer who came
before Congress to say the mistakes of past administrations would
be corrected. Mr. Chairman, looking back upon your distinguished
career as a Senator and now in the House, I know that you have
heard similar assertions more times than you might wish to
recall—only to see the same mistakes made again by the new ad-
ministration. I hope that will not happen.

Nonetheless, with a degree of healthy skepticism, I am heartened
by Secretary Donovan’s assurances, which I hope will be justified
by future events. He seems to have an awareness of the need to
protect union pension and benefit funds—and the good sense to
know that the most effective way to remove crime figures from
benefit funds is to remove them fo a secure Federal penitentiary.
. Se_cretzr{ %o?ggfnl also eridorsed Ithe Labor-Management Racke-
eering Act o . In conclusion, I would like v! i
the legisiation, S. 1785. to desﬂctnbe briefly
. The measure is designed to help ease the problems of corruption
In unions and benefit and pension plans. It increases criminal pen-
alties for violations of the Taft-Hartley Act and provides for the
immediate suspension of convicted persons from union offices.

Labor payoffs under current law are punishable only as misde-
illmlez:%olr%.og‘hefplroposed lgegﬁslbeiti%n would 5make any payoff of more

at $1,000 a felony, punishable by up to 5 vears in pris 1)
of up o $15,000, or both. YRy prison or 2 fuae

The bill attempts to rid labor organizations and benefit plans of
the influence of persons convicted of criminal offenses. Current dis-
barment provisions—29 U.S.C. 504 and 29 U.S.C. 1111—are expand-
ed by enlarging the categories of persons affected by the disbar-
ment provisions; increasing the duration of time of the disbarment
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from 5 years to 10; and providing gfl)r disbarment immediately upon

icti ather than after appeal. : |
corﬁdvg?%%rgi:man, just last night on NBC news and maybe on some
of the other stations, too, they did carry a report of the heatrlfx‘lg
and in the report, they mentioned what we have pqmted out for
_ several years and that is the fact that down in Miami, Fla., utl fczne
of your local very important unions there, there are at leas dlv%
people in top positions in that union who have ‘been convicted o
felonies and they remain in power in that union today.

In fact, the convictions took place over 2 years ago and they are
now pending appeal. All of us recognize that our judicial process
has fallen into a state where appeals can go on for years and years

S‘ - . »
anggg avx&;hat this legislation would principally provide is that once
a conviction occurs, then that particular _conwctqd felon is no
longer eligible to hold a fiduciary position in a union or pen%lg:ﬁl
lan. If, later, on, the conviction 1s reversed_ on .a_tppeal, the 1_d,
fully protects the salary and benefits of that 1n41v1dual by provid-
ing that his salary be placed in escrow pending his appeal. .
We think this is a very important provision that would not enly
eliminate much of the abuse that takes, place now, but it also
e as a deterrent. . .
Wo’i‘llllg iggsure clearly spells out the responsibility and authority qf
the Labor Department to actively and effectively detect, investi-
gate, and refer for prosecution any evidence of criminal activities
n benefit and pension plans. We want to clarify that in the law
or all.
Onfea?;)d fvould like to introduce in the ;'ecord a rather lengtby
statement that my staff has prepared, giving the results of our in-
vestigations over a period of b or 6 years and in that statement, \ﬁe
will also attach the recommendations that we made after the
Ostrer investigations, which I alluded to, and the Hauser mvest-}ga-
i ich I alluded to. - S
tloélorvfe]zmof these recommendations have been implemented and.
some of them have not. Sg there ii ? whole area here that negds a
of emphasis and oversight. ) .
grifga‘iig?er. Ch%irman and members of the committee, I apprec-
ate the opportunity to a;}alpear before you and I pledge my total co-
ion in working with you. )
opel['giéle rallppendix 1,gp. 7 fgr material submitted by Senator Nunn.]
‘Chairman PepPER. Well, we are very much indebted to you, as all
good Americans are, because of what you and your committee have
done to discover the fraud and abuses pergetuategl in this area. "

I'm glad to hear you say you are proposing legislation which will
certainly have our sympathetic support to tighten up the laws rela-

tive to this subject, make the penalties more severe and to root out

such as those you have mentioned in Miami or other parts of
:ﬁzesr’:ountry to prevB;nt people like that from having the trust of
being the head of a union and %wir resgpc;nglbﬂ;ty for trust funds as
happened in the cases you have pointed out.
ha’?Ve’fi'Fépvery much indebfed, as all the Congress is, to your com-
mittee for the excellent work that you have done in this field and
we'll try to be helpful in every way that we can.
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We're profoundly grateful to you for coming today and giving us
a summary of what you found out in the Florida investigation that
you made.

-Are there any other questions, Mr. Rinaldo?

Mr. RinaLpo. No, Mr. Chairman. I hay . no questions. However, 1
would like to compliment Senator Nunn in giving us this very,
very fine background material to the hearing that is going to take
place this morning.

I would like to recommend, Mr. Chairman, that we have the staff
on this committee to take a look at the Labor-Management Racke-
teering Act of 1981 and to give us their conclusions as to the effica-
cy of that legislation in combating the particular problems that
we're talking about and, if so, perhaps you and I could jointly send
it out and start the ball rolling on this side of the aisle.

Chairman PepPPER. Very good. I think that is a very excellent
suggestion.

Mr. Albosta. .

Mr. AuBosta. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, and I, too, want to
thank Senator Nunn for appearing here before this committee and
giving us some background on some of the past history of the prob-
lems of pension funds across the country and some of the people
who are involved in them. '

-1 think that I want to go on record, Mr. Chairman, if you will, in
total agreement with the Senator, pertaining to the types of man-
datory sentencing, if you will, that may be necessary to deter the
types of crimes that seem to be occurring amongst the people that
administer these particular pension funds.

It's been a philosophy of mine for a long time that we cannot
deter crime without punishment and that it is necessary to have it.
Particularly in the case of these individuals that seem to be able to
exploit those people who work their lifetimes for some type of secu-
rity and finally do not have it.

So, again, I thank you, Senator, for appearing and I want to
throw my cooperation entirely with you and or the other side of
the Hill and with this committee here, Mr. Chairman, in total
agreement that we must do something to alleviate this problem.

Chairman PeppEr. Thank you.

Senator Nunn, we specially concur with the view that you ex-
pressed and that your committee entertained that the Department
of Labor was intended by Congress, to be the prime investigative
authority in this area.

They are a continuing body. They have, or should have, the abili-
ty to carry out an effective investigation in this particular field. I
was gratified that the Secretary gave you assurances that he was
going to give priority to this matter.

Our committee, I think, would like to express our own feelings in
support of your reports that the Department of Labor should effec-

tively carry out enforcement of its supervisory and investigative

authority.

Senator NUNN. Mr. Chairman, I think that would be very impor-
tant. I recall back in 1975 when there was a suggestion made by
then Senator Robert Griffin from Michigan that our subcommittee

undertake any comprehensive investigation into the pension fund,
because there were a lot of abuses alleged.
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We refrained from doing that on the strong assurances of the
Labor Department that they were going to do the job, undertake it
and do it thoroughly and that they would cooperate with Internal
Revenue Service and the Justice Department. _

Last September, we filed a lengthy report indicating a review of
the Labor Department’s role in that investigation and our report
was very, very critical of the Labor Department.

One thing that can be said in the past, the Labor Department
has been consistent and has been very bipartisan, no matter who is
in office, Republicans or Democrats, they did a consistently poor
job in this area.

Chairman PeppER. Thank you very much.

Mr. Craig. o .

Mr. Craxc. Thank you very much, Mr. Chan‘rpan. I thmk,.Sena—
tor Nunn, you have just touched on the question I was going to
ask. You alluded in your statement that errors of the past have not
been corrected. Perhaps you could expand on that for the commit-
tee for the record.

The kinds of errors that we've seen in the Department of Labor,
not in themselves, but at least in the absence of correcting them,
have allowed these kinds of problems to emerge. '

Is there any area that you would wish to expand on?

Senator NUNN. I would say that our report goes into a great deal
of detail and I won’t bore you with the details, but I would say that
generally speaking, there’s been a lack of coordination between the
Labor Department and the Internal Revenue Service and the Jus-
tice Department. That is first. . ] ,

Second, the Labor Department has taken the view until Secre-
tary Donovan testified last week, consistently that they .h_ad no re-
sponsibility in the criminal area or very little responsibility in the
criminal area. Yet they are the ones who have access to the records.

If the Labor Department does not pursue criminal allegations, no
one does. So those are the two major areas, their failure to coord:-
nate and their refusal to accept criminal investigations as a Labcr
Department responsibility. o

'Ir‘)he Internal pRevenueyServices bears some of that burden also,
and, the whole question of criminal jurisdiction. fI‘hey' have said
until very recently that they had very little criminal jurisdiction
and that is contrary to our reading of the law. This is the reason in
this bill we're clarifying that, but we believe the existing law under
ERISA places that responsibility clearly on the Labor Department.

Chairman PeppER. Our committee has supervisory jurisdiction in
areas that affect the aged so it may be that with our two commit-
tees both keeping in contact with the Department of Labor can
induce the Department to effectively discharge these responsibil-
ities. ,

Senator NUNN. Thank you, Senator, and Mr. Chairman. ,

Mr. Mica. Mr. Chairman, as a Representative frox_n the Statg of
Florida, with one of the most elderly populations in the United
States, I have constant complaints and comments about various
pension programs that my constituents have been involved in that
have had financial problems.
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So I think cataloging these problems and trying to focus atten-
tion on them is really a service to all Americans, of course not only
senior citizens.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. ALBosTA. If the gentleman would yield just briefly, I do have
a question before I have to leave that I overlooked in asking the
Senator and I find it almost unbelievable that only 20 percent of
all people who have contributions made into pension plans ever get
a pension in the end.

Now, I have this statement before me that was put together from
my staff. Obviously that must be the case.

Would you understand it that way, Senator? Would you care to
comment on that?

Senator NUNN. I'm not familiar with that particular statistic.
That must relate to the vesting notice, the fact that there is so
much turnover in personnel in various companies that vesting
never takes place.

But that is certainly something I think ought to be looked into,
the whole question of vesting. I think ERISA has addressed that,
but that is not an area that we got into in great detail.

Mr. ALgosraA. I thank you for your comments and, Mr. Chairman,
I'think if I still have some time, I see Mr. Mica from Florida has
left and I will continue on with this a little bit.

I think it would be well, also, to note for the record that if that is
the case, it even makes our social security system even more neces-
sary for those people that retire and find that they don’t, and that
this is accurate, that 80 percent of the people who pay into funds
do not ever receive anything from them, at least up to this point.

Chairman PeppEr. Thank you very much.

Mr. Tauke.

Mr. TAUkE. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.

Senator, you gave us some excellent background to begin these
hearings and I want to thank you for coming over to relate to us
this information that you already put before us in the Senate.

My first question relates to the status of that inquiry in the
Senate. Could you give us a brief update as to what the status of
the investigation being conducted by the Permanent Subcommittee
on Investigations is at the current time and, second, what the
:Fatq?s is of the legislation that is being proposed is at the current
ime?

Senator NUNN. On the latter question, the legislation has just re-
cently been introduced. It has now received the endorsement of the
Reagan administration through the Secretary of Labor.

It has also received the endorsement of Lane Kirkland, speaking
for the AFL~CIO. It also received a personal endorsement from Mr.
Lehr, although this is certainly not binding on the Teamsters
Union itself. _

Mr. Lehr is the new director of the Teamsters Pension Fund. So
it is off to a good start although all of us know it takes a long time
for legislation to work its way through the field and ! think there
is no doubt about it, we would welcome someone on this side taking
the legislation and introducing it and pushing it and, of. course,
changing it in any way you saw fit.
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On the question of the status of the investigations we had, the
Ostrer investigation I alluded to, has already been completed. That
was several years ago. We have got the results of that and our rec-
ommendations, some of which have not been 1mpl§ament_ed. .

The Hauser investigation was a very lengthy investigation that
lead its way to the Teamsters Pension Fund. Joseph Hauser, as
some of you probably know, after our investigation became a gov-
ernment informant and has played a very major role in many of
the organized crime scam-type operations of the FBL ‘ _

I understand you may have him appearing before this commit-
tee, so that investigation was completed.

The oversight investigation of the Teamsters Central State Fund,
I don’t know that it will ever be completed. I think it will be a con-
tinuing responsibility of our subcommittee to continue our over-
sight of that fund and its operation and also of the Labor Depart-
ment, IRS, and Justice and how they go about their task.

So, I would say that that one is open ended but we did get very
encouraging results from both the testimony of Mr. Lehr, the new
executive director of that fund, and his pledge to work w1!;h the
Labor Department to enter into a consent decree for continuing in-
dependent investors handling the funds of the Central State Pen-
sion Fund, which has been the case for the last 3 or 4 years.

He also testified that he was going to sever their relationship
with Amalgamated. That is a company run by Allen Dorfman, who
allegedly has had organized crime connections for a long time and
who has exercised his constitutional privileges before our subcom-
mittee on several occasions.

So that is a continuing investigation. We also have had a very
lengthy waterfront investigation that helped lead to this legislation
and that investigation has now been completed and we have a
report that has been filed on that. . o

So all of those are in the nature of completed investigations but
we do intend to continue in this area and we’ll probably have new
hearings sometime next year.

Mr. Tauke. Considering what has happened over the past several ".

years, there seems to be a remarkably soft outcry from workers

across the country. Is that because workers are not aware of what__ ’

is happening to their pension plans?

Senator NUNN. I think that is correct. I think most workers are-

not aware that their retirement funds, and future is in jeopardy
when these type occurrences happen. But I think there is an in-
creasing awareness and I think that an awareness has come about
partially because of the abuses that have taken place, partially be-
cause of our hearings. .

But it is an area that needs a great deal of attention because the
ultimate safety here and the ultimate accountability here is when
an alert rank and file union membership across America recognize
that the funds that are being abused are their funds and the kick-
backs and bribes and corruption that is taking place jeopardizes
their future. When that kind of educational campaign is completed
and the rank and file recognize that, we will see, I think, a great
increase in the accountability of the stewards of those funds.

Mr. Tauke. Thank you.
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The CHAIRMAN. Thank you very much, Mr. Tauke. Mr. Boner?
Mr. Daube. ,

Mr. Daus. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I very much appreciate
the leadership of this committee in this area, Senator N unn, par-
ticularly for you taking time to come up and develop this issue
with us. I really have no questions of you, Senator, but I would
want to comment just briefly, Mr. Chairman, that I spent the
better part of my professional life in the pension and profit-sharing
area.

As a lawyer, I had a chance to work on many kinds of programs
for employees. I had the chance to deal with a number of union
pension plans, as a matter of fact. As well, I had the opportunity to
kind of watch ERISA grow up to the devastating impact of fixed
benefit plans versus the profit and pension-sharing plans and very,
very serious need for reform of this particularly.

There is a kind of a fraud, a kind of a cheating that I think is
going on that may not be focused on this hearing when we look at
the actual format of the hearing with the detectors on the outside
of the hallway and some of our potential witnesses in the truer
sense of some of the fraud we have read about in the newspaper.

This is the fraud that I call underfunding. It is a serious misman-
agement problem, where particularly political subdivisions of gov-
ernment are responsible by virtue of their cash flow problem, and
they don’t, for firemen and policemen, properly fund the annual
contributions and as the entitlements grow and as consumer price
indexes or other kinds of formulas are used, those responsible man-
agement teams start to plead lack of funds, 2, 8, 5, 20 years down
the road, because of that serious criminal, conduct in my judgment.

I think it is a kind of a fraud that we ought to look into as well
for the security of future pensioners. I think liquidity is another se-
rious problem in the money markets the way trustees invest those
funds, I think that is criminal because I don’t think they seek the
proper kind of advice for the investment of their portfolios of indi-
vidual worker’s contributions to these plans.

I think that another serious or criminal kind of conduct is the
fact that even though the law is quite specific, the managers of
these funds fail to inform the beneficiaries of their rights and re-
quirements that they have that change from time to time and
when the trustees decide to change a package they should ade-
quately inform the potential beneficiaries of their rights.

I think these are crimes of the kind that might not be focused on
today but that this committee ought to look at. I for one am inter-
ested in this area and would offer any expertise you might have to
the staff of the committee as they work on these very serious prob-
lems for our future. '

The CaarMAN. Thank you very much. I am glad to learn of your
experience in this area. We will ask you to work with us to see
what we can do to be helpful. Just one other question, Senator.
You have spoken about what we feel is the derelict conduct in the
Labor Department in carrying on its investigations. What about
the criminal prosecutions by the Department of Justice; have there
been many people convicted? ‘

Senator NUNN. There have been very few convicted in this area.
There have been some. That is one of the things that we recom-
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mended so strongly that the Labor Department, with the authority
under the law to receive reports from these funds and with the in-
vestigatory capability to investigate these funds, is in the unique
position among all Federal agencies to be the prime mover in first
detecting and then following through on investigations. .

Once they have detected and followed through to a certain stage
it is up to them to refer these type allegations to the Justice De-
partment. But that kind of gap between Labor and Justice is one of
the things that is most serious, and it has not resulted in smooth
coordination in the past. ] )

The CHARMAN. Thank you, Senator. Again we want to thank
you for coming to help us on this. We want to work with your com-
mittee and be of any assistance we can. Thank you very much.

Senator NUNN. Thank you. o

The CHAIRMAN. Next we have a panel. If you gentlemen will
come up to the table, please, please. First is Jerry Levitoff, age 64,
from Los Angeles, Calif. He has worked for Universal Auto Electric
in Canoga Park, Calif., for the past 7 years. Reportedly, his former
employer has just been found guilty of arson and other charges.
The firm is in bankruptcy and apparently there is nothing left of
the pension fund. )

Would you have a seat, Mr. Levitoff.

Mr. Levrtorr. Thank you very much.

The CHAIRMAN. May we introduce the other members of the
panel. Mr. Ted Katsaros is a member of Local 282 of the Interna-
tional Brotherhood of Teamsters, located in New Jersey. Mr. Kat-
saros will testify to several fraudulent loans and investments that
have been made by the trustees of this local pension fund. Accom-
panying Mr. Katsaros is Mr. John Kuebler, a 40-year member of
the local, who will testify as to the effects of these transact ons on
any potential pension he might receive.

Last on the panel, Robert McGinnis. He is a trucker and member
of the Teamsters Local 710 in Chicago. He is a participant in the
local pension and health and welfare plans. He will testify about
fraudulent loss of assets in these plans as well as certain provisior §
of ERISA which have been exploited by the trustees of these plars
so that many participants will never vest in their pension plan. ‘

First will be Jerry Levitoff. We will be glad to hear you. Any of
you gentlemen, our rule is that if you have a prepared statement,
you may read the statement, if you prefer, but we always are a

little pressed for time. If you care to put the statement in the -

record where it will be carried in full and summarize it, and then
subject yourselves to questions, we will be pleased to have you do
that, whatever is your pleasure.

Mr. Levitoff. |

STATEMENTS OF JERRY LEVITOFF, LOS ANGELES, CALIF.; TED
KATSAROS, MOUNT VERNON, N.Y., JOHN KUEBLER, MOUNT
VERNON, N.Y., AND ROBERT McGINNIS, CHICAGO, ILL., VICTIMS
OF PENSION/EMPLOYEE BENEFIT ABUSE

STATEMENT OF JERRY LEVITOFF

Mr. Levrrorr. Thank you. Mr. Chairman and members of the
committee, I have a short prepared statement. My name is Jerry
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Levitoff. I live in Los Angeles, Calif, and I am 64 years of age. I
have been employed for the last 7 years with a company called
Burbank Generator. The firm has done business under the name of
Universal Auto Electric and is located at 21800 Sherman Way in
Canoga Park, Calif. -

The firm has been in business in excess of 17 years or so, reman-
ufacturing automobile starters, alternators, and generato. .- The
number of employees at this plant has fluctuated from 20 to 90.
Most of the time we have averaged about 50 people. ‘

The firm is owned by Mr. David M. Kaye and his son, Robert J.
Kaye. Robert was responsible for the day-to-day operations. His
father was seldom around. About 5 years ago they set up a pension
plan for employees. It was a noncontributory plan. The owners set

/aside money on behalf of the workers and they received a break on

their income tax for doing so.

The trustees of the fund were the father and the son. The serv-
ices of a reputable outside administrator were obtained to help
manage this fund. Problems with the fund began to surface about a
year ago. The administrator could not get the information needed
to prepare annual reports for the fund which must be supplied to
the Internal Revenue Service. There were rumors that the compa-
?y c\ivas late or had not paid what was required into the pension

und.

The problems with the fund became worse when two of our em-
ployees, Harvey Wateru and Barbara Stein, tried to retire at the
end of 1980. Both of them were disabled. They were constantly told
that their retirement benefits would be forthcoming but the money
never came through. This led to more questions.

Despite our best efforts, we were never given an accounting of
the money we had in the fund. This controversy continued when
the administrator terminated services.

On July 28 the company went into bankruptcy and filed under
chapter XI of the bankruptcy statute. We were told that the money
in the pension fund was gone.

The bookkeeper for the company told us that there should be
about $300,000 in this fund. Harvey Wateru said that he knew that
in one year alone $106,000 had been deposited in the pension fund.
We speculated that this figure multiplied by five suggests that we
should have about $500,000 in the fund.

Needless to say, there was a great concern, particularly among
those of us who are at retirement age. I will be 65 in February.
Aside from what I have told you, there were other facts which may
or may not have something to do with the present problem. The
son, Robert Kaye, who was in charge of the day-to-day operation of
the company, was convicted on Federal charges allegedly relating
to arson and conspiracy. He has begun serving his sentence.

I am here on behalf of all the workers at this place to ask for
your help. We fear that someone has stolen the proceeds of our
pension fund. In fairness, we don’t know what has happened to the
:lnoney or how much was in the fund. All we know is that it is

one. ;

Tomorrow morning, November 5, the plant and all the equip-
ment in it will go on sale at a public auction. Someone has told me
that the owner, Mr. David M. Kaye, has said the proceeds will be
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i is i . We would
d to repay the pension fund. I hope that this is true
gls)%reciatepagything that you can do to make sure that we do not
lose out on the money that we have worked for and expected to re-
ive 1 etirement years. . .
ce}virlurfll_s? lfilé)rnot know iow ‘my wife and I would survive without
this pension money. We worked for it. We were counting on it and
we will be in tough shape without it. I know that all the other
kers feel the same way. ‘

WoVrVeezvill be grateful for your help not only with our problems‘ but
for the enactment of legislation to make it impossible for others to
i these kinds of abuses. . . .
ex’?‘ilgeéléilRMAN. Mr. Levitoff, yours is tl_le part}cular situation gf
working people who have relied upon this pension fund for their
retirement, then something happens to it, somebody squanders it,
defaults with it, something, and that is the reason we are holding
these hearings, to see what we can do to give protection to people

i u. . B »
hk‘y?VZ OWill see what we can do with the various agencies that may
be involved to be of help to you employees. We will do what we
can. . _ . . :

Mr. Levirorr. We will certainly appreciate it.

The CuAlIRMAN. Thank you for coming here today.

. LEviTOFF. It was my pleasure. _ _
’%fe CuairMmAN. If I may say so, let’s reserve our questions until
have finished all the panel. ]

WefhvaHAIRMAN, Next is Mr. Katsaros, whom I have already in-

troduced.

STATEMENT OF TED KATSAROS

. Katsaros. Yes. I have a brief statement as well. I would like
toNglank the committee for the opportunity of appearing here
today. My name is Ted Katsaros. I reside at 358 Summit Avenue,
Mount Vernon, N.Y. I have bee? aﬂrnnemb(zrzi)f local 282 Interna-

i Brotherhood of Teamsters for the pas years. K
thII;a%LW 5, a group of rank-and-file members of local 282 dec;dgd to
band' together to fight back against the corrupt and repressivt. ad,
ministration of John Cody, the president of l_ocal 282.”We culled
ourselves FORE, an acronym for “Fear of Reprisal Ends.” . .

From the outset, we knew that we had to gather information and
data that would allow us to analyze our pension funds and we were
forced to do this on our own, without the help of any Government
agency. We learned from brother members working in the field
that many employers were not contributing their share to the pen-
sion fund; that is, men working for these firms were bemg denied

ir pension benefits. _
th%VI;aphave learned that three such employees currently sit on the
board of trustees for the local 282 pension fund. We also learned
through our own initiatives that the administrators and trustees of
our pension fund were using our moneys to invest in imprudent
estionable ventures. . . |

anﬁlq;'dser to spare this committee the details of all that we have
discovered and accomplished from 1975 through 1978, I have sub-
mitted to you a copy of the Central States Teamsters Fund hearmg

t
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before the Subcommittee on Oversight, Committee on Ways and \

Means, House of Representatives on March 22, 1978. The informa-
tion contained in that testimony will provide you with an accurate
statement of what we have faced and what we have attempted to
change within our local. :

Following that hearing, Congressman Pickle demanded that the
Labor Department take action in blocking a $20 million loan deal
for a Las Vegas gambling casino. This investment would have
squandered more than one-third of our pension funds assets. It was
ultimately ruled by a Federal judge to be “an act of gimmickey.”

My concern today is that despite our continuous efforts to fight
against the corrupt and inept use of our pension funds, we have re-
ceived no further help from the Labor Department. Many of our
members in local 282 thought that as a result of stopping the Las
Vegas casino loan, the Labor Department would have continued to

monitor our pension moneys te guarantee that they were being ‘ad- ‘

ministered in a reasonable and prudent manner.

Instead, Labor Department officials were nowhere to be found
when 7 months later our pension fund administrators made an-
other loan to the Des Plaines Bank of Chicago, a Ig}an which result-
ed in a $1.6 million loss to the local 282 pension fand. The pension
fund trustees were clearly negligent in this loan, since_the Des
Plaines Bank loan had insufficient collateral to back it up and an
earlier Federal Government audit had resulted in a warning that
the bank was in jeopardy of going bankrupt, which it finally did.

Since June of 1981, the Labor Department has not even bothered
to ask any further questions about what has been ‘going on the
local 282 pension fund. And yet, when Grumnman Aircraft, seek-
ing to avoid a takeover by a Texas company, sought to use pension
funds to buy up loose stock on the market, the Labor Department
stepped in and filed suit within a matter of days. Why did it file
suit in a case such as that, and not in local 282? Is it ineptness on
their part or are there other reasons?

I would have to say that the buck stops at Congress. You are the
people who oversee the various branches of the Labor Bepartment.
The laws exist to protect against these frauds. They simply need to
be enforced. What you see before you today, John Kuebler and
myself, are two hard-working American citizens who are having
their hard-earned money squandered in one bad investment after
another for the sole purpose of enriching the likes of John Cody
and his asrociates. (. |

Through our own'iiitiative and ingenuity we have educated our-
selves to the extent that we could now effectively administer and
invest the moneys of local 282’s pension fund. We feel that the’
Labor Department should be forcing our pension fund administra-
tors to provide the members with three things: one, complete infor-
mation concerning our pension fund; two, access to the minutes of
trustee meetings; and three, full disclosure as to investments,
loans, losses, and gains, , L

I and others in my local are not about to sit back and watch all
of our efforts to go down the drain because of a few frustrated
racketeers. I am here today to make sure that our plight within
local 282 is kniown and on the record. What you as representatives
of our Government intend to do about it remains to be seen. To do
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nothing would be to further the belief of many Americans today—
that our Government is incapable of action. I choose to believe that
our Government will respond.

Pension funds are established for the sole purpose of providing a
financially secure retirement for the working people of this coun-
try. Any deviation from this worthy goal should result in swift and
decisive action by the Federal Government. I am counting on your
help in protecting the future retirement of local 282’s members.

The CHAIRMAN. Mr. Katsaros, you have made a very fine and
courageous statement. I want to commend you and your colleagues
who have been working with you for the courage that you exhibit-
ed as good Americans in trying to protect your legitimate interests
and right. You have been entitled to the help of the Government
that you haven’t had. We will see if we can be helpful. Thank you

very much.
The next witness is Mr. Kuebler of Mount Vernon, N.Y.

STATEMENT OF JOHN KUEBLER

Mr. KueBLER. Mr. Chairman, I would like to thank the commit-
tee for the opportunity of appearing here today. My name is John
Kuebler. I reside at 223 Sullivan Avenue, Farmingdale, N.Y. I have
been a member of Local 282, International Brotherhood of Team-
sters since 1942, After coming out of World War II, I went back to
driving a truck in local 282 for Concrete Block Co. in the Bronx,
where I was appointed shop steward of my barn. I am at an age in
my life where I find that after working all these years I don’t
belong to a union—I belong to a group of men under autocratic
rule. I don’t have a say in my union of how our pension fund
moneys are invested.

Throughout my 40 years as a union member, I have walked nu-
merous picket lines and fought hard to build a strong union in
which I was proud tc be a member. It was always my belief that
unions were the only protection workers have to fight off greedy
employers. It seems that today it’s just the opposite. The officials of
my union are using the same tactics that many employers once
used to destroy the growth of the labor movement.

We sit before you today as examples of what happens to you
when you chose to become the lion among the sheep. We tried to
live within the system and it is very frustrating. We are honest,

hard-working Americans out to feed and educate our families so -

they can live a more fulfilling life and in turn raise their families
in a healthier atmosphere. :

Before coming here, I had some discussions with my fellow work-
ers back in New York. They all say, “John, we admire your cour-
age but you are wasting your time. You can’t fight city hall.” Gen-
tlemen, I am here to disprove their beliefs. I still believe in this
Government and this country. I went to war when I was called
upon, and I expect you to go to battle when we as hard-working
Americans are attacked through our pension funds.

The officials of our local operate behind a closed-door policy. It
wasn’t long ago that our pension fund tried to invest $20 million in
the construction of a Las Vegas gambling casino. The fund admin-
istrators were going to lend our moneys to Hyman Green, who had
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the loan overturned.

Mr. Chairman, I spoke out and chose to fi ht the officials
local. They tried to have me and my coworkegrs expelled fromofo?a}lr
282 and fa}led. They forged records and tried to have me fired from
my prior job and also failed. These matters are awaiting an en-
forcement decision from the National Labor Relations Board
[NLRB] and have been in litigation for the past 4 years. To date, I
21;\;2 n;lot rﬁgel‘\‘rlec_i a; lll)ack Iwiages reward. The way our judici’al

works, “1 just hope I li
m}(f)moneys.” j P ve long enough to be able to collect
ur dues moneys and benefit plan trust funds should be

our benefit as intended—not for disproportionate adminigisgtg;
?;t%?;:g; or legal fees to pay attorneys to take actions against our

In closing, I would like to say that if teamsters are to enj
and solid pensions in their remaining years, the funds mggg %3; %ﬁﬁ
dently administered. We must collectively root out corruption and
encourage democracy and disclosure within our unions and I look
to you gentlemen to help us accomplish this.

%}liané; you very much.

e CHAIRMAN. Thank you very much, Mr. Kuebler. I
when angress passed the legislation that we call ERISA ta}: Ofgel;s
years ago that We.had_gone into this area and we were going to
clean up the practices in the pension system and welfare funds. I
theught- that we ‘were going to bring some relief to the people who
weiie. b?il'n% agpseci in th?: r%gard to their pensions,

18 disturbing to me to hear summaries like that given b -
tor Nunn about the findings of his permanent inve%;igatiﬁ‘igscfg~
mittee and what you gentlemen say here today. The Government
apparently is not being alert, not only not being alert but not being
responsive, even vyhen informed of these abuses, to try to protect
the citizens. That is what Government is primarily for, is to protect
thIe ‘(intl%flll{sn in t\h% enjoylr.lnent of their rights. ’

on't know what will be the pleasure of the commj ‘
own inclination would be for us to send each one oftt;re;i;lP l;%a?g
ments to the Department of Labor, the Department of Justice and
want to know what has been done, what are you prepared to do
about what these men say about what is being done in their union
and in our country. So we will consider the matter and we are very
grateful to you, Mr. Kuebler, for your statement.

The CrAIRMAN. Mr. McGinnis.

STATEMENT OF ROBERT McGINNIS

Mr. McGinnis. Mr. Chairman and members of the 1
ladies and gentlemen. Thank you for the opportunityc%?ntl;g;?f?
today. My name is Robert McGinnis. I have worked in the trucking
industry in the Chicago area since 1938 and I am currently a par-
ticipant in the Teamsters Local 710, health welfare and pension
plans, which is a multiemployer plan.
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I know that the purpose of this hearing is to examine pension
fraud and abuses, which are certainly at work in the plan under
which I am covered. Before detailing my allegations regarding these
abuses, I would like to direct your attention for a minute, Mr.
Chairman, to a different type of abuse or fraud which is being per-
petrated against the millions of American workers who are covered
by pension plans.

That is the fraud or fiction that after the passage of ERISA, the
Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, working men
and women would be assured that they will receive their retire-
ment benefits. Mr. Chairman, that fraud, that illusion, could not be
further from the truth. Millions of persons covered by plans will
never vest in a pension benefit and that is the cruelest fraud of all,
because it is being perpetrated by our Federal Government. Let me
describe my situation under the present law with my plan.

I am 59 years old—old enough to retire under many Teamster
pension plans. Yet I can’t find out from my plan and administra-
tors whether or not I'm entitled to a pension, and if so, how much.
This is because of section 105(d) of ERISA. This provision lets mul-
tiemployer plans off the hook. It states that the Secretary of Labor
or the Secretary of Treasury has to issue final regulations on sec-
tion 105 to make it effective for multiemployer plans to comply.
The Secretary of Labor and the Secretary of Treasury has not yet
issufd final regulations on this subject since ERISA’s enactment in
1974.

I brought this matter up personally to Mr. Ian Lanoff in 1979
and he said he would take care of it. Nothing ever happened. Con-
gress did not intend for Local 710 or Local 705 to hide behind this
flaw of not informing me of my benefits if I asked.

In the area of questionable or possibly imprudent activities, I can
recite a litany of abuses of which I am aware. In examining annual
report 5500 forms for the Local 710 Health and Welfare Plan,
which are filed with the Department of Labor and the Internal
Revenue Service, 1 discovered that the assets of the Health and
Welfare fund went from $14 million at yearend January 31, 1978,
to $10 million at yearend January 31, 1979, and finally to $2 mil-
lion at'yearend January 31, 1980. Anyone examining this report
can figure out that something terribly wrong had happened.

The first thing that was done by the trustees to shore up the sit-
uation was to put in a $100 deductible for each participant and his
dependents. That was not enough so they instituted a change of op-
erations whereby employees are detailed to new jobs under a new
local and plan. These men were brought into the plan to fatten it
up.

The trustees also issued a new pensioners summary plan descrip-
tion booklet, which I will submit as evidence. This summary plan
description—SPD—discloses that in order to be a participant in the
pensioners health and welfare plan, you have to be employed for at
least 10 years in Local 710. To my knowledge, no other health or
welfare plan requires vesting of its employees before they can
retire and receive benefits.

These changes of operations bring men into the two funds at dif-

or to participate in the health or welfare funds do not coincide, so
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that they are required to work longer before they are enti

both benefits. Mr. Chairman, I might add that glese ablggel: dalt'g
perfectly legal according to ERISA, and that is one of the areas
that bears further examination by this committee.

Another factor which contributes to the failure of health and
Welfare' plans is_delinquent employer contributions. The trustees
are letting certain employes become delinquent in health, welfare
and pension contributions. I have alerted all Local 710 tx,‘ustees—
one of Whorp is also a trustee in Central States, Mr. Robert Baker:
fhey have linking trustees—for many years. They have either justz
aiughed’ or ignored my complaints. Yet, in the Indianapolis area
alone, I'd say thg employees are at least half a million dollars in
arrears, and that’s a conservative figure. That is money that right-
fully should be in the trust fund to support the plan.

19?1 May 1978, I requested copies of the Local 710 fund’s annual

76 plan-year report—also known as 5500—from the Local 710 ad-
ministrator. After receiving them, I' discovered a loan of $5.2 mil-
lion to H. & S. Associates which the annual report listed as “non-
collegtlble or in default.” I also discovered on the same page of the
5500 report that an unexplained listing of $238,914 for the Canary-
vﬂIIe pr(?eict IYVI\?ISS Xsteltli as FHA mortgages. 7

went to —Labor Management Services Admini i

gl}:e Labor Department, Chicago, Il I complained th;illgésggs tl;igil;lu?gff

ese loans were not, legible, although they eventually sent legible
30{)’168 when I complained; and I also complained there were many
he Inquent contributions. These delinquencies were part of a sweet.
Lif?éfq df}alté tb:gxrn;eezé emp%oyers, union, and the fund. I also said to

1 e teamsters were getting i i

they were in good graces with the u%lion. 8 1legal pensions because
$512als91t_old a Chicago Trlbunq reporter about the defaulted loan of
20 million to H. & S. Associates, a partnership that included a
Jeagpster official and underworld businessmen. The LMSA and the
tilrlgelce Department held a grand jury investigation during this

The LMSA i igati i

H.l&BS. Assggi;rg::smgatmn proved the following men were part of
- Barry Marlin, a man with a string of Federal indict ;

Eelr(li Stein, convicted of labor racketeering charges a{nilc g.lli?g{tlzy
gg' ;1111% t:3he t])%m!:oylals contractI ]go both Federal buildings in Chica-

; . Dominic
a1§1(‘)hon Joiny obinic 2e51.1cese, T Local 703 Secretary Treasurer,

ere is a fourth partner, it is Gerald Kaufman. I w

;;:he Freedom of Informati'on Act. On page 72 of the F?:ggglzngf %rgi3
$%r12nat1_(l)lx} Act record which I obtained, it states that they got the
> Clln} ion loap vv_1thouﬁ an application. The Labor Department
lc)os.e }11ts Investigation—it was a grand jury investigation—on the
Iafgls that the loan was made pre-ERISA. This is the Freedom of
nformation Act, and they have income here which they never de-
clared on the 5500 forms which I am getting into.

In mid-1978, the fqnd foreclosed on the defaulted loan and as-
sumed an ownership interest in the Sherman House Hotel in down-

ending January 81, 1979, I discovered there was i
clared from the Sheman House. I went to IJMSXoarng;fl lgrcl?lmnia%eé

ferent times so that their eligibility either to vest a pension benefit l town Chicago. On the annual report—form 5500—for the plan year
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these allegations which I know are true. At a regular union meet-
ing in January 1980, from -the floor during our union meeting, I
asked Mr. William Joyce, “Did you collect rent from the Sherman

House?” ‘
He said, “Yes, we did.” e
I asked, “Then why wasn’t the rental income declared in the

annual report—form 5500?”
He turned red, and he never answered my question.
After the loan to H. & S. Associates went into default, the fund

" tried to sell the Sherman Hotel property to the city of Chicago

which wanted to condemn it.

I am not a very good reader.

In order to sell the Sherman Hotel property to the city, however,
the fund had to have clear legal title. The fund had to buy out two
other interests that clouded its title to the property. In a document
which I received under FOIA, Mr. Neal, the city solicitor who
brought the condemnation suit, said that the fund had to pay an
additional $3 million to clear the title. But in the fund’s 5500 re-
ports, no such transations are listed. Why didn’t the Labor Depart-
ment investigators notice such a glaring omission? Why werén’t
the trustees’ actions for this omission investigated?

Excessive and unwarranted -legal fees have also drained away
money from our trust funds. I once asked at another union mesting
about the legal fees paid to the fund’s outside counsel, Thomas
Burke, to defend the eminent domain suit. I've read that Burke
spent only 22 hours of work on the case. I was told by fund offi-
cials, “We hire the best, and pay the best.”

A Chicago newspaper later reported that Thomas Burke gave
back $500,000 of this legal fee to Thomas Tulley, an attorney and
former assessor of Cook County, who is now the object of a grand
jury investigation. Moreover, the legal fee reported on the annual

report—3$990,117 for 22 hours’ work—does not correspond with the
fee reported by Burke in the circuit court of Cook County—
$950,116. There is a discrepancy of $40,001.

Mr. Chairman, these abuses are not confined to local 710. I knciw
of a Milwaukee local in which some drivers are forced to pay 2
mills per mile—road drivers—and 10 cents an hour contribution
rate in local 200 health and welfare plan. This comes out of their
own pay. They are not declared on the 550 report, and if they take
$7 a week out and they are putting $4 int6 the plan. The other $3
goes to—nobody knows where it goes.

But whether they involve outright illegal fraud or manipulation
of ERISA, these abuses have one thing in common. They cheat the
worker out of his pension. I know that these plans receive generous

tax breaks, but the beneficiaries of these tax breaks, just like the

beneficiaries of the pensions, are few and far in between.

Thank you.

[See appendix 2, p. 159 for material submitted by Mr. McGinnis.]

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you very much, Mr. McGinnis. That is a
tragic situation, as you disclose. It certainly, it seems to me, im-
peratively requires something to be done to protect the workers
“against that kind of abuse. Somebcdy is going to have to have close
supervision over all of these funds because they are trust funds,
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they are inte 1 i
disI.j:lVbility 211 mréfied for the benefit of the workers at retirement or at
et me ask just a few questions, if I m i v
. _ X ay. Mr. Lev i
?rig;l tox;] ;32 ?il(t)l;ztloﬁ,_ v}vlas t.hil;e }fmything you as a pfa‘;llt%f:’rtli%(i,gi%
which mig ave led to i
nght bavy prevent the looting of
{ionl‘:? plan? Are there any lessons to be learned from your si%ua~
Mr. Levitorr. Well, I think the i
’ . s plans of an
zﬁideesgl}glfh itsoptal;?;i Cpeloplg t}tnat arti\I participagngfnviﬁ%}f}:g:;dng%
! ular instance. Nobody knew where th
going. In fact, today I don’t know ho "I hoye vou
gong o & w much money I have got
con g ave heard $25,000 to $40,000 for the time, vested inter-
But I wouldn’t know toda i
VOl _ y. I called the Design Incenti i
glaesy %lgzlal’stt%gagnghgn Iﬁa; Tgley quit, they W%ren’t eggt‘;’ii’g“gggl
! urtesy answers when th ’
And really, there was i o 1o ik
, ther Just no cooperation at all. And Id i
anybody that is in a pensijon plan, I beli ] ok
1 , eve they shoul
gifi’oﬁg }Imzlglrg; :hey shlg)luld certainly k_nowyfror(r)lu a(tl ’ rlé‘;tsffgbfg
P (r:ﬁll'tain ahol easonable period how much they have vested in
e CHAIRMAN. Thank you ver h
Mr. Katsaros, what is e prossic
ros, your impression of the enf -
g;:ieRand activity through the Department of Labo;1 gﬁfiefﬁnﬁgi
evenue Service generally and with respect to your plan?

’;ggerfl'u‘g:ler_n. T}ﬁ Labor Department takes the view that the pen-
s 1s1 a kind of a private entrepreneur investment system
; at unless it finds something is criminal or civil, it won’t di
c C:Ise to you what is happening inside of it. ’ =

ust recently, under the suit that we took out against the trust-

- ees of the pension fund for this bank deal, we requested informa-

tion under the Freedom of Informati
‘ ) _ on Act. The papers th
Gl wen o emething like 10 years of invistcoting our i
. y looke e scribbli i
dergarten class. You couldn’t make head or f:ililglleilag\?vgrg?wahlg\lr:

a law student trying to sift thr ' ’
Tlcllurilzﬁ thitshperigd 0 £its th ough that. We don’t know what they
€ other thing is that they take the view that i
double vested companies not paying into the pensi?)tl lff'.ugc:lleli‘g ?ﬁ:

The CHAIRMAN. If the De i
) AN. partment of Labor is not goj
:ﬁf:ciglvlftmaghilnery to vest the operation of these fungdosn;glctlopiiie%g
ghts of the beneficiaries, maybe we could consider the possi-
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bility of extending the investigative authority of bank examiners.
They examine banks, trust institutions, to protect the depositors.
These are trust funds. They are skilled and expert in knowing
what goes on, checking up to see whether the operations are fair,
proper, and legal, or not. Anyway, I can see very well what crying
emergency there is for effective supervision of this critical area.

Thank you very much.

Mr. KaTsaros. I have one other thing, if I may.

The CHAIRMAN. Yes.

Mr. KaTsaros. I have one other thing that I would like to say
that is likely to happen. Our officials in the International Brother-
hood of Teamsters use a group called the Labor Beacon, who call us
stool pigeons, squealers, and many of you gentlemen, degenerates
and whatever. You ought to see some of their publications that are
put out and distributed throughout the country by Teamsters offi-
cials in an attempt to discredit us, as if there is something wrong
with us coming to government and saying, “Hey, we see somebody
stealing our money.,”

The CHAIRMAN. Do the States have enforcement machinery in
the}sle cases? Did the State do anything at all to protect you all’s
rights?

ng. Katsaros. No, none whatsoever. As soon as ERISA came
into being in the State of New York, and we had a fairly good pro-
gram in the State of New York, they just gave up and stopped
keeping records and all. They just turned it over to the Federal
Government. :

The CuairMAN. Thank you very much, Mr. Katsaros.

Mr. Kuebler, as you approach your retirement, do you have any
fears that you will not get your pension or that your pension will
be markedly reduced because of the fraudulent activities associated
with your fund? Do you have any idea what the aggregate or
annual losses to your plan have been?

Mr. KuEBLER. It is very hard for me to hear you, Mr. Chairman.
But I think what, if I am correct, what you asked us is, what my
worries are about getting old with the pension fund and am I jéz_,.or~x
ried. With the people administering it, the system that the particu-:
lar people administering the pension fund right now is, No. 1, the
president of the fund is also the president of the local that I belong
to, with an extensive criminal background, organized crime -affili-
ations. !

Secong, there are three employer trustees with a long history of
delinquent contributions. Intercompany ownership within the
union. And there is no way for us to know what goes on behind
closed doors.

When you ask, you are told don’t rock the boat. We don’t belong
to—we belong to a union up in New York. We have already had
one business agent found in the trunk of a car in LaGuardia Air-
port, and we have another business agent that the Government has
indicted; one named Harry Gross, has a record of corruption as
long as this table. My wife of 35 years says she doesn’t know if 1
am brave or if I am a nut. Where do we go?

By the time you go to the Labor Department, by the time it gets
lost in paperwork, you go to anybody in New York, do you know
what you are told? Don’t rock the boat.
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They forged my records for 4 years. I have just merely been earn-
ing a living. In 1977, after 37 years in this union, I earned $2,294.
They can blackball you, pick up a phone and call an employer, say,
“Look, you want heat? Don’t put him to work.” Where do you go?
By the time you get into the system, they are long down the road.

They have plenty of money. They don’t care about the money, be-
cause they get their high-priced salaries, cars, and stuff like that.
They don’t care how they use the money to make you any example
to people out there—"“Don’t rock the boat.” This is why we come to
this committee, hoping that our Government will look in and pro-
tect us, all the Indians out there, because the chiefs are the ones
that are putting the heat on us. Believe me, it is a proud day of my
life to be able to afford and come down and speak to you.

The CHAaIRMAN. Thank you, Mr. Kuebler.

One last question of Mr. McGinnis. You have entered a copy of
your plan summary described in the record of this hearing. Do you
think that this document, which is supposed to explain your rights
and obligations under your plan, adequately and fairly does so? In
your opinion, is it understandable to the average plan participant
covered by your plan, which is the standard provided in the De-
partment of Labor’s regulations? ,

Mr. McG: . as. Mr. Chairman, no, it does not. For one thing, the
summary plan description says there is a reciprocity. In my case, 1
worked for the same company for 12 years. I am not vested. I went
in 1}?(’)7 3 from one local union which had its own pension plan, 705,

0 710.

On a Friday I went to work as 705 member, on Monday I went to
work as a 710 member. They said there was reciprocity. The sum-
mary plan says there is reciprocity. There is no reciprocity for vest-
ing, which you can read that book until you are blue in the face
and you will not see it. It is not there. That is the clause. When
you go from one plan to another. :

Now, all the trucking companies have change of operations. In a
change of operation they ask for economic reasons, they want to
move men from one area to the other. You could be in the western
conference in one plan, in the western conference for 9 years. They
would have a change of operation. This is a way of bilking people
out of the pensions. The same people sit on these change of oper-
ations in the unions, representing the unions and companies, also
grustees in most cases. They never turn a change of operation

own. .

You could have 9 years in the western conference, they could
move you into the Central States. You are not vested in the west-
ern conference. You go into the Central States, work 9 years, you
go into local 710’s plan, for instance; you work 9 years there. You
have 27 years in the industry. You are not vested. You get no pen-
sion. It is the same case as mine. I have 38 years I am not vested.

tion?

Are you talking about vesting or portability in vesting?
- Mr. McGInnNis. Vesting, portability in vesting. :

Mr. Daus. In other words, the language of your plan document
description says that vesting does not occur even in a proportion
until after 10 or 12 years?

Mr. Daus. Mr. Chairman, may I get a little bit more informa- .
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McGinnis. No, sir. If you read this booklet, they say they got
reggr(}wcity. When you transfer from one, a part1c1pant.-3:1 klﬁow
more than the average participant. A participant does nut;, W six&
heé moves in these chsnge (l'c)fdoperatlons, for instance, you cou

, nd not be vested. . o |
hﬁlﬁ,/ler,2 ;)Zf}il.‘sl aam looking for a term of description. I think perhap§
I might find it in the plan which you have made. of rgcord. Bult;
think.it is important for everyone to understand the difference e(i
tween reciprocity, as it may come 1 as a percentage of vesting, an f
portability, which you may or may ‘not have as a percentage od
vesting. Portability would be the vesting of rights you have agcruﬁ
from one jurisdiction to another. Reciprocity would deal ot? y
within the trustees to define that, as to what the degree of vesting

= ility is one of the
t to be sure you understand that portability is one of 1
biégvevsatn problems we have got, vesting becomes one that is subject
ition by the plan. _ .
0 Ielerﬁlﬂég}rlle%s ngl, there is nothing ascribed to portability. But
reciprocity, they say there is recip_lt';omty between the plans. But
u move, there is no reciprocity. ' ' .
Wli\?lrz'l. y]())AUB. What is their definition of reciprocity that anything
d coming would go with you? . . .
yoili?aMC(()}INN%s. It is got words, the way it is worded in this sum-
mary plan description it is not words that people would under-
stand. And futhermore, the vesting part is no,t there. !
Mr. Daus. Were you ever given a layman's booklet on the plan
that you thought you were covered by, written in less than the
legal terms of the plan summary?
e%\/[r. Pi\I;ICGINNIS. Iifes, sir. I have it with me. The plan summary
ou mean?
Y Mr. Daus. No; I am talking about a-booklet.
Mr. McGinnis. No. o |
M; DauB. Summarized in less than the descriptive terms of the
plan itself. o
Mr. McGinnis. No, sir. -
Mr. Dausb. You never were offered one voluntarily?
Mr. McGinnis. No, sir.

Mr. Daus. Did you ever ask if there was such a booklet availa- !

2 ‘ -
bl?\).[r. McGinnis. I have asked a lot of things that include my bene-
fits, and they won't give me no answer. :

Mr. Daus. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
The CHAIRMAN. Thank you very much. o .

Now I want to ask each one of you gentlemen just one question.
Each of you was a member of a local. I presume each member of
that local had a right to vote for the officers of the local. Each
member of that local, I assume, was similarly affected to the way
you were affected; that is, his or her rights were involved. Were
you not able to get your fellow workers in the local to work with
you so as to vote out corrupt or incompetent authorities that were
managing your funds? Why were you not able to get redress in the
democratic way through your own locals? Start with Mr. Levitoff.

Mr. LEviTorF. Mr. Chairman, I was in sales. I did not belong to a
local. I wasn’t in a local. ~
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The CHAIRMAN. In your case you had an employer relationship.
The rest of you gentlemen—Mr. Katsaros.

Mr. Katsaros. Well, Monday night 12 of us, which is our entire
slate, were nominated at the most rowdy kind of meeting you could
ever hear. We were berated, challenged, and practically came to
physical blows. The incumbents supporters were shouting and yell-
ing. ‘

This is the third time we have run. The biggest problem we have
with the membership is convincing them that their own brother
members, people from among their ranks, other truck drivers, are
capable and competent of taking over the local and administering
it honestly. :

One of the consistent complaints that they have is this: They say
that if a guy ducks under the turnstile—New York lingo—if a guy
ducks under the turnstile and there is a cop there, he grabs him.

How can they steal all this money you are talking about with bad .

investments, and the Government doesn’t step in and do anything
about it? That is the difficult part we have. We hope we will over-
come that on December 6. '

The CHAIRMAN. You can’t hire auditors or any group of you
gouldn"t?; get together and hire an auditing firm to audit these books

or you?

Mr. Katsaros. We are dealing with—we looked into this a
number of years ago. We now have a law firm who has taken out a
suit. We will be getting into looking at their books. It is a great
financial problem in financing that. We don’t have the money. The
lawyers that tend to help us are good guys, so they don’t charge a
lot of money. It is a real problem—no offense. ‘

Mr. Daus. Mr. Chairman, again may I just offer a comment to
this very fine witness’ testimony; that is, that provisions of many
State laws as well as some Federal law allow attorneys’ fees of the
lawyers that take on these kinds of suits and win them. And I per-
sonally participated in one of those such suits with the “dissident
members.” The local didn’t have the money to get rid of the pecple
that were mismanaging their pension plan.

So I think that if you don’t know this or maybe the lawyers you
now have aren’t aware of this, that potential exists to be able to
get—the chairman’s question is very good. It is an educational

process. I appreciate the problem you are going through. I person-

ally saw that happen. It took 6 years to get the rank and file just
to be really trusting of somebody besides the people they had elect-
ed in the first place. :

- Do you have an outside trustee that is on your side, out of the
three people in your plan? , : : :

Mr. Karsaros. No. The one we did from the General Contractors
Association of New York in 1977, when the casino loan came
through, quit. He walked off of it. So the main employers, Schia-
vone Construction and those people, don’t want to have anything to

do with it. ~

Mr. Daus. Under ERISA, any plan you are in, you have three
outside trustees. One is an outside member, one is an employee and
one is for the “union management.” Don’t you have'an. outside
trustee who is a—— ' . ,
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’ i tee. We have
0s. No; we don’t have an outside trus \
fOIIYIrrénIgﬁ"g?ﬁ‘? four from management and four, from the union.
Mr. Daus. Nobody outside of those two entities.
Mr. KaTsaros. No.
Mr. Daus. Is th%{,l r%g.ht? .
s. That is correct. ]
%:fe Ié?{’f&l:fl)AN. Mr. Kuebler, what would you say to my ques
o i i t of all, our local is
. BLER. Well, in the last election, first o , _
splggd%gf all over New Yorlé.Clt%r p;‘}c;per ?indeltl);lnggI%ai\;gé vﬁug};i
from one end of New York City to the end o og NeW,Jersey
i 0 miles. We also have members out In New : /
g;%XIVIVn:;Cféﬁeéger,mwhich are the surroul}dl?g t(‘)ther te(xir‘;lrfi?trf;’ :\;
far as the size of the election, the type o ﬁ_ec. 1on,hv»;e o g to
word, we don’t have a say. They tell us this 1s W 511: b s e ia
ick two polling spots. They have one spot by _
%rgg?cy ’%}lfere is IIIJO public transportation. You have to come by
au'}%?ogtl}};:r one is out in the middle of the Island, men haxéet ﬁg
drive 50 to 60 miles on a Sunday morning to vote. Lastlyeall;l a e
election site, they also appoint sh0£ sgewz\}rds. S;) ici;uzllngpwstglvlv grd
is 1 u hav ,
say the fix is in, they own every on.tho B B oD aed to be
they appoint him. It is not elective. In the used to e
shop steward and had more representation.
afkgsen?t? oii?djg); zhemPThe shop stewards in every barn, they work
ir intimidation is strong.
ha\ll‘gﬁ:ge;i):lncome to the electizn site—last &eaé'ovs?:n (ail ;rs:s);dcéoﬁ
day, there was only maybe 12, 14 men were a lleth Stand .
a time before they go in. They have, they ca e lection oo

ittee—they are receptionists. They walk up to you a ,
gﬁ:tfgeir ar?r’ns around, stuff like that, it 1s like trying tqkbeat ldiwﬁ'
Gibraltar with your fist. We a}tlre standln% Olgl: glefa‘zsv lll{i gs ainothis

know, when you have a mortgage, ,
g?:; 21(1)21 ygge you have to think twice. This 1s what we are' up
R i i i We have “the

ublish our own inter-union newspaper. k
m?rlrllf)evx";eilig’s address but no cooperation from them. We hgg{e |4 ,ft‘an E
informing the membership but as Teddy said, we arehwal lng Icl)(xi' !
Government to prove that what we say and how bad they are 1? d
the things that go on. But they feel there is no way you can t eta
them and everybody is afraid. That 1s what it comes down: to,
apathy. oL

MAN. Mr. McGinnis. o '

’II\}lre (li/}{(fé?xml;, Mr. Chairman, they use Hitlerism tactics vsﬁle.n
you éo against them to try to run against them, qspemallly_t .escia;
giant funds like 710, where you have about $800 million. It 1ts Just
like Roy Lee Williams in Las Vegas. There was no chanc¢;,1 0 ger1
him out of there. If we went the same v.vay—-.the only way they 1§ad
get put out of office is criminal convictions, in my estimation. Anc
there is enough evidence to get some of these people out on crimi-
nal convictions. That is the only way to get them out.

hank you. o

"II“he CH};IRMAN. Thank you very much. Mr. Rinaldo.

Mr. RinaLpo. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
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Your last question, the question prior to this one, was an inter-
esting one, and I would like to confine most of my questioning to
Mr. Katsaros and Mr. Kuebler. The chairman asked at that time if
you had any idea what th~ aggregate or annual losses to the plan
have been? While it was a lengthy answer, the question wasn’t an-
swered. So maybe I can reframe it in this fashion because I have a
line of questioning that I want to pursue. .

Can you tell the committee exactly the size of the trust fund at
the time you began to look into it, and the size of the trust fund at
this time?

Mr. Katsaros. It was in 1975. To the best of my recollection it
was about $45 million and it is about $68 million today. That de-
pends on how you want to look at it, because a lot of the properties
they own are greatly inflated. They can’t sell them at the price
that they say they are worth. That is a difficulty.

Mr. RinaLpo. Do you have any estimate as to the amount of
money that has been lost to the fund through unethical or illegal
transactions?

Mr. Karsaros. Well, in the area—there was a trial that one of
the employers was indicted on mail fraud for not reporting to the
fund contributions that he should have been reporting on behalf of
the members. He had a double-vested company, a company, without
a union contract. I think that was about $50,000 he was caught on.
He maintained at this trial that everybody does this, so in order for
me to stay in business, I have to go along with it.

We would estimate that between $2 and $3 million a year is lost
in our fund through contributions not being put into the fund that
should be by this double-vested situation. _

I have here two newsletters that we recently published. Whil
some of it is political hype, in the back, are some cases that give
stark accounts of people who have complained that their contribu-
tions aren’t being paid in by another company. The union says
there is nothing they can do about it because they don’t have a
contract with that company. ~ .

Mr. RinaLpo. Well, what you are saying is that $2 to $3 million
is illegally siphoned off. Is the $2 to $3 million a guesstimate on
your part or have you arrived at that figure through a series of cal-
culations of individual cases where money was illegally taken out
of the fund?

Mr. KATsAros. An educated guesstimate based on the number of
employers and the employees. It was $162 a week per person donat-
ed into all of the benefit programs of local 282, if you work 40
hours. That’s a lot of money.

Mr. RinaLpo. I want to go back to your testimony you said, “Our
concern today is despite our continuous efforts to fight against the
corrupted and inept use of our pension funds, that we receive no

further help from the Labor Department. The Labor Department
officials were nnwhere to be found and 7 months later, our pension
fund administrators made another loan to the Des Plaines Bank of
Chicago, a loan which resulted in a $1.6 million loss to the 282 pen-
sion fund.” L .

Then you say that since June of 1981, the Labor Department has

not asked any further questions about what’s been going on in the
local 282 pension fund. : :
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Now, what I would like to know and what 1 would like you to tell
the committee is who in the Labor Department has refused? Who
have you contacted and the names of the individuals in the Labor
Department that you have spoken to? )

Mr. KaTsaros. Well, I'll have to supply that to you later. I don’t
have them with me right now. There is a couple of things.

First——

Mr. RinaLpo. Let me say this as a preface to your comment. We
have an educated guess as to the amount of funds that were si-
phoned off, but I think it is a very serious charge when you say
that you received no help from the Labor Department despite the
fact that they are the investigatory arm, the people that should be
overseeing this and despite the fact, according to you, you have
made numerous requests to them. Yet you don’t have the informa-
tion here, I would like, Mr. Chairman, to request unanimous con-
sent that the record remain open so that we can have a statement
by Mr. Katsaros as to the number of requests, when they were
made and to whom they were made and by whom they were made
so that this committee at a subsequent date, very possibly, can look
into that aspect of it which I think is key to this entire issue.

Mr. KaTsaros. Well, one such incident comes to mind with Barry
Silvers’ from the Eastern District strikeforce in which we com-
plained that under the ERISA Act, 1977, the fund administrator,
that was to be his principal job.

Mr. Rinarpo. Will you identify Barry Silvers for the record?

Mr. KaTsaros. Barry Silvers is an agent of the U.S. Labor De-
partment in Brooklyn. :

Mr. Rinarpo. To the best of your knowledge, is he still employed
by the Labor Department? _

Mr. KaTtsaros. I believe so. He’s been given this information.
They have been receiving our newsletters all along, which has de-
tailed a lot of it. Specific things are asked, for instance, as to the
illegal payments to the fund administrator, John Cody, which is a
conflict under the act and nothing has been done about that.

Specifically, in my testimony, what I'm talking about is that
after we found out about the Des Plaines loan through in‘ernal
means, the Labor Department did not find out about it, th: t this
$1.6 million was lost, we then took a suit out. !

Specifically, they have not stepped in to try and put the fund
under some kind of court order to cease and desist from doing this.
I hear rumors from some of the people that I get my information
from that they may have since that time ventured into another

oan.

I don’t know if that is true. We can only find out in time and
that is what I mean. ,

It was a public thing. It was in the newspapers. We wrote for the
Freedom of Information Act in regards to this—my attorneys did. I
don’t know who they talked to, George Nash or whoever was talked
to in New York City, and they have not taken any civil action.

They keep coming up with this thing that we can’t take civil
action while there is a possibility of criminal action. \

Well, there's been a possibility of criminal action for 15 years so
they don’t take civil action.

i
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Mr. Rinarpo. You mentioned June 1981. A new administration
took over in January. Have you personally or any member of your
group, I believe the acrecnym is FORE, ever written or contacted
Secretary Donovan, for example, to urge his support in your efforts

and to complain about the lack of efforts to him on the part of the

Department of Labor?

Mr. KaTsaros. Well, I don’t have very much confidence. I worked
in local 282 in the area that Mr. Donovan came out of and I got
my lumps and gave a few back with Harry Gross who was involved
with him and there are some questionable practices there and I
really just don’t trust the man. "'

That is my personal opinion. Take it for what you will.

Mr. RinaLpo. Did you ever write to him?

Mr. KaTsaros. No, sir, I didn’t.

Mr. Rinarbo. Did you ever write to any Under Secretary or
Deputy Secretary?

Mr. Karsaros. Not in recent times. .

Mr. RinaLpo. When was the last time you wrote or contacted
anyone in Washington in the Department of Labor?

Mr. Katsaros. I would have to say sometime in 1280, but we
have dealt on the local level if we have.

Mr. Rinvarpo. Well, it seems logical to me, if you are dealing at
the local level and you are not getting any response, you would go
over their heads and go to the Department of Labor in Washington.

Mr. Katsaros. If you will look at our testimony that I placed in
the record before the Committee on Ways and Means in the House
of Representatives, you will see just the detailing that we did do
with Ballard and people like that. o

If we put enough people on them, they get removed. I believe a
couple of them were removed. We switched chairs around and ev-
erybody promises that they are going to do something about it,
something’s going to happen.

We are more interested in educating our rank and file and our
membership and trying to get them to trust us and not so much in
burning up a lot of time running after the Government when we
know they know. . ‘ ‘

Mr. RinaLpo. Well, you said a few moments ago in your testimo-
ny or Mr. Kuebler did, that one of the reasons you were here was
that you felt you needed governmental intervention to show the
rank and file that there really was a serious problem, that there
was misappropriation of funds. Yet, on the other hand, you are
now responding to my question by saying that you didn’t think it
was that important.

Mr. Karsaros. Well, Congressman, I'm saying that it is impor-
tant that they know about it. I know they know about it. They read
the newspapers. I'm not about to keep knocking down their door
and begging them to listen to me and getting ridiculous letters
back which don’t amount to anything. '

Thank you very much for your letter, we're looking into the
matter. When we wrote for Freedom of Information Act, they said
we couldn’t have them. Now that we have again and informed
them of our lawsuit which our attorneys had to do, we’ve had no
response.
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They have been told about this. We see just a continuing pattern.
I'm not the enforcement or the oversight. I have no power to do
that.

They don’t want to listen to me. _

Mr. RinaLpo. Do you have any of these letters with you that you
have written?

Mr. Katsaros. No, I don’t.

Mr. RinaLpo. Mr. Chairman, I request unanimous consent that
the record remain open and that the gentleman, Mr. Katsaros,
submit copies of all correspondence during the last 5 years with the
Department of Labor requesting any and all investigations or in-
quiries and any responses that he’s received from the Department
of Labor.

Chairman PEPPER. It is requested.

Mr. Katsaros. No problem on my part. o

[See appendix 3, p. 185 for material subsequently submitted by
Mr. Katsaros and Mr. Kuebler.]

Mr. RinaLpo. Has the Department of Labor or any other Govern-
ment entity ever recommended replacing the local 282 trustees?

Mr. Katsaros. Not to my knowledge, no. -

Mr. RinaLpo. You mentioned that the Labor Department offi-
cials were nowhere to be found when a loan was made to the fund
of the Des Plaines Bank of Chicago, which subsequently went bank-
rupt. Can you tell the committee exactly what you asked the De-
partment of Labor to do at that time and what you feel they should
have done to prevent the loan?

Mr. KaTtsaros. Well, I would say that——

Mr. RinaLpo. You did contact them, I assume? ]

Mr. KaTtsaros. Well, we contacted them when we took the suit,
because under law in ERISA, we had an obligation to do that. The
attorneys contacted them and furnished them with the facts.

Mr. RinaLpo. You mentioned your group, FORE. 1 guess that
stands for Fear of Reprisal Ends?

Mr. Katsaros. That’s correct. _ ]

Mr. RinaLpo. What reprisal did you fear? Why did you name it
Fear of Reprisal Ends? .

Mr. Karsaros. I didn't like the term because it was there when 1
came there, but I've kind of grown accustomed to it because I've
been out of werk for 9 months. I was fired by my employer and it
went before the National Labor Relations Board. N

Currently it will be reviewed by the National Labor Relations
Board in Washington.

Mr. RinaLpo. How many members does FORE have?

Mr. Katsaros. I would say about 50 people who stand up to it.

We have many more members, but we don’t want them to come
out front. We don’t want them to get fired.

Mr. RinaLpo. In other words, most of the people who belong to
your group are subsequer.tly fired or denied work?

Mr. KATsaros. Quite a few. '

Mr. RiNaLDO. Have you and other members of FORE tried to re-
place the trustees of the pension fund yourselves? '

Mr. Katsaros. Under the trust agreement, it is the executive
board of the union that appoints the trustees from the union,
which is usually themselves, to administer the fund and the em-
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ployers have an election of their own in which they select the
trustees under that trust agreement.

So we have no participation in that. What we’re proposing to the
membership is that at least we begin by having three observers
elected by the rank and file to be in attendance at trust meetings
where all of these decisions are made and where prudent judgment
is to be used. ;

Mr. RinaLpo. Are you familiar with ERISA and the authority it
gives to the Department of Labor? "

Mr. KaTsaros. Somewhat, but it is a difficult law to get inter-
preted.

Mr. Rivarpo. Do you feel that the Department was negligent in
its statutory obligations in this matter, that is in regard to the in-
vestigations that you have requested or do you feel that the De-
partment needs increased authority under the law before they can
proceed in the manner you would like them to? _

Mr. Karsaros. As I see the law from a layman, no. I think they
have proper authority to act. I think they don’t have the trained
personnel. They don’t have the institution to back them up. I see
that as one of the problems.

The lawyers that go to work for the Labor Department, as many
other branches of Government, is like a revolving door. In the Cen-
tral States Pension Fund, I think the law has changed over a
number of times so you had a new attorney coming in who was un-
familiar with the case and was just completely stymied.

Now whether that was done deliberately as it was suggested to
some extent that it might have been done deliberately by the per-
manent subcommittee, I don’t know.

Mr. RiNarpo. But do you feel there was any negligence in the
Department, any deliberate attempt not to conduct the type of in-
vestigation that you feel was warranted?

Mr. Katsaros. It certainly looked that way to me.

Mr. RiNaipo. I have no further questions, Mr. Chairman.

Chairman PeppER. Thank you very much.

Gentlemen, we thank you very much for coming and I want to
say to Mr. Levitoff, if he’s still here, I just asked my chief of staff
to get in touch with the Department of Justice or some of the agen-
cies that might be involved and see if we can be of some help in
respect to the pension fund being protected and that sale and the
distribution of the assets provided from the sale.

Mr. Katsaros. Thank you very much.

Chairman PeppER. Thank you, gentlemen, very much for coming.

Mr. Katsaros. Thank you very much.

Chairman PEePPER. Our next witness is Mr. Albert B. Lewis, Will
you please come forward to the table, sir, Mr. Albert B. Lewis,
chairman, Pennsylvania Crime Commission, who will testify about
abuses and related employee plans. Accompanying him will be In-
vestigator Franklin Booth and reputed organized crime leader
James Fratianno who will testify about the techniques involved in
pension fraud and his involvement in it.

Also, Mr. Thomas Carroll, acting chief counsel of the New York
State Commission, who will describe the commission’s investigation
into abuses and employee benefit plans.
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Mr. Robert DelTufo, commissioner, New Jersey State Commis-
sion on Investigation, will testify about recent investigations into
abuses in prepaid health and dental plans.

First, we’ll welcome the statement by Mr. Lewis.

STATEMENTS OF ALVIN B. LEWIS, CHAIRMAN, PENNSYL-
VANIA CRIME COMMISSION, ACCOMPANIED BY JOHN CONTINO,
COUNSEL; FRANKLIN BOOTH, INVESTIGATOR; AND JAMES
FRATIANNO :

STATEMENT OF ALVIN B. LEWIS

Mr. LEwis. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, members of the commit-
tee. My name is Al Lewis. I was special counsel and chief counsel
to the House Select Committee on Assassinations a few years ago,
which investigated the murders of President Kennedy and Martin
Luther King.

The Pennsylvania Crime Commission is an independent State
agency charged with the investigation of organized crime and
public corruption in the State of Penusylvania.

There is a staff, about 65 people, of which about 38 are full-time
investigators. We appreciate the opportunity to testify today be-
cause the problem we have recognized in about a 3-year investiga-
tion that is of major proportion throughout the United States.

During the investigation, the commission found that the influ-
ence of traditional and nontraditional organized crime in the
health care industry has become a serious national problem. Fraud
in this industry is on the increase and it contributes to the sky-
rocketing costs of health services. ‘ \

The commission’s investigation documented links between orga-
nized crime and health care plan organizations that service union
and employee groups in over half a dozen States. In addition, we
found that groups of individuals not associated with traditional or-
ganized crime are participants in fraudulent activities in some
health care companies. These ‘nontraditional organized crime
groups can include doctors, dentists, and attorneys, and are indica-
tive of an increasing wave of white collar crime. ,

In addition, our agents found that, in some instances, union trust
officials involved in awarding these health care contracts displayed
a wanton lack of fiduciary responsibility. In several instances, they
were involved in complicated relationships with the health care
plan organizations and received nionetary and other benefits for as-
suring the award of the contracts.

Our findings, coupled with those of other State law enforcement
agencies, lead us to the conclusion that this industry is under-regu-
lated, and therefore, susceptible to fraudulent activity.

It would be difficult to overestimate the costs to the American
taxpayer of these types of fraud. If a municipzl union is defrauded,
we ultimately pay the bill through higher taxes. If a labor union’s
health care costs are high, the employer must pass on those high
costs to the consumer who buys his products.

Moreover, as the popularity of these types of plans increases, so
does their profits and their attractiveness to criminals. This is just
one ‘more example of entrepreneurial criminal activity that can be
seen today. The fact that so-called traditional organized criminals
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have considered this field a lucrative one in which to be involved
gives us some indication of the profits that can be made. It also
shows that these traditional organized criminals are, indeed, be-
coming more sophisticated and are looking toward white collar
crimes as a new area in which to perpetuate their fortunes.

Let me explain how these health plans work very briefly. This
field encompasses contracts entered into by union or employee
groups with companies that arrange or provide for medical and/or
dentcaitl services, at least in the ones on which we specifically fo-
cused. ‘

A union, for example, might pay $10 per member per month to a
health care company. When a union member needs medical or
dental services, he contacts a physician or dentist or the health
care plan organization.

The health care company would then be billed for the services
the union member had received. If the services cost more than the
company allotted for that particular type of work, the umion
member would be required to make up the difference between the
actual cost and the allotment unless, of course, the benefit contract
allows for total reimbursement of the received service.

The profit margin for the health care company is primarily de-
pendent upon the level of usage of the plan by union members. The
less usage, the higher the profits.

I have brought with me today several charts which will illustrate
the connections of organized criminals to the health care plan in-
dustry, and some examples of fraudulent activity within some
health care companies.

I also have with me some photographs which Frank Booth, who's
been an investigator with the Commission for some time, has on
the easel.

Thg—: first chart, which we will call for these purposes exhibit 1,
details seme of the relationships of traditional organized criminal
families to health service providers. ;
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Mr. Lewrs. You will see on the chart, which I think is difficult
for you to see from this distance, but I think all of you have an
attachment to the statement which we dlstrlbuted as an exhibit to 4
that document.

.But it shows members of the Cosa Nostra and Frank is now
pomtmg them oqt to you, such as Rizzitello, Callandrillo, and var-
ious members of organized crime families of the traditional type,
which are illustrated by a line through the circle.

They are assisted by associates of the traditional orgamzed crime
family who are identified by broad circles around their names and
then other people who are not spe01ﬁcally members or asscciates of
organized crime families who assist in finding these contracts.

This chart very briefly and cursorily, shows the links of orga-
nized crime as it spreads throughout the United States from New
York, Pennsylvania, N ew Jersey..

It goes to the Midwest in Chicago, t‘o the Southwest Arlzona, and
to California and this just scratches the surface.

But it shows you the national link of the organized crime fami-
lies to the control and infiltration in the health care 1ndustry and
the union health and welfare benefit programs.

These individuals, in some cases, aided the organizations in ob-
taining union contracts. In other instances, they were involved in
companies which provided or arranged for benefits..

I heard Congressman Rinaldo asking questions of the prlor wit-
nesses. as to involvement of the unions and whether or not they
reacted to this type of infiltration by organized crime and the type
of fraudulent activity we found.

We found in many instances they did not react, but resisted. We
are met with a lawsuit in Pennsylvania that has prevented us from
{ showmg you in the lower right-hand corner the union which is in-

volved in this program, thls scam, because it is now pendlng htlga-
tion.

So not only do they not assist in cleaning house, but they actual-
K ly resist in at least some instances that we found by, in fact, taking
this into court to prevent it.

This chart resulted from an investigation into Labor Health
Plans, Inc., a Chicago-based company operated by Angelo Commito.
Mr. Commlto and his company came to the attention of the: Penn— o,
sylvania Crime Commission after his meetings with several major
Philadelphia organized crime figures. .

The-Commission learned that, in his efforts.to gam contracts in
Pennsylvania and southern New Jersey, Mr. Commito contacted
Cosa Nostra member Harry Riccobene and other influential orga-
nized crime figures, including Frank D’Alfonso and John Allu.
D’Alfonso. has been identified by law enforcement agencies as a
leading figure in Philadelphia organized crime, who has risen to
ol power since the murders of former family bosses Angelo Bruno in
g March of 1980 and Phillip Testa in March of 1981.. -

4 You will see in the next photograph a meeting between C‘omm1to

and D’Alfonso. These are actually undercover surveillance photo-
graphs taken by the Pennsylvania Crime Commission™
They were obviously not posed and the figures on the photo~
. graphs did not know they were being taken, But it shows the
actual, contact between these people. = . W
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Incidentally, for those of you who don’t know the Philadelphia
region in the organized crime familfy, or the Angelo Bruno family,
has been experiencing genocide or fratricide in the last year since
Bruno’s murder in March 1980.

At least 9 or 10 major organized figures in that family have been
murdered and just a few days ago, Frank D’Alfonso, who you see in
this picture, who many law enforcement figures believe has become
the head of the family, was beaten almost to death with a blunt
instrument in the streets of Philadelphia. ’

" 31?1 we are experiencing violence within the organized crime
amily.

In.cidentally, there is another photograph of Commito meeting
Riécobene and Commito meeting D’Alfonso. That, too, is a surveil-
lance photograph.

An in-depth investigation into Commito’s company and his asso-
ciations showed that he had used the services of influential orga-
nized crime figures in other attempts to procure contracts for pre-
paid health care benefits by unions. ‘

In a recent public hearing held by the Commission on July 28,
1981, Aladena “Jimmy the Weasel’ Fratianno, former acting co-
boss of the Dragna crime family in Los Angeles, testified that he
had introduced Commito to union officials in California in an effort
to get business for Commito. .

Fratianno, who is in the Federal witness protection program, had
been introduced to Commito by another Dragna family member,
Michael Rizzitello.

Just as an aside, Fratianno is the subject of a recent book, ‘“The
I.ast Mafioso.” He is one of the major organized crime figures in
the sense of a person who has risen to the higest level of the orga-
nized crime family structure to turn to a Federal witness inform-
ant and has provided great testimony in a number of areas, par-
ticularly this one.

Fratianno’s public hearing testimony went on to describe conyer-
sations and meetings between himself and Jack Presser, vice p1 si-
dent of the International Brotherhood of Teamsters, in which Fra-

tianno asked Presser to “help him (Commito) in any way, it would

mean money for us.” According to Fratianno, Presser is closely as-
sociated with Cleveland crime family boss Jack Licavoli and Press-
er told Fratianno that he would do what he could for Commito.

The investigation alse uncovered a link between Commito and
Arizona Health and Benefit Plans in Tucson, Ariz. That entity was
operated by Joseph Iatarola, an associate of Joseph Bonanno, Sr.,
who was formerly leader of a New York crime family. |

While Commito’s efforts to secure contracts in Philadelphia were
unsuccessful, a Pennsylvania company with ties to organized crime
has, in fact, obtained at least one local health care contract in
major proportion.

That company was A.M.M.A. Health Center, Inc. There is an in-
teresting aside, when they wanted originally to call it A.M.A.
Health Plan. They decided that was too obvious and so they called
it AM.M.A. :

A Crime Commission investigation found that A.M.M.A. was op-
erated by John Martorano, whose brother, Raymond, also called
“Long John Martorano,” is associated with members of the Bruno
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organized crime family. Moreover, further investigation uncovered
evidence which leads us to believe that Raymond Martorano was
also involved in some of the activities of A M.M.A.

You will see a surveillance photograph showing Long John Mar-
torano taking union officials on a tour of the health clinic used by
AMM.A.

Chairman PepPER. Could you hold it up just a little bit so we can
see it?

Mr. Lewrs. We can circulate those photographs to the committee
if you’d like. It is interesting to note that the location of AM.M.A.,
its office, 2001 South 29th Street in Philadelphia, is also the loca-
tion, that same address, of John’s Wholesale, a tobacco product
wholesaler which employed Angelo Bruno before his death as well
as other known organized criminals.

John’s Wholesale is also owned by John Martorano.

This is known by the two gentlemen on either side of me. It em-
ployed allegedly Angelo Bruno for a number of years whenever he
testified he would describe himself as a cigarette salesman who
worked for John’s Wholesale. ,

It is a front and that is the office where A.M.M.A. provides its
health care plan services to the union.

The photograph which is being shown is the offices of A.M.M.A.
health  care plan, which is the tobacco company warehouse of
John’s Wholesale. ‘

After the Commission discovered these links between organized
crime and A.M.M.A., our accounting specialists studied the finan-
cial records of this health plan company. We found that, in its deal-
ings with the International Brotherhood of Teamsters Local 837,
A.M.M.A. inflated the usage reports which were given to the union
as a basis for setting the cost of the health care contract.

We will show our next chart, which is a bar chart, exhibit 2, at-
tached to our testimony, entitled A.M.M.A. numbers of visits and
dollar billings.

As you will see, it shows a wide disparity between the actual and
the reported visits and the dollar billings, and over the 28 months
that we covered, and our accounting specialists examined, reported
billip.gs amounted to $254,715 more than the actual cost of the
services.
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Mr. LEWIS ‘While the company reported profits of $84,000 over
the period to the unicn aud they reported those profits to the
union, the actual profits were $334,000, or 62 percent of the total
contract costs. )

As you see, obviously, if they suggest that the actual figures were
far, far less than the reported figures, then they suggest to the
union that more members of the union are using the services and,
therefore, the premiums should be higher.

The situation is so- 31mple it is ‘ridiculous and amazmg that the
regulatory agencies shouldn’t have seen it earlier.

Testimony by union officials showed that A M.M.A. did not pro-

vide the/ dnion with figures on reported use until the spring of

1981, even though it had a contract with Local 837 since 1978 and,
in fdct had renegotlated a contract with them for a higher per
merber rate in 1980, without even askmg for statlstlcs by the

‘meinbers on the usage.

When those figures did surface the union trust fund ofﬁmals ac-

union officials in the first years of the contract and their willihg-

cepted them unquestzonmgry The lack of interest displayed by

ness to Aaccept without audit, the A M.M.A. figures may show, in
the best light; a lack of finanmal' sophistication on their part. In

- the worst light, they may have betrayed ’rhe trust placed in them
. by their members and by law.

. The Crime Commission investigated a thlrd health care insur-

ance provider, Amemcan Health Prograims, Inc. (AHP) In this in-
ies to traditionial organized crime were found.

stance, no direct
However, the same pattern of uver—reportmg services rendered to
the union* was found.

This is particularly significant since AHP had contracts with sev-
eral municipal employee unions and assoblatlons, which means-

that, the taxpayers of the city of Philadelphw. were t‘le people Who
.were eventually defrauded. o

These confracts amount to millions per year. Thls bar chart
shows the substantial difference between the supposed services and
the actual'services regarding research contracts with AHP. ~* .

The second bar chart, exhibit III, shows the substantial differ-

ence between the reported costs and actual costs of services re-

ceived dur(ng AFSCME and retail c¢lerks contracts with- AHP. The

total amopnt of over-reported costs during 16 months amounts to

/ pRes

Y

/million, Actual figures were only 29 percent of the fig-
ures report‘ed to the unlon : . ,
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Mr. Lewis. When asked why these figures were inflated, one em-
ployze testified that it was done because the services rendered were
not high enough to justify the existence of the contract.

Once again, as with A.M.M.A., the reported figures were accept-
ed by the unions without an independent audit to assure their ac-

curacy. In total, the Commission’s investigation uncovered excess

reporting of $2,326,725 on only three contracts over a 28-month or

less period.

In addition to these fraudulent activities, the Crime Commission
uncovered unsecured loans, nonrepaid loans, questionable invest-
ments, and unethical marketing techniques perpetrated by these
health care provider companies. _

One instance, for example, was a payment of $30,000 a month to
an automobile dealer who had introduced the health care provider
to a municipal union leader, $30,000 a month to the automobile
dealer who had no experience in health care planning at all for a
period of 2V years or $600,000 finder’s fee.

These abuses are allowed to occur because of a lack of State and
Federal laws regulating the health care plan organizations. In addi-
tion, the Federal Employee Retirement and Income Security Act,
ERISA, does not cover municipal or public sector labor union trust
funds and should be amended to cover them.

Also, union and trust fund criminal statutes (29 U.S.C. 501 and
18 U.S.C. 664) should be amended to provide for automatic suspen-
sion of union officers, employees, or trustees indicted for their roles
in Sltl;ch a scheme and for civil recovery of damages by the govern-

ment. : ~

Laws in many States do not regulate business procedures of the
health care plan organizations. The Commission is also recom-
mending to the Pennsylvania Legislature changes which should be
enacted in its jurisdiction. ‘

In conclusion, the Commission is now preparing a report which
will enumerate the details of its investigation and will be available
in several weeks, probably it will not be as long as our major work
on organized crime which was published 1 year ago, but it will be
something on this order, with photographs and charts, and if you
like we will submit it to the members of this committee for your
future reference. .

It is now my opportunity, as I understand, Mr. Chairman, to in-
troduce to you Mr. Fratianno who will testify under the tight secu-
rity measures imposed by the Federa: Protection Service, and to
this end I would like to introduce to you Inspector John Washing-
ton of the U.S. Marshal’s Service, if you please.

The CHAIRMAN. Mr. Fratianno came with you today, Mr. Lewis,

and you have used his testimony in other instances and so has the
Government?

Mz-Lewis. I am sorry, sir?

The CrHAIRMAN. I am saying has Mr. Fratianno been used by the
Government and by crime commissions in other instances?

Mr. LEwis. Yes, sir, he has been used as a witness in a number of
criminal cases, the most recent of which was a week ago when his
testimony was instrumental in convicting Bufalino who is one of

the major organized crime figures in the United States out of
northeastern Pennsylvania for conspiracy to murder. ‘
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Fratianno testified before our commission, a number of other
committees, and a number of other trials. His testimony has been
scrutinized by numerous law enforcement officials and we find it to
be generally credible. v

He is under very severe danger, however, because he will be used
and his testimony will be used in the future and for that reason
the Marshal Protection Service is very cautious about his security.

The CHAIRMAN. We will be pleased to hear Mr. Washington.

Mr. WasamNgToN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. My name is John
Washington, Inspector with the U.S. Marshal’s Office, Witness Se-
curity Division. )

Mr. Fratianno is a relocated Government witness and presently
an active participant in the U.S. Marshal’s Witness Protection Pro-
gram. Because of this I request of the committee that no pictures,
motion or still, be taken of Mr. Fratianno as he enters the commit-
tee room, during his testimony and upon his departure from the
committee room.

The CHAIRMAN. I think that is a reasonable request and I will
ask all those who have the television cameras or the still cameras
to respect this gentleman’s security. This request is made by an of-
ficial U.S. Government. Mr. Fratianno has been identified and com-
mended by Mr. Lewis, an official of the State of Pennsylvania, and
accompanied by Mr. Washington, an official of the U.S. Govern-
ment responsible for the protection of this man under the witness
protection program. Mr. Fratianno will be brought in and then he
will testify. ‘

You have requested that he testify from behind a screen?

Mr. WasHINGTON. That is correct, Mr. Chairman.

The CHAIRMAN. And you request that no cameras, either moving
or still, take any pictures of him coming in and leaving the room or
at the table? '

Mr. WasHINGTON. That is correct, Mr. Chairman.

The CHAIRMAN. Will all of you gentlemen who are operating the
cameras please observe that request and either remove yourself
from your cameras or turn them in the opposite direction. I am
sure you would not want to jeopardize the safety of this man who
is trying to serve the public interest.

Mr. Lewis. Mr. Chairman, in Pennsylvania the Marshal Service
were so cautious that they required that he testify with a black
hood on so that no one ever saw his face at all. So there is certain-
ly some danger.

The CHAIRMAN. I understand.

Are there any still cameras in the room? Please observe the re-
quest of the marshal and the request of this committee and cooper-
ate in the protection of the identity of this man. . '

Now, I think you can be assured that the cameras are pointed in
the opposite direction and, Mr. Marshal, you may bring Mr. Fra-
tianno in. , :

We will take a 5-minute recess while the arrangements are being
made for the witness to testify. N '

You with the motion picture cameras, once the screen is set up,
of course, you can use the cameras any way that you will. It is only
to protect his identity so that there won't be any photographs of
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?}ilrensccc;r;illllg ifpto the rocom or lezkving the room. Once he is behind
, of course, you can t ict C 1ik
o Soreon y e pictures as much as you like.
Sc;I(;I;; CHAIRMAN. Bring him in and let him take a seat behind the
Now you may put your cameras back in i
W, you / tion because Mr
Fratianno is behind the screen. We would a roci :
operation when he is ready to leave. ppreciate the same co-
The CHAIRMAN. Mr. Fratianno, we appreciate your coming today
?}Illg r‘;lv?c If::)reﬁzome your statement.h Would you speak as nearly into
rophone as you can so that
have tasob y at all of us can hear what you
Mr. FraTiANNO. Thank you, sir.
The CHAIRMAN. You may proceed.

STATEMENT OF JAMES FRATIANNO

Mr. FraTianno. Mr. Chairman and members of th i
my name is,Jan}es Fratianno. I am 67 years of age. eI c.':(l)lrrrlljl ?riti%eé
Government’s Witness Protection Program. I have agreed to come
here this morning to help this committee understand some of the
glag);s gg g:;:‘raud l{Jen's1oani‘ans.IIbhavee some direct, firsthand knowl-
se schemes. Before i :
gri)und these schem egin, a few words about my back-
grew up in Cleveland, Ohio in the section called Little Italy. M
parents were poor and I had to go to work at the age of 8 toy.helﬁ
support my family. I sold newspapers. I worked with my father in a
;;E:H trucking business. I worked in a speakeasy and held other
As far back as I can remember I was on the i
wrong sid
law. I was taught how to cheat at cards and how to ghe:v: c(l)ifcg‘;
gluess you could say I fell in with bad company. I wanted nice
ghotheg, and the money and the respect. The only people that had
ese in my neighborhood were those on the wrong side of the law.
b I learned early that there were two ways to make a buck, the
wa:;i })vzvivjé ltl'{lat tm3lr) falt‘;lrlrel:r did it aéxd the easy way. I chose the ’easy
. into bookmaking and b i ’ i
smlnela;)rSmed a0 g and by the time I was 21, I was into
n 1937 I was convicted of armed robbery and sentenced to
to 25 years in the Ohio State Penitentiary. I was relealslgg in Fggr:tl(2
?‘:i)énlé)sﬁ. It gldc?pproxunately TV2 years. But I soon found my old
Bl?cklmlal:'ket‘.a eveland rackets and I dld a little business on the
n 1945 I headed for California to take advantage of
I had made in prison. I made friends with Johitligy RosI:e(Ieri, glg:g?-
fllalte of Chicago gangsters Al Capone and Frank Nitti. Roselli
I(laped me become a member of his crime family in 1947. From
then I continued participating in all the same rackets with one dif-
fexience; now I was doing only what I was told I had to do.
seve:‘V:ls I:lellt:del’oanshgrkm% proé:f:tion, rebbery and participated in
rs and murder attempts such i -
derworld figure Mickey Cohen. pe Sueh a8 attemptg to fall-un
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In 1954, I was found guilty of conspiracy to extort. I spend 6
years and 4 months in prison. I was in Folsom, then in Soledad, and
finally in San Quentin. I was paroled on July 17, 1960.

For the next 4 years I was on parole and had to stay clean. I had
made up my mind that I was going to make it big and I was going
to do it the honest way. I went into the trucking business. It was
one of the few legitimate operaticns of my life. I had a slight edge
in that I had excellent connections with the Teamsters Union and
did not pay fringe benefits. I worked all over the West. I did ex-
tremely well. I enjoyed being president of my own firm. I would
have been at it still but for a few bad breaks.

All of this turned to ashes in 1966 when I was charged with vio-
lating the public utility code. I agreed to plead guilty in exchange
for a suspended sentence. The problem was that the court hit me
with a full 3-year prison term. I appealed and it was not until
August 5, 1970, that I began serving time. In the meantime I was
convicted of conspiracy to file false statements in 1968 but got off
with 3 years’ probation and a $10,000 fine. ‘

I was in prison until August 28, 1973. When I got out it was busi-
ness as usual. '

In 1975 when the two top people in the California syndicate were
senteénced to prison I was seiected with Louis Dragna to head up
the west coast operation. Three things happened to shake me from
this powerful position in early 1977.

The former top man, Domonic Brooklier, was released and began
to reassert his authority. \ ‘

Time magazine carried a story about prominent criminals which
mentioned me but no one else on the west coast. This created jeal-
ousy in the family. |

I was caught in the FBI's undercover net. They had established a
sting operation. It was a porno shop with the idea of detecting and
prosecuting lawbreakers engaged in extortion to try to sell protec-
tion.
From May 1977 I began to feel that things were not rightf."
Rumor had it that a contract had been put out on me. This was
confirmed for me by the FBI in November 1977. Fearing I would be
killed, I joined the witness protection program.

I pled guilty to all charges against me. I was sentenced to 5 years
in jail. I served 21% months of this sentence and I am presently on
parole.

One of the conditions of my parole is that I do everything in my
power to help the Government fight crime. I am required to tell
the whole truth and nothing but the truth. If I tell a single lie, my
parole could be revoked and everything that I have said could be
used against me. ‘ S -

Mr. Chairman, I have spent 20 years of my life in jail. I do not
want to go back. I have testified in nine cases. I have given the Jus-
tice Department information to help them make numerous other
criminal cases. I intend to testify in some additicnal criminal
trials. I have been qualified as an expert witness on the subject of
crime for the purposes of Federal -courts. My credibility with the
courts and with the Justice Department is excelient. : ‘

RN
e ST

LB RNy TR s e r WY

PSRRI SRR

i

- o e T T TR L e s
Eu

49

In short, Mr. Chairman, I am not proud of my life of crime. I am
sorry for what I have done but I am doing my very best to make
amends. :

I am here this morning to tell you a little about fraud in pen-
sions and other employee benefit plans. I know this area well be-
cause I have participated in the racket myself.

Before I launch into this area I would like the public to under-
stand that I am severely limited in what I can talk about because
of ongoing criminal trials. Officials of the Justice Department are
present and will object if questions are asked which intrude into
this area.

Let me talk a little bit about the technique involved in this
racket. There are billions of dollars sitting around in trust funds
set up by employers and unions. All you do is find out who controls
the money. Then you go see them and see if you can work out a
deal. You do something for them and they do something for you. It
works this way:

; Ortle, you can pay a union officer or a trustee some money up
ront.

Two, you can pay him a kickback when you get the contract.
h.Three, you can do him a favor. You can do a favor for a friend of

is.

Four, if that doesn’t work, you can find out who his superior is
and put DPressure on the man to come through.

e Fgge, if this doesn’t work you might try threats of physical vio-
nce.

" Six, finalily, if all else fails you might break the guy’s leg or
orse.

The technique is the same whether you are selling a dental plan,
a medical plan, life insurance, or whether you are out to get a loan
onlzugl.ll}); favorable terms.

might surprise you how easy it is to get a loan without signin
any documents if you know the right people. The sad part isgrtlha%
the average employee doesn’t have any remote idea of how much
money is being stolen. He doesn’t feel it. So money is stolen from
the trust. fund. So what? There is more where that came from.
What happens is that the union asks for higher fringe benefits and
;ﬁ; :mployer has to pay and the cost is passed along to the con-

r. '

With this process occurring over and over again involving huge
amounts of money, is it any wonder that we have the kind of infla-
tloIn that we have? :

n my opinion the possible abuse of trust funds is a serious prob-
lem. The Justice Department and the FBI are doing an éxcerl)lent
JOl} but tt;:hfy do not hav? the res%urces that they need to do the job.

want to give you a few specifics. First of all I want t i
chlple tos areas tﬁat I cannot talk about. 0 outline a
met Jimmy Hoffa in 1952 at the convention in Los Angeles and
1 ha}d a lot to do with giving him the power he acquired gby intro-
ducing him to mob figures from Chicago and New York. I know
:ggut l;:hetoperatloflg &f the Tiams%elrs Central States Pension Fund
about some of the questionable loans that
cannot talk about it. 1 P8 Sl were made, but I
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alk about the Teamsters Central States Health and
Wl;(f);rga]g‘luflg and the activities of Joseph Hauser and the people
hevgfag liségflsi;ﬁ:};bout is my speiciﬁch involv_emelnt én this area. I
: u about some other people who are involved.
ca?ntzgr%’; 1975 1 approached Rudy Tham who was thebNo. 2 man_
with the Teamsters in the Western States. Rudy had teen %}'uml
bling to me that he was in deep trouble with the in ernaA 1%na_
union. He told me that he was having problems with Andyd ?{ e(:ir
son, the head of the Teamsters in the Western States. I ma t_e u1 }i
an offer. Incidentally, Rudy was in trouble with the interna 1‘2113.at}.1
made him an offer. I told him I would straighten him out wi 'de
international union if he wouéd g%ye me cic:)he -contract to provide
members in San Francisco. _
de%%laelrgal;?ezz tggout 8,000 members in the local 1nvolv¢d. T}};ey’
were talking about paying a per capita payment of $25 pezé Orge(z)l(z)lo e;
per month. This means that they would be paying §$ ; a
month or about $2.4 million a year. I had the backmgho 1so_m
people who were going to provide the services and payot(-) ec alras1
that came due. I was goingfté) get a sizable fee and $10,000 a mon
d other benefits. _ o
fr%lﬁo%}lfﬁ;ea%ﬂowing steps 20 try 11:g ts}il;.ralgh%egcgut Rudy with the
i i ereby get myse is contract. .
mgegl:;};o?c? l(falggefignd t?)r géee njlrry old friends in the family, Tony
Dope Delsanter and Leo Moceri. I went to see them because tthey
control Jackie Presser who was the right-hand man of Teamsters
President Frank Fitzsimmons. They agreed to call Presser. .
I went to see Presser who told me he would talk to Fitzsimmon
and see what he could do to straighten out Rudy Tham. e b
A few months later I again met with Mr. Presser. At the 11;;51{(3 ffe
asked me if I could control Rudy Thain, because he was a b (1) a
man. I told him that I could. He confided in jme that'gheke1 pro eﬁ
was that Rudy was a Hoffa man. They didn’t know if they cou
tn’ll‘sﬁehlglﬁAIRMAN. In your statement you say t%‘lat' Hoffa vwas;
making a move to geg back in p?cwer. Is that correct? - .
. TIANNO. That’s correct, sir. ' ] ,
%Ifll‘evb;fi% Florida a few times toc meet with my friends frodeleved
land. They gave me a report on what they had been able to do an
ised more help. ‘ .
prgf)nnlfe %ime later Ii)’resser called me and told me that a tfftfnéﬁnta%
dinner was scheduled for Hoffa at the Fairmont Hotel &3, dah
should make sure that Rudy did not attend. I told R}u%y fan ] e
went fishing in Mexico. I tfolld R}chéy that I was responsible for him
should be careful not to cross me. _
ang 1%1;3\:: v};Zeks later I was still trying to straighten out deyfwﬂsh
the international. I finally got the job done by arrang&ngA o(i' a
meeting between Frank Fitzsimmons, Jackie Presser, Apr: y 1% elr-
son, and Rudy Tham at the La Costa Country Club. F %u%rlerji
meeting of the international board had been scheduled, kud Batft
ranged for the specific megtitng{) apmi(fi _Rélgyggl;g. It worked.
“Anderson still seemed to be noldin re.
Alllidge?an to try to figure out how to get to Andy Andeyso}r:.lI Wﬁlt
to see Sidney Korshak, an attorney, and asked for his help. Mr.
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Korshak has strong ties to the Chicago mob. He said he would take
care of the problem with And srson.

My associate Mr. Rizzitello and I happened to be in Los Angeles
a few weeks later and ran into Korshak. We had a brief conver-
saion with him about his promise. The rext thing I knew we was
summoned to Chicago. .

In Chicago I was escorted to see Joey Aiuppa, the top man in the
Chicago mob, and Jackie Cerone, his deputy. They told me that
they had gotten word that someone was muscling their man Kor-

box. They added that if I had any problems with their guy that I
should come to them because they did not want him compromised
by being seen with the likes of me. They promised to talk to Kor-
shak about Anderson.

Meanwhile I had been pestering Rudy Tham about giving me the
dental contract. He was giving me the stall, crying to me about
Andy Anderson still not giving him respect. I told him I would
work it out. .

By the summer of 1977 I was pretty angry. I had spent $35,000 of
my own money and traveled all over the United States on this
deal. My associate and I went to see Anderson at his headquarters
in Burlingame, Calif. We did not announce ourselves; we just
barged right in and started to lock the door. Anderson said that he
would cooperate but that Rudy Tham was making it hard by con-
tinuing to bad mouth him all over town. I told him I would take
care of that.

I went to see Rudy Tham and toid him what Anderson had said.
I also told him that I was tired of stalling and that it was about
time he paid a visit to Jimmy Hoffa. Incidentally, Jimmy Hoffa
was dead at that time. Rudy turned white as a sheet. He said that I
had the contract. ‘ )

After all of this effort I was unable to cash in because I had de-
veloped other problems of my own. I had to jump into the witness
protection program in order to stay alive.

There were other contracts .of this nature that I had to turn
aside. For example, I had it worked out to get the dental plan from
Teamsters Local 70 in Oakland, Calif. My associate Mike Rizzitello
had made a deal involving the farmworkers in Santa Maria, Calif,

In addition, I was successful in obtaining the contract to provide
dental services to a union in Warren, Ohio. Once again I did this
through my friends in Cleveland, specifically Tony Delsanter. I
called him and then I callad Jackie Presser and that was about all
there was to it. I did not have the opportunity to profit from this
arrangement even though the same contract is ongoing for obvious
reasons, ~

I would make a few other points. You have heard from the Penn-
sylvania Crime Commission about their investigation. I testified
before them and I am happy to confirm what I told them. They
asked me about a certain Angel Commito. I told him that he was
introduced to me by my associate Mike Rizzitello.

Mr. Commito said he wanted to help in order to help him get
medical and dental plans from unions. He said that if we were suc-
cessful that I would be in for a cut. I was to be responsible to pay a
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kickback to the trustee of the pension or welfare plan if this was

essary. . .
nef intro}:luced Mr. Commito to union leaders in California and I
talked with Jackie Presser of the International Brotherhood of
Teamsters and asked him to do whatever he could for Commito be-
cause we were going to be in business together. 1 arraqged for him
to meet with some influential friends of mine in Ohio. Commito
told me that he had a contract in Columbus, Ohio, that he had ar-
ranged through a Cleveland leader named Angelo Felice. _

I also met a fellow named Curly Montano. He was a friend of
mine for 30 or 40 years. Curly Montano had a friend by the name
of Carl Rizzo in the Buffalo area. They have a plan. . o

Incidentally, Mr. Rizzo, I don’t know if he committed suicide or
not, but he was found in the trunk of his car with a wire around
his neck. It might have been suicide. I don’t know. Curly told me
many times how lucrative these employee benefit plans can be and
I have no doubt about it in my own mind. _

Mr. Chairman, this concludes my statement. I would like to
return sometime when I can talk freely about this problem and
others of concern to the committee. It should be obvious to you that
something must be done to stop the fraud in pensions and related
medical and dental plans. The Congress must act in this area for
the good of the workingman and of the country.

Thank you, sir. _

The CuamrMAN. Thank you very much, Mr. Fratianno, for your
very sad but at the same time very informative statement. It is sad
that those conditions exist in our great and free America. They are
a_subject of grave concern to all of us as to how, when we talk
about health care for people and yet it is being used as a source of
corruption and fraud. .

I suppose that probably the Department of Justice would prefer
that we not ask questions of Mr. Fratianno.

Mr. CorreY. Mr. Chairman, my name is Paul Coffey. I am deputy
chief of the organized crime section. Our objection wpulgi: ;'be ho
areas in which there may be pending indictments on indiv/duals
pending trial. I am sure we don’t have problems with general in-
quiries in this matter. . . M

The CHairMAN. We appreciate your cooperation with us. We will
accept Mr. Fratianno’s statement and the statement that Mr.
Lewis made. ,

Mr. Lewis, have you anything further to add to the statement
made by Mr. Fratianno?

Mr. Lewis. Well, we could go on for a week, but I am sure you
don’t have the time, Mr. Chairman. ‘

No, we have nothing to add at this time. Thank you for having
us. .

SThe CuairMAN. Now, would you like for Mr. Fratianno to go
now? , “

Mr. Correy. Mr. Chairman, I don’'t know what arrangements
have been made to have the panel inquire specifically of Mr. Fra-
tianno. My understanding was that there may be such inquiries.
"Our only concern was to get into" particular Federal cases that

might be pending. ‘
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The CHARMAN. You indicate questions you would prefer he not
answer, if you will. I would like to ask just a few questions.

Mr. Fratianno, how widespread is corruption in union activities
of the sort that you describe here today?

Mr. FrRATIANNO. Mr. Chairman, I think it is all over the country.
I know that in the Chicago area, St. Louis, Ohio. I am not too fa-
miliar in Pennsylvania. The only thing I know about Pennsylvania
is that Commito, I know about most of his operations because he
was _introduced to those people through a friend of mine, but I
would say it is all over the country in my own opinion.

The CuairmaN. What would you suggest as the way by which we
could prevent that kind of corruption from taking place?

Mr. FraTianNo. Well, I think you should have some kind of a
law that they can’t indulge in it. I don’t know how you could do it.
I happen to know quite a bit about the Teamsters. I was one of the
founders of the Teamsters Union. I remember when there were
only 25,000 members. They have controlled the Teamsters as far as
I can remember, in the 1930’s. You don’t become president of the
Teamters unless certain people give the OK. ,

Mr. RinaLpo. Mr. Chairman, would you yield for a moment?

The CHAIRMAN. Yes, sir.

Mr. RiNarpo. On that question, if you, based upon your experi-
ence as a member of organized crime, had to come up with one
single thing that you felt Government or legislators, people like
ourselves, could do to stop organized crime infiltration of union
pension funds, what would you say that would be?

This is similar to the question the chairman asked. In other
words, do you think we need a new law? What is the most impor-
tant thing that can be done to stop the infiltration and the control
that is actually taking place in your opinion?

Mr. FraTianno. In my opinion the only way you can stop it is to
have the Government control the money because they will put
front men in. There is so many ways that they could do it. You will
never know that this person was involved in it. I think the only
way is when the Government stepped in.

I know I tried to get a loan in 1975 and Presser told me that they
had a moratorium, they weren’t giving no loans. I think the Gov-
ernment stepped in or something. They were controlling the
money. I think that is the only way that it could be stopped be-
cause if they appointed people trustees they are always appointing
people that they know that will go along with whatever they want.

The CrairmaAN. Mr. Fratianno, did the people engaged in the
kind of corruption that you have described fear the FBI or the De-
partment of Justice, being caught, convicted?

Mr. FraTianNo. Well, T think everybody fears the FBI and every-
body fears going to prison, but they tried to work out a way that
they can’t get caught. So a lot of times ‘they used front men and
they are just in the background. , ‘

I know of one, for instance, where a guy got $250 million. He did
not have any credentials to get $100,000, but he got $250 million
through somebody. He was a front man. But he did not know who
was responsible for his loan and that was the fellow that had the
Stardust Hotel.
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So in answer to that question it is pretty hard. The only way 1
could see, they have been investigating them for years that I know
of but they still maneuver to get loans. They use front people.-

The CHAIRMAN. If there was some further investigation of all
these funds including all the transactions, including loans, and like
a bank examiner would inquire into what was the basis of this loan
and look to see was there a proper application, was there proper
collateral put up just as they do in tKe case of a bank; would some-
thing like that, if we had that degree of thoroughness and the in-
vestigation of all those transactions be helpful?

Mr. Fratianno. I think it would help, sir. I think it would help.
But you know you have to remember you take these people that
are involved in these families. They have millions and millions of
dollars. They could put up the collateral probably. ’

The CHAIRMAN. Some of them could be corrupted also?

Mr. Fratianno. That is right.

The CHAIRMAN. Some of the examiners?

Mr. FraTianNo. That is correct, sir.

The CHATRMAN. There is not only kickbacks, for example, as you
were trying to get a contract for a dental service to be rendered to
members of a local union and I believe you mentioned that in the
procedure or persuasion sometimes you get around to breaking a
fellow’s leg or something? .

Mr. FRATIANNO. Well, sometimes you go to violence, but very
seldom you have to do that. I know in my case all I needed was to
be given the contract and I took care of the rest, and I would get a
very sizable fee.

Tt is very, very lucrative and very few people would know that I
had any involvement in it.

The CHAIRMAN. 1t takes a very thorough and persistent investi-
gation by a competent authority to be able to ferret all this out,
does it not? ‘

Mr. FraTianNo. That is right. That is correct, sir. :

The CHAIRMAN. Do you feel that fraud and abuse with res pect to
pension plans and employee benefit plans is also carried: out 'by
forces outside of organized crime? L

Mr. FrATIANNO. Yes, sir, there is, Mr. Chairman. 1 know a few
people in California that have nothing to do with organized crime
that have benefit plans. ,

Well, Joe Hauser, for instance. There is another guy by the name
of Brown in Los Angeles. He has quite a few plans.

The CramrMAN. Do you feel that there may be some problems
with respect to employer-sponsored plans and joint employer union
plans rather than just the union plans? :

Mr. FRATIANNO. I don’t understand your question.

The CHAIRMAN. Do you feel that there may be scme problems
with respect to employer-sponsored plans . and joint employer

unions rather than just union plans? In other words, are there spe-
cial problems that may arise with respect to employer-sponsored
ﬁ%ans?and joint employer union plans as well as exclusively union
plans? . :

Mr. FraTianno. It could be worked just as easy with the employ-
er, Mr. Chairman. -

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you very much, Mr. Fratianno.
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Mr. Rinaldo?

Mr. RinaLpo. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I asked you a question before what could be done. Right now,
under present law, the authority is vested with the Department of
Labor, Now, in your opinion, are they doing an effective job in
trying to end the situation that currently exists and in rooting out
fraud in union pension plans or are they completely or partialj_y in-
eff&ctw;? W

[r. FRATIANNO. ell, Mr. Rinaldo, in the last 3 or 4 years
don’t know what they are doing, but I do know right afteryI 3vebn£
in prison certain persons got a lot of money.

I really don’t know how it could be stopped, seriously, in regard
to the Teamsters. I know they have been doing this for years and
years and years. -

Mr. RinaLpo. You stated earlier it could be stopped——

Mr. FraTianNNoO. If the Federal Government handled the money.

Mr. RiNaLpo. Or if someone monitored the money?

Mr. FraTiaNNoO. Yes, sir, they did it for a while.

Mr. RiNnarnpo. I know, and all loans were refused?

Mr. FraTiANNO. That is the only way it could be stopped, I think.

Mr. RinaLpo. Is the greatest problem in your opinion the unions
themselves, the trustees that are appointed, or is it really just the
strength of organized crime?

Mr. FraTianNo. What do you mean?

Mr. RivaLpo. In other words, the problem occurs because we
have unethical trustees. They have to get involved in the actual op-
erations of the pension plan. Now, are they put there, in your view
‘:gr othge_ u1t1}11<;;1 leadterslréiﬁ) tofhis it because organized crime is 50

rong in coun at they want
e s o ry y want to make sure that they get a

Mr. FraTiaANNO. Absolutely. Organized crime puts them in there.
There is no doubt in my mind. Naturally some are there legiti-
mately. I know Fitzsimmons appointed somebody as a trustee. I
think his name was Sheafer. I am not sure. He was from Indian-
ap\?élsl.l He gatve ﬁs a ﬁot of problems.

ell, eventually they got rid of him. They put somebody in there
on the square and he doesn’t go i i
ge&ridﬁ)f jare g . along with certain programs, they
_ Mr. RiNALDO. And you feel that our current laws are ine i
in stopping any of the abuses that are currently taking placef“?fectlve

hhgr. ERATIANN?. Wlﬁat do you mean? .

r. RINnALDO. In other words, the laws
are completely ineffective? e we now have on the books

Mr. FraTiANNO. Absolutely not. .

Mr. RiNALDO. And you feel as far as the new laws, the most im-
portant one would be one that would insure that government con-
trol or, in the absence of actual control of the fund, would insure
gflc:l;i)&r gve;‘;fsl,llgh{i gVo(l;:ld you then go along and say that periodic

e U.S. Governmen ' ‘
SOIB‘,’IE t%gyproblem? t or Department gf Labor would
r. FRATIANNO. You mean periodically you check it, audit?

Mr. RiNaLpo. You check the fund, aﬁl gliisbursemen’ts,ugéz check

any loans, all investments, a thorough and complete audit. ’
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Mr. FraTianNo. That would probably scare somebody not to do
it, afraid that they might get caught. That could help.

Mr. RinavLpo. I have no further questions.

The CHAIRMAN. Mr. Fratianno, let me add two things. One is 1
wish all young men in America, especially poor boys who try to
make their way up in life, could hear your story and could see how
the life that you chose ended for you, fearful of your life for the
rest of your days. ”

The gains that you achieved are now almost forgotten, maybe
the money used up in the more grievous concern you have, your
life and your family. _

Obviously the best way to avoid the kind of problem that we are
talking about here today is for the membership of unions to see to
it that high standards of integrity are observed in the leaders of
those unions. They have a great trust, a great responsibility to all
those people out there, not only to help them get jobs and keep
their jobs and get good pay and the like, but also that their funds
that are set aside for a better day in their old age shall be properly
preserved and will be available to serve the purposes they are in-
tended to serve. ; :

That is the standard, I think, in most of the uniors of this coun-
try. When it does not prevail, the membership of those unions
ought to insist that it does prevail. Their leaders are accountable
like the President of the United States, the Members of Congress,
and others in authority and in positions of responsibility.

Let us hope that somehow we can tighten the law, make it more
effective, and it will protect the rights of the people who are being
victimized by such schemes as you have disclosed here today and
also that there be a resurgence of Democratic strength on the part
of the membership of the union insisting that there be high stand-
ards of integrity preserved by all officials. .

The union is a great institution. I don’t come from a State which
is primarily a union State. Yet from the time I came to the Con-
gress in 1936, or the Senate, I have supported unions becauvse I

thought the union rendered a necessary and a very valuable ierv-

ice to the American worker and through the worker to the Arneri-
can people and I still feel that way. .

It breaks the heart of every union friend when we hear of in-
stances like those that you have disclosed here today. I hope, your
disclosure will have some favorable influence in preventing the
repetition of that sort of sad story in the years to come. :

We thank you very much for coming today and helping us.

Thank you, Mr. Lewis, for bringing Mr. Fratianno. I thank the
Federal officials for your cooperation here today. ‘

Mr. Wortley? ;

Mr. WorTtLEY. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. :

Jimmy, your testimony related primarily to benefit programs ‘

that were controlled in the underworld by the Teamsters Union.
Are there any other unions to your knowledge that have their
benefit programs controlled by the world of organized crime?

Mr. FratiannNo. Well, they get loans from the Plumbers Union.
There is other unions. I have heard of other unions giving loans. I
don’t actually know for sure. - ' .
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Mr..WORTmY. There are a lot of areas in this country in which
organized crime does not operate. Would you imply or suggest that
in those areas organized crime has some way of getting in there to
control those programs? ’

Mr. FraTIANNO. Not necessarily; no, sir.

Mr. WorTLEY. S¢ we can’t take a broad brush and say that all

benefit programs of organized labor are controlled by criminal ele-
ments?

Mr. FraTIaNNoO. No, they are not; no, sir.
Mr. WortLEY. De you know of any empleyer benefit programs
that are controlled by organized crime? '
Mr. FRATIANNO. You mean any employers? -
Mr. WorTLEY. Right.
Mr. FraTianNo. I don’t know what you mean by control.
Mr. WorTLEY. Like the Teamsters Union.
argiz' Ili‘ézA'flméVNt()). tI knlo%v v;hat yi)u mean. I don’t say a lot of them
ontrolled; but a lo ‘ yei 5
ond they do tron @ lof ) emp oyers want sweetheart contracts
plgygon’t sa%r thattltlheytare controlled by it. I would say that em-
rs want sweatheart contir i i
Sver 1o i o oweatheart o ::i acts and they stay friendly with who-

I don’t say they are all corrupt, you know, but I say a lot of them
are.

Mr. WorTLEY. Do the ruling families of organized crime get to-
gether from time to time to compare notes on what lucrative sort
of programs may be available that could be taken over by them or
infiltrated? . '

Mr. FrarianNo. I did it myself. Sure they do. I did it in New

York. I would try to talk to somebody who had some locals in
Jersey. .

Mr. WorrLEY. How of’gen dc they get together and discuss this?
Mr. FraTIANNO. don’t say they all get together. I might go to
New York and happen to be talking to somebody that is involved
with a union or whatever. I don’t say they would all get together
]&gi;l I would say it is discussed person to person. Some make sugges-
Mr. WorrLEY. How iong has this sit ition been goi
knowlodees g 1s situation been going on, to your
%r. %{ATIANNORY(;;I mean these dental plans?
. WORTLEY. Right, with organized cri ' i
thﬁapurl?‘e il g} rime actually controlling
cMre FrariANNo. Well, I know that thev cont 1
since 1330. That is 50 years. ~ v Gontrolled one union
Mr. WorTtLEY. Now, in terms of the people who render the serv-

ices, the medical Do W : :
as well? program, are they working with organized crime

. Mr. FramiaANNO. You mean the doctors themselves?

%r. %VORTLEY. That is right. :
r. FRATIANNO. No. I never heard of that. I never heard of th
doctors or the dentists being involved. It is always the perso,rcl) tha(z
has the program. You see they just give the dentists so much
money for what they do and they keep the rest. o

Mr. WortLEY. Thank you very much.

¥
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The CHAIRMAN. Before you leave, Mr. Fratianno. I meant to add
a moment ago when I was speaking about your record that you are
obviously a man of ability sufficient to have made a very successful
career and in any honorable occupation that you may have chosen.

I am glad that in the latter years of your life you have tried to
render a public service. Thank you very much.

Mr. FraTianNo. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

The CramrmAN. Would you all please turn your cameras around?
And now you may take Mr. Fratianno from the room if you will.
Please turn them around.
~ Mr. Lewis. Mr. Chairman, if I could just say while Mr. Fratianno
is leaving I think the answers to most of the questions that you
asked and Mr. Rinaldo and Mr. Wortley asked, we have investigat-
ed in fact. We can provide your staff with those answers and our
report when it is published in December.

The CHAIRMAN. That is fine, gentlemen.

You may turn your cameras around now. ,

Mr. Lewis, if you will, just retain your position there and let me
call these other commissioners.

Next, Mr. Thomas Carroll, acting chief counsel, New York Com-
mission on Investigation, and the other is Mr. Robert J. DelTufo,
New Jersey State Commission of Investigation, accompanied by Mr.
James O’Halloran, executive director.

W{? will first ask Mr. DelTufo if you will let us have your state-
ment.

STATEMENT OF ROBERT J. DELTUFQ, COMMISSIOCNER, NEW
JERSEY STATE COMMISSION OF INVESTIGATION, ACCOMPA-
N.ED BY JAMES O’HALLORAN, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Mr. DELTuFo. Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, and the
commnittee staff, I am certainly pleased to be here today. I am
here on behalf of the New Jersey State Commission of Investiga-
tion. I have been a commissioner with that body for about 9
months now. In addition, I personally have been involved in State
and Federal law enforcement off and on for 2bout the last 20 years.
thI ng here with Mr. O’Halloran who is the executive director of
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Also here with us are Investigative Accountant Frank Zenino
and Special Agent Richard Hutchinson from the State commission
of investigation who are largely responsible for the investigative
work that went into the SCI report.

The CuAlRMAN. The camera people have asked that we recess for
a minute to allow them to readjust their position.

[Recess.]

The CHAIRMAN. You may proceed.

Mr. DeLTuro. All of us will be here to answer questions obvious-
ly. Mr. Zenino and Mr. Hutchinson have detailed information if the
committee is interested.

What I shall do is briefly summarize the commission’s.inquiry
into organized crime’s infiltration of health care plan organizations
and the resultant abuse of labor union health and welfare funds.

We have sent along to the committee copies of our full report on
this matter and we have made available here today copies of the
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report’s introductory comments as well as its final recommenda-
tions. And I believe that those particular items certainly encom-
passf the subject matter before the committee so I shall be very
brief. ‘

[See appendix 4, p. 241 for report by Mr. DelTufo.] : ‘

Mr. DeLTuro. As the SCI's year long investigation into the sub-
ject matter progressed there were two examples, one in the south-
ern part of the State and one in the north that began to emerge as
being fairly representative of the type of frauds that were being
and could be inflicted upon labor union welfare plans. These two
examples were highlighted at the commission’s hearings last De-
cember, December of 1980, and formed, for the most part, the sub-
stance of the report that was compiled and has been submitted to
the committee.

Now, with respect to the operation in southern New Jersey, the
investigation concerned a dental care plan operated by the Great
American Dental Plan with a company called Rittenhouse Consult-
ing Enterprises, Ltd., as a consultant.

The investigation revealed that substantial moneys were extract-
ed from this program by Rittenhouse Consulting Enterprises in
return for very insubstantial consulting work and, in fact, probably
the only work that was done was in initially obtaining the union
trust fund contract for Great American Dental Plan.

The public hearing testimony confirmed the commission’s inves-
tigative findings that the ftrustees of these health and welfare
funds exhibited little or no responsibility in assessing other availa-
ble dental care plans and carelessly, blindly, you might say, heeded
the advice of individuals allied with organized crime in deciding
with whom to contract with the dental care of their union workers.

The Rittenhouse founder and owner, a person by the name of
Lawrence Smith, could not during his testimony at the hearing ac-
count for some $150,000 that his company had accumulated out of
a cash hoard of over $800,000 in 1 year, the year 1978.
~ Further testimony demonstrated that much of this $150,000 had
found its way to Angelo Bruno, the organized crime boss in Phila-
delphia until his death in March of 1980, whose name has been
mentioned here today by a somewhat circuitous route of organized
crime middlemen which included Ralph Natali and also “Long
John”’ Marturano.

This was a fairly straightforward scheme in the sense that
moneys went from the union to this plan. Moneys were paid out as
a consulting fee for little or no services to Rittenhouse Consulting
and that money was drained off and found its way back to orga-
nized crime.

The CaairMAN. Kickback? ‘ ,

Mr. DELTUro. It was certainly shared by the union representa-
tives that were instrumental in having the fund placed there too,
but a significant amount went to Bruno, the person to whom these
people had allegiance. ~ )

The second part of the 4-day hearing dealt with the plan operat-
ing as a professional association known as John S. Sokol, DDS Pro-
fessional Association, augmented by other suddenly born corporate
entities that handled real estate matters, bought and sold dental
equipment and even supervised janitorial services. That portion of
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the hearings illustrated how this plan which operated out of about
a dozen dental offices in the northern part of the State used ad-
vance men who were identified with organized crime, as well .as a
janitor who was a close friend of mob boss John Riggi and provided
free services to organized crimne members and associates.

The Sokol dental plans connection of interlocking clinics used a
variety of fraudulent transactions for illicit gain including inflated
invoices for equipment and fixtures, for office space and for pay-
ments of vendors and some of the vendors did not exist.

The scheme utilized one corporation as the provider and a flock

of satellite corporations which were supposed to supply it with

services and equipment, and to construct facilities.

The satellite corporations formed the basis for draining money
out of the operation.

As a result of the public hearing and the conclusions of the Com-
mission upon hearing the evidence, the Commission proposed a
number of reforms-and these recommendations are ones which we
expect will formally be considered initially by standing committees
in our legislature within the next few weeks.

- One of the recommendations that we made and was considered
absolutely essential by members of the Commission has already
come to fruition, and that was the enactment of a State statute
model on the Federal RICO statute, the racketeer influenced and
corrupt organizations statute. :

That has come to pass. There is one in New Jersey for the utility
of State law enforcement. The Commission also proposed nusnerous
revisions of the statute to regulate dental care plan organizations,
a statute that was newly on the books but had not fully been im-
plemented. The Commission thought that further changes should
be made to the regulatory scheme.

The additional proposals would require the State insurance de-
partment to refuse to issue a certificate of authority to operate a
dental care plan and to revoke or suspend an issued certificate if
an individual connected with the plan was a member of organized
crime as defined by statutory language similar to “career offender”
and, ‘“the career offender cartel” provisions of the New. Jersey
casino gambling control law and the State’s cigarette licensing
statute. ‘

Other recommended amendments to this statute would require
more adequate disclosure and more intensive independent auditing
of dental care plan finances including debts or other liabilities than
is presently mandated in the statute. The Commission’s report re-
counts public hearing testimony demonstrating at length that mob-
sters and corrupt labor leaders should not be allowed to extract
funds or be involved in corporate and individual financial manipu-
lations. Their role as conduits for kickbacks and payoffs are also
depicted in the report. And, in addition, the report recommends in-
creasing the maximum civil penalties for violations of the law from
$1,000 to $10,000 and making criminal violations a fourth degree
crime under New Jersey’s criminal code.

Now, in addition to these recommendations, I would add a sug-
gestion, if I might. I know people connected with our agency and
the Pennsylvania SCI have seen over the years, and I personally
have seen over the years as a result of my law enforcement experi-
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ences, a variety of fraudulent schemes which arise in the white
collar crime and ¢tjanized crime areas in order to funnel money
out of a larger pot of money that is there. I am afraid that such
practices are pervasive in our society these days, both with orga-
nized crime and with white collar crime generally. The cost to soci-
ety is absolutely staggering. But putting that to one side, these
schemes exist where there are large blocks of money. Where such
large economic opportunities exist you are going to see organized
crime people going after it. That is the nature of their business and
the union pension and welfare funds are a prime target for that
type of activity.

The CHAIRMAN. May I interrupt for just a minute? What percent-
age of the people who are participating in this kind of corruption
are organized crime people?

Mr. DeLTuro. I cannot give you a percentage answer. I would

say there are many people involved in this type of activity who are
not necessarily connected with organized crime. But when one gets
to the labor area I have found that most often there is a connection
with organized crime. This SCI investigation detected a flurry of
organized crime activity around the two particular examples high-
lighted during the course of the testimony. In the Sokol case, there
was organized crime instigation from the outset and organized
crims people wiare seeking to profit from it throughout.
1 am sfraid” thiy labor racketeering and the great draw of the
union pension and welfare funds is something that organized crime
is very interested in and if I had to try to answer your question,
and again it is a hypothesis, I would say that organized crime is
very much involved in labor racketeering to a greater extent than
nonorganized crime people. ]

I don’t know what the ultimate solutions are. A change in soci-
etal attitudes at some point perhaps is important. But I will say
this. Resources are important, acccounting type resources, re-
sources that can go out and identify badges of fraud and then
pursue further those badges with the investigative work that is
necessary to determine if criminal acts are occurring.

If you would take the Rittenhouse-Great American Dental Plan
example, you will find a not very complicated fraud in the sense
that right on the books there is a payment of a consulting fee and
that ought to be a badge. But there is no way one can verify the
fact that this is a fraud and that the money is funneling its way
back into organized crime unless you get cut into the field and take
the interviews that are required. I think resources are required.

Mr. RiNaLpo. Mr. DelTufo, I want to commend you on what the
State investigation has done and the suggestions you have made,
but every one of the suggestions up to this point involve State level
action which certainly is appropriate and with which I agree.

Could you differentiate for us now. I trust you are going into
Federal areas when you talk about resources? Do you agree with
what Mr. Fratianno said, that the real way to curb it is by, in
effect, either Government controlling it or, in the alternative, by
having very comprehensive audits of funds themselves? ,

Mr. DeLTuro. I think that independent audits, a lot of auditing
information is absolutely essential and very, very important to the
effort because you are not going to be able to detect these badges of
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fraud unless you undertake that. The idea of the Government con-
trolling the money is something which I believe we should think
about further. It is certainly not akin to the American system and
the labor union movement. But closer Government attention to
those funds and to their disbursements and to regulating how they
are used I think is essential because otherwise we are going to be
continuing with this fleecing of resources of labor, union, people. I
think that there have to be audits. I think that there have to be
additional persons on the Federal level to undertake not only those
types of audits but to review them and to conduct the second-,
third-, and fourth-level interviews that are necessary to establish
some type of fraud. I heard here this morning references to the De-
partment of Labor and I think the Department to take a greater
role and responsibility in dealing with these great masses of
money, and in dealing with the Department of Justice to supply
the necessary information that could result in criminal prosecu-
tions.

I also agree with Senator Nunn’s statements here this morning.
The legislation that he has proposed sounds to me to be, again,
very advantageous in this area, not only in the sense of increased
criminal penalties but the idea of debarment upon conviction is
something that should have seen its day 20 years ago.

When I served as U.S. attorney in New Jersey we sought to use
civil remedies in conjunction with criminal prosecutions and in
going after labor racketeers would seek entry of a civil judgment
that would bar this person from dealing with any type of labor ac-
tivity ad infinitum upon conviction of the crime. The effort was
usually part of a plea to the indictment, and thus was a consensual
type of thing to a certain extent. We also tried suits to the same
effect but the statutory teeth were not entirely there. A statute
that would, upon conviction of the crime, take these people and
make them stay away from the unions directly or indirectly is very
important. N ]

So in summary, I believe the proposed legislation is importa.it. I
think there has to be much closer examination of the funds and)
how they are expanded and there have to be resources provided to
follow up appropriate leads and the agency that is responsible for
doing this has got to not only have the resources but the direction
and the zeal to do what they are supposed to do in this particular
area.

The CuairmMAN. Mr. DelTufo, you mentioned something that has
been of interest to me for a good long while. I have toyed with the
idea as to whether if a man, say, was convicted of participating in
organized crime, collaborating with other people engaged in similar
activities, whether or not a civil injunction could be issued against
him which would be within our constitution, enjoining him from
any repetition of that kind of conduct from that kind of association,
that kind of cooperation and conspiracy? Did you say that at one
time that had been done or you had advocated that? _

Mr. DeLTuro. You mean some kind of injunction that he would
not do the same kind of act again?

The CrHAIz#iAN. Do you think that kind of thing would stand up
in court? 5 ,

oo

e iy . S

e Sy e g iy

e A
e o i

AR

e

e a1 DA 53 el e A et

63

_ Mr. DELTuro. I imagine you could try something like that, but
1t would depend upon the good faith of the person dealing with it
to a certain extent. What we did was to try to enter a judgment
ba_rr1pg that person from holding any position of trust or officer-
ship in a labor union. In other words, upon conviction of a Federal
offense, that person, through this civil judgment, would not be able
again to hold a position of responsibility in a labor union.

The CHAIRMAN. I am pretty sure that could be added as a new
section to the labor legislation.

_Mr. DEI.:I"UFO. There is a debarment provision now but it is of
limited utility. It is certainly not in the ERISA statute. It is some-
thing else and I am sorry it slips my mind. We resorted to the civil
remedies because it was a broader prohibition and I believe if there
is a broader debarment in this pending legislation it certainly war-
rants close attention.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you.

Is that all, Mr. DelTufo?
. Mr. DecTuro. Yes, sir, thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.

The CaairMAN. Now Mr. Thomas J. Carroll, acting chief counsel
of the New York State Commission of Investigation.

Mr. Carroll.

STATEMENT OF THOMAS CARROLL, ACTING CHIEF COUNSEL,
NEW YORK STATE COMMISSION OF INVESTIGATION

Mr. CARROLL. Mr. Chairman, members of the committee. I want
to than_k you for inviting our commission here, and I am going to
be a bit brief but I do want to deal with a few matters. Quite
simply the New York State Commission of Investigation conducted
an Investigation of the Teamsters Local 237 welfare fund. We have
filed a public report on that matter. We have referred the matter
to the'loc.al U.S. attorney. We have referred that matter to the
Ioc_i?lldlstrllcci:t attorney.

could just back up a touch, there are many people who work
for the city of New York. Those employees beloggpto gvell over 100
unions. The city enters negotiations and enters collective bargain-
Ing agreements with those unions. Pursuant to those collective bar-
gaining agreements, money is paid by the city of New York into
W(;Il‘fl'lare funds.

e sum of money that we are discussing by the munici ality of
the city of New York is in the neighbor}ioo% o)f’ $140 mi‘Iliog. Tlrfere
are well over 100 unions and approximately 100 welfare funds. The
New York State Commission of Investigation analyzed only one
%uchd welfare fund, that being the Teamsters Local 237 Welfare

und. ‘

Pursuant to the report which we have distributed to the -
bers of the New York Legislature and to the U.S. attorney a?lls rtrzlo
the district attorney there may or may not have been crimes com-
mitted. If I could digress at this moment, since these employees
worked for the government, that is the city of New York, they are
what is called public employees. They are not private employees.
And as such they are not covered under the Federal statute com-
monly referred to as ERISA. :

[See appendix 5, p. 615 for report submitted by Mr. Carroll.]
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In our analysis of this matter the major statutes, that is the stat-
utes of 1935, 1947 and 1958 through 1961, including the Welfare
and Pension Plan Disclosure Act, which was then subsequently su-
perseded by ERISA effective in 1975, our analysis received no as-
sistance from those Federal labor statutes.

Our analysis was predicated on almost the common law variation
of the grand larceny statutes, that is grand larceny by false pre-
tenses and grand larceny by false promise.

Our analysis further had to focus on Federal level statutes of
mail fraud. The basic focus that we approached this subject matter
with was that of fraud. The New York State penal law does not
have a crime under the label fraud. It does not have that label. It
is grand larceny by false pretenses and grand larceny by false
promises.

In our analysis it came to our attention that the sums of money
that we were talking about, and if I may, that particular welfare
fund, local 237, received approximately $5 million per annum from
the city of New York, representing approximately 14,000 working
men and women who worked for varying agencies but primarily
the New York Housing Authority and the New York City Health
and Hospital Corp.

Pursuant to one analysis there was an opinion that these men
and women who are the beneficiaries of this fund were receiving in
the neighborhood of 65 cents on the dollar. Now, I am sure all busi-
nessmen would agree that any organization has a certain adminis-
trative cost factor, but I doubt if they would agree that that admin-
istrative cost factor is in the nature of 35 percent. The New York
State Insurance Department under article 3(a) of the New. York
State. insurance law has jurisdiction over some welfare funds. In
the 1950’s there is an opinion rendered by the attorney general of
the State of New York. Pursuant to that opinion it has been the
view of the New York State Insurance Department that they do
not have jurisdiction over unilaterally administered welfare funds.

This Teamsters fund avoided Federal regulation since it involvt d
public employees. This Teamsters fund further avoided State reg.i-
lation in that it had a unilateral board of trustees. It was not bi-
lateral. Third, the comptroller of the city of New York apparently
gave this matter low priority in terms of auditing and checking on
it. Notwithstanding these statutory gaps, the New York State In-
surance Department did, in fact, conduct an investigation not of
the welfare fund but of the insurance carrier.

Now, although they did not have direct jurisdiction over the wel-
fare fund they did have jurisdiction over the insurance carrier.
Pursuant to that, they did conduct an investigation and they did
take testimony and, they did, in fact, recoup certain sums of money.
However, as history moved along, that particular welfare fund
went self-insured and now they are allegedly self-insured to save
the money of paying a carrier. However, when they did go self-in-
sured they retained the same brokers and service providers that
they had when they had an insurance carrier. So the suggestion
has to be raised, why did they go self-insured? Was it to cut their
costs, the savings were minimal or did they go self-insured to ter-
minate the jurisdiction of a regulatory authority that is the New
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York State Insurance Department who had regulation over the
New York State insurance carrier?

If I could take 2 or 3 minutes of your time. We have had a lot of
discussion today about this area. Having worked extensively on
this matter, I think the proper request is that all prosecutors,
whether they be district attorneys or U.S. attorneys view this area
with a view toward fraudulent crimes, particularly the crime of
grand larceny, be that by false pretense or false promise or by the
crime of mail fraud, which I am sure we all understand is a predi-
cate crime for RICO

There is a Federal case that says that fraud need not be defined.
It is fertile as the human imagination. If we define it, someone will
attempt to find a way around that definition and what I am really
saying to you quite simply or requesting of you humbly is that
when we analyze this material we all must adopt a common law
perception of fraud as we have codified them under varying State
grand larceny statutes and as we have adopted them 1nto the Fed-
eral mail fraud statutes.

The Commission, as I have indicated, made several recommenda-
tions. Amongst those recommendations, in our analysis of this
matter we found fraud. We found breach of fiduciary duty and we
found waste at the Teamsters Local 237 local welfare fund. The
New York State Investigation Commission recommended that the
U.S. attorney institute criminal proceedings.

We recommended that Barry Feinstein, the chairman of the
board of trustees and the other trustees at the time of the event
resign. We recommended that the Local 237 welfare fund civilly
sue the insurance carrier, the brokers and other responsible parties
including the trustees themselves, if necessary, to recover their
losses.

We further recommended that the comptroller of the city of New
York institute a stepped up audit of the welfare funds. We further
recommended that the New York Insurance Department continue
to seek from the State legislature broader powers to control public,
and I emphasize the word ‘“public,” employee welfare funds and
that other agencies such as the banking department consider seek-
ing similar authority.

We also recommended that the city of New York review the pres-
ent system and consider instituting joint management of these
funds, and also consider entirely different systems of providing
benefits. The system that now exists is one that lends itself to diffi-
culty. It is a system pursuant to a collective bargaining agreement
where money is handed to welfare funds. The trustees are what we
call unilateral, that is, they are all appointed by members of the
union.

There has been a gap in the jurisdiction on a Federal level, on a
State level and on a city level. I think frequently in this area that
has become known as white collar crime this committee requests
that local district attorneys and U.S. attorneys analyze these mat-
ters with a view toward fraud.

Thank you.

[The prepared statement of Thomas Carroll follows:]
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PrEPARED STATEMENT OF THoMAS CARROLL, AcTING CHIEF COUNSEL, NEW YORK
State CoMMISSION OF INVESTIGATION

ew York State Commission of Investigation (“the Commission”) was estab-
lisggg tl;; the State Legislature in 1958 to serve as a special investigatory arm of the
legislative and executive branches of Netw 'i;ork State gove;'.nmeni%h'l‘he Commission
nd power to conduct investigations in connection with:
has th?a?l'%l}l,eafgitll)lful execution and effective enforcement of the laws of the st'atef
with particular reference but not limited to organized crime and racketeerlngf
(b) The conduct of officers and empéoyees, and of officers and employees o
ic corporations and authorities; an ) o
pu(lc’%lfi(;loy Iﬁiatter concerning the public peace, public safety and public justice.
The Commission, in its role as fact finder, has a responsibility to inform ar;d
advise the Legislature and the Governor of the State of New York of problems in
the administration of government and to recommend remedial legislation, regula-
i ment practices. o _
tzoIrlxls i(;fvl;,?ingi%fng thep conduct of government, the Commission performs a unique
service. No other New York Commission pfarforms a unique service. No c_)ther New
York State agency has the duty and authority to examine the administration of gov-
ernmental programs in order to_determine whether there are abuses; whether
crimes have been committed; whether public officials and employees, either through
wiliful misconduct of negligent disregard of their responsibilities, have encouraged
abuse; and whether risks of abuse can be reduced through new legislation, regula-
i anagement practices, X
tlei‘l}sleoinlgmbe%s of thg Commifisiconsaret hLola S. Lea (Chair), Earl W. Brydges, Jr.,
. Culhane and Bernard C. Smith. i o
T}}(I)lme)SSg grllldhf%l, the Commission conducted an investigation of the‘Tean_Jstgrs
Local 237 Welfare Fund (“the Welfare Fund”). In March, 1981, the Commission
issued a Report entitled “A Trust Betrayed: Fraud’,, Breach of Fiduciary Duty, and
Waste at the Teamsters Local 237 Welfare Fund.” The Repf)ft revealed how thg
Welfare Fund’s insurance brokers and consultants, obtained ‘“illegal commissions
under sham “service” and “promotional” contracts from tlr‘l‘e Welfare Fu,Pd s insur-
er, the Trans World Life Insurance Company of New York (“Trans World”). )
Teamsters Local 237 represents over fourteen thousand men and women working
for the City of New York. It is the Nation’s largest Teamsters public-employee
union. Each year, New York City, pursuant to collective bargaining agreements
with Local 237, contributes approximately $5 million to the Welfare Fund <est_ab-
lished and managed by officers of Local 237, The Welfare Fund exists to provi fie+1m-
portant health and life insurance benefits to the workers represented by Teainsters
2317. ) )
IJOIcrill 19%7, Barry Feinstein, (“Feiustein”) became President of Teamsters Loc?l 237
and Chairman of the Welfare Fund’'s Board of Trustees. A'§ Chairman of the Noard
of Trustees, Feinstein selected William Wallach (“Wallach”), a long-time frien [: :e.ndl
relative by marriage, as the Welfare Fund’s insurance brokgar aqd consultant. I
From 1972 through 1978, Wallach and his associate, Calvin Winick were paid over
$2 million by Trans World to perform administrative and promotional services pur-
suant to sham contracts which were either not performed, unnecessary %r per-
formed by the Welfare Fund’s internal administrative staff at a cost to the Welfare
Fund exceeding $400,000 per year. The payments actually represen,ted illegal com-
missions paid to Wallach and Winick for placing the Welfare Fund’s business with
Trans World. These moneys were charged directly to the _Welfare Fund })y Trans
World. In 1979 and 1980 Wallach and Winick were paid similar amounts directly by
Ifare Fund. v o
th%VﬁTach and Winick concealed from the trustees and beneficiaries of the Welfare
Fund and the New York State Insurance Department, the illegal commissions they
received while falsely representing that Trans World had been selected as the Wel-
fare Fund’s carrier on the basis of competitive bidding, and that all fees and com-
missions had been filed with and approved by the Insurance Department as re-
quired by law. As a result of the illegal payments to Wallach and Winick, and other
excessive fees, Trans World’s administrative charges to the Welfare Fund were
more than 2% times as great as the administrative charges ordinarily made by an
insurance carrier to a welfare fund the size of 237's Welfare Fund. L
Feinstein used his political influence in attempts to prevent the public disclosure
of facts showing that Trans World, Wallach and Winick were grossly overcharging
the Welfare Fund. At the same time, Feinstein used his influence over the trustees
to perpetuate the arrangements which enabled Wallach and Winick to enrich them-
selves at the Welfare Fund’s expense.

A

9

i e P R G NI S ST

MRt A SIS Y

& .

SRR

eSOt Ay

e

INOTRAR i et

67

In early 19717, the investigation revealed, Feinstein learned that the New York
City Comptroller’s Office was auditing the Welfare Fund. When Feinstein learned
that the auditors had concluded that “the Welfare Fund is not purchasing the best
benefit package at the lowest cost,” and had criticized other aspects of the Welfare
Fund’s management, he complained to Richard Wells, New York City Comptroller
Goldin’s former executive assistant. Arrangements were made for Feinstein and
Wells to meet privately at lunch with the First Deputy Comptroller Martin Ives.
Subsequentl;/, the audit was suspended for over two years on the ground that the
Comptroller’s Office needed additional data from other funds concerning their ad-
ministrative costs.

Feinstein continued to protect Wallach and Winick after learning from a New
York State Insurance Department investigation that Trans World, Wallach and
Winick had grossly overcharged the Welfare Fund. The investigation disclosed that
Feinstein, in mid-1979, sent his attorney to complain to Superintendent Albert
Lewis of the Insurance Department that the Department’s investigation intended to
“get Feinstein.” The Insurance Department, however, pressed on with its investiga-
tion of Trans World, Wallach, and Winick. The investigation resulted, in March of
1980, in the return of $1.8 million to the Welfare Fund by Trans World, Wallach
and Winick, as well as payments to twelve other welfare funds of $900,000. These
payments represented a settlement whereby the insurance company and brokers
paid about one-half of the commissions they had overcharged the Welfare Fund. The
Settlement Agreement preserved the Welfare Fund’s right to sue for the balance.
The Commission’s Report strongly commends Superintendent Lewis for his
Department’s investigation.

In early 1980, when the Insurance Department was negotiating this settlement
with Trans World, Wallach, and Winick, the Welfare Fund through its counsel ob-
tained a written opinion of an insurance consulting firm, William M. Mercer, Inc.
(“Mercer”), that the settlement was “acceptable.” The opinion was based in part on
the totally erroneous assumption that Trans World, Wallach, and Winick had com-
plied with laws requiring the filing with the Insurance Department of information
about the fees being paid to Wallach, Winick, and others. Feinstein and the Mercer
report assured the Board of Trustees of the Welfare Fund that the Insurance De-
partment had reviewed and approved all fees paid by Trans World and received by
Wallach and Winick. As a result, even after the Insurance Department’s findings
were known, the Board of Trustees voted in June, 1980 not to sue Trans World,
Wallach, or Winick for the return of over $2 million they still owed the Welfare
Fund; and Wallach and Winick’s company continued on as consultants and adminis-
trafors of the Welfare Fund earning over $270,000 a year. Subsequent to the
Commission’s public hearings, Mercer retracted its report.

The Commission’s Report concluded that Feinstein dominated the trustees of the
Welfare Fund and that the trustees relied entirely on Feinstein, Wallach and
Winick in purchasing insurance benefits for the Welfare Fund. “At no time,” the
Commission’s Report stated, “did the Trustees make independent efforts to deter-
mine whether less costly insurance could be obtained elsewhere, or whether Wal-
lach and Winick were placing the insurance with Trans World solely to maximize
their commissions.” The Report added, “when facts were brought to their attention
indicating that the Fund had been the victim of a ‘ripoff’ by Wallach and Winick,
Feinstein was willing to continue using them as consultants, and the Trustees did
not question Feinstein’s judgment.” Only after the Commission conducted public
hearings in November, 1980, did the Trustees finally take action to discontinue the
Welfare Fund’s contractual relationship with Wallach and Winick.

The Commission’s Report also disclosed that the Trustees have so' mismanaged
the Welfare Fund that only 65 cents of every dollar received from New York City
from 1972-1980 went to the Welfare Fund’s members as benefits. A substantial por-
tion of the remainder was lost, the Commission says, due to fraud and wasteful
practices. .

The Report noted that- public-employee welfare funds in New York State are
largely unregulated. New York City contributes over $140 million a year ta over one-
hundred welfare funds. The funds are not regulated by federal law, and are subject
to review only to the limited extent that the Insurance Department has jurisdiction
over insurance arrangements made by some funds administered jointly by the City
and the Union. The New York City Comptroller has the power to audit and to over-
see the management of the welfare funds. But, as of now, such audits are of low
priority, and the Comptroller has no independent enforcement powers with respect
to any abuses found by an audit. The Commission’s Report recommended that the
Insurance Department and other agencies seek from the New York Legislature ex-
plicit powers to regulate public-employee welfare funds.and that New York City
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consider alternative methods of managing welfare funds and of providing benefits to
ity’s public employees. ) ) )

N%z gi{m%etzsstﬁ’ the Conl:mi);sion thank the Committee and its Chairman, Claude

Pepper, for the opportunity to submit this statement and for having heard our views

at youx: public hearings and hope our work will be of assistance to the Committee.

The Commission will be happy to provide any further assistance that the Committee

desires. :

Chairman PeppER. Thank you very much.

My, Binaton. Thank ch, Mr. Chairman

Mr. RinaLpo. Thank you very much, Mr. nan.

I just have a couple of questions that I would like to ask regard-
ing the New Jersey SCI inquiry. As I understand it, it focused on
1 controls in those plans. L .

al\)?%gs there any similar fraud at nonunion plants? Was orgarélzed
crime involved in those efforts as well? Was that area_e::xplored.

Mr. DerTuro. I think Mr. Hutch could correct me if I am wrong
as to the detail, I think the investigation, as we have finally loaned
it down and moved to public hearing, focused on those two particu-
lar plans. . )

arTiI;e one, a more or less closed plan, the unions were supposed to

go through but I don’t think it extended into the employer possibil-
ity, although I think that that certainly is something that is of pos-
sible consequence and I am sure can and does happen from time to
tim?i- ’t think it rt of this ‘

I don’t think it was part o - , o

Mr. RinaLpo. So really because it wasn’t part of it, it would be
difficult to answer the question, I know Pennsylvania conducted an
inquiry, New Jersey, New York. Do you all cooperate or is there
duplication of effort involved in the inyeiiggatlons or do you share

our resources and facts you come up with? . R
4 Mr. Lewis. I guess we all say, I hope, the same thing. There is an
excellent cooperative effort among our investigators thropghouj:
the three commissions. There is a national organization of myest-}-
gating commissions that meets occasionally azld the cooperation i

ood. Like in anything else in law enforcement. L
. Unfortunately, you do have duplication, you do have, we think
we have avoided competition. But unfortunately, there is competi-
tion in law enforcement also, which is destructive. I suppose that
the fact that we are here, three of us representing our three State
agencies, and you could probably have invited California and Illi-
nois, also, do essentially the same t}}mg..* o -

It shows what we are experiencing in all the major industria
States, and we need help nationally and statewide in regulation

d legislation. . S
anMr.egﬁINALDO. Mr. DelTufo, in the SCL investigation, _Would you
say you were breaking new ground, so to speak, in rooting out or-
ganized crime, or do you think you were simply taking up the slack

in an area neglected by the Federal Government or perhaps not-

ly handled by the Department of Labor? -
pri\)g[)re.rgELTUFo. Le{ me try to answer that this way. There certain-
ly have been criminal investigations into schemes similar to this in
different parts of the country. The SCI entered into this investiga-
tion largely in the first instance with information supplied by State
law enforcement who came to the conclusion that there might not
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be sufficient evidence with these two particular matters to success-
fully pursue criminal prosecution.

So it was turned over to the SCI to look at from the broader
social perspectives. I think the SCI inquiry was useful in highlight-
ing this kind of problem and calling for some type of attention that
should be given to it.

In the context of having State law enforcement, for example, and
the SCIs being the agencies to ferret out this type of information in
the first instance, again, it would seem to me that the oversight for
iI:Jh%se pension plans is the responsibility of the Department of

abor.

The fact that the schemes were not picked up through some rou-
tine audit or pursuit would suggest that responsibilities, were not
Eieing discharged as conscientiously or as comprehensively as possi-

e. '

Now, in defense of the Department of Labor, of anybody else in
this area, resources are at a premium. It is very, very—these are
not necessarily simple things.

A criminal investigation in this area could take years. So you
really do need manpower, and you need skilled manpower.

Mr. RinaLpo. That means money. ‘

Mr. DeLTuro. That means money. That is not easily come by
these days in terms of the Federal priorities and various budgetary
restraints.

Mr. RiNnaLpo. Mr. Chairman——

Mr. CarroLt. Mr. Rinaldo, may I also add on the question of
skills, I would just like to agree with that. The particular reason I
would like to agree with the need for particularized skills in this
area is that in our investigation, not only did we determine that
there was a fraudulent scheme involved, what we have also deter-
mined is that that fraudulent scheme had been concealed.

If T could just continue with the Chair's permission for one or
two moments. Although this particular fund was not, in fact, sub-
ject to ERISA, it had voluntarily submitted ERISA information and
ERISA forms and on those forms varying fees were disguised from
the members of the union, the beneficiaries.

Also, in the filing with the State insurance department, there
was certain concealment of what was, in fact, cccurring.

I would just like to ascribe to Mr. DelTufo’s comment that you do
need skilled investigators in this area because if anyone is to pick
up the ERISA form, 5500, or D2 under the Welfare and Pension
Plan Disclosure Act, it merely has certain categories known in
commissions.

Then it has other matters called administrative fees. Frequently
the money that ends up in the broker’s hand is in reality a com-
mission, but is disguised as an administrative fee. = . ,

And to be able to analyze that and make that distinction re-
quires the eye of a trained investigator. Further, when you do pen-
etrate this on the level of the misfiling or misrepresentations of fil-
ings with the State insurance department, you are obviously enter-
ing a highly technical area geared to each particular State.

Again, in New York State, for example, there is a decremental
commission scale. One of the cases you involved 2 hours ago in this
room involved a situation where someone was taking—individual
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life insurance is different from group insurance, varying with the
commission. )

The scheme we uncovered in this particular event was proper in
the sense that there was group insurance, but it was improper 1n
the sense that there were illegal commissions that were being dis-
guised under administrative fees, under service agreements, under
maintenance contracts, under a whole host of other names. Those
names, they can dream up new names 5 years from now.

That is why it takes a lot of particularized skill in this refined
rea. .

2 Mr. Rinarpo. I agree. Mr. Chairman, I had an_other meeting at
12:30. I hope it is still going on. But before leaving, I do want to
compliment the witnesses. . _

I think they have come up with some excellent suggestions, and
all of them, I think, to get at the root causes of the problem, and
particularly those from the witnesses from New Jersey.

I have looked over the summary of the proposals in your docu-
ment, and I certainly think the State has the resources to imple-
ment what are very, very sound recommendations. If you take
those, combined with what can be done at the Federal level, it ap-
pears to me that we won’t have to throw up our hands and say it is
an impossible task. Instead, it would be very, very workable, and
hopefully we would be able to get the problem under control.

Thank you very much. .

Mr. DerTuro. Thank you very much, Mr. Rinaldo.

Chairman PeppER. Thank you. o

Gentlemen, I want to ask each of you three commissioners what
do you think could be done on a Federal level to combat the fraud
and abuse in pension and employee benefit plans. .

Start with Mr. Carroll. _

Mr. CarroiL. Thank you, Mr. Chairman In the first instance, I
think this committee and Congress should consider PERISA, F-E-R-
I-S-A, a Public Employee Retirement Insurance Act. .

In the second instance, I think that this committee sh_ould) give
consideration to requesting U.S. attorneys throughout this N tion
to analyze welfare funds with a view toward mail fraud.

I realize, of course, that may mandate a certain staffing.issue
and a certain expertise, both in the area of labor law and in the
area of insurance practices. -

T respectfully urge this committee that -the U.S. attorneys
throughout this country have specialized units with those particu-
lar skills and that they bring to.bear the power of their office on a
criminal basis, and that they, in fact, analyze this mat.erial_premse—
ly the way the New York State Investigation Commission did.

It is my personal perception that the U.S. attorneys throughout
America, if they made a concerted effort at doing this, there would
be a lot of indictments and a lot of convictions, and there would be
a lot less problems. ‘ :

Chairman PeppEr. Thank you.

Mr. Lewis. v . .

Mr. LEwis. Mr. Chairman, I would echo what Tom just said and
expand on it just a little. As we indicated, the public employee

union sector is virtually unregulated, and that certainly needs at-
tention. .
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Second, with respect to all union activity, or these types of funds,
whether they be coemployer-employee, and we incidentally found
not an awful lot of difference between the two, there should be a
greater degree of reporting required so as to ferret out the conflicts
of interes? that we find all over the place, the finder’s fees that are
S0 egregious in certain instances, the disclosures in advance that
are necessary, or at least on an annual basis which really reflect in
this kind of thing, the reporting aspect of it. ,

I would agree with Mr. DelTufo that in many areas, the penalty
sections could be increased for criminal convictions.

But finally, I guess in the final analysis, it resolves around the
enforcement and the investigative ability of those charged with
doing just that, the Department of Labor, U.S. attorneys as well as
local district attorneys. ,

Many tools are in place. The RICO tools exist, the fraud statutes
exist. 1 think those ought to be used more vigorously in this area.

Mr. DeLTuro. I guess I will echo some of those comments and
not take a lot of time, Mr. Chairman.

Certainly some types of reporting requirements could be boosted
so at least either you will find out the information, or you will
have some basis for taking some action about it. But again, I think
you have have all the—ERISA is a fairly, a substantial statute.

Other Federal labor legisiation, there is a lot of teeth to it. I
know that the Federal strike force that I supervised when I was
U.S. attorney, had a priority in labor racketeering and welfare
frauds and that type of thing. .

There are many statutes in title 26 that deal with this, and we
use them successfully in some cases. But the important thing is to
get the information. -

That involves having the audit capacity, having the means to go
out and look, and then find the fraud, conduct the second-level in-
terviews and prosecute. ‘

So I think that is the most important thing that has to be pur-
sued. And in the long run, the cases can be so complex that crimi-
nal prosecution per se is not necessarily going to be the ultimate
deterrent. L

There has got to be something short of that on the civil side. And
I think reporting, closer scrutiny by skilled investigative accounts
is the way to go. ‘

I have to confess to not having much knowledge about what is in
the statute on this subject as of the present time, but certainly the
strictures surrounding management of the money are important to
be reviewed and to see if there is some way of insuring that indus-
tries are appointed to manage it. ' '

As I say, I am not sure what is in there now, but that would cer-
tainly be an area to explore. co

Chairman PeppER. Quickly now, how have the workers been af-
fected by the fraudulent practices you have uncovered?

Myr. DeLTuro. I am sorry, can you repeat that?

Chairman PeppErR. How have the workers, people covered by
these, protected by these pension funds, how have they been affect-
ed by these fraudulent practices you all describe? . :

Mr. DarLTuro. Yes, the union members have lost some of their
resources. And until some of these investigations nipped soms of
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these plans in the bud, they were facing the prospect of greater

tions of resources. . ~
ty%?lsa(i)frggglg?EPPER. Te your knowledge, have suits been filed by
the workers in any case seeking redress?
Mr. DELTurO. I can’t think of any. o
Mr. Lewis. We can’t think of any in Pennsylvania, either. it T
Mr. CarroLL. I have received information that in the case tha
have referred to, a civil lawsuit has, in fact, been filed. 0
Mr. DeLTuro. May I make a comment on that? You know,h ere
is—the union people can wltimately lose money becausg t 1(;3 re-
sources, the moneys that are going into these plans for their ene-
fit can be depleted becau(sl‘e' th?i p(io;l)le controlling these enterprises
't interested in providing dental care. . .
ar’?‘%:ymgfeeinterestgd in getting money out. So the potentllal for
loss is there. Union membela)xis may not see it that way early on.
‘ be part of the problem. ’

Th’I?}EeI}?ai)c;ok gt it largely that it is the employer’s money an% w&o
cares, so long as I go next Tuesday and somebody cleans my teeth,
ing’s fine. ' ]
ev%lily;c}];l ldrﬁft see the long-range problem. I think that for this proil;J—
lem and for a lot of other union problems, you are going to hawﬁ1 c;
get union people attuned to the fact that they are being taken, tha
organized crime is not interested in them and that in the long rumn,

ing to lose. _ o
th%%grglgglggt see any immediate financial drain, but it is there. 1
‘mean, I can account to you that after convicting Tony'Provenlzanci
and talking to people fairly recently, there are people in thatb c&:a
in New Jers.y who still think that everything was much better

was there. . ‘ _
W%Sv?oisl?,s crazy. But it is education and it is getting people vxfr}tlré
some responsibility in the union movement to stand on their fee
and do something about some of these things. .
I think that is really where the solution ultimately lies.
Chairman PepperR. As I understand it, theye are three kmds. of
plans. An employer plan, a joint emplpyer—umon plan, and a ux.lkl)og
plan. Now, do these fraudulent practices that you have describe
occur in all three of these types of plans? .
Mr. Lwis. We have seen them in all thrfae, yes, sir. .
Chairman PeppER. Is that the observation of you other gentle-
‘? »
mirilx". DeLTurd. The investigation that we conducted was with
union plans. I have information from prior law enforcement associ-
ations about it being broader than that, and I think M_r. Bmaldc;
asked this question before. I think you can expect to see it in all o
as. ' .
thgfxerg;gy of the investigations that were conducted and in which I
participated, employers are simply concernpd about conducting
their business and not having anybody on their back.
If it costs a few more bucks, tllley are willing to go—you would
arrangements with the devil. :
m%%za?r‘f;ng%mp}m I just want to ask one other question of each

one of you in conclusion.
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Is the Federal Government participating in trying to prevent and
trying to correct these fraudulent practices as much as you feel it
should?

Start with you, Mr. Carroll.

Mr. CarroLL. No.

Chairman PeppEr. Mr. Lewis?

Mr. Lewis. Certainly, in a word, no, or they wouldn’t be existing.
The Department of Labor has been cooperative with our investiga--
tions. Certainly the strike forces in the U.S. attorney’s offices and
the FBI have been very cooperative. '

But I guess as Mr. DelTufo and Mr. Carroll have said, there are
just so many resources to apply to the project.

It is difficult. We would like more.

Chairman Pepper. Mr. DelTufo.

Mr. DeLTuro. Department of Labor has some good people and
there are some good investigators out there in the field. They cer-
tainly need more of them.

But they are not the easiest agency to deal with. They could be
more zealous and more conscientious.

Chairman PeppER. What about the Department of Justice?

Mr. DeLTuro. My experience with the Department of J ustice is
that this is a priority area, that resources are being expended in
this area, and that if the information that is necessary to prosecu-
tion is developed, the will and zeal to prosecute is there.

I think the Department of Justice is doing its job.

Chairman PeppEr. Is it in your opinion or not?

Mr. DecTuro. It is, in my opinion, doing its job. It is hampered
by, in this particular area, by not having access, ready access to a
lot of information that would be necessary to the pursuit of crimi-
nal proceedings.

I am talking about audit information, that type of thing.

Chairman PeppER. Does the Department of Labor and Depart-
ment of Justice work with your commissions to get that commis-
sion in order to do an effective Jjob of prosecution? Do they work
closely with you all?

Mr. DeLTuro. I really don’t have any experience with that. I
don’t think there was Department of Labor participation in this in-
vestigation. I believe there was some assistance given to our com-
mission in the course of this investigation.

Chairman PerpER. Do you all report, turn over any information
you discover in these areas, to the Department of Justice and to
the Department of Labor?
~ Mr. DELTuFo. As far as our report is concerned, it started in its
Incipient stage because there was information which was impor-
tant, but which State law enforcement felt could not support a
criminal prosecution. The absence of books and records and a lot of
problems that were encountered during the course of this investj-
gation, and I commend the skills of the investigative people that
are here today in being able to piece it together at all, suggested
that probably criminal prosecution would not be possible on the
record that was developed. Inforniation was made available to Fed-
eral and State authorities. The Federal Strike Force in Newark
conducted an investigation into Local 906, United Auto Workers,
Mahwah, N.J., and as . a result, the local financial secretary,
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Eugene Roerher, was indicted on two counts of embezzlement. The
investigation of local 906—which had a dental care plan with Dr.
Sokol—continues. And the New Jersey Board of Dentistry has com-
menced an investigation of Dr. Sokol.

Chairman PeppER. Here are investigating commissions in three
great States, New York, Pennsylvania, and New Jersey. I would
think it would be a mine of valuable information for the Federal
Government if they have primary responsibility in the field in the
information you discover.

It would seem to me that they would be working very closely to
ferret out these cases and go ahead and prosecute where it is the
Federal function to prosecute, and call upon you to help them to
provide the materials to carry out a successful prosecution.

Do they do that?

Mr. Lewts. Mr. Chairman, the evidence we uncovered is now
under consideration in several grand juries in eastern Pennsylva-
nia, both Federal and State. But I would certainly concur with the
implication in your question that we could use more vigorous pros-
ecution in this area. )

Mr. CarrorLr. Mr. Chair, I also join with Mr. Lewis in that all
the evidence, all the material that we developed in our investiga-
tion was turned over to the U.S. Attorney. I would just like to note
that since we have been discussing this on two levels, both the Fed-
eral level and the State level, that ERISA is preemptive.

And that, therefore, if you have a welfare fund under ERISA, I
can see where a local district attorney would develop a criminal
case against the parties defrauding a welfare fund, and I can fur-
ther see an astute defense atiorney walking into court and saying,
“Mr. State D.A., you do not have jurisdiction over this matter since
it has been preempted by ERISA.”

Now, you asked earlier varying recommendations. I would sug-
gest that the committee consider that since ERISA is preemptive,
that they build in an exception, and that exception regarding
criminal activity, so that that criminal activity can be approached
on a State level through grand larceny, and also on a Federal level
through mail fraud. ,

They are different. They are very similar crimes, but they are
different in theory and there are different burdens of proof. I
would hate to see the day 6 months down the road where a case
was brought on one level and dismissed because the burden of
proof was not met.

I mean, it would be kind of caught betwixt and between the right
hand and the left hand.

Chairman PeppErR. I am glad you brought that out. I wasn’t
aware of the extent that the Federal law preempted State jurisdic-
tion. It would seem to me that we should clarify that by withdraw-
ing the preemption of the Federal legislation and allow clearly the
States to proceed as and when they will when they think they

"should open an investigation or prosecution.

Mr. CarRroOLL. There was a decision by a Federal justice, Werker,
New York, Southern District Court. I do not have the citation with
me at this particular time, but I am sure counsel is familiar with
that particular case that dealt precisely with that issue.

P

u £33
s e e g

e

b i et b e

TR R AL

75

Chairman Pepper. We are glad to get that. Well, gentlemen,
thank you very much. And all of you who have come here today. I
?ppremate all of it, the valuable help you have given our commit-

ee.

[Whereupon, at 2 p.m., the select committee was adjourned.]



A

Fom

7

&)

BV

"APPENDIXES

APPENDIX 1
: [,i ol
[From the Congressional Record, Senate, Wednesday, October 28, 1981)

By Mr. NUNN (for himself, Mr. Caires, Mr. RotH, Mr. RUDMAN, Mr. Nm!ma:s, Mr.
DeConcing, Mr. STENNIS, Mr. JoBNSTON, Mr. PEvor, Mr. HoruiNGs, and Mr. Harch):

S. 1785. A bill to increase the penalties for vzolatlons of the Taft-Hartley Act, to
prohibit persons, upon their convictions of certain crimes, from holding offices in or
certain positions related to labor organizations and employee benefit plans, and to
clarify certain responsibilities of the Department of Labor; to the Committee on
Labor and Human Resources

"LABOR MANAGEI\KENT RACKETEERING ACT GF 1981

Mr. NUNN. Mr. President, on behalf of myself and Senators CuiLes, Ror,
RupmAN, NICKLES, DECONCINI, STENNIS, JOHNSTON, Pryor, HoLLINGs, and HATCH, I
am today: reintroducing the provisions of S. 1163, the Labor Racketeering Act of.
1981. S. 1163 was originally introduced by me on May 12, 1981, and was designed to
help ease the problems of corruption on the Nation's waterfront. Since introducing
S. 1163 in May, we have consulted with many groups both inside and outside of Gov-
ernment. We have received many recommendations and suggestions to clarify and
tighten S. 1163. The bill which T am infroducing today contains all of the essential
provisions of S. 1163, but with what we 'believe to be substantial improvements
which represent the views and input of all parties

The technical changes we are making have no substantive effect on the provisions
of S. 1168. The main provisions of that bill remain intact in this bill, Those mam
provisions are:

First, making t}"X\ aft-Ha.rtley Act a felony for all violations. involving $1,000 or
more;

Second, requiring immediate removal. upon conviction of an individual convicted
of enumerated crimes and crimes relating to his ofiicial position;.

Third, broadening the definition of the types of positivnas an individual is barred
from upon conviction of enumerated cries;

F@urthymcreasmg the time of disbarment from 5 to 10 years;

Fifth, éscrowing a convicted official’s salary for the duration of his appea.l in case
the conviction is reversed; and

Sixth, clarifying the Junsdxctxon of the Department of Labor with respect to its
responsxblhty for detecting and investigating criminal violations relating to ERISA.
. The changes made in S. 1163 which are incorporated into this new bill are, as I
said, largely technical. Section 3 of S. 1163 is changed in the following way, That bill
calls for the immediate removal of any person wiio has been’convicted of any felony
or any other crime, including misdemeanors, which involve the use or misuse of
that person’s labor union or employee benefit plan affiliation.

We haye altered that language by enumerating the particular- officeholders sub-

. ject to this provision, and by leaving the lists of disqualifying crimes now in 29

U.S.C. 504 and 29 US.C. 1111 as they are presently written. We have added to the
end of the list of ¢rimes a catchall phrase requiring removal if the individual is con-
victed of any Federal or State felony mvolvmg abuse or rmsuse of his official p051-
tion.,

In S. 1168, in sections 3 and 7, are lists of nine positions w}uch an mdnndual is
prohibited: from Tholding if he has been convicted of an enumerated crime. We he-
lieve ‘that several of these positions were overly broad and as such might have
caused problems such as inhibiting the payment of union pensions or even proHibit-
mg umon membershlp This new bill contains a subsectmn replacmg the original ~
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list with what we feel is a description more accurately reflecting the type of posi-
tions we intend an individual to be barred from.

The main change was in the last sentence which stated: o

“Ne person shall knowingly permit any other person to serve in any capacity in
violation of this section.” .

1t has been brought to our attention that the word “permit”’ may madvertentl_y be
construed by a court to mean that union officials who deal with a disbarred individ-
ual hired by a private entity may have some responsibility or criminal liability and
alternatively employers who deal with disbarred union officials may have some
criminal liability for their dealings.

We therefore reworded the last sentence to read:

“No person shall knowingly hire, retain, employ, or otherwise place any other
person to serve in any capacity in violation of this section.” .

This more accurately places the burden on the entity or individuals who actually
employ persons who have been disqualified by virtue of a conviction. )

This bill also contains some minor corrections of typographical errors we found in
S. 1163 and which I will not enumerate here.

On October 28 and 29 the Senate Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations will
conduct hearings during-which we hope to hear the views of the Labor Department
and the AFL-CIO on this bill. We are hopeful that we may gain their support for its
swift passage by this Congress. It is imperative that Congress itself act swiftly to
halt the growing corruption on our waterfronts. This bill is a significant step in that
direction. It should serve as a signal to organized crime and corrupt union leaders
that the American public will no longer tolerate their manipulation of our water-
front economy for criminal ends.

Mr. President, I ask unanimous consent that the text of the bill be printed in the
Record.

There being no objection, the bill was ordered to be printed in the Record, as fol-
lows: . ’

S. 1875

Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representatives- of the United States of
America in Congress assembled, That this Act may be referred to as the “Labor
Management Racketeering Act of 1981”7, ‘ )

Szc. 2. Subsection (d) of section 186 of title 29, United States Code, as amended, is
amended to read as follows: :

“(d)(1) Any persen who willfully violates any of the provisions of subsection (a) or
(b) of this section shall, upon conviction thereof, be guilty of a felony and be subject
to a fine of not more than $15,000, or imprisoned for not more than five years, or
both; but if the value of the amount of money or thing of value involved in
violation(s) of the provisions of this section does not exceed $1,000, he shall be guilty

of a misdemeanor and be subject to fine of not more than $10,000, or imprisoned for -

not more than one year, or both.”. :

Sec. 3. Subsection (a) of section 1111 of title 29, United States Code, as amended,
is amended by adding the following after “No person” and before “who has been
convicted”:

“who is an administrator, fiduciary, officer, trustee, custodian, counsel, agent, em-:-

ployee or representative in any capacity of any employee benefit plan or who pro-

vides goods or services or who is a consultant or advisor te.any employee benefit

plan.” ‘

Sec. 4. Subsection (a) of section 1111 of title 29, United States Code, as amended,
is amended by adding the following after “the Labor-Management Keporting and
Disclosure Act of 19597; ) _

“or any other felony involving abuse or misuse of such person’s labor organization
or employee benefit plan position or employment; or conspiracy to commit any such
crimes; or attempt to commit any such crimes, or a crime in which any of the fore-
going crimes in an element, shall serve or be permitted to serve:

‘1) as an administrator, fiduciary, officer, trustee, custodian, counsel, agent, em-
ployee, or representative in any capacity of any employee benefit plan,

“(2) as a consultant or adviser to any labor organization or employee benefit plan,

(3} as an officér, director, trustee, member of any executive board or similar gov-
erning body, business agent, manager, organizer, erployee, or representative in any
capacity of any labor organization, ' '

“(4) as a labor relations consultant or adviser to a person engaged in an industry
or activity affecting comimerce, or as an officer, director, agent, or employee of any
group or association of employers dealing with any labor organization,

ey
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“(5) in a position which entitles its occupant to a share of the proceeds of, or as an
officer or executive or administrative employee of, any entity whose activities are in
whole or substantial part devoted to providing goods or services to any labor organi-
zation or employee benefit plan, or ‘

“(6) in any capacity that involves decisionmaking authority or custody or control
of the moneys, funds, assets or property of any labor organization or employee bene-
fit plan during or for ten years after such conviction or after the end of imprison-
ment on such conviction, whichever is the later, unless prior to the end of such ten-
year period, in the case of a person so convicted or imprisoned, (A) his citizenship
rights, having been revoked as a result of such conviction, have been fully restored,
or (B) the United States Parole Commission determines that such person’s service in
any capacity referred to in paragraph (1) through (6) would not be contrary to the
purposes of this subchapter. Prior to making any such determination the Commis-
sion shall hold an administrative hearing and shall give notice to such proceedings
by certified mail to the Secretary of Labor and to State, county, and Federal pros-
ecuting officials in the jurisdiction or jurisdictions in which such person was convict-
ed. The Commission’s determination in any such proceeding shall be final. No
person shall knowingly hire, retain, employ or otherwise place any other person to
serve in any capacity in violation of this section.”

Skc. 5. Subsection (b) of section 1111 of title 20, United States Code, as amended,
is amended as follows: :

“(b) Any person who intentionally violates this section shall be fined not more
than $10,000 or imprisoned not more than 5 years, or both.”.

Sgc. 6. Subsection (c) of section 1111 of title 20, United States Code, as amended, is
amended to read as follows:

“(c) For the purpose of this section:

“(1) A person shall be deemed to have been ‘convicted’ and under the disability or
‘conviction’ from the date of the judgment of the trial court, regardless of whether
that judgment remains under appeal. : :

“(2) The term ‘consultant’ means any person who, for compensation, advises, or
represents a labor organization or an employee benefit plan or who provides other
assistance to such organization or plan, concerning the establishment or operation
of such organization or plan.

“(3;)"A period of parole shall not be considered as part of a period of imprison-
ment.”,

Sec. 7. Section 1111 of title 29, United States Code, as amended, is amended by
adding at the end thereof the following:

“(d) Where any person, by operation of this gection, has been barred from office or
other position in a labor organization or employee benefit plan as a result of a con-
viction, upon the filing of an appeal of that conviction, any salary which would be
otherwise due him by virtue of said office or position, shall be placed in escrow by
the individual or organization responsible for payment of seid salary. Payment of
said salary into escrow shall continue for the d{gatinn of the appeal or for the
period of time during which said salary would be otherwise due, whichever period is
shorter. Upon the final reversal or said person’s conviction on appeal, the amounts
in escrow shall be paid to him. Upon the final sustaining of that person’s conviction
on appeal, the amounts in escrow shall be returned to the individual or organization
who was responsible for payments of those amounts. Upor final reversal of said
person’s convictica, said person shall no longer be barred b'y this statute from as-
suning any position said person was previously barred from.”.

Sec. 8. Subsection (a) of section 504 of title 29, United States Code, as amended, is
a}rlnexiget,il by adding the following after “or a violation of subchapter III or IV of this
chapter:

“or any other felony involving abuse or misuse of such person’s labor organization
or emploKee benefit plan position or employment: or conspiracy te commit any such
crimes, shall serve or be permitted to serve:

“(1) as an administrator, fiduciary, officer, trustee, custodian, counsel, agent, em-
plo(yee or representafive in any capacity of any employee benefit plan,

‘ :(2) as a consultant or adviser to any labor organization or employee benefit plan,

“(3) as an officer, director, trustee, member of any executive board or similar gov-
erning bod.y, business agent, manager, organizer, employee, or representative in any
capacxty of any labor organization.

‘(4) as a labor relations consultant or adviser to a person engaged in an industry
or activity affecting commerce, or as an officer, director, agent, or employee of any
group or association of employers dealing with any labor organization. '

“(5) in a positicn which entitles its occupant to a share of the proceeds of, or as an
officer or executive or administrative employse of, any entity whose activities are in

2 ek
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whole or substantial part devoted to providing geods or services to any labor organi-
zation or employee benefit plan, or ‘

“(6) in any capacity that involves decisionmaking authority or custody or control
of the moneys, funds, assets or property of any labor organizaticn or employee bene-
fit plan during or for ten years after such conviction or after the end of such impris-
onment, whichever is later, unless prior to the end of such ten-year period, in the
case of a person so convicted or imprisoned, (A) his citizenship rights, having been
revoked as a result of such conviction, have been fully restored, or (B) the United
States Parole Commission determines that such person’s service in any capacity re-
ferred to in clause (1) through (6) would not be contrary to the purposes of this chap-
ter. Prior to' making any such determination the Commission shall hold an adminis-
trative hearing and shall give notice of such proceeding by certified mail to the Sec-
retary of Labor and to State, county, and Federal prosecuting officials in the juris-
diction or jurisdictions in which such person was convicted. The Commission’s deter-
mination in any such proceeding shall be final. No person shall knowingly hire,
retain, empioy, or otherwise place any other person to serve in any capacity in vio-
lation of this section.”. )

Skc. 9. Subsection (b) of section 504 of title 29, United States Code, as ameaded, is
amended to read as follows:

“(b) Any person who willfully violates this section shall be fined not more than
$10,000 or imprisoned for not more than five years, or both.”.

Skc. 10. Subsection (¢) of section 504 of title 29, UInited States Code, as amended, is
amended to read as follows:

“c) For the purpose of this section: -

“(1) A person shall be deemed to have been ‘convicted’ and under the disability of
‘conviction’ from the date of the judgment of the trial court, regardless of whether
that judgment remains under appeal.

“(2) The term ‘consultant’ means any person who, for compensation, advises, or
represents a labor organization or an employee benefit plan or who provides other
assistance to such organization or plan, concerning the establishment or operation
of such organization or plan.

“(3)’A periocd of parole shall not be considered as pait of a pericd of imprison-
ment.”. ‘ '

Sec. 11. Section 504 of title 29, United States Code, as amended, is amended by
adding at the end thereof the following:

“(d) Where any person, by operation of this section, has been barred from office of
other position in a labor organization or employee benefit plan as a result of a con-
viction, upon the filing of an appeal of that conviction, any salary which would be
otherwise due him by virtue of said office or position, shall be placed in escrow by
the individual employer or organization responsible for payment of said salary. Pay-
ment of said salary into escrow shall continue for the duration of the appeal or for
the period of time during which said salary would be otherwise due, whichevr
period is shorter. Upon the final reversal of said person’s conviction on appeal, t1e

amounts in escrow shall be paid to him. Upon the final sustaining of that person’s
conviction on appeal, the amounts in escrow shall be returned to the individual em-
ployer or organization who was responsible for payments of those amounts. Upon
final reversal of said person’s conviction, said person shall no longer be barred by
this statute from assuming any position said person was previously barred from.”.

Sec. 12. The title of section 1136 of title 29, United States Code, is amended to

read as follows: ‘

“§ 1136. COORDINATION AND RESPONSIBILITY OF AGENCIES ENFORCING ERISA AND
ReLATED FEDERAL LAWS

Sec. 13, The first full paragraph of section 1136 of title 29, United States Code, is
amended by adding the following at the beginning of said paragra?h: ’

“(a) CoorpDINATION WITH OTHER AGENCIES AND DEPARTMENTS.—~ .

Skc. 18. Section 1136 of title 29, United States Code, is amended by adding the
following subkaection after subsection (g): :

“®) Resronsieiary For DETECTING AND INVESTIGATING CrviL AND CriMiNazL Vio-
raTION® oF ERISA anp RELATED FEDERAL LAWS.—The Secretary shall have the re-
spongibility and authority to detect and investigate civil and criminal violations re-
lated to the provisions of this subchapter and other related IFederal laws, including
but not limited to the detection, investigation, and appropriate yeferrals of related
violations of title 18 of tke United States Code. Nothing in this subsection shall be
construed to preclude other appropriate Federal agencies from detecting and investi-
igatin’g civil and criminal violations of this subchapter and cther related Federal

aws.”,
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Staff Statement

of

Fred Asselin, Investigator

I. Summary of Staff Statement

Mr. Chairman, I am Fred Asselin. I am an inveétigator on

the staff of the Senate Permanent Subcommittee onp Investigations
Since 1969, I have been associated with the Subcommittee, on a
fulltime basis as a staff investigator

, , Or on ioan from the personal
staff of Senator Ribicoff,

I have a lengthy statement which I request be entered into

the hearing record ag read and that I be given the opportunity to

summarize the statement.

The Subcommittee was prepared in 1975 to investigate

al i i i
legations of organized crime influence in the Teamsters Central

States 3 ;
Pension Fund; or to support a Senate resolution creating

a
select committee to undertake a nationwide inquiry into

allegations of labor racketeering, including those Yegarding the

Central States Pension Fund.

The Labor Department, using for the first time the landmark
pension reform\statute of 1974, the Employee Retirement Income
Security Act, gave the Subcommittee every assurance that it would

roe . . ;
Proceed with its own inquiry into the Central States Pension Fund

in a professienal, Procedurally- sound manner

The Subcommittee was informed that Labor Department

investigators would work closely with the Criminal Division of

the Justice Department. The inquiry was referred to by Labor

Depar fici join
Partment officials as a Joint undertaking between the Labor and
Justice Departments.

With these assurances in mind, and withi the realization

that two i Y ig. l W 5
panEls inv EStlgating the same Sub j ect Ould face difficultie
el 4

. .
he Subcommittee decided not to conduct its own inquiry Similarly

the Luti
resolution setting up the select committee was not adopted

While deferring to the Labor Department in the Teamsters

Central Stateg Pension Fund case, the Subcommittee embarked on

its own investigations i
% ons 1into fraudulent welfare benefit Programs

suc i i
h as health and life insSurance, severance pay and cther benefit

A,
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. . 7 Virtually all the.Labor Department's investigative resources
The Subcommittee documented fraud in several union benefit

; ] aich had been assembled for the Central States inquiry were
plans. The Subcommittee began to note a pattern of indifference

S . shifted to support the civil suit, which had been filed against the
onr the part of Labor Department officials. It was apparent that ‘

fund's former trustees in February of 1978.

they did not feel t1at their mission 1ncluded the detection and

The possibility of criminal prosetutionS'was out. Third
investigation ofﬂcrlme in employee benefit plans.

. party investigation was mot p@r$ﬁ§§;:: Fundamental investigative

In addition, the Labor Department was found to be organized-

| ] ) techniques were not adhered to. Persons in’ the Solicitor's Office !
in such a way as to not encourage personnel to make crime detection

. ‘ with little criminal investigative trainlng took ¢harge of the -
and investigation a priority. For example, the Labor Department's _

y inquiry. Of the several reputed organized crime figures who had
files, containisg hundreds of thousands of reports from unions and ( » ‘

iy been party to highly questionable Central States loans, very few

i g

union benefit pihns, were not arranged to detect bogus and highly

. . ] of them were even interviewed by Labor Department ‘agents and none
questionable insurance programs being used in union locals. , ,

was named in the civil suit.
. In 1978, the Justice Department was disappointed to learn

Fending off criticism of the department's policy of doing

that the‘Labor Department intended to reduce sharply the number :

no work in the criminal investigstive area in e t
of agents assigned to organized crime strike forces around the g the Central States

; Pension Fund case, .Labor Secretary F. Ray ﬁarsball told this
country. ]

Subcpmmittee that he doubted the value of sending people to Prisop- -
7 .
. ) if, in so doing, the gov i d / :
They cited the increasing encroachment of organized crime figures : & govarmint did mot force those who were 7 4
' responsible for the fund's losses to make restitution. By 1981-- !

Strike Force attorneys testified before the Subcommittee,

into union activities and pointed to the need for more, not less, o g i

] now six years after the Labor De -
Labor Department investigators. As a result of the Subcommittee's ¢ ¥ partment first got into the case

S G

i . .. no one had gone to aLl because of’ the de artment s i ul .
hearings, the Labor Depdrtment reconsidered its earlier decision & i P nq iry, and not a j

. Fihgle dolfar of mismanaged monsy had beén tetumned t5 the pensivh’ id. ™ - a
and the reductions in Strike Force assignments were not made. > RS : . Ao JER f

But the effort to cut back on Strike Force allocation of a8 In its final report on the subject, the Subcommittee termed B

) R the Labor Department's i ; . .
agents reflected the Labor Department's commitment to a policy P nt's investigation a failure. Moreover, it will

be months, s s .
that was in effect to ignore evidence of criminal wrongdoing. possibly years, before a judgment is reached in the

» . civil suit. :
Labor Department officials told this Subcommittee the department ! it Secretary Marshall acknowledged to this Subcommittee

i
! , in 1980 that : ; : ,
had no role to play in detecting and investigating Title 18 N P : even if the department wins the civil suit, which is

. ) not ‘a certainty--bu if i i E
violations such as embezzlement and fraud in union benefit plans, ; 4 t even if it wins, the fund will not be made . ;

whole because the defendants, the former trustees, have neither ']

That was, officials said, the responsibility of the Justice Department.

The policy was firmly entrenched in the Labor Department. i \ the resources nor insurance sufficient to restore the fund to the \ i

financial status it would have had had the mismanagement not

Forgotten were the assurances the Subcommittee had been given about

. . . -Qcecurred.
the close cooperation with the Justice Department in the Central }

Further documenting th i
States Pension Fund case. It was revealed by this Subcommittee, s @ sbemmee of the Lebox DeRﬂthe“t N

the government's effort to rid i i
for example, that federal prosecutors came to believe that Labor 5 7€ unions and union trust funds from

organized crime's influence, the Subcommittee held hearings earlier r

Department investigators were under orders not to even discuss
this year on waterfront corruption on the East Coast and Gulf Coast

docks.

the Central States case with .the Justice-Department's Criminal

§\ : Division. . ©

ANy
s irfiogieds, i
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The hearings revealed the pervasive use of payoffs, bribery,
extortion and other illegal methods and the central role in the
corrupt environment played by numerous senior members of the
International Longshoremen's Association.

Federal prosecutors, FBIL spokesmen and several maritime
executives testified about an important waterfrontvinvestigatiOQQ—
known as UNIRAC, ﬁor union racketeering--that led to-the convictions

of more thap 20 ILA leaders, including Anthony Scotto, George Barone,

Fred R. Field, Jr., and several more officers of the ILA internmational.

Thomas (Teddy) Gleason, the ILA president, insisted the
corruption that had been revealed in UNIRAC was not typical of the
union leadefship or reflective of a chronic corruption problem in
his union. »

The corruption that was commonplace on the wa;e;front-—
among ILA leaders and management as well--was not a matter that
had occupied the resources of the Labor Department. There was no
indication that Labor Department representatives had taken any
steps to bringsreform to the}corruption-ridden waterfront.

In one instance, a shipping firm executive went to a senior
Labor Department officer in New York and reported on the existence
of a racket in workmen's compensation claims. The racket was so

costly that it was threatening to put his business into bankruptcey.

According to the testimony of the s@ipping executive, the
Labor Department officer acknowledged the existence of the racket
but said there was nothing he could do to help;‘ It is notlihcwn
whether the Labor Department did anything to bring to the attention

of its own compliance officers or the FBI or any other investigative

organization information regarding the workmen's compensation racket.

In summary, over the past six years the Subcommittee has
shown corruption and irregulaf practices to exist in certain
Teamsters Union locals, certain ILA locals and certain other locals

and their benefit and pension plans.

i AR S
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While demonstratiﬁg corrupt practices in these labor
organizations, the'Subcommittee'has, at the same time, ;ecommended
that the Labor Department assume a more aggressive role in
combatting questionable practices where they exist. The Labor '
Department has not followgd the Subcqmqiptee's recommeqdations.
Moreover, the Labor Departﬁent would have reduced its fole further
had this Subcommittee mot intervenéd when thé'effort"wés made to
decrease the number of compliance officers assigned to Orgénized
Crime Striké Forces. - L .

It i§ the view of the Subcommittee staff that labor
racketeering is a principal source of revenue and éower for organized
crime. Unléss checked, organized crime figures will continue to
steal from welfare and pension funds of union locals, leaving many
working families without the benefits and pensions they count on.

It is also the view of the Subcomﬁitteetstaff that the
Labor Department will change direction and take on a more assertive
role in investigating labor racketeering only when forceful
leadership comes from the officg‘of the Secretary of Lﬁbor and oniy
when that leadership is supported by senior and mid-level officials

with experiencetin and enthusiasm for investigative work.
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II. staff Statément Recounts Subcommittee's Work In
Labor-Management Field Since 1975

This staff statement recounts the work the Subcommittee

performed in the labor-management field over the last six

years and reports on the recurring disagreements that have existed

between the Subcommittee and the Department of Labor as +to how the

department should proceed in response to evidence of coxrrupt

practices in the labor-management field.

The statement is supportedby 26 documents. I reguest

that they be received as exhibits. Unless otherwise noted, they

are

for reference only and are not to be printed in the record.

Exhibits

1.

11.

12,

Justice Department memorandum on motives in abduction and
presumed murder of James R. Hoffa. Sealed.

"oversight Inquiry of thé Department of Labor's Investigation
of the Teamsters Central States Pension Fund," report of the
Senate Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations, August 3, 1981.‘

"Staff Study of the Severance Pay-Life Insurance Plan of Teamsters
Local 295," Senate Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations, ’
May 10, 1976. i .

"Supplemental Staff Study of Severance Pay-Life Insurance Plans
Adopted by Union Locals," Senate Permanent Subcommittee on
Investigations, Maxch 21, 1977.

Hearings, "Severance Pay-Life Insurance Plans Adopted By Union
Locals," Senate Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations, .

March 21, 1977.

Hearings, "Labor Union Insurance," Part I, Part II, Senate
Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations, October 10, 11, 12,
17, 18 and 19, 1977; and October 28, 31, November 1, 2 and 4,

1977.

"Labor Union Insurance Activities of Joseph Hauser and His
Associates," report of the Senaté Permanent Subcommittee on

Investigations, Movember 26, 1979.

Indictment, United States of America v. Arthur A. Coia, et al.

Hearings, "Teamsters Central States Pension Fund," Senate Permanent
Subcommittee on Investigations, July 18 and 19, 1977.

Hearings, "Oversight of Labor Department's Investigation of
Teamsters Central States Pension Fiund," Senate Permanent
Subcommittee on Investigations, August 25 and 26 and September

29 and 30, 1980.

Memorandum by LaVern J. Duffy, Assistant Counsel, Senate
Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations, January 17, 1978. Sealed.

"Laws Protecting Union Members and Their Pension and Welfare
Benefits Should Be Better Enforced," report by General Accounting
Office, (HRD-~78-154) September 28, 1978.

;s de4m&,x.

13.

14."

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.
21.
22,

23.
24,
25,

26.
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Letter from F. Ray Marshall Secretary of Labor, to Co
General Elmer Staats, May 13, 1979. Yy : r, to Comptroller

Letter from Kevin D. Rooney, AsSsistant Attorney ’
ter . . ; Y General for
Administration, to Comptroller-General Staate, June 18, 1979.

Hearings, "Labor Management Racketeering,” 3
S ; ; g Senate Permanent
Subcommittee on Investigations, April 24'and 25, '1978, '

"Investigative Authority of Secreta
ry of Labor Under LMRDA and
ERISA," study by American Law Divisio i
Py A . n of Library of Congress,
"Oversight Inquiry of the De k 3 i
v partment of Labor's Investiga
of the Teamsters Central States Pension Fund," interim gegégg
of the Senate Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations, May 20, 1981

Letter from Raymond J;'Donovan Se
Tair s, 1o81 ’ cretary of Labor, to Senator Nunn,

Hearings, "Waterfrorit Corruption." Senate Permanent Subconmi
. 3 °
on Investigations, February 17—16, 25-27, 1981. ¢ free

Chart ‘showing convictions of ILA leaders.
S. 1163, Laber Racketeering Act,of 1981.

?58%182' Longshoremen's and Harbor Workers' Act Amendments of

Labor Department memorandum on organized crime, January 1975. -

gighteen Washington Post articles on BRILAB, 1980 and 1981.

Washington Post article by Joe Pichirallo "Labore . i
: . rs Ul
Officxal Indicted In Kiékback," September'25, 1981, p.nigg.

Joint statement by Senators Nunn and Rudman on "Anti-Corruption ™

gggézlation" affecting labor unions and union benefit and pension

The Senate Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations of the

Committee on Governmental Affairs is, by present and past.Senate

;esolutions, authorized to examine alleged criminal activity in

labor-management relations.

The’ Senate created the Select Committee on Improper Activities

in the Labor or Management Field in March of 1957. The Select

Committee was an extension of' the Permanent Subcommittee on

Investigations.

The Select Committee Chairman, Senator John McClellan of

Arkansas, was also Chairman of the Investigations Subcommittee. ~~

Three of the other Senatbrs on the Select Committee also served

on the Investigations Subcommittee. The Select Committee staff

included personnel assigned from the Investigations Committee,

The Selecg Committee's rules and procedures were those of the

Investigations Subcommittee.
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- The Select~Committee-issued interim reports ln 1958,39d

1959 and a four-part flnal report in 1960',

The prlnclpal accompllshment of. the Select Commlttee s
work was passage of the Labor Managementnneporting and‘Disclosure
Act, commonly referred to as the Landrum—Griffin Act. |

The Landrum-Griffin Act, landmark legislation, was o
designed to assure democratic practices in unions and to give

%

government tools for the lnvestlgatlon and prosecutlon of 'union

leaders who abused thelr p051tlons.,
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III. Teamsters Central States Pension Fund
, -—-————————~—-—~———~—-—-—————«~———————

The Teamsters Central States Penszon Fund was oreated in ‘
February of 1955. As of December 31, 1980 “the fund had about $2 6
billion in assets and about 500, 000 actlve partlclpants and retlred
pensioners,.. Employee contrlbutlons totalled about $586 million a
year. Pens;on payments came to about $323 mllllon a year. “

agement cf the Central States Pension Fund was a
source of controversy almost from its creatlon. Critics of the .
fund's trustees said far too much of the fund's assets were invested
in rlsky real estate ventures. ‘

It was also charged that the trustees were 1nfluenced by
organlzed crlme figures in therr 1nvestment dec151ons. Simllarly,
law enforcement officers sald the loans themselves were frequently
made to organlzed crime flgures or organized crlme fronts.

» In 1975, the Department of Labor declded to lnvestlgate
the penslon fund. Two events of that year contrlbuted to the.
government's declslon to xnvestlgate the Teamaters Central States
Pension Fund. ‘ o

Flrst, a new reform law went into effect.. Second, former

Teamsters pre51dent Jimmy Hoffa was abducted and presumably murdel d

in what seemed to be a gangland kldnap—slaylng. The Hoffa dzsappearance

came at a time of grow1ng concern in Congress and among the publlc
that the Central States Penslon Fund was a bllllon dollar corpus.
in the hands of gangsters. 4 '

‘ ' Hoffa s disappearance had a Central States Penszon Fund:

tie—in. After having served a federal prlson sentence for Central

States Penszon Fund fraud, Hoffa had trled to regaln ‘the Teamsters

pPresidency he had glven up when he was sent to Jarl., Whlle they

iy

nhever solved the crlme, FBI agents and federal prosecutors theorlzed :_ .

€hat Hoff_'was done amyy with in an organlzed crime attack provoked

because gangsters feared Hoffa mlght tell the public what he knew

. about the Central States fund and ‘might try to ride a fury of reform

back to power. In ‘order to maintain control of the fund, mobsters

had to srlence Hoffa for good. prosecutors theorized.
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The newly enacted pension law, the Employee Retirement
Income Security Act of 1974, known by its acronym ERISA, gave
federal authorities the responsibility to oversee the operations
of most employee benefit plans and to go to court if there were
no other means to rid the fund of mismanagement or corruption.

Equally important, the statute gave the Labor‘Department
unprecedented access to and authority over employee benefit trusts
such as the Central States Pension Fund- It was anticipated that
this access to fund operations'mould be of historic importance
to[the Justice Department in mounting prosecutions against persons
alleged to be guilty of criminal exploitation of pension funds.

In the Senate, the Investigations Subcommittee was
consideriné the possibiiity of.investigating the pension fund; and
Senator Robert P. Griffin of Michigan had introduced legislation,
S. Res. 302 of November 13, 1975, to create a bipartisan, select
committee to look into the national problem of labor-management
racketeering, including allegations of wrongdoing in the Central
States Pension Fund. ‘ '

To discuss what its own course of action should be, to
evaluate Senator Griffin's proposal and to receine a briefing on '
the Labor Departments s 1nvestlgatlon, the Investlgatlons Subcommlttee
met in executlve session on December 11, 1975.

The Subcommlttee was briefed on the Labor Department
investigation by James D. Hutchinson, Administrator of Pension and
welfare Benefit Programs in the department. Hutchinson had general
supervisory and policy authority~over penSion reform programs in the
Labor Department. : S

Hutchinson's responsibility under EﬁISA included
enforcement authority over thekfiduCiary standards of the new

law. Aliegations’that the trustees of the‘central States Pension
Fund had violated their fiduciary trust were his reséonsihility
to look into. a ' '
4 Hutchlnson s section also had the authorlty to initiate -

civil litigation against a fund aileged to have violated ERISA

and to refer evidence of criminal wrongdoing to the Justice Department.

ol
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Hutchinson stresgsed .the point that the Labor Department
would work in close harmony wrth the Justice Department in the pensron
fund inquiry.

Hutchlnson gave every assurance that the 1nvest1gatlon
would be run in a professronal, procedurally sound manner by lawyers,
accountants and agents who wera experlenced in government lnqulry
and who were skrlled in assembllng data for use in both crlmanal
and ClVil trials.

The Hutchznson presentatlon was comprehen51ve and well

-recelved by the Subcommlttee. Whlle not recommendlng against a
Senate investigation, Hutchlnson had 901nted out that two
1nqu1r1es ~=- one by Labor, the second by the Subcommlttee - would
cause some'problems such as duplie atlon of effort and dlfflcultles h
when both bodies trred to use the same wrtnesses and documents.:

As a result of the Hutchznson briefing, the assurances
that the Labor Department's investigation would be effectlve and
‘the reallzatlon by Senators that problems would arase if two
teams of 1nvestlgators were looklng into the same subject the
Investigations Subcommittee decided not to conduct -ts own 1nqu1ry;

and Senator Grlffln s resolutlon to form a select committee was

not acted upon.

» It appeared thatvthe Labor Department, cooperating at
every step with Justice Department prosecutors, was embarking
on a successful investigation. The Subcommittee latex changed
its opinion of that investigation. As the Subcommittee noted
in ‘its recent report on the Labor Department s 1nqu1ryn "On paper,
then, the lnvestigatlon looked good. But it did not tu;n out as k
planned or prom;sed.“l/ ‘ | |

In decrdlng not to 1nvest1gate the Teamsters Central

‘vStates Pension Fund, the Subcommlttee announced its Lntentlon to

. monitor the progress of the Labor Department's inquiry. The

Subcommittee also sald it would conduct its own investlgatlons into

other welfare and pensxon trust funds.

i

i/ “gv:§51ght Inquiry of the Départment of Laboj! s Investigation "
g e Teamsters Central States Pension Fund," report of the Senat
ermanent Subcommittee on Invest;gatlons, August 3, 1981, p. 162. °
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Iv. Severance-Pay—Life‘Insurance Scheme ;

With the decision not to investigate the Central States
T
Pension Fund but to monitor the progress of the Labor}Departnent s

inguiry, the.Investigations Subcommittee, under the direction of lta
.,” ) i
Acting Chairman, Senator Nunn, and Senator Percy, the Ranking

Minority Member; begah to examine other union trust funds. Hearings

were held and a series of reports was issued. :

’ The first of these, entitled, "Staff Study of the Severance

Pay-Life Insurance Plan of Teamsters Local 295," was issgued on May
10, 1976 and addressed welfare benefits of Teamsters Local 295 which

-

served the truck drivers and certaln other workmen who dellvvred

air cargo to and from and around New York City alrports. \
" Located on the outsklrts of the John F. Kennedy Internatlonal ?
Airport, Local 295 had about 1, 400 members and had been one of the

"paper locals" created in the mld-1950 s which Jlmmy Hoffa used to

mount his successful campaign for the Teamsters presidency. Local 295

had a history of being influenced bj organized crime frgures such
as Anthony (Tony Ducks) Corallo, qohni(Johnny Dio) Dioguardi and
Harry Davidoff. ' : ‘ ’.' |

The Subcommittee‘s:inveetigatioh revealed that Davidoff,
a felon and secretary-treasurer of the local, joined with another
felon, LOuLs C. Ostrer, in concoctlng a severance pay-life insurance

benefit that was de51gned more to beneflt Ostrer and his assoaxates

and the insurers than the union membership. . |
The life insurance purchasea under the terms of the plan
was individual whole life on‘each nember.. The whole llfe concept
resulted in excessively high premiums and agent comm1551ons. 4
Administrative and legal fees were also excessiVely high.
A moredconventional‘group life insurance plan wouid have been far
less expeneive and the overall benefits to workers and,their fanilies
far greater. '
The Subcommittee asked the General Accountlng Offrce to

evaluate the benefit plan. 'Ga0 sald the commission costs, whlch

were $800,000, would have been about $10,000 if the coverage had

been group rather than individual whole life. fThe study concluded: -

et
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Thus, the use of individual policiés rather

than the less expensive group Plan cost the fund

approx1mate1y an additional $790,000 in

commissions. 1/

Especially critical of the conduct of the Local's secretary-
treasurer, Harry Davidoff, and the mastermind behind the scheme,
Louis Ostrer, the Subcommittée study said that 1nstead of being
primarily increased compensation for workers, the fund served as
a means for improperly obtaining monies from the severance - fund.

The excessive agents! commissions and the administrative
casts == and the very concept of whole life policies ~- were the
avenues through which Ostrer, with Davidoff's concurrence, was
able to extract hundreds of thousands of dollars from management
at the expense of the workers, the study said, adding:

A severance pay-insurance pPlan provides a

wide varlety of probably legal i certainly

questionable methods for mobsters +o obtain huge

amountg of funds. A mobster who can speak for
organized labor in pursuit of an apparent

legitimate union demand ~= such as a severance

fund ~- enjoys consi iderable protectlon against

detection ‘and prosecution. That is one reason

why organized crime hag been attracted to the

union movement for many years. 2.

Another finding of the Subcommittee staff study was that
no effort had been made by the Teamsters International to reform
Local 295, ar. organization well known for its ties to organized
crime.

The study noted that Harry Davidoff had been associated
with Local 295 for apout 16 years, that he had longtime organijzed
crime connections and that the mere fact he was able to stay on
for so long was sufficient evidence on its face to demonstrate

' that the corruption that was rampant in the local more than a
decade ago had not been cleaned up.

The study went on to say that the Teamsters Union had
never llved down the bad reputation it received in the publlc
mind as a result of the act1v1t1es of Dave EBeck, Jlmmy Hoffa and

thelr/assoclates. Moreover, the Subcommittee study said, the

1/ "staff Study of the Severance Pay-Life Insurance Plan of Teamsters
Local 295," Senate Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations, May
10, 1976, p. 35.
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Teamsters International, if it had the best interests of its members
at heart, could have, and should have, seen to itAthat Local 295
was rid of gangster elements. But the International had done nothing
to reform the local, the study said, assertiﬁg:

The International should be determined thar

each of its local chapters is run for the benefit

of its members and certainly not be led.bx persons

who are associated with organized crime. Hundreds

of thousands of men and women who are law abiding

members of the Te7meters throughout the nation

deserve no less.3

The staff study said a man with Louis Ostrer's
reputation -- he ha& defrauded a Canadian insurance company of
$300,000 and , with John bioguardi, was found guilty of stock
fraud -- never should have been allowed to manage the severance
fund progrem. "Conscientious labor leaders would have noted his
ties with organized'crime and the fact that he had lost his
agent's license in a’criminal matter," tbe study said.

Aiso called to task were insurance companies that Ostrer
contracted with for the Local 295 coverage. The companies should
have made it‘rheir bueiness to know of Ostrer's reputation and
refused to allow him to represent them. By doing bu$iness with
Ostrer, the insurance companies showed that>se111ng 1,400 individual
life 1nsurance po11c1es was more important to them than the ethical
considerations of how the policies were being sold and who, in
reality, was selling them, the staff study gaid.

In issuing the study, Actlng Chairman Nunn said that,

while this staff study. concerned itself solely with the severance

pay-life insurance benefit of Local 295, independent inquiry by

. the Subcommittee staff had revealed that similar welfare benefit

plans had been designed for other union locals.

Senator Nunn said the potential for abuse in ithé welfare
'benefitK%und area was a subject réquiring further examination by
the Coéngress and the'Department'of ﬁabor. He said the Subcommittee
would continue its iﬁqgiry into severance trust funds and related

4/

fringe benefit programs in other union locals..:

3/ Ibid., p. 36.

4/ Ibid., p. iii, Senator Nunn's memorandum of transmittalr
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V. Additional Severance Pay~-Insurance Schemes

On March 21, 1977, the Senate Permanent Subcommittee on
Investigations issued a second staff study on the problem of
Ostrer-typs severance ﬁay—life insurance plans by local unions.

The supplemental study was ‘authorized following release
of the May 10, 1976 staff study regarding Teamsters Local 295, The
second srudy was to determine whether severance pay-insurance plans
comparabie to the Local 295 plan- had been adopted by union locals
elsewhere in the nation.

The* supplemental study identified 11 additiodnal instances
in which other local unions adopted severance pay plans comparable
to the Local 295 plan.

The second study'focused attention on ah effort to market
the severance pay plan to benefit Plans of locals of the Teamsters
Union, includinQ’Teamsters Local 299 in Detroit.

Also examined was whether the interests of union members
were properly represented by Frank Fitzsiﬁmons, president cf the
Teamsters International, and vice president of”Local 299, during
consideration of the plan by the local.

Finally, the study questioned the adequacy of the records

management system of the Department of Labor as it related to the

-handling of annual, financial angd other reports required to be filed

by labor-management severance pay plans and other ‘employee beneflt

plans.

The Subcommittee identified Ostrer-tyﬁe severance-insurance
programs in Teamsters locals in Detr01tl/, St. Louis; West Paterson,
New Jereey, Paterson, New Jersey and Phlladelphla.

Similar plans were noted in four North Miaﬁi Beach,

Florida locals of the Southeast Florida Laborers' District Council;
in th¥ee North Lindenhurst, New York, locals of the Industrrgl
Production Employees Union; in a Machinists Union local in New York

City; a New York City Airline, Aerospace and Affiliate Employees looal,

and a Miami locdl of the Internatlonal Association Of Bridge,

‘Structural -and Ornamental Iron Workers Union.2/

1/ Detroit Teamstere Local 299 had two Ostrer-type plans

2/ "Supplemehtal Staff Study of Severance Pay-Life Insurance Plans
Adopted By Local Unions," Senate Permanent Subcommlttee on -
Investigations, March 21,1977, p. 8.
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The staff study indicated that from)ﬁ970 to 1975, the % : In enacting both the Welfare Pensicn Plan Disclosure Act

)

Ostrer plans, including the one provided in Teamsters Local 295, of 1958 and ERISA, the Employement Retirement Income Security Act of

generated more than $5 million of .employer contributions to purchase 1974, Congress intended to protect ‘the interests of workers and

their beneficiaries in employee welfare &nd pension bénefit plans.

whole life insurance coverage for more than 14,000 workers.

Of the $5 million, $3 million was paid in commissions and V The laws required disclosure and reporting of the financial

an additional $743,377 was paid in fees. A total of about 76 percent facts and other information néeded by participants for a full

o F of the $5 million was paid out in the form of commissions and fees. understanding of the covered plans in which they had invested a : i

pozrtion of -their earnings.

The Ostrer plans examined by the Subcommittee were found

to have the same kind of individual ordinary whole life coverage The Labor Department was to be able to provide this . i

as did the Ostrer plan at Teamsters Local 295 and led the staff study information and, at the same time, be able to give Congress reliable,

; current data for u i is Py PRI ]
to conclude: 3 ta for use in the exercise of its' responsibility to oversee '

...thé adoption of the Ostrer-type severance the quality of employee benefit plans. : ' ;
plans reviewed hersin raises a serious question

as to whether the trustees of the plans involved
acted in the best lnterests of the beneficiaries
of their plans....

As noted in the March of. 1377 Subcommittee staff study,

& effective enforcement of the many labor laws and regulatory programs

The second staff study said the same Louis C. Ostrer who B i administered by the Department of Labor reguired efficient records ‘ i

YA management and ready availability of a wide variéty of information.

masterminded his‘severance pay~life insurance scheme at Local 295

also made a major and largely successful effort to market the plan The study said: ‘ i

b

elsewhere, usingone of his marketing agents, Donald Fitzsimmons, The -information retrieval system employed

| | by the Department of Labor should alsc be able g
’ Frank Fitzsimmons' son, to sell the plan to Teamsters Local 299 - % o panbone SN v szlectlvely to £he needs
s s F , = of Congre551onal inquiry. 2

R st

¢ in Detroit and other Teamsters locals. Ostrer profited from his- §
: p ; , In its investigation, the Subcommittee staff found the

marketing effort. g LaboijDepa:tment unable to responé to a request for data on

B —

The study said that evidence developed by the Subcommittee Ostrer-type severance pay-life insurance plans.

PSS

£ t r itzsi istan , .
staff showed that Ostrer and Donald Fitzsimmons sgught the assistance The Labor Department's files contained 350,000 annual

G

of Allen Dorfman, Mrs. Rose Dorfman and Sol Schwartz'in the marketing ™" reports filed by employee benefit plans from 1972 to 1977. But
: » ! 3 i h o t

of the plan. Dorfman was assoc1ated with the Amalgamated:ﬁunnznce Agency,

; the 350,000 annual reports on file were not stored in ‘such a way

Inc., of Chicago and was activély 1nvolved in Teamsters welfare o o : as to allow fér an efficient and timely retrieval according to %

benefit plan programs, including the Teamsters Central States Health types of plans. The staff found that a thorough review of the

and Welfare Fund. Schwartz was Dorfman's. accountant. -

S
.

data reported on any SLngle type of.plan required a manual search : I

' ‘y . . : . TN i
The Subcommittee st;ff was able tolzdentlfy the Local : \ 3 of thousands of reports.

Bt

295 severance-insurance plan and the additional Ostrexr-type plans

: In sum, the Labor ﬁeparﬁmént could not identify other
# ; / !

‘ ) ; 4 / hwelfare beneflt plans whlch were based on individual whole life
pepartment to " identify other applications of the Ostrer-type plan. . ! Ve

through its own investigation. The Subcommittee asked the Labor:

insurance.

The Labor Department could not do so. The department had no way
14
of knowing whether there were any other applications of the plan.

4/ Ibid., p. 49. . B /

3/ Ibid., p. vi.
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Herbert Harfis, a General Accounting Office accountant
who worked with the Subcommittee staff in preparing the second
study, testified about the obstacles Congress faced in pbtaihing
information from the Labor Department about welfare and pension
plans. a

He said the Labor Department organized its files

according to each local union's reports and had no way of retrieving

data on general categories.. Harris said Subcommittee investigators

would have had to réview manually all the department's 350,000 annual

. reports. "We got no help from the Department of Labor as far as

isolating the severance~type plans,® said Harris.3/

Harris also noted that in reviewing Labor Department files
on pension'and welfare fund reports he‘found "erucial documents"”
to be missing or incomplete on such matters as the size of insurance
premiums, the size of commissions and who received the commissions.
Re said:

- I think this is very important for a rank-and-

file member to try to determine how much money is

where he stands a8 far ss his insurance plen &Y

‘In its finding on the recofds management proslem, the
Subcommittee staff questioned the ability of the Labor Department
to evaluate properly the annual repbrts that it had on fiie 50
that it could protect rank-and-file union members "against not
only the.abuses inherent in the Ostrer plan, but abuses of other

employee benefit plans that may affect many more [working]l men

and women. "1/

5/ Hearings, "Severance Pay-Life Ihsﬁrance Plans Adopted By Union
Locals,"” Senate Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations, March
21, 1977, P 18. . s K

Ibid., p. 19,

QR

"Supplemental staff Study," p. vi.
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Y VI. Hauser-Type Insurance Schemes

Following,thé investigations of the Ostrer-type severance
pay-life insurance plans,,the Subcommittee_examined the activities
of Jouseph Hauser, an insurance executive who ;old coverage to union
benefit trust funds.

Operating in Florida, Indiana, Massachusetts, Arizona
and Illinois, Hauser used the tactic of taking ovef insurance companies.
He would loot the companies by pocketing premiums or diverting thgm
to other entities as they werée paid by policy holders. He would pay
off claims by obtaining new business from labor union benefit
trust funds. Eventually his insurance companies werexbankrupged.
Labor union benefit trust funds apd’their menbers and thousands
of policy holders lost millions of dollars. In most of his
transactions, Hauser had several accomplices.

The Investigations Subcommittee examined Hauser's sale of
life, health, accident and other insurance programs to 20 labor
union health and welfare plans throughout the country. Eleven
days of hearings were'held in October and November of 1377.

The insurance contracts which were the subject of the
Subcommittee's investigation were solicited and obtained by insurance
companies either controlled by or associated with Joseph Hauser.

The Subcommittee showed that of about $39 million in
insurance premiums thained by the Hauser companies, $11 million
was diverted to other firms in the form of questionable commissions
and commission advances, worthless and questionable investments,
conversién#g cash, and the paymént of personal expenses and legal
fees. As-a result of this looting, the Hauser companies were forced
into receivership or bankruptcy causing losses of millions of .
dollars to several union trust funds. S

Hauser's most siginificant victim was the Teamsters
States He&lth and Welfare Fund, which suffered a loss of about $7
million. Several Laborers' Union health and welfare funds located -
in New England and Florida suffered losses totaling more thaﬁ

$1 million.
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- In addition, thousands of individual policy holders
suffered financial loss. and personal hardehip when their insurance
companies failed because of. Hauser's looting. For example, about
20,000 policy holders of Hauser's Farmers National Life Insurance
Company had their insurance cancelled and lost the cash surrender
values of their policies. About two-third of Farmers' policy
holders were uninsurable or were so cld or of such a low income
that they had great difficulity obtaining rnew insurance except at
very high prices. '

Much of Hauser's success in promoting his insurance
companies within the labor moverent stemmed from his personal
contacts. The Subcommitt2e learned that Hauser gained access
to the union trust funds by cultivating fund trustees and labor
union leaders, or persons influential with such officials. Some
of those influential with union leaders whom Hauser cultivated
were an insurance consultant to fund trustees; attorneys embloyed
by trust funds and relatives of labor officials.,

The Subeommittee found that Hauser paid off persons who
could help him by giving them favors, arranging finders' fees
and commissions for them and promising them consulting contracts
“with other unions. ’ '

Once the insurance contracts had been awaréed to the
Hauser companies, Hauser and his essociates converted large ameunts

of the premiums to their own use before the claims built up.
The Subcommittee said that as the claims mounted against
the premiums which-had beeﬁ diverted to other uses, a portion
of the premiums from newly acquired labor union business was used
to pay the outstanding claims against the old business. In such
a scheme, Hauser was under constant pressure to sigﬁ up new unions.

When the new business didn't materialize, the only recourse was

bankruptcy or receivership.
4 Using information developed in part by the éubcommittee's
investigation, a federal grand jury in Phoenix indicted Joseph /f‘“
I7d
1

Hauser and three of his partners in June of 1978. Charged with

i
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conspiracy to conduct a racketeer-influenced and cerrupt organization
(RICO) and interstate transportatlon of stolen and unlawfully received
funds, Hauser pleaded guilty.

His complex and wide ranging schemes having been brought
to the attention of law enforcement by the Subcommittee, Joseph
Hauser became an important witness in two major cases.

He assisted the government in a series of pProsecutions

known under the generic name of BRILAB, _for bribery-labor.

Hauser 'was also a key witness for the government when a

federal grand jury in the Southern District of Flérida indicted

New England crime family boss Raymond L. S. Patriarca and four
others - —T'- Arthur A. Coia, Arthur E. Coia; Albert LePore, and
Joseph J. Vaecaro, Jr. =- on charges that they conspired to defraud
health and welfare funds of the Laborers International Union of
North America in Massachusetts, Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont,
Rhode Island and Florida. k

The Subcommittee report on Hauser noted some 51m11ar1t1ea
in the insurance programs marketed by Louis Ostrer and Joseph Hauser,
particularly in the efforts by both men to persuade labor leaders
to buy high premium whole life or permanent insurance for thei;
members, rather than the more conventienal and less costly group
term plans.

However, the Subcommittee report also said Hauser's
operation was much larger, more sophisticated and significantly
more complex than Ostrer's.

Ostrer's approach was to sell only one product,uindividual
whole life insurance policies, ro a specialized‘type of fund, |
Severance pay trust funds. Hauser and hrs accomplices dealt

with unions' general health and welfare funds. If Hauser could not

sell a fund whole life insurance, he would sell lt group term life,
as well as health, accident and dlsabllltY insurance.

The Subcommlttee report said that, whlrl the Ostrer
plan was largely dependent for income on commlss10ns from the

insurance companles which placed the insurance, Hauser and his

e
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insurance companies. The

agsociates acquired and ran their own e
Hauser group had access to and use of the full premi
au.

r L
from tlle business they ge!'IEIated nCludlIlg tlle reserves for future

e i companies
The Subcommittee report said reputable insurance mp
e .

used most Of u\eu preﬂllums to pay CJ-a.JJ“S arid to set up reserves

Wh'lCh' were Placed in ln'uestn‘EIlts' In corxtraStI tlle tec}u‘llque used

annel large- labor union trust fund insurance
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. He would then convert

s s les.
premiums into his insurance compaéle
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large alnou.l\ts Qf tllese union remium monies to llls Q use befO!e

the claims caught up. The report added:
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largest single loss -- $7 million. =

: V ‘ Hauser
The Subcommittee report pointed out that when the Haj
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. .
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: i i i Joseph
From an investigative point of view, looking into P

. " ‘
* i ‘ . . .
one Year examining tlle h.l 111 co“plex and W.’Ldes pread nature Of

Hauser®'s ac tlultles . Ih.e Subcommll‘.tee serx ‘)ed 100 Subpoellas

of Joéseph Hauser and His

. Uni irance Activities ittee on
1/ ‘Labor Union igzgrt of the Senate Permanentsgubcommltt
Associates, November 26, 1979, pp. 58, ’
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revieweéd voluminous records and files. Extensive field ‘work was
conducted preparing "for the 11 days of hearings at which 27 witnesses
testified in connection with more than 60 exhibits in a publig
hearing record of 1,209 pageswg/ ,

As the Subcommittee became more involved in the examination
of welfare benefit trust funds -- first in the investigation of
Ostrer-type plans, then in the Hauser approach -- it was becoming
apparent that the Department of Labor had a vitally important role
to play in Protecting union members from being victimized by
costly, highly questionable, often illegal insurance programs,

It was also apparent t6 the Subcommittee that the Labor
Department was not fuifilling its duty to prevent the marketing
and sale of such insurance Programs, -

Certain obvious questions were asked, for which Labor
Department spokesmen offered uhsatisfactogy replies. The simple
matter of reporting on welfare benefit plans became an issue,
for example. How effective was a welfare benefit plan reporting
system that could not tell the Labor Department how many Ostrer-type -
severance-~life insurance pPlans were in operation? Having studied
the spread of the Ostrer-type plan for months, the Subcommittee
staff was convinced there were more than 12 applications of it,
as noted in the two Subcommittee investigations, but the Labor
Department had no"way of finding out. Impatient with the Labor
Department's reporting system, a Subcommittee staff member testified:

. 1 know that there are other plans in

existence. I don't know how many other plans and

I cannot characterize whether or not it is likely

that there are many other plans....[The Labor

Department] is the source of the problem. Each of

these plans is required to file annual reports with

the Department of Labor. That would lead one to the

conclusion that it would be a matter of just reviewing

the plans that they would have available and

identifying those plans and then coming to the conclusion

of how many plans are in existence.

However, when we,..initiated that process, .
the Department of Labor was unable to identify the

number of plans that are in existence and thak .
pointed out one of the findings of the study, that

—2—/ ‘_]_;_Qi_d.,, p. 58.
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it doesn't make a great deal of sénse to require
the severance plans to report if we are not able
to identify...how many reported, what type of
severance plan it is and a number of other
relevant facts.

The Hauser investigation raised similar doubts about the
effectiveness of the Labor Department's ability and willingness to
use the reporting system to pick out information suggeStiné
questionable and illegal‘insurance practices. How effective was
a‘reporting system that could not flag questionable and illegal
health and welfare benefit plans?

0f equal importance was the Labor Department's ability
and willingness to protect union members from persons of known
questionabhle reputation. When he sold and promoted some of his
most flagrdnt insurance programs to welfare benefit fiinds, Joseph
Hauser was under indictment, having been charged in California
in March of 1975 with bribing union officials to do business
with his firm, National Prepaid Health Plans.

When, in 1974, National Prepaid Health Plans went bankrupt,
it left more than $2 million in debts and unpaid union and other
m;dical claims.

Despite the troubles in California with federal and

gtate authoriﬁies,.xauser was able to acquire and maintain contrén
of more insurance companies and market his scheme to more union
health and welfare funds in Florida, Indiana,.MaSSachusetts,“Ariz¢?a
and, finally, in Illinois where, at Teamsters Central States Healf%
and Welfare fund offices, he perpétrated his biggest sale, a $23
million group life insuranceé contract. The entire Hauser operat%on:
collapsed shortly thgreafter and theﬁTeamsters Fundklost $7 million.

The Subcommittee continued 1ooking'into the effectiveness
of the Labor Department's investigations of criminal statﬁtes
pertaining to labor organizations. Paralleling this investigation,
was the Subcommittee's continuing interest in monitdring the érogress

W ‘
of the Labor Department's investigation of the Teamsters Central

States Pension Fund.

3/ Subcommittee heafing, “"Severance Pay-Life Insurance Plans Adopted
By Union lLocals," p. 17. ,

,!’
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A review of developments that began to emerge in 1977
indicated that the Labor Department had strong views on what its

duties were in the labor-management field. The department's views

differed sharply from those of the Subcommittee, the General
Accounting Office and the Department of Justice.

The Subcbmmittee,‘GAo and the Justice Department believed
the Labor Department was obliged to detect, investigate and properly
refer to Justice information'indicating,criminal wrongdoing in

union beénéfit and pension plans. e el

The Labor Department took a nearly opposite position,
asserting, in generdl} that it wished to cooperate fully with federal
prosecutors, but that it had very limited statutory criminal

investigative responsibility and authaority, particularly in the area

of welfare and pension fund fraud.

Most. recently, the Subcommittee disputed the Labor
Department's view in its report on the Teamsters Central States
Pension Fund.%/ But the point was‘qadé'earlier and often. ~ In the
Hauser report, for example, the"Subcommittee said: -

The Subcommittee finds that the Department
of Labor takes an unduly narrow view of its-
responsibility to detect and investigate violations:
of Title 18 C§}minal prdavisions relating to
ERISA plans. 2/

The Subcommittee report went on to say:

In order to have an effective criminal
enforcement program, it is necessary for the
Department of Labor to have a comprehensive program
to detect potential viclations and to make ’
appropriate preliminary inquiries prior to referring
cases to the Department of Justice for further
griminal investigation. Without this initial
;nquiry process by the Department of Labor, it is
ineyitable that many criminal g well as civil
violations will go undetected._i' ‘

4/ "oOversight Inquiry of the Department of Labor's Investigation
of the Teamsters Central States Pension Fund." pp. 159~189.,

5/ Hauser report, p. 35.
6/ 1Ibid., pp. 35, 35.
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VII. Labor Department Officials Testify On Inguiry

In July of 1977, the Investigations Subcommittee held
two days of public hearings to meaéure the progress of the Labor
Department's. investigation of the Central States Pension Fund.

Senator Percy, at the time the Ranking Minority Member
of the Subcommittee, said in his opening statement that the
government's inquiry into the pension fund was already 18 mohths
old and it was appropriate for the Congress to tdke a close ;ook
at what had been achieved. , _

’ Describing the pension fund's history as reflecting'a
"patterp of mismanagement, cronyiém and faulty.judgement on.the
part of former trustees," Senator Percy said the fund had invested
millions of dollars in Las Vegas gambling casinos, a Florida dog

track, racetracks in' Ohio and Pennsylvania, a jai-alai center in

:Connecticut,'a luxurious Califpxnia resort frequented by Teamsters

officials and a failing Chicago hotel whose construction was financed
by a bank which had a pension fund.grustee serving on its board

of directors. Iﬁ,another instance; he said, millivns of dollars

were loaned to a firm which a;iegedly gave one pension fund trustee

a gift of substantial stock.. Senator Percy added:

Associates of organized crime figures were
allegedly loaned enormous sums. Reportedly, an
associate of Meyer Lansky was loaned $15 million
[and] $150 million went t¢ 35-year-old Allen
Glick, mostly for Las Vegas gambling casinos
which were subsequently investigated for skimming
from. slot machines. At the time of the loans1 ’
Glick had no substantial business experience._/

Fund investments resulted in a 4.9 percent rate of return-
between 1960 and 1974, compared with 7.5 percent on Treasury notes,

Senator Percy said, adding that 29 pension fund loans were listed

as in default as of December of 1975 and many more were uncollectible.

Senator Percy said 71 percent of fund assefs were in

high~risk real estate ventures. By comparison, most pension funds

.

limited their real estate investments to five to ten percent of

1/ Hearings, "Teamsters Central States Pension Fund," Senate
Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations, July 18 and 19, 1977,

pp- 4, 5.
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their portfolios. About half of the fund's loans were to a small
humber of persons and more than half the loans were for ventures
in California and Nevada, Senator Percy said. He went oﬂ to say:
' Certainly, from the standpoint of the

flduc1ary‘s responsibility, this. would seem to

be totally out of line for normally accepted

sFandgrds that should be established by the

fldu¢1ary.3/ X

There was concern on the part of some federal officials
that because of unwise investments the pension fund might have
lost $500 million to $700 million, nearly one half its assets,
Senator Percy said. J

He pointed out that bad investments and declining assets
had led fund. officials to warn that future employer contributions
might have to be increased by about 20 percent to $37 a month for
each new employee. Teamsters members, currently able to retire with
full pension after 20 years of service or age 57, might further
suffer from the fund's mismanagement by not being able to retire -
will full pension .until 30 years of service or age 65. 1

Senator Percy said the fund's problems stemmed, .in part,
from "consummate arrogance" and "excessivevsecrecy,“ He explained:

IF is ‘an arrogance borne of too little

attgntlgn by the former trustees to their

obligations on behalf of the rank and file.

It 1s a secrecy that appears deliberately

intgn@ed to_conceal their reckless investment
‘decisions. 3, i

To further his goal of ending the secrecy that he felt
had for too long concealed pension fund operations, Senator Percy
pressed Labor Department witnesses on the need to reveal detailg
of what the fund was doing and how tpe investigation was mo#ing.
) But, while Labor Department Secretary F. Ray Marshall
and his aides were willing t6 discuss in general terms what they knew
about the pension fund and how their inquiry was going, they refused

Eo give facts and figures about what their investigators had learned.

o

2/ Ibid., p. 5.
3/ Ibid., pp. 5, 6.
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Referring to a "joiﬁt" Labor Department-Justice Department

investigation, Secretary Marshall traced the history of the probe
to date -- describihg its start in 1975, the‘cooperative agreements
worked out by his department with the Justice bepartment and the
Internal Revenue Service, the revocation of the fund's tax exempt
status, his decision to make ;protection of fund assets"‘the'primary
objective bf the investigation, the resignatiéns of the fund trustees
and the turhing over to ouﬁsidé investment managers control of much
of the funds assets.

-Marshall said his investigators now would begin Eqird
party investigation. Third party investiéation is that point in
an inquiry when agents move beyond the original documentation and
sources in.the‘case and begin to interview and obtain evidence from
persons who have knowledge of and pa”rt:i:cipated in ‘events central S
to the subject under examination. In the Central States case, for
example, third party iﬁﬁestigation would have meant interviewing
borrowers, taking depositions from them and from persons who knew
what. the bofrowerg had done with the loans.  Marshall's words on
the point of third party investigation were as follows:

At this time our‘?nvestigative agf}vity
is shifting from a review of fund reccids and-
documents to a search for evidence in the
possession of others such as individuals
associated with the fund. Much of what we

discovered in the asset management phase of our
investig tion will be relevant to this second

phase.

'
J
i

Marshall stressed thef’point that his agency was cooperating:' i }
fully with the Juétice Department bf periodically turning over to
Justice evidence that might‘wérrant‘prosecution under federal criminal"
laws. )

Marshall did not say, however, that his agents -were being
allowed to investigate evidence of criminal wrongdoing before
referring it %o the Justice'Department. Nor did he give details
about the manner in which the referrals were being made; or,How many
of them there had been. These. issues became important to  the

W

Subcommittee in the months and years ahead.

4/ Ibid., p. 15.
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, Some four year 1atei, in a final report on the Labor
Department's investiggtionf the Subcommittee criticized the Labor
Department 1) for not conducting'the third party investigaﬁion that
had been Promised; 2) fOr'not’cénducting invesfigation of evidence
of criminal wrongd?ing; 3) for not referring evidence of crimes to
the Justice Department in a formal, pioced&tally‘sound manner; and

4) for making very few referrals,é/
But in ggg Ju;y 1977 heaiings it was not vet completely
apparent to the Subcommittee the long range consequences>of the

L N > -
abor Department's policy on crime in pension and welfare benefit
funds.

That policy was articulated at the hearings by Monica

. .
allagher, a Labor Department lawyer who, in 1977, was Counsel for
Enforcement. |

Senator Jackson, citing the pension fund's $180‘million

in Nev. i ‘ i
ada gaming houses, askedq if the. Labor Department's investigators

were looking into the poésibility that there had been any illegal
acts connected to such a huge commitment of resources to the
gambling'indﬁstry. “

Gallagher's reply was -that the Labor Department's inquiry

was being conducted under authority of ERISA and that ERISA wasg

a ‘civil imi imi .
statute, not criminal. Criminal investigation was for the

Justice Department. Senator Jackson iried to get Gallagher to
acknowledge that the Labor Department had a responsibility to do

the preliminary investigation of crime in pensioh funds, but she

fefused.

Senator Jackson aske@ if. there were criminal penaltiés-

in ERISA and their discussion went like this:
Gallagher: ' There are criminal i sions
. P x nal provision:
1? ERISA relat%ng mainly to reporting and ;g:i
closure viola?;ons,-Senator. The eriminal
provisions which are most likely to bé in the

3/ Hearings, "Oversigh £ ‘
ght of Labor De ! i i 3
25, 1980, p. 71. GAO said that igaiﬁzeggts e Fivoogation, - oguat

Lahor Depacimect choys ire five-year life of the
Labor Department.qu ry only 1lkformal referrals were miade to the
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-, Senator Jackson: What about a clear
violation of a fiduciary relationship in which the
conduct is such to certalnly bear on criminal.
conduct? Are these provisions in: ERISA deallng
with that kind of s;tuat;on’ :

Gallagher: Senator, the ERISA prov1510ns
© for flduc1ary violations are provisions allowing
participants to seek restitution and return of’
profits, but those are civil prov1510ns, not
criminal. :

Senator Jackson: If there is a criminal
conduct on the part of trustees which clearly
violates the fiduciary responsibility, are you
saying that that would not be a vxclatlon of ~
federal criminal law? . S

Gallagher: No, sir, net at all. It would
be a violation of federal criminal law, but it would

be that part of the federal law which is codified
in Title 18, and which is enforced by the Justice

Department.

Senator Jackson: But there is no separate
penalties provided for in ERISA of a criminal nature?

Gallagher: For fiduciary violations.

Senator Jackson: What about clear course of
conduct that may involwve conversion to one'’s own
use ‘or a means by which enrichment can occur to

- those who are supposed to be the trustees and in. .
fiduciary capacity? .

Gallagher: Senator, ﬁhat conduci is alieady
prohibited by Title 18.

Senator Jackson: I understand. I am aware
of Title 18. Are you saying there are no special
provisions in ERISA? >

Gallagher: No, sir.é/

That exchange hetween Senatochackson and Monica Gallagher‘
was typical of the debate that was to occur frequently over the
next four years. The Subcommittee would want to know what the
Labor Department was doing in théninvestigation of alleged crimes
in the Central States Pension Fund. ¥he Labor Department would
respond by sayiég criminal investigaticn was not what it was supposed
to do under ERISA, that its mandate was civil and that crimes were
the prov1nce of the Justlce Department. -

The debate was eoﬁ dlsagreement over an abstractlon. The
point of contention -~ the responsibility of the Labor Department to
detect, 1nvest1gate and properly refer crlmlnal cases to the Justlce

3
¥ R

6/ 1Ibid., pp. 18, 19.
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Department -- had imporeant implications. At stake was the question
of whether or’noﬁ persons who had allegedly looted the Teamsters
Central States Pension Fund of hundreds cf millions of dollars would
ever be brcugbtto justice.‘ The answer to the quastion was no.

- Criminal charges have been brought against none of the principal
borrowers or other major éhird parties as'a result of the tabOryﬂ

Department's investigation.

Secretary Marshall summed up his agency's policy on

criminal’ investigation when he told the Subcommittee in 1977 that

he was avare~of the problem  of i;legal conduct in pension fund

activities and that he had Qirected that his investigators give

little to send pension fund looters to prison and not collect the

.

money that had been lost. He explained: Lo

It doesn't do you a lot of good in many '
cases to put somebody in jail if you don't
;zggvif the funds, because you need to do
Marshall's view would be called into question four years
later when the Subcomm;*tee found that the Labor Department'
investzgatxen had resulted in no one going to prison and no funds
:'belng collected. _

_ It was the Secretary himseif who admitted in 1980 that even
if the government should win judgement against former trustees
charged in a civil supit with fiducibiry breach that the defendants
yill not. be able to repay the lost monies. The former truStees,

Marshall said, had neither the personal resources nor the lnsuxance

to make the fund whole.8/ The department's inltlal policy of not
‘ investigating culpable third parties resulted in thls anomaly in-
which the only defendants charged are those who cannot afford to

reimburse the. fund.

I/ 1bid., p. 26.

= ) 8/ BHesarings, "Oversight of Labor Department's I ti ion
nvestigat
gz;mster: Central States Pension Fund," Senate Perganégg of
committee on Investigations, ‘Au ust
28 and 30, 1990, e 260" oy gust 25 and 26 and Segtember
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5 i fferences
VIII. Staff Memorandum On Di
With Labor Department

The Subcommittee's mounting concern over the Labor
i Etit cketeerin particularly
Department's passive attitude toward‘labor racke g, pard '
in the employee benefit fund area, was the reason for‘Senator Nunn's
direction that the staff prepare a memorandum drawing as prec;sgly
as possible the lines of fundamental disagreemant between thg
Subcommittee and the department.

The memorandum, written by Assistant Counsel LaVern:J.
Duffy, was submitted on January 17, 1978.

The memorandum provides a summation of the philosophical
and legal differences between those persons who do not belleve
the Labor Department has major responsibility to investigate‘labor
racketeering and those persons who believe the department_does have
such major responsibilities.

Duffy, whose: experience with the Sucommittee‘includes
service on the Select Committe under Senator McClellan, said that in
1959 when the Landrum-Griffin Act (Labor Management Reporting and
Disclosure Act) was passed, the Labor Department created the Labor
Management Services Administration (LMSA) and gave the. new entity
enfofqement responsibilities for .the new law.

- The act contained numerous criminal penalties for

i ‘non-existent record keeping,
embezzlement, fake reporting; false or nonﬁg§§s

==

violence against union members, and criminal sanctions under- the
Paft-Hartley Act, Section 320, wifich prohibited bribing of union

officials by employers.

In 1962, the responsibility for enfgfging the Welfare
and Pension Disclosure Act was given to LMSA. oA

Angd in 1574, the pension reform’act, the Employee Retireme§t
Income Security Act (ERISA), was given to LMSA for en?orcément.

Duffy said the foiloWing criminal sanctionsof Title 18,
U.5.C., were applicable to violations of the 1962 Welfare and H
Pension Plans Disclosure Act and ERISA: lS»U.s.?iv664, embezzlement;
18 uU.s.C. 1027, fake_reporting and destruction of recoFdSJ a?§<,

18 0.S.C. 1954, bribery and kickbacks.

i
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Duffy said theié was a widéspread feeling among Labor
Department officials that department policif as reflected by LMSA,

was to stress civil remedies' and to neglect criminal enforcement.,
He said:
The individuals subject to IMSA's scrutiny
have developed the impression that the department
is not taking its enforcement responsibility
seriously, and the statutes are violated to an
astonishing degree. The Field audit Program, to

verify the “accuracy of financial reports filed
by union and pension plans, is almost non-existent,

decreased within the past few years, the Labor
. Department has stopped publishing the results
of its criminal investigations.

i

Duffy said -prosecutions of labo¥ racketeering resulting_,
from information from the Labor Department had decreased. The
department, he said, had not supported adequately the Organized

Crime Program of the Justice Department.
The Labor Department had agreed to supply” the Organ;zed
Crime Strike Forces with compliance officers ~- Labor's term for

investigators =- whkoere expert in the detection and investigation‘

of eriminal violatidﬁﬁ'of labor laws.
Reéqgnizing{the ;gggrtant contribution the Labor
N ‘
Department could mdke in éhis §éga:d, Congress appropriated funds

to enéble the departmernt to gupport the Strike Forces. Dﬁffy
said:

In this.connection, responsible Labor officialsg
state that despite the fact that Congress has
appropriated funds to the Labor Department in fiscal
year 1977 +to support 64 investigators, only about
35 actually are performing this work nationwide. 1In.
many cities there are no: IMSA investigators actually
performing Strike Force work, although on paper it
would appear that people are assigned.

Justice Department spokesmen advised the Subcommittee that

, on'Novembe: 29, 1977 they met with Francis X. Burkhardt, Assistant

Secretary of Labcr; in an'effort to persuade him to make sufficient
numbers of cémpiiance officers availéble to the étrike Forces.

The Justice Depértment felt a fair number of compliance
officers for the Strike Férces would be 115. Labér Department
officials replied that they could sﬁpply oniy 15,
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The Labor Department commissioned the Decision Studies

‘ Group, a division of Science Management Corporation of Washington,

D.C., to conduct a study entitled, "Evaluation of the Delivery

of LMSA Field Services."
The Subcommittee obtained a copy of:the draft report that

was given to the Labor Department on October 7, 1977. The draft
report criticized the Laboerepartment for its lack of support.

of the organized crime programs.

The report said the'Labor‘Department had down played the
importance of the organized‘crime'effort to such:an extent that
it caused diminished morale among compliance officers who were

assigned to Strike Forces. The report said:

The view expressed by many field personnel
was that LMSA should either support OCP [Organized
Crime Program] properly or get out of the program
entirely.

The Decision Studies .Group went on to say:

The basic issue of whether or not LMSA is to
pariticipate in the Organized Crime Program must be °
decided. While OCP is a mandated program, support
to OCP has fallen to such a low level in some
offices that even ardent supporters guestion the
viability of the program under the present
circumstanes....OCP priorities are the lowest
within LMSA in many area offices. Rotation of
COs [compliance officers] between OCP and regular
LMSA casework has been detrimental to the Organized
Crime Program. Overall direction for OCP has been
inadequate to properly manage the program.

The report added:

There appears to be a lack of direction of
the anti-Organized Crime Program by either the
Department of Labor or the Department of Justice.
The program tends to become self-perpetuating and
is typified by a lack of commitment from either
area of Regional Administrators or by the ARA
[Area Regional Administrator] for LMSA. s

i
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IX. GAO Report On ERISA Enforcemehnt

On November 29, 1977, the Subcommittee asked GAO to
study the Labor Department's investigation into criminal violations
of the law in the operations of lahor organizations and pension
and welfare benefit plans. -

The GAO report, issued on Seotember 28, 1978, disclosed .
shortcomings’in the Labor Department's criminal and civil
enforcement programs. In the report, "Laws Protecting Union
Members and Their Pension and Welfare Benefits Should Be Better
Enfo:ced,“ GAO found thak most of the Iabot Department'’s efforts
and priorities in 1977 dealt with subjects other than criminal
violations; that most of the effort under ERISA was devoted to
activities'other than enforcement of either the criminal ar civil
Provisions of ERISA} and that the department used its national
office computerized reporting process and desk audit system to
achleve voluntary compliance with the laws.

GAO found the following weaknesses in the invéstigations
and”audits of 1abot organizations and emplaoyee benefit plans:

l. Lack of coordination in investiéations of criminal
and civil violations under Boty the Labor Management Reporting and
Disclosure Act and the Employee Retirement Income Security Act.

2. Lack of formal procedures for notifying the Justice
Department of cases under lnveatication.

3. Little investigative effort by regional offices to
follow up on reasons for defic1ent reports submitted by unions
and employee benefit plans.

4. Lack of suff1c1ent field audit work at labor

Lorganizations and benefit plans.

5. Insuffioient staff to enforce both LMRDA and ERISA

and 11 I s U : .
nd little formal training progkded to regional office investigative

,and audit staffs.

The second findlng == that of a lack of formal procedure
for notifying the Justice Department of cases under investigation --
would be proven correct freqnently. The Labor Department was later

found to have erected such a stubborn barrier to communication with
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the Criminal Division of the Justice Department that ultimately
. . . i e 1/
investigators were under orders not to speak to them aboqt‘Ehgigwwork.—

In addition, GAO found>that( in fiécal year ;977, the
department unit wifh the auty to invéstigate unions -- the Labor
Management S;rvices Administration -- spent only one percent of
its man-days on field audits of laboq)organizations and only three
percent of its man-déys‘on field audits>of pension and welfare
funds. _

GAO put foiward the following recommendations for corrective
action:

l. Secretary of Labor F. Ray Marshall should ask ‘Congress
to give his department additional resources so that he couldrenforcé
the criminal prévisions of the LMRDA and ERISA.

- 2, The department should strengthen area office audit
acitvity by increasing the number of on-site field aud;ts of unions

and employee benefit plans and assure that consistent, high quality

audits are made. . , 7
3. The départment should improve the timeliness of area

offices' investigations of cases with potential for criminal

violations.
‘ 4. The department shculd establish procedures to requjre
direct, continuous coordination between criminal and civil investiga-

tive activities in unions and pension and welfare plans by area
. :

offices. o

5. The department should set up procedures to notify %

a

the Juéﬁice Departmentygf its investigative efforts.

[y
-

6. . The depafément should review theﬁtraining of its

__.fiald’staff to insure that auditors and investigators -- known as

compl&ance‘pfficeré -~ had the skiils needed‘to carry out their
assigned duties. vk

Secretary Marshali‘s rgspAnse to GAO‘s,repo;t was to adhere
to his position that the Labor Department had agvery limited role to

play in criminal investigations.

1/  Hearings, "Oversight of Labor Department's Investigation," August
=~ 25, 1980, g% 14.
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In a letter to Elmer Staats, the Comptroller General, on
‘May 14, 1973, Marshall said he wag committed to "aggressive programs”
to enforce LMRDA and ERSIA provisions for which his department’
was responsible.

He said his department was implementing a compreﬁensive
training program for employees in ERISA enforcement and would soon
begin a training program in audit procedures for‘LMRDA compliance
officers. |

Othéerwise, Marshall would not acknowledge any defiqiencies
in the Lgbor Department's enforcement program or address GAO's
specific findings of shortcomings and GAO's recommendatibns for
corrective action. 7

| ‘Marshall rejected the idea of stepping  up the field audit
program as too costly. He added: 7

" ...I have serious doubt about the efficiency -
of simply throwing additional staff at the problem.

It was a "fundamental misconception” by GAO to suggest
that ERSIA gave his department extensive criminal dutieés, Marshall
said, explaining:

: %..from this départment's perspective, ERISA

is primarily and essentially a civil statute,

although we do have certain criminal responsibilities.

It was, I feel, unfortunate for the [GAO] report to

proceéd on such a misconception.

Marshall was critical of GAO for language that "might
lead the casual reader" to believe erbezzlément from a union or

union fund was a crime under ERISA. ' As will be noted later in this

presentation, it has been the Subcommittee's position that whether

embezzlement from a Wwelfare Fund iS covered under ERISA is not the

issue. The issue is that the Lébor Department is obliged to bé'onv
ﬁhe alert for evidence of embezélément, to document it where it
exists and'éo make an investigation of the evidence and then to
properly and formally refer the information to the Justice Department
in a timely and procedurally sound fashion. That poiht was .made
several times by the Subcommittee to Secretary Marshall but his

opinion continued to be that embezzlement was not specifically

* covered by ERISA and that,” therefore, the Labor Department was not
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mandated to investigate.- Embézzlement was only one of the many
crimes not specifically covered under ERISA. No crimes, except
those having to do with repérting and disclosure, were covered
by ERISA, Marshall explained, as he told Staats:

As you are aware, ERISA is a statute whose

principal remedies are civil and whose primary
purpose is to protect plans and their participants.

It is useful to point out that every criminal offense
against a pension fund is a c¢ivil violation. There Tan bewné more
blatant a fiduciary breach, for example, thén embezzlement;‘ '

From Marshall's words, it was apparent that he did not
consider it a form of prctectiné blans and their participants by
investigat%ng union fund embezzlers and other criminals with an eye
toward putting violators'in‘prison;

Marshall had doubts aboutusing more investigative fésources
to find labor racketeers. . He preferred to learn more about the
"root causes" of crimé in the labor movement and to use the
"appropriate civil and/or criminal remédies; to deny unscrupulous
persons fromassuming positions of trust in unions or trust funds.

Marshall did not enlarge upon how he intended to find
the "root causes” of labor racketeering of how the data would _ _

improve the ability of the Labor Department to combat it.

Kevin D. Rooney,»Assiétant Attorney General for Administration,

Yoe

offered a different response to the GAO.réport in a letter of June " -

18, 1979 to Comptroller General Staats.

Rooney said the Justice bepartment agreed with the GAO
in its conclusion that the Labor Department did not feel its
priorities included detﬁcting,and investigating crimes intlabor
unions and union employéé\benefit funds.

Under ERISA part}qularly, Rocney said, Labor Department
'compliance officers were not encouraged to undertake criminal
investigations.

Rooney: spoke out against "substantial and potentially
harmful delays" caused by the Labor Department!s Solicitor‘s Office
inserting itself as a reviewing agent between any information passed

from a compliance officer to the Justice Department. Rodney said
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the Solieitor’'s Office at Labor was interested primarily in initiating
civil cases and had failed ;o recognize the pote?tial fbr criminal
prosecution in some cases. '

Discussing the Labor Department'’s system of filing reports
submitted by labor organizations, Rooney said the department did
not use desk audits'of these reports in such a way as to try to
detect instances of jirregqularities that might lead to criminéi
cases. v

Compliance officérs working on criminal investiggtion
frequently were reassigned in the middle of their inguiries to work
on civil cases and contested union elections, Rooney said, adding
that investigative reports that did find their way to the Criminal
Division of the Justice Department were often of inferior quality,

a reflection of the fact that many Labor Department investigators

needed more training in how to prepare a criminal inquiry.

The Criminal Division had recommended creation of a special
category of criminal investigative compliance officer or an
intensified training program*in criminal invesitgation but Labor

Department officials were cool to the idea, Rooney said.
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X. Testimony Of Strike Force Attorneys . b

The Subcommiétee held two days of hearings in April of
1978 to coéntinue its evaluation of the government's ability to
combat racketeering in the labor-management field.

Witnesses included Organized C}ime Strike Force attorneys
who wére called before the Subcommittze to evaluate the effectiveness
of the Labor Department's efforts to stop the intrusion of organized

crime into the labor movement.

Newark and Buffalo i RE

A summation of the probleﬁ of labor racketeering and
the neéd to have the Labor Department help combat\it was put forward
before the'Subcommitgee by Robert C. Stewart, the attorney in charge
of the Newark and Buffalo Offices of the Criminal Division in the
Department of Justice.

After describing several instances in which organized crime
figures had taken cver local labor unions, Stewart concluded his
testimony by péinting out that labor racketeering was as serious‘o
a broblem today as it was in the 1950's when the Mccléllan Committee
and other investigating panels brbught the issue to thé attention
of the American public. The situation was worse than ever, Stewgrt
said, adding:

It is a serious mistake to believe that the

circumstances portrayed in Marlon Brando's movie, 5
On Thé& Waterfront, of the 1950's are somewhat "

passe.l/ The only real difference today is that i ~I \

captive labor organizations have a host of CPA's

and very capable labor attorneys who are both able
and willing to fight the government to a standstill.
The bocks always balance and there is always an
authorizing resolution in due form of law for every
questionable expenditure. Yet the assets of a
captive labor organization can be depleted without
the knowledge of the CPA's by sophisticated financial
manipulations.

What we have today is the exact same problem as
in the 1950's involving many of the exact same
suspects but the problem has become infinitely more
difficult because of the financial sophistication which
has been developed to circumvent the labor reform
legislation.

1/ stewart's reference to the corruption portrayed in the movie, On
The Waterfront, was intended.to apply in a figurative sense to
certain pockets of lawlessness in the labor movement in general.
However,. as the Investigations Subcommittee was to document three
years later,waterfront corruption on the East Coast and Gulf Coast
docks was rampant and virtually uncontrolled. The Subcommittee's
hearings on waterfront corruption are discussed later in this
staff statement: ' k
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and the prize today is some $40 billion in
beneéfit fund assets which are not adequately
protected because the government does‘no? have
the legislative tools and the investigative and
prosecutorial resources to enforce the regulatory
legislation which is on the statute books.z

Like many other federdl prosecutors, Stewart was-
disappointed in the lack of interest the Department of Labor. had
shown in labor racketeering. Imﬁ;tient with the Labor Department
for foot dragging, Stewart recommended that Labor be given one
more opportunity to investigate labor racketeering and if it failed
to live up to its commitment, the responsibility it has in the field

should be transferred to the FBI and the Criminal Division of the

Justice Department. -
Stewart testified:

The Department of Labor has recently offered
to augment its personnel commitment to the labor
racketeering program of the Department of Justice
and to eliminate some of the bureaucratic problems
which have been criticized by prosecutors. The
Department.of Labor should be given an opportgnlty
.to fulfill its pledges in this regard. But, if the
practical and policy.difficulties which have
obviously prevented the Department. of Labor from
achieving any significant results over the past_zg"
years are not corrected, the enforcement responsibility
should be transferred to the Federal Bureau of
Investigation and the Criminal Pivision in the
Department of Justice.3/

" Stewart said that unless steps aré taken fo protect
welfare benefit trust funds and to remove gangsters who control
them, the nation will face "a benefit default of catastrophic
pfoporticns." Stewart was of the opinion that this fgte’awaits

the country unless there is "a drastic improvement in the government's

enforcement capabilities.“ﬁf

2/ Hearings before the Senate Permanent Subccm@mittee on Investiga-
tions, "Labor Management Racketeering," April 24 and 25, 1978,

pp. 63,70. _
3/ 1bid., pp. 70, 71.
4/ Ibid., pp. 74, 75.
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Chicago )
Peter F. Vaira, attorney in charge of the Organized Crime

Strike Force in Chicago, offered the Subcommittee a discouraging
assessment of thé extent of organized crimé's inroads into the labor
movement in the Chicago area.

Vaira testified that in the Chicago area nearly every
major local union of three international unions was controlled by
the Chicago crime éyndicate..

Vaira said the officers of these unioﬂé answered directly
to, or were acfual lieutenants in, the crime syndicate. He said
other unaffiliated unions were alsoc controlled by the syndicate.

He added:

The degree of corruption in the labor

movements}n Chicago is among the worst in the
- country.= .

Vaira said.the history of the infiltration of the unions
could be traced to the Al Capone era. Through the years, he said,
the power of hoodluﬁs had incréased. He said the most disturbing
aspects qf orgénized crime's control over the unions was that the
c&frupt labor leaders were a;cepted by many persons as legitimate
members of the business community. Corrupt 1abqr leaders were able
to exercise significant political powé:, Vaira said.,

Vaira was critical of the bepartment of Labor. He saiﬁ
the department's compliance officers had been unable to develop,,
or contribute to, many labor racketeering cases. He said there,h%d
been some éompliance officers who. did try to do effective work i@%E ‘
labor racketeering cases but the Labor Department had restricted -
them and offered them no encouragement to continue in these’effofté.

V Vaira said the Labor Department had no current information
on organized crime's intrusiqn into_thé labor movement. He cited
one instance in which compliance officers were using 10-yearvoid data
on the impact of organized crime figures on unions. The Labor

Department had no method for keeping up to date on union corruption

in the Chicago area, Vaira said.

5/ 1Ibid., p. 82.
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Vaira said that what investigation the Labor Department
did into union racketeering was poorly executed and frequently
marred by serious errors of fact. Vaira said compliance officers

were not familiar with labor violations, were guilty of conducting

_interviews in an unprofessional manner and were forced by Labor

Department requirements to conduct narrow and incomplete investigations.

The Labor Department did not keep the U.- S. Attorney's
O0ffice in Chicago informed of investigative progress, or lack of it,
Vaira said, pointing out that the Labor Department closed cases with
criminal prosecutive potential before sufficiené information had heen
gathered. :

Similarly, he said, at éhe close of one of its cases, ‘the
Labor Depaftment was supposed to bring it to tﬁe attention of the
J. S. Attorney. Instead, the LaSor Department wrote to the local
union and informed it of the questionable‘aCts.

‘ Vaira cited another inquiry in which an'employer
complained ﬁo the Labor Department what he was being forced to
employ unneeded personnel under the threat of violence. The

Labor Department closed thevinveséiéation of the com?léint by
informing the union of the employer's allegation, and identifying
the complaining businessman b§ name. Vaira said that se&eral Qeéks
later the employex's business was bombed. Then the business was
attacked by persons who tried to pour acid over‘the.fprnishings;ﬁf

Vaira said the FBI had tried to investigate iabor
racketeering in the Chicago. area and had had some success.. But the
FBI did not have the broad statutoryvaccess to union rec&rds'that
the Labor Department had. The Bureau had to rely on grand jury
subpoenas to acquire union records. : '

Vaira went on to say that .a team of Labor Department
investigators; well staff and‘experiénced, could accomplish much more
than the FBI could in the field of labor racketeering. He said:

It.is;essential tha£ the. Labor Department

become active in the uncovering of union corruption.
This DOL [Department of Labor] effort would complement

the FBI as;ivities and produce good results for both ‘:f

agencies...

6/ Ibid., pp. 83, 84.
7/ 1Ibid., p. 85.
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Cleveland

Douglas‘P. Roller, attorney in charxce of the Organized
Crime Strike Force in Cleveland, said his city was predominately‘a
blue collar community with a high degree of unionization of workers.
He testified that corruption and organized ¢rime involvement were
commonplace.

Roller said:

A great number of the union officials in

this area are either organized crime personalities

in their own right, or are associates of organized

crime figures. These corrupt union officials

constitute a virtual web of interlocking assaociations

and diverse major labor organizations including the

Teamsters, the Laborers, Longshoremen and the building

trades. This interconnection extends alsg tc the.

civic and political strata of Cleveland. 8/

Roller said the connection between the labor movement in
the Cleveland area and the organized crime elements of the region had
a long history dating back to thelate 19th Century. Roller added:

This is not to say that by any means that

every local union is infiltrated or controlled by

organized crime, but rather to point out the close

association between certain elements in the labor
movement and organized crime. The impact upon the
community of organized crime by control 8; substantial
blocks of union members is self-evident.Z

Roller criticized the Labor Department’'s work in organized
crime~labor racketeering cases. Compliance officer did generally
satisfactory work in straight audit and embezzlement investigatidas,
Roller said, but tﬁey received -little or no support from Labor -

Department national offices in Washington, D.C. in more complicated

cLs b
cases such as when there was a need for subpoenas or additional . F~

manpower or when appropriate investigative procedure called for _(f
third party interviews.

"Almost non-existent" QaSwthe way Roller deséribea the
intelligence upon which the Labof Department. decided which unions
to audit. v Labor Department manﬁower allocations to the Cleveland
area for criminal investigationsbwere ai&eady below. what was needed

and any fﬁrther reductions would be “absolutely devastating,” Roller said. 10/

8/ Ibid:s} p. 89.
9/ Ibid.
10/ Ibid., pp. 91, 92.
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Manhattan' : =

Michael Q. Carey, attorney in chargé of the Organized Crime
Strike Force in Manhattan, said labor racketeering in the Southern
District of New York occurred in a certain number of the locals in
virtually every international union represented in his area.

Geordge Nash, the former Labor Department representative on
the Strike Force, “told@ him that’ serious labor corruption existed
in local unions of three particular international unions; Carey said,
adding that spokesmen from other federal agencies participating in
the Strike Force had found corruption in the unions mentioned by Nash
and in others as well.

Carey said the resources provided to investigate the
entire field of union corruption in his jurisdiction were "“totally
inadequate to the task. "1/

Of all the agencies working in the Manhattan Strike Force,
the Labor Department had the lowest number of personnel, Carey said.

Carey opposed the idea that the FBI could take over the
‘responsibilities of the Labor Department in labor racketeering
investigations for three reasons.

First, [Carey saidl no agency, other than

the Labor Department, has the accumulated expertise

in criminal labor investigations necessary to

conduct the type of sophisticated investigations

which are waiting to be pursued.

Second, the FBI does not have the authority

to begin an audit of a labor union, but must rely

upon an allegation that criminal activity has

occurred before they may initiate an investigation.

‘ And, third, the FBI does not have sufficient

manpower to conduct labor corruption investigations

without reducing its commitment to other areas of

organized crime prosecutions.iZ.

Carey stressed the need for using investigators in labor

. corruption cases who were familiar with the operations of unions,

who understood how pension and otherx Weifare benefit plans work and

11/ Ibid., p. 11l.
12/ Ibid., p. ll2.
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could evaluate union records. Only those Labor(Department compliance
officers with this kind of experience and training were helpful on
labor racketeering cases, Carey said.

Citing the need for more experienced compliance officers
and pointing to a decline.in the vaiue of data provided the Strike
Force by confidential -informants in the labor corrﬁption £ield, Carey
said there‘had not been enough independently developed information
to justify FBI audits and that made it all the more important taat
the Labor Department have the resources and the commitment to conduct
the audits. '

An audit that showed no sign of corruptlon was still a
valuable exercise, Carey said, because it let- the union know the
monitoring process was close at hand and that it actually seIVed
as a deterrent to those who might try to commit a fraud in the
abeenee of government serutiny. '

carey estimated that it would require 15 investigators '
working fulltime on labor corruption cases in New York' City several
yeais to even regin to make a dent in the organized crime problem.

He noted two recent major convictions -- of International
Longshoremen's Association General Organizer Fred R. Field, Jr.,
in a $100,000 bribery case and of New Jersey Teamsters officer
Anthony (Tony Pro), Provenzano in a $300,000 klckback scheme == as
axamples of succesSful prosecutions. that called for substantial

»

commitments of gcvernment resources.

Carey said the compllance officers assrgned to hls Strike
Force became sufficiently experierced to do competent work after
a minimum of a year on the job.

Carey said that in one onegoing investigation of a
"very important and well known" international ueion, every one
of the international's New York City locals had beén found to
be infiltrated by organized crime.

¢y
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Broocklyn
7 Thomas Pucei07 attorney in charge of{the Organized Crime
Strike Force in Brooklyn,: told theMSubcommittee that only experienced
Labor Department compliance officers had the know-how to mount the
kind of comprehensive investrgation needed to prepare for union
racketeeriné prosecutions. \

. Pucecio said that the removal of, ox an§ decrease in, the
Labor Department's commitment to the Strike Force in the Eastern“
District of New York would have “disastrous affe;ts on our overall
flght agalnst labor racketeerlng " 1

Twelve Labor Department comptlance officers:.were. assigned
to the Strike Force:in the Eastern District, Puccio said, noting that
these same ‘12 agents also worked for ‘the brganized Crime Unit of
the U. S. Attorney's Office in the Southern District of New York.
Puccio'said cne proposed solution to the shortage of

compliance officers was to use agents worklng out of the Labor |
Department's regional offices in New York. Pucc1o strongly opposed
the ;dea-“He said the Labor Department did not coordinate the{””'
investiéative work of its regional office in Hew_York~with the .
Departmeut of Justlce. Justlce was not informed on the progress
of 1nvestlgatlons. Instead, the cases are referred to the Solicitor's
Office in the Laborxr Department's national offices in Washington
where the decision was made as to whether or not to refer the matter
to Justice for possible prosecut;on.

Valuable time was lost in this process, Puccio said,

noting ‘that, because prosecutors were not called in early in the

inquiry. thekquality‘of the cases was = usually diminished. The
cases referred to him in this manner were few in number, wbre not .
of much consequence and frequently had to do with minor embezzlement
and technlcal reportlng violations 1nvolv1nglower'echelon employees
of labor unions. Puccro sald these cases generally were not of

k
1nterest to Assrstant u. S Attorneys. kY

4
Taklng a hlstorlcal vrew, Puccio said dabor racketeerlng
had reached a level similar to what it was in the late 1950\5

and early 1960's when the government, prodded in part by information
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developed by the McClellan qumittee, placed great emphasis on
N
N . . . .

organized crime and labor ra%keteerlng investigations.

Puccio said that d& Administration since that of

-

S

f\ . . . .
President John Kennedy had approached labor racketeering prosecutions
with needed enthusiasm and commitment of resources.

Puccio went on to say that the reduction in investigative
resources andthe emergence Of corrupt labor officials who cont;olled
large finan¢ial holdings had combined to make labor racketeering

a problem of "even more immense proportions.” He added:

our recent experience in the Eastern District
of New York corroborates these facts. Statements
of witnesses and testimony obtained in numerous
investigations conducted by our office, as well as
N reliable intelligence information provided to us
- by a vareity of sources, have establsihed that
labor racketeering is pervasive.

« In addition, more allegations of illegal
labor-related activities are received by our office
than on any other organized crime matter. Even more
siginificantly, those allegations are almost always
substantiated by investigation.

In fact, most labor racketeering investigations,
which begin with an initial allegation of extortion,
embezzlement or the making of illegal payments,
branth off into investigations of other significant

violations as well.

Thus, it%is clear that the labor racketeering
problem is mostscewyzré“and that the need for an
effective law enforcement response is essential. 13/
Puccio recommended assigning more Labor Department

compliance officers to the Strike Force in the: Eastern District
of New York. He said the FBI was trying to develop investigatiﬁg

expertise in labor cases but was still operating at a disadvantage

in the field.

Philadelphia

Joel Friedman, attorney in charge of the Organized Crime
Strike Force in Philadelphia, described labor ;acketgering,in the‘
Eastern District of Pennsylvania as an "awesome problem." He said
Arganized Erime had infiltrated many major unions and that some of
the captured unions were "deeply;entﬁihed with our ;ocal poliﬁical

power structureféi/

13/ 1Ibid., pp. 76, 77. .
14/ 1bid., p. 105.
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Especially troublin§ to Friedman was the control organized
crime figures hag over.pénsion fund éssets; He warned that if
criminals continued to spend fund assets, the funds could be
bankrupted. In order to check the intrusion of organized.cfime into
benefit funds and ot%er aspects Qf the labor movement, comprehensive,

time consuming investigations, staffed by competent, experienced

personnel, should be conducted. TIn that regard, the Labor Department

had failed to make the needed contriﬁﬁtion«to the government's
effort, Friedman said.

Focusing i?s resources more and more on civil cases, the
Labor Department's commitment o the Philadelphia Strike Force
was declining and the result had been that the Strike Force attack
on labor racketeering had been "haphazard and fragmented," Friedman
said. ’ |

The Labor Department was not structured in such a way
as to encourage racketeering investigations, Friedman said. He
pointed out that the Labor Department considered investigations of
alleged irregularities in~union elections to be of a higher priority
than were inquiries into labor racketeering. Thér& was a flaw
in the. department's reasoning, Friedman said, explaining:

IF should be noted that these election
comp}a;nts usually arise in unions where there is
sugfLC1ent deomocracy to permit some dissident
volces to be heard. ' However, thisg type of election
protest is rarely heard in those unions which are
Strike Force targets due to the fear and terror
usually associated with trying to take over power
from the hands of organized crime.

Thus, the victims of organized cri -
memberships of these unions ?- get lesséittenzggn
fr9m the Labor Department than the members of other
‘#nlons where dissident factions have sufficient
freedom to openly oppose incumbents whose “policies
or practices displease them. This is a complete
iﬁversal of thg priorities intended for combatting
laﬁogozgzezggt?ig}uence of organized crime in the

15/  Ibid., pp. 107, 108.
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Bosten

Gerald E. Mcbdwell,'attcrney in charge of the Organized
Crime Strike Force in Boston, called the Subcommittee's attention
to an extreme barrier to communication which the Labor Department
He said that in Boston the Labor Department had :f
laid down rules requiring compliance officers assigned to the
Strike Force to speak only to their Labor Department supervisor & ___
and preventing them from conversing with the supervising Strike
Force attorney. -

MqDowell said compllance offlcers had been reprlmanded
for d15clos;ng important 1nte111gence informestion dlrectly to the
Such rules were in direct contradiction to the

&

basic concept of the Strike Force, which was to emphasize a close

Strike .Force.

working xeiationship hetween investigators and. attorneys from the
start ofjthe inquiry forward.

McDowell said that forcing the compliance officers o
report through theit Labor Department supervieprs pretented a
complete and direct line of communication betéeen investigators
an@AStrike Fq;ce attorneys.

McDowell said the Labor Department had an unfortunate
habit of closing out lnvestlgatlons referred by the Strlke Force
with short one-page memoranda 1nd1cat1ng that no evxdence of a
viclation was found but failing to récord whethe; any interviews
were conducted or whether any.other investigative efforts were
made. s v ; v -

The Boston Strike Force had devolopeg a great deal ofﬁ
information about labor racketeering, McDowell éeid,}but,;he B
added, for this information to be translated inte criminal prosecutions

conSLderable investigative work Kad to be done. Much of this

‘ 1nvest1gat1ve effort could be performed only xf’the Labor Department

would make the necessary commitment of ccmplzance officers -- and
only if the Labor Department personnel would be allowed to communicate

directly with Strike Force attorneys, McDowell sald.ls/ .

16/ Ibid., pp. 159-162. : I
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Marty Steinéerg, an attorney in the Miemi Strike Force
of the South Florida Strike Force, said labor racketeering Qas
rrampant in at least four or five major South Florida labor unions."
- He eeid confidential informants who were highly regarded
in organized crime circles had informed the Stiike Force that
southeast Florida had’peen declared an "open te;ritory" by organized
crime, indicating that all La Cosa Nostra or Mafia crime families

would tolerate each other competing for "business" there.

The result, Steinberg said, was that organized crime ‘figures

who had engaged in all manner of criminal conduct in New York, Chicago
and elsevhere had converged oh South Florida and resumed their illegal
activities. -

. One favorite target for them wés labor unions where

federal prosecutérs had already proven the misappropriation of

millions of dollars of union and union trust fund money.
Stéinberg said prosecutors had shown other crimes in union-related
cases,; including wviolent extortion schemes, kickbacks to iabor

leaders, murder, theft of materieis andrsuppiies, phony insu;ange

and service contracts. Steinberg added:

.. The lmpact of this pervas;ve use of labor
racketeering on the economy is staggerlng.
Constructlon, tourism, transporatlon, labor
insurance, and other related fields absord the
tremendous inflation of corrupt union practices._

Every home, business or other item that
has to depend on union labor: or trust funds run
by labor racketeers bears the cost of embezzZlement,
kickbacks, extortions-and the like. All these
"costs" of doing business are passed on to the
consumer. . In labor racketeering trlals, employers
have frankly admitted that these "costs of doing
business" are passed on to the consumer and
deducteg ;rom their taxes. The economic impact is
severe,LZ

x_I

' Steinberg, who became Chief Counsel of this Subcommittee
and is now Chief Counsel to. the Minqrity{ said the depletion of
union trust funds by corrupt labor ledders left .the members with

reduced benefits after years of cantrlbutlons.

17/ 1Ibid., p. 97.
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He said. many union'members had come to federal agents to
compléin that after 20 to 30 years of paying into the pension funds
there was no ﬁ@ney lefg ih the trusts for their retirement. In
addition, he said, since the government insured some pension funds,
federal tax dollars were' used to reimburse the looted trusts.

Many union members tolerated the incursion of mobsters
into official poSitioné in anions underktpe mistaken'impressionv
that gangsters bargain harder, Stéinberg'saidf Union members whd
believed that should consider the losses they suffer over the long
run. ?Alopé’ﬁith’the higher wages he may have won for workers,
the rackégeer\hasvalso entered into sweetheart deals with management,

extorted employers, and stolen from the union and union trust

fund, steiﬁherg said.
| Asserting that Labor Daepartment compliance officers héd
done good work in South Florida, Steinberg said'@hey brought to labor
racketeering cases an expertise essential to successful prosecutions:
However, he said, the Labor Department was reducing itg commitment
of cdméliance officers in Miami from four agents to one at a time
wher 10 to 20 investigators could be kept busy on a fulltime basis.
Cases had baen opened but remained uninvestigated because there
were no cbmpliance officers to work them, Steinberg said. ’

Even ‘though the FBI was assuming more responsibility

in labor racketéefing cases, the Bureau could not £ill the need

for having fulltime Labor Department compliance officers on the! |

case, Steinberg said, adding:

These Labor Department agents deal with.
union and trust funds on a daily bagis. Their
specialized knowledge and training in ?hese
matters make their aid essential. Their access
to and understanding of reports filed by unions
and trust funds is also important. Most important
of all is their constant exposure and ability to
open‘lines of communication and @eyelop avenues
of information that lead to sigglflqan?
investiga&%ons that are not available in .other-
;quarters.__/ .

18/  Ibid., p. 103
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Steinberg enlarged ﬂpon.a po%nt‘made by Joel Friedman,
Strike Force attorney in Philadelphia,’who had complained about the
Labor Department's decision to focus more and more attention on civil
investigations and éivil suits and, in so doing, removing resources
from criminal investigations. . i
Steinberg alsa noted the Labor Department's shift away
from criminal inguiry and to civil cases and had this criticism

to level against it.

Steinberg said the substitution of civil investigations
for criminal énforcement was not feasible. ' The preferable sequence,
he said, would be to have civil teams "back up or mop up behind

the criminal investigations."

In this way [he said] not onlyfdo you

have the salutory effect of convictions of labor

racketeers to discourage similar acts, but you

would have civil teams recovering funds and 19

removing officers and trustees after convictionw—d/

_Civil:action would never be as effective as criminal
prosecution in labor’ cases, Steinberg said, pointing out that
criminal inquiry was necessary to seek out those sophisticated -
labor racketeers who used complex schemes to extract money from or
through unions.

In addition, he said, criminal investigations had the -

advantigg of the use of grand juries to compel testimony and records,

{
A . » >
the q;: Qﬁ informantsg, court-ordered electronic surveillance and

»other\iuVestigative»techniques not available to civil investigators.

Steinberg said civil investigations took longer than
criminal, that criminal cdses had priority in the judicial system
and move forward rapidly while civil cases remained in court for

Years at a time. He said:

-..the objective of a civil investigation
may not have the same impact a criminal - case will.
A civil.suit to remove a trustee or recover money
long ago digssipated has no appreciable effect on
the labor racketeer. The penalty of a remowval and
threat of c¢ivil liability which is traditionally
compromised or forgotten completely once the
trustee is removed means little to a labor racketeer
who has misappropriated millions of dollars. In
fact, the minimal-nature of the threat.to the
labor racketeer encourages him and others to commit.
more crimes. , )

R

19/ 1bid., p. 101.
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. The tools available through a criminal
investigation. and prosecution are much more
formidable and have much greater impact. Fizrst
and foremost, the perpetrator goes to jail, which
is an object lession in and of itself....Not only
does criminal prosecution and conviction punish
the offender, but it serves to put others on notice

" not to commit the same acts.

for criminal Prosecution,

Another advantage...is that criminal investigations Rt .
dre self-initiating inquiries to unearth irregularities. e In my opini
They do not depend on prior discovery of wrongdoing i have been insestggétggn:ngﬁlthe cases which
. v in So . Prosec $ 4
of da;t?EI:hFlorlda would have Séggeghgrinnally
is were the Procedure. that wagght

as in a civil matter. . L
. o _ employed.

Also, the economic impact on a defendant can
be immediate and devastating. If the RICO statute i
(18 U.s.C. 1963), is used, the government can move :
to forfeit money, positions and property to the
government upon conviction. If the defendant is
tried for the tax consequences of his illegal acts
in the same case, which is preferable, he faces
monumental tax problems upon conviction.

' The results of the use of these criminal tools
have a much more immeidate consequence to the defendant
than any civil action could possibly have. In
addition, the defendant loses freedom and assets.’

The law under RICQO has established (in the Rubin
case) that the.defendant will also forféit the 20
positions he held with the unions or trust~£unds.——/~

Steinberg said there was a serious shortcoming in the Labor

ER i e e A e
SRR

Department's policy of fdcusing_exclusively on thé civil enforcement

3

features of the pension reform statute, the Eﬁbloyee‘Retirement

g e
=,

Income Security Act (ERISA), to the virtual exclusion of enforcement

of the Taft-Hartley Act prohibition against payoffs to union

=

officiéls and -the enforcement of federal laws against misappropriaticn
of union funds and extortion and kickbacks.' - |
Prohibitions against misappropriation of union funds and

the Taft-Hartley Act anti-payoffs provision wére important statutes
; ) ,

and should be enforced by the Labor Department, Steinberg said.

Moreover, while the FBI also had jurisdiction in kickback and
extortion cases, traditionally these crimes: arose out of labor

racketeering investigations énd had been handled by Labor Department

compliance officers,steinbérg said. He went on to say: ’ 2!
; . i {
If the theory is that the civil ERISA ‘
teams will proceed civilly and then refer everything
criminal they find to the Justice Department, this

process will not work.

} 21/ 1bid., p. 103,

Ibid., p. 102.
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XI. C1v1lett1 And Marshall Had Differing Views
On_Strike Force Issue

In the same hearing, Benjamin Civiletti, éne Acting
Deputy Attorney General, also spoke about therproblems his. agency
faced in getting the Department of Labor‘to carry out its
responsibilities to detect, 1nvest1gate and properly dispose of
cases of alleged labor racketeering. ; ;

1, Civiletti said the Justice Department was trying to
persuade the Labor Department to increase the participation of
"compliance officers" -- that is; Labor Pepartment investigators --
in the Organized Crime Strike Forces. .

Citing a drop in the assignment of compliance officers
from 199 in 1972 to 44 in 1977, Civiletti said the Labor Department
investigators had responsibility to monitor labor organizations
and ifi that capacity were uniquely equipped to detect_criminal'
violations. The problem was in getting the Labor Department to
do what it could do best.

No other component of government could detect criminal
viclations of labor unions as well as the Labor Department if only
the department would make a commitment to do it. .Civiletti said
the FBI, for example, had neither the statutory- authority nor the
expertise to monitor union activity. ’

When he, learned that the Labor Department intended to
further diminish to 15 compliance officers its participation in »<@ 0
Strike Forces, it "sent a chill up my spine," Civiletti said. L
After considerable protests from the Justice Department and this
Subcommittee, the Labor Department, citing -a misunderstanding,
announced that 125 1nvest1gators would be ass;gned to the
fleld of organized crime and labor racketeerlng. But Civiletti

' was not convinced. He told the Subccmmlttee that the personnel
asSigned to this field existed only on paper as far as he knew and-
he would consider the assignments a reality when the compliance

officers were actually worklng on labor corruptlon cases.l/

1/ Hearings before the Senate Permanent Subcommlttee on
- Investigations, "Labor Management Racketeerlng,“ Aprll 24 and
25, 1978, pp. 13-19. .
N

B
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’ 1981, who testified following Civiletti and the Strike Force attorneys. i

/Department had exaggerated the problem of organized crime's

B e R

1387 :

The debate between the Labor Department and Justlce was
not an 1solated event. 'Nor was it strlctly an argument over theF.v
allocation of compliance officers to labér racketeerlng investigations.
At issue was a fundamental and sharp difference in opinion and
philosophy as to what, was important and what were prlorlty concerns,

' The Labor Department did not place a high priority on
eradlcatlng crime from the labor movement. Conversely, the Justice
Department made that objectlve a very high priority, believing that
labor racketeering was an important agpect in the overall.existence
of organized crime in tne United States. The Investigations
Subcommittee had noted the difference in épinion and had generally:. |
endorsed the view that the Labor Department could be and should v
be doing more in combatting the intrusion of organized crime into.-
the union movement )

In his April 1978 tesﬁimony before the Subcommitee, for
example, ClVllettl said the Justice Department had made labor .
racketeerlng "a primary target" in its efforts to control organized
ctime.2/ -

Giving the Subcommittee another éoint of view at the

hear&ngs was F, Ray Marshall, the Secretary of Labor from 1977 to

Marshall said the Labor pepartment fully supported the
Justice Department's drive against labor racketeering., But, that
being said, Marshall made clear his skepticism about the- entire

effort --.and the need for 1t. : He suggested that the Justice

encroachment into the labor movement and that, in fact, the problem

was a small one.
Pension funds and other benefit'plans were, in fact,
more secure now than they had ever been, Marshall said, testifying:

Now. I would have great difficulty ‘believing
that the funds are as vulnerable, with the passage
of the. Labor Managment - ‘Reporting and Disclosure
Act [Landrum-Grlffln], with the reporting of ERISA,

,» 3s they were at the time of the McClellan hearings,
7" 1 find that almost 1mcred1b1e.¢

< . el

2/ Ibid., p. 13.
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'I know that we have done some things to
protect the major funds and that we, as you know,
have the ability to remove trustees from a fund.
We have the ability to enjoin transactions that
we think will “jeopardize the funds, and we have
done that.

We also have the ability to requi?e .
restitution to those funds and to redquire better
information about them.

.+« have great difficulty believing that
after the passage of LMRDA, and all we are dglng
to try to insure the democratic procedures within:

. organized labor, that those procedures are no :

more secure than they were in the 1950's. I

find that incredible. 2 :

Marshall did not accept the assertion made by several
Strike Force attorneys that organized crime had captured certain
union locals and had infiltrated certain international union
organizations. For example, in his prepared remarks, Marshall
was careful to say that somgiunfbns were "tainted" by organized -~
crime but avoided wbrdsiiike “captured" or "controlled" or any
other word suggesting that gangsters were actually in charge.

. Moreover, Marshall felt that the way to remove organized
crime from a union  was to study the problem first and then try-to
understand why organized crime figures had succeeded in one
union and failed ‘in most others. 'fn‘éﬁy’event, he said, organized

i
crime's intrusion into the labor movement agfected‘less than one
percent of the local unions in the country. Such limited success
by criminal elements indicated:to him that this was "not a majiﬁ !
problem.”

In depicting'thesorganized crime problem as a small'gne,

Marshall had used statistics first given the Subcommittee by

Acting Deputy Attorney General Benjamin Civiletti. In:.his testimony,

S
s
X

Civiletti had described the labor movement as being generéfiyggree

.

of organized crime but that where the problem did exist it was of

. considerable dimensions. Civiletti said there were about 75,000

local unions in the nation and that about 300 of theni were "severely
influenced: by racketeeré:"- ThiS‘would’inaiéate that less than one-
half of one percent of tre locéls we:e‘controlled by gangsters.

But, Civiletti added, "300 is an awful lot of racketeering influence

A

in local unions'%d/

3/ 1Ibid., p. '205.
4/ 1bid., p. 9.
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En;arging on‘that pdipt, Civiletti had said most of the

300 locals were concentrated in about five or six international

" . labor o?ganizations ahd‘the crimes that Showed up in them included
no-show or ghost employees who were fraguently organized crime
members paid for doing no work; kickbacks to trustees of pension
funds in, return for loans to shaky investment projects which
were in £urn looted; payoffs to union officials in return fér which
an employer's labor costs were‘kept to a minimum; and embezzlements
from union treasuries. Civiletti addéd: ' %

All of-these activities cost someone, if

not everyone, money. They cost either the consumer
who 'must pay higher pricets because the cost of labor
is inflated by payments which the employee never
-received, or they cost the employee who doe& not
zeceive the wages he should because the employer

has a sweetheart contract or because his pension
fund has inadequate resources to pay the pension

he has been counting on for his retirement.:
Underlying all of these monetary costs, which are
substantial enough by themselves, are the fundamental
costs of loss of workers' freedom, physical safety,
and even lives when mobsters e§7rcise or obtain
control through viclent means.2 K

Marshall was peisuadeq neither by Civiletti's description
of the problemnor his point that the 300 corript and controiled
locals were largely in five or six iﬁternationals, making their impact
on the labor movement itself of greater force than their numbers
might suggest. Instead Marshall stressed the need for ﬁore study
of the problem and a realization that merely prosecuting gangsters
and removing them for union positions was no solution because they
would only be replaced by other gangsters. That approach had heen
tiied 20 years ago and had failed, Marshall said. His testimony
on these points was as follows:

.+.it seems to me that one of the most

. important things this committee can do and we can

all do working together is to put the problem in
the proper perspective; that is, to find out how
serious the problem is, how widespread it is and
some of the dimensions. “ :

I notice conflicting testimony on that fact.
And I think the beginning of our understanding
of the problem ought to be first to try to say
how pervasive it is; and, second, we ought, as part

of that process, to ask ourselves where is it
located and why is it located where it is.

' 5/ Ibid., pp. 9, 10.
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It seems to be it would be very difficult
for us to do much about any problem unless we first
analyze its root causes, and to see if it is
concentrated in particular places, as it appears to
be, what are the reasons for that and what can we do
+o change those particular causes, basic root causes
that are at work here.

If, for example, we f£ind that most of the crime
in the labor movement is concentrated, as it appears
to be, in less than one percent of the local unions
in the labor movement, and concentrated in relatively
few international unions, we cught to follow that
by asking ourselves the question, what are the
circumstances in those places that lead to the
infiltration of criminal elements?

I think the fact that it is not randomly
distributed throughout the labor movement suggests
that the problem is not a major problem but that it
has basic causes. We would probably find that a
basic cause is the availability of funds which have
not been adequately controlled and where accountability
has not been adequately enforced. Other possibilities
include opportunities for bribery and kickbacks, and
those opportunities are usually related to the ability
to make decisions about which employers get labor
and which workers get jobs.

Now these are not circumstances that are
pervasive in the labor movemént. But it seems to
me we need to undertake that kind of systematic
investigation in order to he able to isolate the
basic areas within the labor movement where we have

a serious problem with organized crime and try to

strike at those.

I emphasize that because it seems to me that
if we do not do that, then 20 years from now we
will be back making the same kinds of statements
we are making now....

Let me suggest, however, that the mistake might
have been 20 years ago to assume that the problem
was randomly distributed throughout the labor-
movement and not to look at areas of basic causation.
Because if that Jb all you do ~- in other words, if
your basic object/ive is simply to arrest criminals
and incarcerate them, then you won't ever solve the
problem in my judgment. I think you have got to
do more than that. That is an important.part of
the program. '

But if you only do that, and if there are basic

- causes that tend to produce criminal elements, then

new criminals will take the place of the old. Some-
times. they are related to the old. You are not really
doing thlngs to root o E the basic causal foraes

at work in the problem

8/

Ibid., pp. 190, 191,
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XII. Library -0f Congress Study

With the Labot Department's unyielding view that it had
little or no responsibiiity to detect and investigate crimes under
the Employee Retirement Income Security Act (ERISA), the Investigationé
Subcommittee sought the judgment of the American Law Division of the
Library of Congress.

In an April 13, 1978 research paper submitted to the
Subcommittee by American Law Division Legislative Attorney Viﬁcent
Treacy, the Library of Céngress concluded that both LMRDA and ERISA
conferred on the Labor Department. the responsibility to detect and
investigate evidence of criminal wrongdoing in the -activities of
unions and union trust funds.

The Library study said the Congress intended that the
reporting and disclosure provisions of both LMRDA and ERISA were +o
be major tools to be used by the Secretary of Labor to detect the
possible existence of violations.

_The Library study found that the Labor Départment had
the respénsibility to turn over to the Justice Department any evidence
developed by Labor investigators'which warrants consideration for
criminal prosecytion under federal law. 7

It wastthe'finding of the Library study that, while the
Justice Depértmént was responsible for the brosecution of those who
illegally used the assets of unions and pension and welfare funds, -
it was the duty of the Labor Department to take the initial action
to see that such alleged violations as fraud, embezzlement,

misapplication, conflict of'interest and other criminal acts
involving those assets were exposed and brought to the attention
of the Attorney General for érOSecutioh.

In conmentlng on the flndlngs of the Library of Congress

: study, Senator Nunn expressed the Subccnmlttee s long standing

opinion en this subject when he said in 0ctober 14, 1978 remarks.

in the Senate:

The key to effective enforcement of the
crlmlnal provisions applicable to LMRDA and ERISA
is the initial detection of a potential criminal
violation. The government cannot 1nvest1gate or

prosecutel7 criminal v101atlon unless it 1s first
detected.

1/ Congressional Record, October 14, 1978, p. S.19549
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XIII. Interim Report Issued On
Roy Lee Williams

on August 25 and 26 and September 29 and 30, 1980, the

Investigations Subcommittee held hearings on the efficiency and

effectlveneSS of the Labor Department's five-year inguiry into

the Teamsters Central States Pen51on Fund.

one of the witnesses at the hear1n§s was Roy Lee williams,

who was then president of the aver=the-road truck drivers Teamsters

Local 41 in Kansas City, Missouri and vice president of the Teamsters

International. Williams, who héa heen a member of the board'of

trustees ,of the pension fund for 22 years, was frequently mentioned

as a likely successor to Frank F1t251mmons as presrdent of the union.

In his appearance before the Subcommittee, Wllllams was,

questioned about court-authorized electronic surveillance tapes

and other information developed by law enforcement indicating that

he was an organized crime "mole," a pawn of gangsters who had

been given senior pOSLtlons in the Teamsters Union and in the Central

States Pen51on Fund to look out for the interests of Kansas Clty

crime. boss Nicholas Civella and other mob flgures.ﬁ

To each question the subcommittee asked WLlllams about

his reported ties to Civella arid othexr gangsters, Williams . invcked

his Fifth Amendment privilege,; saying that if he responded his

answer would inériminate him. .
i
Ji

Frank Fitzsimmons died on May 6., 1981. Williams was

appointed to succeed him as president on an interim basis pending

an election atthe‘reamsters five~year convention that was to take

place in Las Vegas in June of 1481. i

The Investigations Subcommittee issued an interim report

on May 20, 1981 -- about two weeks before the Teamsters conventlon -

gevoted to Williams' appearance before the Subcommlttee, his

reported ties to organized crime figures and his ‘invocation of the

Fifth Amendment privilege when asked about his alleged‘link to

mobsters and ahout his conduct 'as a union flduClary, both as a member

of the Central States pension fund board of trustees and as a senior

o~
™

officer of the union.

TR
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It was the Subcommittee's view that it was obliged to
speak out against Williams beforeuTeamsters deleéafes voted on his
candidacy for union president.

After recounting the information it had received on
Williams' reportedly being controlled by Nick Civella and other
organized crime figures, the Subcommittee’s interim report recommended
thatkthe Department of Labor initiate legal action that would require
Williams to either waive his Fifth Amendment privilege and give a
full and sworn accounting of his conduct as a union fiduciary or
step down as an ofgicer of the union.

The Subcommittee based its recommendation on a course
of action the Labor Department had followed in forecing the resignation
of William Presser from the board of trustees of the Central States
pension fund. |

When, eariylin the department's iﬁvestigation of the
fund, William Presser invoked the Fifth Amendment’privilega during
a.deposition with government lawyers, the Labor‘Department demanded
his resignation. ‘

The department did not question his right to invoke the
Constitutionalfprivilege against self—incrimination Qtﬁ it did
question his right to be a union flduclary -- that is, a member of
the pension fund board of trustees -~ and not give a full and
sworn accounting forAhls actions takeniln the fiduciary role.

Rather than test the issue in court, William Presser
resigned f£rom the board. l

In its recommendation in the interim report, the
Investigations Subcommittee s=aid the Labor Department should invoke
the same principle with Roy Lee Williams.

The'Suocommittee pointed out that Williams,’in addition
to his fiduciary role as a pension fund trustee for 22 years,
was, by‘federal statute, a fiduciary of the‘union by virtue of
his senior position.

It was, the Subcommittee sald, the responszblllty of
the Labor Department of bring WLlllams before a legal prOﬂe@dlng

and glve him the opportunity once again to respond to questlons
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about his fiduciary role. If he again invoked his Fifth Amendment

privilege, the department should begin. action to try to remove him

from office on the grounds that he would be in breach of his

fiduciary obligations by refusing to account for his conduct as

a fiduciary.

said:

In the interim report recommendation, the Subcommittee

The Labor Department was able to persuade
one of Roy Williams' colleagues, William Presser,
to resign from the board of trustees of the
Central States pension fund. William Presser
would not answer questions the Labor Department
asked him about his fiducairy conduct. The Labor
Department argued that trustees are obliged to
account for their conduct as fiduciaries. If
they refuse, they can be accused of being
unsuitable to continue to serve as fiduciaries.
When confronted with a department demand that
he resign, William Presser chose not to test
the issue in court and stepped down from the

board.

The Labor Department's position was that a
fiduciary, a person entrusted with the money of
union members, must be held accountable as to
how he handled that money. The Subcommittee
beleives the Labor Department should apply the’
same legal reasoning ti Roy Lee Williams and
his fiduciary conduct.L/ .

In the recommendations, the Subcommittee noted the

Constitutional right of any citizen to refuse to’ incriminate himsélf.

Care was taken to stress that it was not Williams' right to invoke

the privilege that the Subcommittee was questioning.

The issue

the Subcommittee raised was Williams' right to remain a fiduciary o

while refusing to give a full and sworn accounting of his conduct '

as a fiduciary. The Subcommittee said:

The federal government, by statute, has
granted labor unions and their officials many
benefits no other entity“enjoys. As a result,
those officials have important responsibilities
and duties as fiduciaries. If these officials
do not live up to these responsibilities,;there
is no’'legal reason that the labor union dfficlal
should enjoy these federally mandated benefits
by virture of their retaining their fiduciary"

role. :

“p. 13,

Interim Report, "OverSight Inquiry of the Department of Labor's
Investigation of the Teamsters Central States Pension Fund,"
Senate Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations, May 20, 1981,

St
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., ., The Subcommittee is not suggesting t
1gd1vmdual be penalized merely ggr assgrtgig ;?s
Fifth Amendment privilege. It is suggested,
however, that a fiduciary has certain obligations
among them the obligation to fully disclose ’
matter§ affecting his fiduciary responsibilities
If a fiduciary breaches -this duty, he may be )
.removed. It is not our purpose to eomment on

the reason a fiduciary refuses to disclose, such
as the invocation of the Fifth Amendment privilege
The reason for refusing to account for his )
conduct.a§ a fiduciary does not eliminate his
responsibility to abide by his fiddeiary duties.

..-Any breach of his fiduciary duties may be grounds

for removal regardless of the reason fo

b;each. Any such refusal to respond, cgu;?:d
with factual allegations of misconduct, should be
aired in a.full and fair due process hearing to
determine if such a fiduciary should be removed
iﬁgeiilhtagor law grants the Department of Labo;
by fidgciarge:?i}y to a federal court for removal

The Subcommittee referred the interim report to the

Department of Labor and asked the department to let the Sﬁbcommittee

Kknow what it intended to do in response to the recommendation regarding

Roy Lee Williams in 60 days.

In subsequent meetings between the Subcommitttee staff

and officials of the Labor Department, the department rejectéd the

Subcommittee's recommendation. Department officials saia federal

law did not give them uncontestable authority to initiate legal'

action to remove union leaders for alleged fiduciary breach.

In formally responding to the Subcommittee's interim

report,'the Labor Department, in a letter of July 9, 1981, again

rejected the recommendation. The. letter, signed by Secretary Raymond J

Donovan,

said the'departmgnt did not have lawful‘authority to

carry out the Subcommittee's recommendation.

2/ 1Ibid., p. 14.
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XIV. ' Final Report Of Subcommittee
on Labor Ingquiry

The final repdtﬁ of the Subcommittee regarding the
Labor Department}s investigatién of the Teamsters Central States
Pension Fund was fiied on August 3, 1981 by Senator Roth, the
Chairman, on behalf of himself, Senator Nunn, the Ranking Minority
Member, and other Members 6f the Subcommittee.

The.Subcommittee pointed out that the Labor Department’s
inguiry did léad to four positive results:

l; The department was successful in clearing the board
of trustees of men who were alleged to have abused their fiduciary:-

trust.

2. The department was successful in removing most of
the fund's assets from the hands of the trustees and placipg them
in the control of independent asset managers. »

3. In the period beginning in late 1975 to Janﬁary of
1381, the fund's financial picture improved considerably.

»4' The Labor Department instituted a civil suit to
obtain recovery of funds lost due to allegedzmismanagmeent.

However, after citing the positive results of the .
investigation, the Subcommittee criticized the Labor Departmentfs

handling of the inquiry on a wide variety of points.

The Subcommittee disagreed with the Labor Departmen;'s}

1

“narrow and limited" investigative approach. Because the lnvestlgat%on

was S0 narrow, it was ultimately doomed to fail. The Subcommi;;ée
said the Labor Department failed to provide for long-term reform

and protection of the fund. The department's limited approach

3? underlying problenis,

L

brought temporary relief yithout treatin;;
the Subcommittee ;aid, listing these specific shortcomings in the
department's effort:

1. Theuinveétigatioq was incomplete.

2. Third party investigation was limited and eventually
called off. ’

3. There was a lack of coordination with the Justice

Department.

~ W
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4.  There was a deemphasis on criminal matters.

5.‘-Inexperiehced personnel were permitted.to take control

of the investigation. :
P 6. The Labor Department failed to obtain any enforceable
agreement with the fund.

7. Despite the fact that the Labor Department succeeded
in removing the trustees, it left the funa vulnerable by failing
to take part in, or require the approval of, the selection of the
new trustees.

8. Despite the fact that the Labor Department succeeded in
bringing suit against fund trustees and officials, it failed to lay
the founda@ion for a successful result in the litigation because
it limited the investigation to certain transactions, thereby
ignoring‘many areas of abuse; it limited the suit to fund officiéls
and failed to pursue culpable third parties; and it failed to name
financially secure defendants who could reimburse the fund.

The Subcommittee report went .on o say:

The Department of Labor's approach. to .
attempting to protect fund assets was incomplete

and inconsistent with well recognized investigative

techniques. The narrow approach employed by the

Department of Labor failed to achieve the lasting

results necessary to reform the fund and protect

the beneficiaries., It also ignored the pervasive

evidence of organized crime's influence over the

fund.l? N

This last point -~ the assertion that the Labor Department
ignored pervasive evidence of organized crime's influehce over the
fund -- was one of particular concern to this Subcommittee, which,
along with its jurisdiétion,in labor-management racketeering, is
also charged with the duty. to investigate organized and éyndicated
crime.

Because of its own experience in the field of organized
crime, the Subcommittee was aware of the many long standing links
between the Central States Pension Fund and some of the nation's

most notorious organized crime figures.
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The Subcommittee was not alone in noting the connections
of organized crime figures to the Central States Pension Fund.
It was also a point made ih January of 1975 in a Study prepared

by the Labor Department. The study, based on information already

contained in Labor Department files, provided a primer on the extent

to which organized criminals were believed to have infiltrated

the pension fund.

Disclosed in the study were multimillion dollar loans
the fund had made to hotels, resorts and other entities which had
gone bankrupt; leans to high risk gambling establishments and resort
developments; and several major prosecutions which had been mounted

by the federal government against organized crime figures associated

with the pension fund.

Describing Morris Shenker,Jimmy Haffa's lawyer, as a "well
krown St. Louis attorney who is a millionaire as a result of his
dealings with the pension fund," the study went on to notekthe
ties to the fund of men like Shenker, Allen Dorfman,Allen Robert
Glick, Alvinm Baron; Irv Weiner, the later Irvin J. Kahn and other
persons reputednto be affiljated with mobsters.

The Labor Department study said the fund would not reform

itself. It summed up the problem this way:-

Events...indicate that there will be no
change in the operation of the fund, since the
lending policies have not changed. 1In spite
of the scandals, criminal prosecutions,
bankruptcies and widespread involvement of
criminal syndicates in the operation 'of this
fund, it continues to operate ay before. It
would appear that the continuation of the
lending policies, the makeup of the trustees,
and the continuing presence of people such as
Allen Dorfman, Al Baron, .Morris Shenker, etec.,
will guarantee that the'funds‘intende@ for theg/
pensions of the Teamsters will be in jeopardy.

The Subcommittee's investigation and hearings demonstrated
in clear terms the effort by the Labor Department to avoid any aspect
of inquiry that might have resulted in the developmeﬁt'of information

of a criminal nature.

2/ 1Ibid., p. 162,
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‘The department ‘s inéuiry was begun in late 1975 under
the direction of experieneed Jusfice Department lawyers whoo
had thought that developing criminal information was part of their
assignment. However, during the first year of their work it became
more and more apparent to them and their associates that the Labor
Department had no inﬁention of allowing criminal cases to be
developed. For that reason, and several others, the officials
heading up the inquify resigned from-the Labor Department.

- The Investigations Subcommittee was also misled as +o the

intentions of the Labor Department. The Subcommittee received

testlmony ‘ndlcatlng that crlmlnal lnformatlon would be developed

and reLerred to the Department of Justice. This assurance was
given the Subcommittee in an executive session briefing on December
11, 1975 by James D. Hutchinson, Administrator of the Pension and -
Welfare Benefit Programs in the Department of Labor.
From the Subcommittee's point of view(,there was a flaw
in the Lebor Department's policy on eriminal investigation as
expressed by Secretary Marshall and Monica Gallagher. The flaw
was seen in the fact that ERISA and other federal statutes gave
the Labor Department access to Welfare and pension trust funds.
No other component of the government had that access.” The department
should use that access to develop mere criminal cases whenever
appropriate. |
Moreover, no other component of government had the
knowledge of welfare and pension trust funds that the Labor
Department had. A competent Labor Department investigator was
the best.trained,vbest equipped and ‘the most experienced person
in government to make inguiry into welfare and pension trust funds.
The Subeommittee believed that it was required of the
Labor Department éhat it make every effort to detect and investigate
crime in trust funds; and then that it formally refer the results
of its investigations to .the Justice Department. ' The Subcommittee
made this point in its flnal report on the Central States Pension
Fund 1nvestlgatlon.
The failure of the Labor Department to carry out its
responsibilty to detect, investigate and properly refer to the

Justice Department allegatlons of criminal wrongdoing resulted in
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an historic lost opportunity, the Subcommittee noted, saying:

On balance, the [Labor] erartmentfs
investigation was a failuré because the real_
villains in the affair -- the reputed organized
criminals who systematically looted the fund
of millions and millions of dollars for the
past two decades -- were not brought to justice.
Their names were rarely referred to Jgsrlce.

Nor were they subjected.to civil liability.

To Secretary Marshall this was strictly
a civil matter. The only problem with the fund
was one of possible civil violations of ERISA.
To this Subcommittee's thinking, it was an inept,
narrow, naive approach.

It is regrettable that the Labor Department,
‘from January 1977 to January 1981, was guided by
a policy that interpreted the ERISA statgte with
tunnel vision. The department's narrow interpre-
tion of ERISA ignored the spirit and intent of'
the statute and made a mockery of the Congress's
prlmary purpose —-- to protect the 1nt%§ests of
union members and fund beneficiaries.=

3/ 1bid., pp. 178, 179. ;
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XV. Subcommittee Hearings On
Waterfront Corruption

Waterfront corruption was the subject of six days of
hearings the Subcommittee held id‘February of 1581. The hearings
showed that corrupt practices were commonplace on the East Coast
and Gulf Coast docks and that the U. S; Department of Labor had
not taken the initiative in trying to bring reform to the waterfront.

Witnesses at the hearings cited criminal activitj within
the International Longshoremen's Association and the American shipping
1ndustry. They described the struggle for economic survival in
ports that were riddled with a pervasive pattern of kickbacks and
illegal payoffs tp union officials.

Witnesses testified that payoffs were a part of virtually
every aspect of the commerlcal life of a port. Payoffs insured
the award of work contracts and continued the life of contracts
already awarded, according to witnesses.

Payoffs were said to have been made to insure labor peace
and to aliow management to avoid future strikes. Payoffs were
reportedly made to control a racket of workmen's compensation clalms.
Payoffs were reportedly made to expand business activity into new
port and to enable companies to eircumvent work requirements.

Organized crime, in the form of La Cosa Nostra or Mafia
crime families, was found;to have significant influence in the
operation of the ILA and several shipping companiés.

Some shipping firms, because of fear or a willingness

to participate in highly profitable schemes, were shown to have

learned how to prosper in the corrupt waterfront environment.

They were shown to have treated payoffs as a cost of doing business,
a cost they were said to have éassed on to consumers.

The Subcommittee received testiméﬁy indicatirg that the
free enterprlse system had been thrown off balance in the shipping
industry. COntracts were not awarded on the basis of merlt
The low bld dld not win out over.the competition. Profltablllty
was not based on efficiency and hard work but rather on bribery,

extortion and gquestionahle connections.
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Testimony indicated -that much of the corruption on the
) I . ' [ d
waterfront stemmed from the control organized crime families exercise

over the ILA, a state of affairs that reportedly had existee for

at least 30 years.
| In the mid-1950's, the Seéenate Select Committee 6n Improper:

Activities in the Labor or Management Field looked into labor

racketeering on the eastern docks.
Pointing to allegations of corruption on- the waterfront,

the Subcommittee noted that many ILA leaders had criminal records.
Thomas (Teddy) Gleason, who was General Organizer of the ILA at

the time, testified with Captain 'William V. Bradley, who was then

ILA president. )
Gleason and Bradley'told the Subcommittee they were doing

the best they could with their union and that it was not their job

to run a police department that made crime fighting its top

priority.
Gleason, president of the ILA since 1963, appeared before

the Subcommittee in February of 1981 and again defended his union

against charges that it was controlled by organized crime figures.

He said:

In regard to the information reported. in
the press about the ILA being dominated by
organized crime figures, I ag,here today go
deny that, emphatically,‘categorlcai}y an
without any reservation whatsoever.= ‘
,Gleason went on to say that witnesses before the F i

Subcommittee had asserted that the ILA was controlled by gangseers

but that nowhere in the hearing record was there evidence to support

such allegations. Gleason said: .

-You have up to now drawn or permitted
to be drawn an inference that the union and

I are so dominated [by organized crime].
Th:re is no direct, unequivocal, or reliable

evidence of any such domlnan_7 Certainly e
none has been produced here.

: Permanent Subccmmittee
ngs, "Waterfront Corruption," Senate
=4 giaizvgsélgatlons, February 17, 18, 19 and 25, 26, 27, 1981,

p. 458.
2/ 1Ibid., p. 458. ; ' .
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Gleason's protestations were countered by considerableée
testimony and evidence indicating that certain ILA locals were
controlled by organized crime figures. In his owu situation,
Gleason reluctantiy admltted that in an appearance before a federal
grand jury examining waterfront corruption that he had refused to
testlfy, invoking the Fifth Amendrent privilege agalnst self-
1ncr1m1natlon. "He said:

I went before the grand jury in New York.

On the advice of m my c_?nsel I exercised my

constitutional right.

Gleason was shOWn a chart naming ang identifying more
than 20 ILA leaders who hadrbeen cdonvicted in the government's union
racketeering, or UNIRAC, investigation and Proseuctions. Among the
convicted ILA leaders were Anthony Scotto, General Organizer and
president of Brooklyn Local 1814; George Barone, Iﬁternational
Vice President and president of Miami Local 1922; seven other
International Vice Presidents; aud'several~other officers of .the
International.d/ ‘

i Anpther revelation, that came out of the government's
ingquiry was the extent to which sSenicr officers of the ILA were
controlledﬂby organlzed crime flgures.

‘ Certain senior Ira officers were found to be "made" or

inducted members of organized crime familids or family associates.

Court-authorized electronic. surveillance revealed'many corrupt

-acts by ILA léaders ang was persuasgive in demonstrating the

organized crime ties certain ILa leaders had.

William H. Webster, Director of the Federal Bureau of
Investigation, testifieq that the 1ntru510n of organized crlme figures
into the ILa had been a cdlculated and 1argely successful effort
by theé mob totakeover the union. Webster said:

The scope of this waterfront c0nsp1racy Coa
is now quite clear. Organized crime had seized
control of major elements of the ILA and they

had done so with impunity. Whether responding
out of fear, mere weakness or the Promise of

.»»2/ I_lzi_d,'r P. 468,

4/ 1Ibid., pp. 189, 1390
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unlawful gain, many elected officials of
this important union betrayed the trust of
the members whom they represented and opened
their organizations to_the control of the
professional c¢riminal. .

Webster said the cérrupt:union officers could not have
gotten away with their profitable schemes for as long as they
did had they not had willing accomplices in the management of the
shipping companies. Webster said some executives found it easier
to make cash payoffs and pass on the resulting costs to the
public rather than to fight tpg system. He added:

In some instances, we found that industry
officials did not wait for the solicitations
of union officials but rather adopted an
aggressive posture and sought to make payoffs
in an effort to gafy an unlawful . advantage over
their com.petitors.6

Testimony from businessmén who had been victimized by
waterfront corruption and from federal prosecutors indicated that
the Labor Department appeared to have taken no ihitiativesrto try
to rid the docks of corrupt practices.

S. Michael Levip, attorney in charge of the Oxrganized
Crime Strike Force in Miémi, ﬁés involved in the UNIRAC investigation
and prosecution. Levin told the Subcommittee that he found no
evidence that the Labor Department had evér addressed the problem

of labor racketeering on the waterfront. He said:

With regard to the latter question/ whether
or not the Labor Départment had been sddressing
the problem with respect to the waterfront
industry, specifically the ITA, the answer is we
found no evidence of that in our investigation.

As far as their participation in the [UNIRAC] =
investigation is concerned, no, they [the Labor
Department] did not participate in the investigation.
However, we do have good relations with Office of
Inspector General who have about five agents,five
personnel at this time assigned to the Miami area.

It was just not appropriate to have them
working in this investigation at that time, but the
overall big question, Has the Department of Labor
addressed the problem: The answer is mno..

5/ Ibid., p. 10.
6/ Ibid., p. 11. ' .
7/ 1Ibid., p. 36.
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Levin said the FBI did not have sufficient resources
to constantly monitor Ehe waterfront for signs of widespread
corruption. The Labor Department was better equipped to do the
job, he said, adding - that the UNIRAC prosecutions "should catch
the Department of Labor's attention to monitor what is going on
in that industry."8/ |

Neal L. Harrington, chief executive officer of a ‘Midmi G
shipping company that was caught up in waterfront corruption, decided
to cooperate with the government and gave tes%imony in suceessful

prosecutions of ILA officials.

Harrington said he rarely saw Labor Department representatives

on the Mté@i waterfront and that when he did hear from them they
impressed him as being preoccupied with protecting the rights of
labor unions.

Impatient with suggestions that the Labor Department
would ever assume a more constructive role on the docks, Harrington
said 'his recommendatich was That tha dspartment be ‘abolished.d/™ "~ —

) Walter D. O'Hearn, president of a stevedoring- company in
Brooklyn, said his firm was on the verge of bankruptcy because of
the high costs of a workmen's compensation racket that wasg
controlled by organized crime figures in league with the TLA.

O'Hearn told the‘Subcommittee that he asked the Labor
Department for help. After hearing details of the racket from O'Hearn,
the senior Labor Department official in the area explained to him
that he "knew something was going on." But, O'Hearn recalled, the
officials said he "felt there was little that the department could
do about it, given'the provisions of the act."19/

| The fact that the Labdr Department administered the.
workmen's compensation program under the Longshoremen's and Harbor
Workers' Act did not lead the official to feel the department could

do anything to stop the racket.

8/ 1Ibid., p. 37.
__9_/ Ibid-l p. 98,

. 10/ 1Ibid., pp. 386, 387.
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O'Hearn said the law placed the burden of proof not on
the workmen claiming injury but on the employer, who had to show
that the injury was feigned or exaggerated. He said the Labor
Department's approach in evaluating claims was to support the -
workers' claims, even though there was mounting evidence that
millions of dollars in claims were fraudulent. O'Hearn told the
Subcommittee:

The general attitude of the Department

of Labor in administering the act has been

cne which favors workers over employe;s. By

virtue of that attitude, the presumption of

validity under the act -has been seriously

overplayed, even in the face of the 11/

astronomical rise in insurance and claim costs.=~

OfHearn said that when. the ‘Labor Department could not help,
company officials solved the problem themselves. They began paying
off Anthony Scotto, president of Brooklyn ILA Local 1814, $5,000
a menth, wﬁth an additional payoff at Christmas, and almost
immediately the workmén's compensation claims dag}ined to a moreé
reasonable level.

Workmen's compensation costs rose from $230,000 a year
in 1972 to $1.4 million in 1974. Then, O'Hearn began making the
payoffs to Scotto. The claims began dropping and by 1978 they
were down to $375,000. O'Hearn said he gavé Scotto 18 payoffs

totalling $210,000.12/

11/ 1Ibid., pp. 390, 391.
"12/ 1Ibid., p. 388. .
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XVI. Labar Racketeering Act of 1981

As a result of the Subcommittee's investigations into
pension fund and we;fare benefit plan fraud and waterfront corruption,
legislation was introudced by Senator Nunn, the Ranking Minority
Member;’Senator Rudman, the Vice Chairman; and Senator Nickles,
the Chairman of the Subcommittee on Labor and Human Resources
Committee.

The measure, S. 1163, the Labor Racketeering Act of 1981,
is designed to help ease the problems of»corrﬁptiOn in unions and
benefit and pension plans. It increases criminal penalities for
violations of the Taft-Hartley Act and provides for the immediate
suspension .of convicted persons from union offices.

Labor payoffs under current law are punishahbhle only as

misdemeanors. The Nunn-Rudman~Nickles measure would iiake any

Ppayoff of more than $1,000 a felony, punishable by up to five

years in prison or a fine of up to $15,000, or both.

The bill also attempts to rid labor srganizations and
employee benefit plans of the influence of persgns convicted of
criminal offenses. Current disbarment provisions (25/9.S.C. 504
and 29 U.S.C. 111l1l) are expanded'by enlarging the, categories
of persons affected by the disbérment provisionsy ineveasing:the
duration of time of the disbarment from five years to ten; and
providing for disbarment immediately upon conviction, rather
than after appeal.

The bill provides the salary otherwise payable would
be placed in escrow pending the»gppellate process.

The measure clearly spélls out the respoasibility
and authority of the Department of Labor to actively and effectively
detect, investigate and refer for prosecution evidence of criminal = =

activities in union benefit and pension plans.

90-780 0O~—82——11
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APPENDIX 2
(Material submltted by Robert Mchnls, Chicago, Ill)

TRASTER LOCAL 710 FRALTH AXD W7 I‘)ARE PLAN

The surplus assets of the Loce:lL‘L’ Hea»A%and Welfare Plan have gone ,

from $14,000,000,00 in plan year 1977, to $10,000,000.00 in plan year 1978, to
$2,000,000,00 in plan year 1979. (Plan year runs from Feb, 1 through Jan, 31.)

The Local 710 Health and VWelfare Fund Trustees have taken the following

actions in order to shore up our sagging plans finances,

(A)e.. Established a $100,00  deductable fee per participant per plan year and for

(B)...
(C).-o

D)...

(E)ece

each of his or her covered dependents.

Bliminated all step-children as covered dependents,

Established a 10/908 co~insurance plan for the first $5,000,00 of any and
all hospital stays for the partlclpant and each of his or her dependents.
Thus costing a participant up to $500.00 per hospital stay.

BEstablished a 10 year vesting rule for all Local 710 Retirees,. In order
for a retiree from Local 710 to be eligable for the Non-ledicare/Medicaid
coverage the retiree must have been a participant in the Local 710 Health
and Welfare Plan for the 10 years imediatly preceeding retirement.
Encouraged additional HChanges of Operation", Transfers, in order to get
more participants into the Plan, but without telling these men about the’

* 10 year vesting rule,
Diverting $4,00 per week per participant of the employers pension fund

contribution from the pension plan, priomyto depositing the contribution
into the pension fund account, and depositi ng that $4.00 into the health
and welfare plan aceount, The problem here is the fact that there are
some 4,000 pension plan participants who are not participants in the
health and welfare plan and as such they are subsidizing the health and

" welfare plan and reducing the funding and benefits of the pension plan,

The real reasons for the<collapse of the Local 710 Health and welfare

Plan is as follows;
(A)... The escalating medical costs.

(B).so The failure of the plan trustees to collect delinguent employers. contrib-

NOTE:

utions, from selected "Sweethart" employers,

See the enclosed letter to Mr. Robeirt N;éle of the Pension Benefit Guar-
antee Corporation, and his reply letter, concerning the diverting of

Pension Plan contributions from the pension plan to the Health and Welfare

Plan, This diversion adversly effects the funding and benefits of the
Pension Flan and is a violation of ERISA regulations.

(159)
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TEANSTER LOCAL 710 PRYSION PLAN

In addition to the enclosed newspaper articles there are the following
unanswered questlons; :

(A)... Eow could Local 710 Pension Flan Trustees loan H & S Associates $5,250,000~
.00 to stay off forclosure on a defaulted loan, with a closed and shuttéred
hotel, the criminal records of the H & S Associates Partners, under any

kind of reasoning let alone the ERISA provisions of a "krudent Man™?

(B)... ¥y did the Local 710 Fension Plan pay the real estate taxes and other
expenses on the Sherman House Hotel when H & S Associates weren't paying
the intrest or principal on their $5.25 dollar loan?

(C)ee. Vhy did the Local 710 Pension Flan Trustees wait until 1978 to forclose
on H & S Associates? '

(D)e.. What happened to all of the rent monies from the 20 business tenants of
the Sherman House Hotel from 1974 thru 1978 when Local 710 took possession
of the hotel?

(E)... What happened to the "Other Income" that was generated by the Sherman House
Hotel from 1974 thru 1978 when Local 710 took over the Sherman House?

[y

(F)e.o When Local 740 took possession of the Sherrian House Hotel in 14d 1978 the *
20 business tenants of the Sherman House Eotel were notified by mail that
they were to stop paying their respective rent mories to H & S Associates,
65 E South Water, and to start paying their respective rent monies to CORE
MANAGEMENT, 65 E. South Water, Local 710's real estate management firm.
( The principal partners of CORE MANAGEMENT is none other than Ms, Rirbara
Feddor, private secretary of Mr, Gerald Xaufman, principal partner of H &
S Associates, and Mr, Gerald Xaufman himself,) ¥hy would anybody in their
right mind ha e the same people who had just defaulted on a $5.2 million
dollar losn to you to manage the same piece of property for you? Doesn't
the ERTSA YPRUDENT HMAN® rule prevent this type of activity? There werw
20 business tenants in the Sherman House Hotels ground floor, one of which
was paying in excess of $3,000,00 per month rent, A conservative estimate
would indicate that the total monthly rent was at least $20,000,00 times
the 15 or so months that Local 710 had possession of the Sherman House;
equals out to around $300,000,00 in rent income, Why is that this incaole
has never been declared on any Local 710 IRS TAX FORM? Who got the money? |
Who paid income taxes on it, it anybody did, and why didn't that money: go
into the Local 710 Pension Fund where it belonged?

(G)es. Why wasn't legal fees of some $950,116.00 for some 100 to 200 hours of work
ever questioned by ERISA division of the D.0.L.?

(H)eeos hy did the Local 710 Pension Flan Trustees pay attorney Thomas Burke
$990,117.00, some $40,001,00 more than the court authbrized? What happened
to that extra $40,001.007

(I)... Why doesnft the Local 710 Pension Flan IRS 5500 Report show the additional
. $3,500,000,00 that was spent to buy out the remaining partners in the
Sherman House Hotel property so they could sell the property to the city
of Chicago?

(J)cso Why doesn't the Local 710 Pension Plan IRS 5500 Repoft show the $13,200,000,00
in incoms that it recieved from the city of Chicago for the sale of the
Sherman House Hotel?

T O R R A R Lef
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TEAMSTER TOCAL 710 PENSTON PLAN

(X)ovo Why does both the Department of Iab
o t or and the Internal Revenue Service
allow Tea.msm.ar Union Locals to file IRS 5500 reports that are untimely
incemplete, incorrect, illedgable, and unsigned? T ’

(L)oso ¥Why has the Local 710 Ponsion Flan Trustees hired most if not all of the
attorneys who are p?esently representing the defendants in the D.O.IL
Central.States Pension Fund Lawsuit? None of these attorneys hax.re‘w;rked
for the Local 710 Pension Fund before. Nobody knows what if anything th
attorneys are doing for the Local 710 Pension Flan, ’ § thees

(*¥)ece Why does the ERISA division of the D.0.L. allow the Local 710 Pension Plan

Trustees to divert $4.00 per week per participant from the Local 710 Pension

Plan over to the Local 710 Health and Welfare Plan? Particularl, i
giveraon adversly effects the funding and future benefits of thg ;Z::i;}ils
an ax::d when.some 45,000 Tocal 710 Fension Plan Participants are not
Farticipants in the Yocal 710 Health and Welfare Plan? ( These diversions
are taken i‘?om tl.ue employer contributions to the pension plan prior to it's
be:.mg E!epos:.ted into the pension fund account. In fact the employers are
doing it for the union when they make out the checks or package the cash.)

(M) eeo Why won't the Fed i ave
o W eral Agencies who have Jurisdiction 115
the authority to investigate these activi‘?ties do so?. Fesponsability, and

NOTE+ '::; have also brought to the attention of the D.0.L. and the I.R.S. the fact
a: Local 710 rents out parking spaces, almost every week, to people who
goo o events across tl:e street at the International Amphitheater, &Locai
Z;ou:x}éirgtistig;xgo ngo og.golzier parking space yet none of this income, which
ands of dollars per year, has ever been report d
Local 710's IRS tax forms and/or re 1 Prlied protmey.
. ports. We have even supplied pictur
and license plate numbers to the D.O L g Tnrt b
X »0.L. and the I.R.S. but they can't b
bothereds In fact they tell us to bri yhod .
and then maby they will take a lock atngtthem e manes of everybody emvolved
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June 29, 1981

Mr. Robert E. Nagel

Executlve Directsr .

Penslon Beneflt Guaranty Corp. : .

PO Box 2454 ’ )
Washington, DC 20013

" Dear Mr. Nagel:

I am a participant f{n the Internatlonal Brotherhood of Teamsiers Local 710
Health, Welfare and Pension Fund. 1've come across many susplclous things
that the trustees of the plan have done. I've alerted the IMSA, Mr. James’
Banages in Chlcago, IL, also others, the problem that;I've been trylng to
find out recently. I cannot get an answer from (1) my contributing employer
(2) the truslees (3) Mr. James Banages (4) Ms. Rhonda Davis, IMSA and (5)
varlous people in LMSA. Maybe I'm wrong but I'll gilve.you the same facts.

I helleve you have some jurisdlctfon and I've alerted the trustees and IMSA
people that by PBGC not having an afflce in Chlecago to make these changes

in the plan the PBGC should have been notified. .

The Health and Welfare Plan was getting low on funds through I believe, bad
planning by the trustees in thé plan years. They went from 14 milllon In
1977, 10 million in 1978, 2 million In 1979 in the past 3 years. So you cen
see they are and were in trouble. The trustees made 2 deal with the contri- .
buting employers taking $2.00 per week per contributing participact from o
the penslon contributlons to the health and welfare contributions effective
April 1, 1979. I'm told I've nothing to verify when It went Into effect how-
ever 1t can be easlly provea as to exact date. I received a'letter from the
trustees which I'1ll Lnclude with this letter. The part of this letter which'’
I'm told by the trustees is an amendment that I'm concerned about. Tt is
the 2nd paragraph beglinning with we hope that thls plus the changes we are
making in the contrlbutlon rates, now nothing in thls amendment or letter
tells me as a participant that they made a deal on contrlbution changes of
$2.00 per week with my employer from the pensfon plan to the health and wel-

fare plan.
1 -

T understand that uall amendments have to be worded so partlclpants are to.
understand them, thls does not, I found out about $2.00 per week change appro-.
xtmately September, October, November 1980 and asked how and why Lt was done.
All the trustees I asked sald It was legal and none of my business. My em-
ployar told me the same plus the deal was made with union representative

Mr. Wsol. Mr. Frank Wsol is my business representative of Local 710. He Is.
also a penslon trustee of 710, My employer alsc told me the deal was made
with Local 710 and the Illinols Trucking Assoclation. Mr. Robert Baker fis
President of Illinols Trucking Assoclation. We [s also a trustee ln Local 710.
Also a Central states penslon plan trustee Mr. Amos Massa ls also an offiter
In the Illinols Trucking Assoclation. He was also a trustee in the Central
states penslon plan. He's bheen fndicted under hls other name, Arnold Massa
along with Roy Lee Williams In the fndictement. :

At the time of thls change In our 710 plan, Mr. Massa was also an employee -
.of the Central states penslion plan. There are approximately 15,000 active '
participants in the 710 penslon plan. There are approximately 13,000 actlve
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gi;;éiéﬁzgti Ln}thc 710 health and welFare plan. The reason for the 2,000
o on hefltﬁcsidaiz1?ome p%nslon plan partlelpants who have‘employérs with
g Jand ‘are plan, One of which Ls U Pa S
whe ‘ ‘ nlted Parcel Service, Inc.
theeli;:ﬁeind ?ave brought this up to Ms. Rhonda Davls and others In.LMSA'thzi

P s of thls switch of $2.00 from one plan to the other discriminates

agalnst the partlelpants who don't have any'rlghts to the health and welfare !
LN

s !
lato something they have no t Lo Cyoe pur.
Flduclary breach? Tt shouldpggl In, is th%s lllegal? 1t should be! TIg this a

My 2nd discovery is that as of Aprll
pril 1, 1981, $4.00 s belnp tak
g:::i02h:o:$:ltutlons ?:d put into the healté and welfare fﬁnd egngzﬁmtﬁzze
Stees could defer any plven amount and . it
- ‘ E: E: get away wlth 1t.
iﬁ:mgu;i meStth is a means to see if It works. 1In thls plan they coulgli:elc
onino ystem In other plans wlth these interlocking trustees in two pians X
Didn't congress Intend to '
protect our plans with ERISA: let's pet rf
TRISA. td :
g{agéécggé p:is;ggg me?tersAx ff.?o per week amounts to $30,000gperrwee§fo:he
. , ar, after Apr » 1981 Lt'11 ‘amount to $60.000 pe
! & e
gf,iégégOO{ Eer year. Commerce Clearing House Penslon Plan éuideppgrggingr
Lot 2 aze:dﬁznihgrggfg may disprove of a plan amendment only if It determlnes
"@5 an uureasonable risk of los 1
beneflciarles or the PBGC Als nds con any iyy pants
. §0 thls diverslon of funds can and wil :
3 - i !
5:2 ﬁ::géngfofhthls pepslon plan. This should be stopped. T know theeggggtls
the dware 2t this untll now, but what's wrong with the IRS and Labor Dept., hds
the 4 rity and IMSA who also has the authorlty why dldn't they reject éﬂ &
amen menti or prohfbit trausactlons which ever they are, why dldn't Bbth d o
s notlify the PBGC which they should have.  Our penslons should be prot:gzgg-

flom these Scllemillg teamst—et Pla[\ truStEGSq Ilease let me -xXnow -Lf auv actioll
N

se

et

]

‘Thanking you I remain,

Slncerely,
‘ ma-a M Hippers .

Robert J. McGinnis
6319 S, Lavergne :
Chlcago, IL 60638 . k
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UNIGN TRUSTEES:
Wm. D. Joyce, Chairman
Johr. Aliepeter
Fronk Wsol

E!PLOYER TRUSTEES:

Baced T1D Health, Wellone aud Peusion Trudy

e
TP

4217 SOUTH HALSTED STREET

Robert Baker, Secy.-Treas.
Michael! P. Murphy

Tuly 1, 1980

Dear Member:

Due to the high and continually escalating costs of Hospital and Medical services
combined . with the depressed condition of your contributing companies, and in order
to keep your Health and Welfare Fund financially sound, the Board of Trustees have
made the following changes. Effective July 1, 1980, $100.00 deductible for each i&\di-
vidual each year on all Out-Patient, Emergency, Hospital and/or Clinic, Diagnostic
Laboratory, X-Ray and Major Medical Expense Benefits.

"We hope that this plus the changes we are malcing in the contribution rates will
stabilize your Funds and that. we will be able in the near future to eliminate this
$100.00 deductible.

We are very happy to report that your Pension Fund is in very excellent condi-

tion and we were able to increase all the Regular and Normal Pensioners $25.00 per

month.

4 ,
Re assured that we will monitor these Funds very closely so that when you have-

need of these benefits they will be available for you.

Sincerely yOurs,
THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES:

William D. Joyce, Chairman
Robert Baker, Secy-Treas.
Frank Wsel

John Altepeter » .
‘Tohn J. Barranco

Michael P. Murphy

CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60609

John J. Barranco TELEPHONE 254-2500
o w458
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Pension Beneﬂt Guaranty Corporation |

HEme
FREERE2 2020 K Street, N.W, Washington, D.C. 20006

August 17, 1981

Mr. Robert J. McGinnis
6?}9 S. Lavergne
Chicago, Illinois 60638

Dear Mr. McGinnis:

1 .
. . L . i

$ince the mgtters that you raise appear‘to be
;n the purview of tbe/Department of Labor, I

ave referred your inquiry to that Agency for
further consideration. |

Sincerely, S )

7, AT

Robert E. Nagle
Executive Director o
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[From the Chicago Tribune, June 24, 1979]
Name SuErMAN House HipDEN PARTNERS

(By Chuck Neubauer)

A top Chicago Teamsters official and an ex-convict businessman, both with ties to
organized crime, were hidden psrtners in a group that owned the Sherman House
hotel when it obtained a $5.25 million loan from a Teamsier pension fund, The Tri-
bune has learned.

Domenic Senese, president of Teamster Local 703, and Ben R. Stein, millionaire
owner of a janitorial firm who served a prison sentence for paying off Teamster offi-
cials, were secret partners in H.S. Associates, the financially troubled partnership
that borrowed $5.25 million in 1974 from the pension fund of Teamsters Local 710.

At the time of the loan, H.S. Associates owned the Sherman House, at Randolph
and Clark Streets, which had closed its doors in 1973.

The partnership failed to repay the Teamster loan as scheduled in 1975, and
nearly four years later, the pension fund still has its money tied up in the shuttered
building.

Both Senese and Stein apparently used their partnership interests in H.S. Asso-
ciates to provide a legal tax shelter that allowed them to pay no federal income
taxes in 1970 and 1973 and substantially lowered their tax bills for other years, re-
cords show.

Neither Serese’s name nor Stein’s appears on a list of partners in H.S. Associates
recorded in January, 1974. By law, such partnership agreements are supposed to
contain the names of all partners.

A federal grand jury here is investigating the loan from the Teamsters to deter-
mine if any kickbacks were paid to pension fund officials or employees.

The Tribune reported last July that the Teamster fund had made the loan at a
time when the Sherman House owners were about to lose their property to an in-
surance company for failure to pay off $3 million on a mortgage. '

The Teamsters made the loan in August, 1974, when the hotel was shuttered, the
fixtures had been sold, and it was not generating enough cash to pay even its prop-
erty taxes, financial records showed. A year earlier the owners had reported losses
of $7.7 million to the Internal Revenue Service.

The federal investigation is being conducted by the Justice Department’s Orga-
nized Crime Strike Force in Chicago, headed by Douglas Roller. He declined to ¢om-
ment on the investigation. : »

Senese is a close associate of members of the Chicago crime syndicate, including
Joey Glimco, a longtime syndicate power in the labor -mevemeént. Senese was de-
scrilifd by authorities in the 1950s as a “slugger” for Glimco in the Fulton Striet’
markets. SR

In 1959, Senese refused to answer questions about his union and business act,vi-
ties before the Senate Rackets Committee. v . :

His power in the Teamsters reportedly extends beyond his local, whose members
are nursery drivers and produce haulers for the Fulton Street markets: o

Stein alse has had ties to Glimco and the Teamsters. Once known as “king of the
janitors,” he was convicted in the late 1960s of giving gifts to Teamster officials in
violation of the Taft-Hartley Act, He said that he gave a TV set to Glimco; who
heads Teamsters Local 777. Stein has bragged in the-past of his connections with
Chicago gangsters. - '

Senese and Stein apparently became partners in H.S. Associates in 1973, around
the time the insurance company that held a mortgage on the Sherman House began
foreclosure proceedings and the partnership needed another source of funds.

Public records do not indicate how much Senese and Stein paid for thejr interests
in H.S. Associates. In 1973, Senese’s interest had an approximate valuze of $30,000
and Stein’s a value of $120,000. g

Both were able to take advantage of the losses from the partnez¢hip to shelter
their other income from federal taxes, records indicate. Senese repoited losses from
the partnership for 1973, 1974, and 1975 totaling $105,666, and Stein reported part-
nership losses totaling $351,368 for 1973 and 1974. Such realestaté partnership defi-
-cits are “paper” losses, involving such items as depreciation. i ‘

Both men apparently used their 1973 losses to wipe out their 1970 and 1973 tax
bills and to reduce their 1971 taxes, according to records. ‘

By using his H.S. Associate losses, Senese paid only $5,485 in federal income taxes
on a union salary totaling $118,600 for the years 1970, 1971, 1973, 1974, and 1975.
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Efforts to reach Senese and Stein for i
e orts comment were unsuccessful. The Tribune
als commgxlllgble to reach vGerald Kaufman, the general partner of H.S. Associates,
As of July, 1978, the partnershi
) uly, s p owned the Teamsters more than $8 million i
unpaid principal, id i ing to the
unrli‘%n fSoI;‘ eCIOSIl)l - lsllilllt):ald interest, and advances for property taxes, according to the
e State of Illinois’ plan to buy the Sherman House i ’
s’ ] ? as part of the site fi -
posed state office building wil] probably result in the unijon’s getting sbaeckoinﬁs%rgf

its funds, The ci i i i
e e city, actmg for the state, has filed a condemnation suit against the

[From the Chicago Tribune, Jan. 8, 1980]

SHERMAN Houst PurcHASE OK'D

The acquisition of the Old Sherman House hot, '

The el for a new Stat inoi
bu’i}dmg was upheld Monday by the Illinois Appellate Court in Cialigagf;.ﬂhnms office
Cityeno?ntéh(i)cfzatlée }Il);&ldmg h%g sgught to stop the acquisiticn, contending that the
oy of rights.g no authority to purchase the property under its eminent

But the Appell i ity’ i i
sz blightedpgfea?te Court said the purpose of the city’s action was to rid the Loop
ccording to the city’s Department of Planning, only 8 ' i
sp%cf in the building, located at Clark and Randgl’ph s{ree}::,rics:eﬁczge}ge commercial
Uniofl (I:)lgl Sl;;i; ?Efl?iedAtf?: pué'chaslg the building for $13.2 million from the Teamsters
for 1o bension A buildjn gr emolition, the property will be turned over to the state

'fFrom the Chicago Tribune, Nov. 15, 1979]
City Asks For TITLE TO SHERMAN House

(By Charles Mount)

g B

The city plans to convert the hotel. at Rand
[} ¢ K ; olph and Clark streets, int -
m%zit celnte’r housmg more than 50 state agencies, then be reimbursgé (l)); Iglcl)l‘;f;:;
One gc?nﬁ? fi}xancxal details gave prompted at least one lawsuit. .
) - +l, Janczy approved an order in which the cit dt i
lion to the pension fund of Teamst L oter, which don $13'2 515
buﬁ h%s stoiesh(zrpierating A rss ifnf'_lsoo lf?cal 710 for the hotel, which closed in 1973
Last week, Melvin B. Lewis, attorney for one of the stores. fi led i i
Iihnoxs Appellate Court charging that $18.2 million was an,inlﬂeat:dbrzl'?cfemaflh‘ t'he
c %ded. real—Jc;s}tlz;zlfseiw?ost}s1 taxpayers should not bear. P ¢
-eWIs, a Jo arshall Law School professor, said the cit offered illion i
January, des1gn_ated the hptel as a blighted conr’xmercial areg in %‘I;%rfzf n;ﬂ}ilq:}lx on
neﬁrly d%ui)}lled 'I1‘ts offer, without explaining why. v .
e sai e leamsters, who acquired much of the h tel wh
on g b maeirea otel when a group defaulted
Gt aion d;)r?éls’ bought out other owners for unknown amounts during con-

Lewis said an attorney for the city reported that the Teamsters, before buying out

) ? .
g

AN

o g



e S ier niieinah St A S

L&Fnﬂ—s
i}’\
i
1)
<
g

iN

168

[From the Chicago Tribune, Nov. 18, 1979}
CHALLENGE Crry’s PRICE FOR THE SHERMAN Housk

(By Charles Mount)

The $18.2 million for which the City of Chicago plans to buy the Sherman House
from a Teamster local is an inflated price, according to a suit filed in the Illinois
Appellate Court. ‘

The price, according to Melvin B. Lewis, an attorney representing 20 businesses
still of &rating in the hotei building, includes $3.4 million in taxes, insurance costs,
and othe extras not usually figured into property values and which constitute a
“gift” {5 the Teamsters from taxpayers.

The swer is an attempt to halt the purchase, which was approved by a lower court.

According to the suit, a breakdown of inflated costs shows:

$2.7 million in property taxes the Teamsters paid on the hotel.

$242,000 in “interest.”

$237,000 in insurance payments.

$113,000 in legal fees.

$105,000 for a lien on the property.

$7,500 for an appraisal of the property.
The Sherman House has been closed since 1973. The city plans to buy it and the

block on which it stands, then to turn the property over to the State of Illinois for a
state-government center on the site. The city is to be reimbursed from $30.9 million
the legislature has appropriated for the purchase, planning, and demolition costs.

Lewis is to appear Wednesday at a hearing before Circuit Judge Thomas J. Janczy
on the city’s request for immediate possession of the hotel. :

The city defends the $13.2 million as a fair price for the hotel and its block,
bounded by Randelph, (lark, Lake, and La Salle streets.

It says the hotel is a blighted commercial area “in the center of an otherwise vital
g;zgtgg(l) business district,” and every day of delay in starting the project costs

On October 17, Judge Janczy approved the agreement between the city and Team-
sters Local 710, the hotel’s owner, for the purchase. ,

Lewis, whose clients want to stay in business at their old, still-profitable stands,
told The Tribune the purchase price reflects “a political decision to ball out the

Teamsters pension fund.”
Lewis charges the Oct. 17 hearing before Janczy lacked that American-courtroom

specialty, adversary proceedings,
“It seems o me that what they did was to agree on a value and then find people

to support it,” he said. -

The four witnesses at the hearing were called by the city, he said, thaugh the
Teamsters didn’t have to call anybody since the city was making the union’s case
for a high price.

Lewis said the city does not explain why it offered $7.6 million for the hotel in
January, then nearly doubled its offer to $13.2 million after having the hotel decig-
nated a “‘blighted commercial area.”

He said Teamsters attorney Thomas T. Burke Jr. is a former law assaciate of Earl
Neal, special city corporation counsel in the matter, and Burke cross-examined ony
one witness at the hearing.

At the hearing, Neal said the Teamsters local got possession of the hotel when the
former owner, H&S Associates, did not meet payments on a $5.2 million loan held
by ttlllae gizinsters since 1974. He gaid the union now had an $8.9 million investment
in the hotel. .

At the hearing, the city’s witnesses gave the property a value ranging from $13.2
million to $13.5 million. One witness said the square-foot value of the Sherman
House site was $196, while other buildings in the downtown area have heen sold for
rates from $148 to $371 a square foot.

Burke said he cross-examined only one city witness because he did not know the
man, a Loop real-estate broker. As for the others, he said, “It would be very fool-
hardy to try and impeach their testimony.”

Burke said he produced no witnesses at the hearing “because we were in the area
of a settlement.” He said the city first offered $7.6 million, but he asked for “consid-
erably more”’ than $12.2 million before that was agreed to “after several months of’
negotiation.”

He said nobody addressed the question of “extra costs” being part of the selling
price, but * would bet $100,000 that the appraisers’ figures did not include them.
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{From the Chicago Tribune, Jan. 26, 1980]
$1 MiLuioN LEGAL FrEs i1n HoTeL SALE

(By John O’Brien and Charles Mourit)

Circuit Judge Thomas Janczy awarded nearly $1 million in legal fees on Friday to
a politically well-connected attorney who represented Local 710 of the Teamsters
Union Pension Fund in its sale of the'Sherman-House Hotel to the city.

The attorney, Thomas T. Burke, did not submit the usual detailed fee petition in
which attorneys list every hour they spend on a case and what they did during that
hour. He submitted a two-page document requesting the release of the $13.2 million
that Chicago had deposited with the Cook County treasurer on Nov. 7 after the city
and Teamsters agreed Oct. 17 on a price for the Sherman House.

Burke, a foremost attorney in property-condemnation cases and a brother-in-law
of former U.S. Atty. Thomas Foran, asked $950,116 in legal fees for himself, and
$335,326 in unpaid real estate taxes for the county treasurer—both sums to come
out of the £14.2 million.

Melvin Lewis, an attorney representing about 20 businesses still operating on the
first floor of the otherwise empty Sherman House, objected to Burke’s fee request,
saying it was “excessive.” Lewis said the money came from taxpayers and repeated
earlier charges that the sale price of the hotel was inflated.

Janczy denied-Zewis’ objection, and later said ke granted Burke’s request because
the Teamsters had decided what to pay Burke.

“If they agree, I'm not going to inquire as to why. The city has to pay them the
$13.2 million anyway, so the Teamsters can do what they want with the money,” he

said.

{From the Chicago Tribune, Oct. 18, 1979]
Court OK’s SHERMAN Housk SarLE To Ciry

(By Helen Draeger)

Sale of the old Sherman Hguse hotel and other properties in the same block of
the city for $13.2 million was approved Wednesday in Circuit Coart.

The sum will go to the Teamsters Local 710 pension fund, which took over the
vacant hotel after a group of developers defaulted on a $5,250,000 loan.

It will be paid by the State of Illinois, which wants the entire block for a new
Loop office building costing more than $100 million. .

Earl Neal, special counsel for the city, said the property acquired from the union
pension fund covers about 60 percent of the block bounded by Randolph, Clark,
Lake and La Salle. ‘

Only the La Salle Plaza parking garage and the small, run-down Astor Hotel still
must be obtained to gain title to the entire block, he said. ,

Circuit Court Judge Thomas J. Janczy signed an order approving the condemna-
tion award Wesnesday after three real estate men testified for the city.

They told Judge Janczy that the price of $196.per square foot was fair, reasonable,
and in line with recent sales of Downtown sites.

The $13.2 million award needs formal approval from the Illinois Capital Develop-
ment Board, headed by former U.S. Atty. Samuel K. Skinner.

But Dan Bramlet, land acquisition agent for the state board, said the proposed
award had been discussed in advance with a subcommitte& of the board.

The award to the Teamsters pension fund is 74 per cen{ higher than an offer

made by the city for the same property last Jan. 9. \
Neal ®aid, however, that the Jan. 9 offer was a “preliminary -estimate” designed

to open negotiations. “You have to make some kind of offer before you can file a

lawsuit,” he added.
Bramlet said the $7.6 million offer nine months ago was “based on sales we were

aware of at the time.”
Neal told the court that the Teamsters fund had invested a total of $8,951,600 in

the Sherman House property since foreclosing on its 1974 loan.
In addition to the original $5,250,000 note, he said, the fund had paid $2.7 million

in real estate taxes and lesser amounts for interest, legal fees, appraisals and other

costs.’
Neal stressed that the $8.9 million investment by the union represented only part

of the property being conveyed to the city.
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. and
In addition, he said, the pension funds owns 40 feet of frontage on Lake St. an

i k.
all parcels of land in the same ‘qloc : .
ho’ll%lselt)l%%-zegglfege:&n’f‘zgnfgem I;)en;-_ion funua to H.S. Associates, a partnership

i in 1978, is being investigat-
that took over the Sherman House after its doors closed in e e thes to

ganized crime reportedly were partners in the development group when the loan
or ‘

te
waé ma’%%ompson has pushed for using the Shgrman ngie 210(2:,1 1f‘ox}'1 itsh% gglvgcs;f;at e
i ov.buildjmg saying it would eliminate an “eyesore.” Las 3&_ ort,s.' I8 D e
o lccz;ixent Miéhael‘ J. Bakalis charged that Thong)so% s an(ister S were
%I})lpompsoh's Vgt endorsex;xlent b);sli;c;l VZI};) 1?11:3 c(ﬁzyevl;'asecondemning the proper-
i as . 3 . . .
ty?-gﬁgf :}?aencg}gt ;g:&, g: saxv::’l it was not unusual, fits into a provision for inter

- O A h
government co-operation in the 1970 Illinois constitution and is comparable to the

city’s acquisition of the University of Tllinois Chicago Circle campus.

{From the Chicago Sun-Times, May 18, 1980]
Turry SHARED $1 MILLION HoreL FEE

(By Art Petacque)

. o31s ived
Tully shared in a $.1 million fee receiv
b Foer:;oC:&I;rgg;ng 315;35 eSSlsl(;istg!%Ia:use lgnd condem_na!:ég(ril case, even though
e o th cazo appeared o be extremely et e 1. ke, o
-Ti learne a ! ‘
1 Thersxﬁorgﬁffenﬁrhave included several big real estate deyelop?‘f:ée sractice—for
a‘g;ke confirmed that he retam:?te'fu’il‘gu—;xt%v;&;;vgy }sil;s lr%ugf_\;l'ear term as asses-
: e case : 1
;‘g;r?nolrg)'? ]ge lei;‘i{r:?azild%%usetained Tulley because of Tulley’s legal expertise.
Burke would not say how much Tulley was p_ald. ¢ the Tulley fee was as high
1d that reports were circulating 1n legal circles that the g was as hieh
'1;;7500 0(?0—-—011? half the total sum paid to Burke:—-—Burke gaid s:,ucof ??‘gd Lation
?:lse but that he could not comment on the precise sum because
jufl‘yuilgeaslsﬁg ?;:;g%&r ltl%}g grg;%gf? inquiry in declining to answer questions about‘l
thigua;‘récé ggxsrhrln l}:g‘elgsw practice deals principally with cpnd%rlrlllrlla’tsiotx; rcr;alsgss zgi ::;f
E sought any tax adjustments for his clients during y T s e
- ne\{fr resented the Teamsters Local 710 Pension Fund, owner :d thb \t.;a;t fo?
Sh%:rrn:nrgouse and adjacent Loop pr((;perty,t ‘when tg:e é:g)é a&%xueusite go-w ot o
illion i Circuit Court condemantion pro ng. | , now belng
illgageg lgliflnbtlan u:ed for construci};lion of :}11 new rSioggte of Ilinois office building
is imt ity for the purchase price. ]
Stazts?klgdwv:lf;? 2;:;23’0%: ’(I:‘lu%rly pxovidped jin the Sherman Houx;;1 ca:z,eBurke gaid he
de many court appearances and generally 'worked hard on it ec v the special
™ However, Earl Neal, a onctime law associate of BUris b, S¥se ror the oity,
i i who handie ! ! g
?:?;15 tggtcgglrgaoiaifgegggf ehaving geen Tully in court during last year's proceed
in%s{lrke countered that Neal himself didn’t attend every court session and that
i rt earances.
oy %lc‘tuailay dﬁ mh?k a'rvme §evil(‘aa:v£ics?l'ivh: It)'(I;lIOWed the case closely as tgle attg_n;::ysggg
Shﬁnrr;a: rHou“g; g’round-ﬂoor business tenants who opposed the condemnation, s

he saw Tully only once in court. On that occasion, Lewis said, Tully appeared brief-

ly and consulted with other lawyers but did not actually participate in the proceed-

mg'lgfle city's takeover of the Sﬁerma? House property ended years of controversy

i al cast of owners. . i | .
abfrlxltlg'}(i t:ﬁgty%na% latfistgxf1 ?ﬁ: landmark hotel was shut down, it wa? olviv;xfér},n bis Ii S
Associates, a partnership whose seoret memberp Inolicq YOPRE Sineters Local 103

i i : inic X - !
gflgrﬁg ‘ te%?itlfeg;nﬂ%ﬁiﬁre %Ivgvlﬁér of a janitorial firm who servgfi a prison term
for paying off Teamsters officials. | 74 from the pension fund of Team-
i d $5.25 million in 19 om

sterseng;lt%elrg.hil;lt})iglr;t?ev{;, tﬁe pension fund took over the property after the part-
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nership defaulted on more than $8 million in unpaid principal and interest. The
pension fund was bailed out of its financial dilemma by the $13.2 million sale of the
hotel property to the city. .

Burke, in detailing Tully’s legal role in the Sherman House case, said he retained
only Tully and did not deal with Tully’s law partner, Joseph Roddy. Tully and
Roddy have been law partners both before and after Tully’s service as assessor.
When Tully left the then-relatively small firm to become assessor, he sold his inter-
est in it fer a reported $450,000 to be paid during a five-year period.

Roddy, it was learned, is regarded by investigators as a key figure in the over-all
Tully investigation because he handled many cases that came before the assessor’s
office while Tully served there.

It also was learned that Roddy has engaged the services of Howard L. Stone, a
former assistant U.S. attorney, to represent him in connection with the investiga-
tion.

Federal investigators, meanwhile, are continuing to quiz businessmen who have
been represented by a coterie of lawyers known to have had ready access to Tully’s
office when he was assessor. The lawyers have come under scrutiny because of their
impressive track records in gaining tax breaks for clients.

The group earned reputations as “lawyers’ lawyers” on La Salle Street because
their law colleagues referred many clients with tax problems to them.

Among members of the group are several lawyers who served with Tully when he ’

was prosecuting criminal cases as an assistant state’s attorney. Others were known
to have made substantial contributions to Tully’s campaign coffers when he first

ran for assessor and again when he raised $500,000 shortly before his surprise 1978
announcement that he would not seek re-election.

[From the Chicago Sun-Times, Nov. 21, 1979)
Orcanizep CrIME Tiep To City COLLEGE SITE

(By Harlan Draeger and William Clements)

Two men with ties to organized crime are the principal owners of a building at 65
E. South Water St. that is being acquired for a new City College.

The men are Dominic Senese, president of Teamsters Local 703, and Ben R. Stein,
a businessman who served time in prison on labor racketeering charges.

The two earlier had been identified as secret partners in a group that until 1978
owned the Sherman House, now being acquired for a new state office building site.

Close business relationships have been uncovered by The Sun-Times among other
people who figure in the recent history of both Loop buildings.

Cne of them testified as an expert witness for the city last month in favor of a
$13.2 million condemnation award for the Sherman House property.

Gerald S. Kaufman, formerly a part owner of the two buildings, calls the situation
“a horrible coincidence.” .

Last February, the city started condemnation proceedings to obtain the Sherman
House site so that the state can erect a new office building on the block.

Two months later, the City Colleges of Chicago started a condemnation suit to
secure the 24-story building at 65 E. South Water for a new Loop campus.

The $13.2 million award for the Sherman Housgproperty was approved by Circuit
Court Judge Thomas J. Janczy on Oct. 17. Under Janczy’s order, the sum will go to
the Teamsters Local 710 Pension Fund, which took over the property last year after
foreclosing on a $5.2 million loan. , '

Small, ground-level tenants in the Sherman House have appealed Janczy’s order.
But their attorney, Melvin B. Lewis, said the appeal will fail if Janczy grants the
city’s motion to evict his clients at a hearing Wednesday.

The Teamster pension fund took over the Sherman House from a limited partner-
ship known as H.S, Associates, Kaufman was the general partner in H.S. Associates.
Senese and Stein wereidentified last June as secret partners in the group.

Meanwhile, the City Colleges lawsuit to condemn the 65 E. South Water building
is scheduled for trial Dec. 5 in Circuit Court.

In and extensive investigation of both proposed land acquisitions, The Sun-Times
turned up these facts: ,

The building sought for a new Loop College is effectively owned by 65 East Asso-
ciates, a limited partnership formed in March, 1978. In the original partnership
agreement, Benese and Stein together had 60 percent of the $500,000 investment.
Stein's listed contribution was $200,000, and Senese’s share was $100,000.
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Barbara D. Fedor, Kaufinan's longtime agsistant, is the general partner of 65 East
Associates. She and Kaufman both say that he is not part of the group. But Kauf-
man said that the 65 E. South Water building was purchased last year from a New
York group, Esquire Realty Corp., of which he was the general partner.

Howard Ecker, who runs a large office leasing agency under his name, was called
by the city as an expert witness in the Sherman House condemnation hearing. He
testified on Oct. 17 that $13.2 million was a “fair and reasonable” price for the
Sherman House property. Ecker has a $15,000 investment in 65 East Associates, the
Senese-Stein group. He also is leasing agent for 65 E. South Water St., where his
offices are located.

Since the summer of 1978, small business tenants in the Sherman House paid
rent to the Core Management Co. Barbara Fedor, Kaufman's assistant, is president
and sole director of the company. The company shares Room 802 and a common
phone number at 65 E. South Water with Kaufman. H.S. Associates and Marquee
Enterprises Inc., another of Kaufman’s business ventures. Fedor and Kaufman
insist that he has no interest in the real estate management firm.

Qscar Shabat, veteran chancellor of the City Colleges system, says that he person-
ally chose 65 E. South Water St. site for the new Loop College.” Shabat said the
building can be renovated for $14 million and is linked by a bridge with the over-
crowded existing college at 64 E. Lake. He said the move was approved last Febru-
ary after it became clear that Gov. Thompson would not provide an estimated $50
miilion to build a new Loop College on the south end of the Loop. Shabat says that
Kaufman is not a recorded owner of 65 E. South Water and did not approach him to
offer the building for a college.

BEar]l L. Neal, an attorney for the city, Thomas T. Burke, attorney for the Team-
sters fund, agreed amicably on the $13.2 million value placed on the Sherman
House property on the effective date of last Feb. 15, That figure is nearly double a
written $7.6 million offer by the city last Jan. 9. It is not clear whether the offer 10
months ago was based on formal appraisals, and Neal has said it was just a “pre-
liminary” figure to open negotiations. But the figure coincides almost precisely with
the $7,653,390 “book value” investment listed by the Local 710 fund last January in
its latest report to the Internal Revenue Service.

Under the $13.2 million award approved by Janczy, the Teamsters fund will re-
ceive $196 per square foot for 67,464 square feet of property. This is roughly 60 per
cent of the entire block, which the stati ‘wants for its office tower. Yet Olcott’s Land
Values for 1979, widely respected as the “Bible” of Chicago-area real estate, projects
the value of the entire block at about $13 million. Olcott’'s estimates the current
value of the Sherman House itself, which makes up the bulk of the Teamstes tract,
at $150 to $170 per square foot. '

The actual price tag for securing a cleared site from the Teamsters is much
higher than the $13.2 million figure. Costs of demolizhing the buildings are not cov-
ered in the sum going to the union pension fund. Illinois taxpayers will have to foot
the bill for this additional cost, estimated by experts at $2.6 million. If den olition
costs were included, the over-all cost of obtaining the cleared site would rise to $15 8
million—or more than $234 per square foot. This price would place it higher than
five of the seven downtown sales singled out by the city’s appraiser for comparison
purposes.

Two preliminary cost estimates made by appraisers for the Illinois Capital Devel-
opment Board in 1976 showed much lower values for the entire Sherman House
block than the city now is paying. One estimate was $121 per square foot, and the
other was §135 a square foot. Real estate experts said there has been no sharp esca-
lation in value of the Sherman House area in the intervening period. Officials of the
Capital Development Board have refused to furnish the earlier appraisal reports be-
cause the issue still is “in litigation.”

Senese, whose Teamsters Local 703 represents produce drivers, is a cousin of
former Chicago Is_sivndicate boss Anthony (Big Tuna) Accardo and a longtime associate
of mob figures. He serves on Teamsters Joint Council 25, along with Local T10 Presi-
dent William D. Joyce, and lost a bid on Nov. 6 to unseat veteran Council President
Louis F. Peick.

Stein, once known as the “king of janitors,” formerly headed firms providing
maintenance services to McCormick Place. In 1966, he was convicted of making il-
legal payments to Teamster officials and given an 18-month prison sentence. Like
Senese, he had close ties to former hoodlum labor boss Joseph (Joey) Glimco.,

Kaufman said that he knows Senese and Stein personally but has “no idea” who
is involved in 65 East Associates, owner of the 65 E. South Water building. He re-
ported dealing only with Barbara Fedor, general partner in the group, when 65 East

Associates bought the property.
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Kaufman said that Core M ich
S anagement Co., which has collect
& ::;lla::i }E{ggsi é‘l?ror;xgr: nttlila:in a y’ete;af, lis{ strictly Barbara Fedii’: dcol;i%;ari; f‘{gr}?e’tsh:
sharg oesn’t look to m " ¢
She’s a broker, an agent and manages a couplz g(f)‘ l?:x?llfi?nZ‘su.’Per money,’” he added
cor

lewes 3 :
S },:g:: nignt}goc‘)fsheez:, agx:c(aied with Kaufman that F1.S. Associates lost its interest in th.
millioon House 131 m’i‘ -1978. He salq the only party with an interest in th u§13§
nearty grard. S the leamsters pension fund. He said the Teamsters had i N ted
Goarly 1on in the hotel and later bought the hotel ex. Crvg
élc ltzr aqlé ixte for another $3.5 million *" annex and former Civie
,cker said he saw nothing improper in his testi
relationship with Kaufman. “In fact, I've ézggyh(;?nt}:)icsehei;mil?e}lfasuiefﬁzg

months,” he added. Ecker said that
had pulled the 65 East Associates pai?r?;isigt;glggéhzgose name he could not recall,
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[From the Chicago Sun-Times, Nov. 2, 1981)
TuLLy ProBE FaDES; CHARGES UNLIKELY

(By Art Petacque and Hugh Hough)

Scratch a big name—that of former County Assessor Thomas M. Tully—from the
ranks of imperiled politicians. ‘

We've learned that it's now virtually certain Tully won't be indicted by the feder-
al grand jury that has been investigating his business affairs.

The investigation, under way for almost two years, has centered on allegations
that Tully made huge profits from real estate deals with .property devélopers who
got tax breaks while he was assessor. ‘ , o

But we're told the grand jury inquiry has developed on evidence of criminal viola-
tions on Tully's part. Several lawyers retained by developers linked to Tully also
have received signals that the investigation is being wound down. :

We're learned further that there remains just one slim hope for striking pay. dirt .

in the Tully case. That's the possibility that the Rev. John Smyth, a Roman Catholic

priest and boyhood friend who represented Tully as a trustee in some real estate -

deals, might produce something the Justice Department could use against Tully
before the grand jury. But that possibility seems remote. .

The investigation is being overseen by Greg Jones, first assistant to U.S. Attorney
Dan K. Webb. Webb disqualified himself from any role in the Tully inquiry because
his former law partner, Matthias K. Lydon, represented a witness called by the gov-
ernment. . ,

The Tully investigation is reminiscent of one faced by his political patron, the late

P. J. “Parky” Cullerton. Parky endured one of the longest and most publicized in-

quiries in Cook County history before it was quietly dropped.” o
Bottom line: Still to be determined is what Tully will do with the $500,000 politi-

cal kitty he gathered at a fund-raiser before his stunning resignation as assessor in-

1978. His own political future appears too dim for Tully ‘to spend it on himself.

' FALN DEFECTOR TIPPED FEDS ON CRIME

7 Alfredo “Freddie” Mendez, the first and only member of Chicago’s FALN terror
group to spill its secrets, gave federal investigators an early indication that violent
radicals were banding together to pull big-money crimes—su
Brink’s robbery in New York. Mendez, who traded FALN secrets for release from a

prison cell last May, wasn't able to supply the feds with plans for specific crimes,

such as the rcbbery that led to the deaths of two police officers and a Brink’s guard.
But he made it clear that his fellow Puerto Rican radicals had a’cozy xelationship

with other terrorists, such as the tag ends of the Weather Undergound movement.

. AND TERROR REMINDER IS TIMELY

A souvenir of the early days of FALN terror is now being carried by Sgt. Frank
Kasky, a member of the Chicago police bomb and arson squad. It's a Timex watch,
the timing device that was to set off four sticks of dynamite found in the midst of 14
long-stemmed roses at the Standard Oil Building early on Oct. 27, 1975. Because
Kasky risked his life in dismantling the deadly floral package, FALN foes led by
Assistant U.S. Attorney Jeremy Margolis recently -presented it to him as a keep-
sake. = ; ; :

* '$1 MILLION ROAD'RACE WITH WINTER

- To complete critical road construction projects before the snow flies, the state has
been paying time-and-a-half Saturday wages of more than $23 an hour and double-
time Sunday wages of almost $31 an hour to/members of Local 150 of the Operating
Engineers. In all, it’s costing state agencies more than $1 million in overtime to
finish key Toll Road and other projects such as the ‘“spaghetti bowl” interchange
near the Chicago Post Office. Thus, it now becomes clear Gov. Thompson’s role was
more than that of a labor peacemaker when he stepped in several ‘weeks ago to help
end the long summer strike by Local 150 members. Thompson could see even higher
state costs ahead for these and other public projects as winter approached, plus
lengthy lines of irate, snowbound motorists. = : .

ch as the deadly -
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COPS ALERT FOR PIMPS AT BREADLINES

The lo_cal econom_ic crunch, dramatized last week by food lines in the Uptown
community, has Chicago vice detectives keeping an eye out for human vultures—
pimps who prey on hungry women as targets for prostitution. The watch is on be-
cause of past patterns of such recruiting during hard times.

BRAIN DAMAGE SUIT TARGETS ALDERMAN

Ald. Niles Sherman (21st) is the target of a lawsuit by a mother who contends her
son, now 14, suffer_ed_ brain damage as an infant by eating paint from walls of a
Sherman-owned building at 1113 W. Chestnut. In checking with Stuart W. Opdycke,
the lawyer who filed the suit Oct. 1 on behalf of Annie Woods, we were told that

pfo_cefs servers have been unsuccessful in serving Sherman with a copy of the com-
plaint.

WOODS TURNS DOWN ANOTHER POST

Joseph I. Woods, described here last week as mulling a shot at his old sheriff’s job,
stepped aside in favor of Des Plaines cop Joe Kozenczak, who had a virtual lock on
tl}e nomination before GOP slatemaking began. Now we've learned that ex-FBI man
Woods had an offer of another Jjustice-type job—as a member of the state Prisoner
Review Board—but also shunned it in favor of remaining on the Cook County
Board. The $30,000-a-year review board post has been vacant since July, when Gov.
Thompson accepted the resignation of Donald J. Turner after an OutFront disclo-

slx:re_ ‘Etl‘lat Turner had come under investigation while serving as Alexander County
sheriff. ‘ : :
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| , ‘ APPENDIX 3
B . - - SR A’ R ' el , \% (Subnntted for the record by Ted Katsaros and John Kuebler.)

S o S , - » e e December 23, 1981

Honorable Claude F. Pepper,'
Chairman

Select Committee 6n Aging

- U.S. House of Representatives

Washington D.C. 20515 '

7 ®

TGN
B

it

R ; - B S IR . ©coss o il U Rer: Pension Fraud Hearings

* ; : : T » . . e ‘ i ; e O AR R P . e e ‘ :;

. , & Dear Conaressman Pepper. . o o . : 3

: - ©
5 . : N

K

@

o = o : Ty - ; o , On behalf of John Kuebler and myself, I would
B R ! o , ) s : like to thank you for~ allowing us to appear before your
o : Committee on November 4, 1981 and for the keen interest
: : you and other members of the Committee (ds well as
Senator Nunn), expresaed in the 1ssue of “Een51on
Fund Fraud”. ' = : co :

»

If you recall, COngressman Rlnaldo asked that the
‘ : . : - record be left open-so that.we could discuss further o 5 _
R R P SR T : S R certain issues. ' Accordingly, with your permission, L T
EEREE IR o R R R T AR EEEREE - « I would like this letter, along’with the attachmeits Sl . i
. _ Col . . e Co v o o o thereto, to become . part of the permanent record of :
Ty v e L A ) R A T A thig- Hearlng. ; }
R S T e R AT S v L ”Specxflcally, thlS letter addresses three basic K - . &
T S T T UC R ST ‘ ' , ) RV I P , I. rHow much, and in what ways, have the Funds‘;. = ' 5
L R RN S i T e = Ty : S , T of Teamsters Local 282 suffered 1osses- R .
; o Coan . » T e T Ll e e T ST B R FREET . II. What attempts havg we made to inform the = , s g
@ . o S AT " T LT e e e T T PR T T e E B . ' -+ Department of Labor, and in partlcular, v T , I
R I L A A i G ; g TS LU P T R L e ‘ - SBetretary Donovan, about corruption in B : - S
. 45’? SRR Tan T T e e i e LS T B S T R e t our Local and Benefit Funds; o DA

, , B R R A RN R P N | III.what steps do we feel the Department of Labor
S L e L T e e T et e s e e [ e : ‘ : . .should take regarding this corruption.
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I. TEAMSTER LOCAL 282 BENEFIT FUNDS HAVE LOST SUBSTANTIAL
SUMS OF MONEY IN AT LEAST FOUR DIFFERENT WAYS.

A. Employers have been allowed to Under-pay ‘into the
Funds. o . .

As both John Kuebler and I discussed in our

A

testimony, we have uncoveredaevidence that demonstrates

that employers have not’been paying their#fair share into
ourqfunds. In 1979, :one employer, Sante,Nicolia of Elmuv
Transit Mix, pled guilty to criminal'chatges;afising out
of his‘highly successful effort at“avoiding payments into
the Fund that weteideﬁanded by the collective bargaining

The federal indictment charging him with various

RS

criminal offenses, a copy of which is attached as Exhibit A,

¢
N

outlines the following scheme that was used to beat the ‘
Fund: Under theieollective bargaining conttaét‘betWeen:n
Local 282 and Elm Transit Mix, all Elm emuloyees would be—
long to Local 282 and Elm would make payments into the
Local 282 pen51on and. welfare funds hased on the number

of hours or days worked by each,employee. Sante Nlcolla
set up two nontuhionhcorpqrate shells. He then allocated
a substantial pexcenta§e,offthe?hoursIWQ;ked by Elm
Transit employees to the payroll records of these corr
porate shells, when substantially all_cfnthe Woxhrdone

by‘the employees was,perfofﬁéd'for Elm Transit.

4
7

SRR

.
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Our research, and Sante Nicolia's own statements,

show that Elm Transit Mix is not the only company that'is

engaging in these practices. Part of Nicolia's defense
at trial was. that most other employers were doing this as
F

well. He further contended that the Union's policy of

allowing certain employers to circumvent rayments owed' to

the Funds had helped drive two large companies out of
business. e
‘Sante Nicolia agreedkto‘repay-OVer $75,000: to-

i

our funds.  We estimate that our funds have been cheated

out of at least three million dollarsvby this method.
B. The Fund Lost Substant1a1 Amounts of Money Because
of Expenses Paid out in Connection with a Proposed

- Loan' of $20 miliion to Hyman Green for a Las Vegas
* Casino. C o o v

’ At the outset, I refer thlS Committee to the
testlmony on Local 282's Funds that I and another 1nd1-
v1dual,gave before the House Ways and Means Over51ght Sub-
committee on March 22, 1978 (“Central States Teamsters

Hearing Before the Subcommlttee on OverSLght of

the Commlttee on Ways and Means, House of Representatlves,

95th Congress, Second SeSSLon, March 22 . 1978, pages 121,

122 and 196 through 209, herelnafter "Ways and{Means TestliQ

mony“) and the oplnlon of the Honorable Jacob Mlshler in

&
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Marshall v.. Teamsters Local 282 Pension Trust, 458'F,Supp.

986 (E.D.N.¥. 1978)-.

‘Thenﬁays and ‘Means testimony and court decision.
provide background‘on a proposed $36:million deal betweén
the Local 282 Pe;sioniFundfand Hyman Green;a controversial
businessman who had»previouSlyxdefaulted on $42 million. in
loans from‘the Teamsters Central StatesfPensioanuﬁH.

As the testimony shows, we had uncovered docu~
ments showing that the Fundfhad\agreedhtoklend Green this
money and’ had asked,Secretary ovaabor'Marshali-to enjoin

reply from. the Secretary. At the conclu51on of our testi~

ﬂmeny, Congressman GlbeDS wrote to*the Secretary demandlng

action. Shortly thereafter, the Department of Labor flled

[
suit to en301n the deal. )

In rullng in the Secretary s favor, Judge Mlshler
found that the $20 mllllon portlon of the loan deal repre~
sented ower 36 percent of the Fund‘s assets and was clea_ly
too rlsky. 7 » '

5 Before this rullng, the Fund had spent over S
$100, 000 1n expenses relatlng to the deal. “In addltlon,’)
our Unlon Pre51dent wrote to the Fund s two 1nvestment ad->£

visers in, NOVember, 1977 requestlng that *hey llquldate A

r
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$1.75 million within two weeks! }These letters, which are
attached as Exhibits B and c, put 1ntolerable pressure
on the adv1sers, who were under a duty to carry out a
prudent 1nvestment strategy.r Such action may very well
have cost our Funds additional thousands of dollars. x

The Labor Department ;ever sought'to recover
the‘$ldb,000 and related losses. * However, we have demanded

that the Trustees reimburse the Eund<in an ERISA complaint

- that we filed in July of this of year; a copy ,of which is

attached hereto as Exhibit D.

The Ways and Means testlmony traces some of the
previous communlcatlons we have had w1th the U.S. Deparit-
ment of Labor'ln,the course of our attempts to ‘'enlist their

aid in efforts tb clean up our Funds.

I want to emphasize that myself and other members

of our Local have alwais been available “to assist the

Department of Labor 1n any 1nvest1gatlon of our Fund. We

know that Labor Department 1nvest1gators have recelved

and read the newsletters that we have publlshed over the

'past six years in which we have documented our charges of

90-780 0—82——13

* See the Ways and Means testimony for information that
raises grave -suspicions about the selection of these
investment adv1sers.
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! corruption. Furthermore, members of our Local have given ] déwn, leaving the Fund near the end of a long line .
L a L o . : nd i of creditors. As Newsday put it:
? detailed information on corruptics: in our Union and in ==L P .
i , g ‘ ‘ ' ‘ ; = The unanswe estion i ; 11’
j our benefit funds to several Department of Labqr investi bank'gah§¥é§§3 ggr;oiggioi ?gwtiesgib; |
b Cos ' L1 urbs of Chicdgo got together with a k
; gators assigned to the Brooklyn Strike Force. - Teamster Local in the suburbs of New :
v ‘ . York.
‘ or 2 s i ~Income ‘ : ;
. C. The Fund has Held a Large Piece gf Ngg n . 4 : What steps did our Trustees, who had been . o
} Producing Property for Nearly a Decade. » ' ‘ : Piiniasd . . |
4 a0 ‘ . g criticized by a federal judge just 5 months before, take ;
e ¢ . ay i1 : an earlier 1 « ’ ¢ L N ;
; As the Ways and Means testimony and an : to investigate the. background and credit-worthiness of ;
. 27 sd hibit E) s ; DT S ‘ » ;
: article in Long Island Newsday (attached as Exhi Mr. Angelos,andrthe»DesPlaines bank? The full story is o
. ; ntry club for years. The . o SR : ~ e o i
detail, the Fund has owned a coun - not in yet; but Newsday '(Exhibit F) quoted an Illinois
L . 16 » its operation L : I : - R ;
P Fund has repeatedly either lost money on ltf D | 12 banking expert as. saying that: o .o %
[ . Sy % . ' . L : ;
5 or made a minuscule profit. %a Queries to Chicago banking authorities ¥
; N - : gl N ] - . . ‘ . 3
| | e I "Dori't tonch thas Teeryhed, the report
? D. The Fund Lost Over $1.6 Million: v i pole." o &
: Small Illinois Bank that Recently Collapsed. H ;
o Y ' i . .
i ‘ . , 18 ‘The Village Voice (see attached Exhibit G i
¥ " . - ,I i 4 r
{ 4 5 ‘Mishler enjoined + . @ \ . \ ; '
? Only five mOFth§ ?fte:.qudge M;? : J i Village Voice article of‘May 13-19, 1981) reported that: :
E s Ve : 1, the Trustees were ; T .. L ' o
7 the $20 million Las Vegas Casino deal, i o i ‘Documents on file with the FDIC in L
% entertaining a loan request from a controversial Illinois ‘ : RN 2g:i %ééinoisaagd ?:igiggzin ;hégier %
i ; : ‘ N ] R ral and s ank examiners:
¥ S \ . & . . i i - g o
B P : ' o . s ; ouble. As [ had alreadyucompleted—three,hlghlyk'f
A banker, whose bank was in serious finasclal tr . i : critical audit reports on the Des
; a Newsday article of April 16, 1981 ( a copy of which is §§ h Ufiiatﬁzssgaﬁ§ii§°§hioiﬁ‘fonths42512£j;' .
x attached as Exhibit F), reported, in January, 1879, Anthony § R ‘ "‘ .
%E Angelos, the Chairman of the DesPlaineS'§§llin°is)b3ank 2 : o
b ' - . ol - . y - v ' , £ 4
L : came to Long Island ‘to meet with our TrusﬂeeS- Shortly * The Voice article went on to charge that ‘convicted e
i : v i felon AlTen Dorfman may have brought Angelos and -k
%7 thereafter, he received a $2 million loanj On March 14, Cody together. : g
: - 1981, federal and state banking authorities shut the Bank o - R N ‘ -
’ § -
® LN =
o F - &4 #  3» )
@ o q : B ) ‘ " 
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_ humerous times over the past several years.
our activities and our.information documenting our allegations
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Reports in the Chicago Tribune (see articles of

April 16 and July 12, 1981, attached as Exhibits H and I)

dlscussed Angelos' controversial past.

II. THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOR HAS BEEN GROSSLY NEGLIGENT
IN PURSUING ALLEGATIONS OF CORRUPTION IN OUR LOCAL
AND ITS BENEFIT FUNDS. '

A. We Have Informed Secretary Donovan of This Corruption.

Because of the neglect of our Trustees and the lack of
action by the Department of Labor, we filed suit under
ERISA on July 14, 1981 seeking the recovery of various losses.
(A copy of our'complaint in this action is attached as
Exhibit B). - Pursuant to the appropriate provision ¢f ERISA,
29 U.S.C. 1132(h), we sent a copy of our complaint
to the Secretary of Labor (certified mail #P32-7099308) (
and the Secretary of Treasury (#P32-7099309). Well before’
we filed suit, our attorney discussed our intention to do so
with Robert Eccles, a Department of Labor attorney who
specializes in ERISA litigation. Shortly thereafter, we
sent Mr. Eccles a copy of an FOIA request (see Exhibit J)
to the DEpartment for recorxrds that would assist us in preparing
our suit. v .

To date, we have heard nothing from the Department of
Labor.

Clearly thls notice to Secretary Donovan and Mr.Eccles
does not exist in a vacuum. As my Ways and Means testimony
and the discussion above in Part IB indicate, we have
corresponded and talked with Department of Labor personnel’
In addition,

of corruption have been w1dely disseminated, both in our

own newslettérs and in various news media accounts (see the
discussion in Part IIC, below).* Finally, as I discuss below, .
since Secretary Donovan has been directly involved in numerous
dealings with our Local, he has a firm understandlng of the
extent of corruption in Local 282.

/

*The Angelos loan for example, was not only dlscussed

in the Village Voice and Long = Island Newsdax, but on the
front-page of the Sunday edition of the Chicago Tribune.
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B. Secretary of Labor Donovan Has First-Hand knowledge of the

Corruption in Teamsters Local 282 Yet Has Refused
to Act.

Secretary of Labor Donovan was subjected to intensive

investigation ‘and questioning: before his nomination was formally

ratified by the Senate (See generally, "Nomination Hearings",

before the Committee on Labor and Human Resources, United States

Senate, Ninety-Seventh Congress, First Session, January 12 and
27, 1981, hereinafter, "Nomination Hearlngs") There,

he was questloned about corruption in Local 282, specifically about

whether his firm, the Schiavone Construction Company, had
been extorted by Harry .Gross, a Local 282 Business Agent and
thus forced to place Gross' chauffeur -on Schiavone's payroll
as a no-show employee.* See- generally, “Nomlnatlon Hearings",
pages 114=150.

- In the course of these hearings, Secretary Donovan told
the Senate panel that Gross had threatened him the one time
that they had -met.

I/
didn't know his name. I happefjed tqg be onithe ,
63d Street project....There wasZﬁob stoppage while P
I was there...I asked the steward what happened and why,
and he said, "You had better ask Mr. Gross." ...

"I went up to Mr. Gross and introduced myself. He
said, "Oh, you're the tough guy." I said, "No, I'm not,
Mr. Gross. I consider myself fair. But why have you
done this?" He said, "Well, you're supposed to put two
teamsters on the elevator.” I said, "I have no .
idea what you're talking about.: But you're taklng
such extreme action like this, I resent it."

He said, "Hey, wise guy. We ‘have-ways to take care of
people - like you." I said, "Mr. Gross, if you push

Mr. Donovan: I met him /Gross once in my life.

*Gross, a convicted labor extortionist, was ﬁnvestlgated
by the McClellan Committee in the late 1950s which discovered
that® he had been shaking down companies, including the
New York Times, for labor peace.
ing on May 21, 1981, (a copy of his 1nd1ctmen€\1s attached:
as Exhibit K). “Among the charges is one that alleges that
he forced Schlavone to glve his chauffeur a no—‘how Job

4

Ve

“ He was inditted for racketeer-
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‘me, I'll punch.you. If you, punch me, I'm going to
“to kick you someplace."
He said, "My friend, keep your heddlights on high
beam when you get in your driveway at home." I said,
"Mr. Gross, get off this -project or I'1ll have yow
arrested for threatenlng my life." I walked. eway and he
left the progect. -

The GCA is a non—proflt New York corporatlon consxstlng of i
employer-members who are engaged in constructlon work : !
throughout the Metropolitan New York area. . The GCA serves
the function of negotiating and admlnlsterlng collective. bar-
gaining agreements on behalf of its members w1th varlous labor
organizations including Local 282.

T s e

Y ) Nomination Hearings, page 133. According to our research, Schiavone is one of the ten
; . . - S e larges: employers of Local 282 ‘members and a major , -
¢ R contributor into our pension and welfare funds. Local 282's ' . i

C. By Virtue of His ResponSLblllty For Labor Relations <at

activities are of crucial importance to all construction
A Major New York City Area Construction Firm, Which

] ' 4 companies in the Metropolitan New York area because its members

S

: Employscv\Large Numbers Of Local 282 Members, Secretary é deliver all building materials, including sand, gravel

: Donovan Ciearly Has Knowledge of Corruption in Local 282. 8 and concrete, to job-sites.. If our Local slows down or stops the
i \ ﬁ deliver of such goods, then a construction site grinds: to - a

! At his Qanlrmatlon hearin 1gSs , Secretary Donovan descrlbed . halt.

Secretary-Donovan has negotiated with Local 282 off1c1als,

employed its members and paid into its benefit funds.v He has

every reason in the world to keep his eyes and ears open for

news concerning Local 282.- As the following list of media coverage
- of Local 282 reveals, one could not go far: in the construction

industry in the New York area in the last several years,

without hearing numerous allegations of corruptlon involving

Local 282 and its offlcers. ,

his broad experience in the fﬁéld\of labor relations in the
; Constructlon Industry in. theéuew York City area.
J x
He and Ronald Schiavone were the two partners who built
the Schiavone Constructlon Company from a company with a netr~
: worth of less tﬁan $20,000 in 1959 to a company that ﬁﬁf
b will complete about $150 million in contracts in 1981.
i (Confirmation Hearlngs, page 18). The two men together
; - own about 90% oq the company's stock. (id, bage 18).
; .Ronald Schlavnne is .a highly trained civil engineer
s ~ with prime respon51b111ty for the engineering and technical
: areas of thn/bu51ness (id, page 19). Secretary Donovan's
‘ .prime resvon51blllt1es were: "banking ¥elationships,
bondlng company credit relationships, acquisition of new
companies, areas of, ‘investment, labor relatlons, and labor
: negotiations.” (id, page 19). As Secretary Donovan
¥ ‘ explained to Chairman Hatch, his end of the business was
; the #finances and labor-management 'relations®, and. to
Senator Riegle, Donovan ‘explained: = | :

T s e e

l. -On November 30, 1975, Long Island Newsda ran
a lengthy 1nvest;gat1ve report (Exhibit E) on our
Fund's purchase of the Southampton Country Club.
It stated that Newsday had uncovered "a.close and
continuing relationship between John Cody,..., and
‘Carlo Gambino, the No. 1 man in organlzed crime
in the United States.”

R DA R

5

2. The Ways and Means”testlmony discussed above was
covered in the Newark Star-Ledger, New York Tlmes,
< New York Daily News, Newsday, and the Mt. Vernon

Dallz Argus.,

3. The media also covered tve decision of Judqe
' Mishler in August, 1978 ‘in Marshall v. Teamsters ;
Local 282 Pen51on Trust Fund. o o ‘ X

S o N
In

L Senator. Riegle. I don't want to pursue this, but just S

as a poznt of fact, am I correct in understanding you

were in charge of labor relations within the,company?

P “ Mr. Donovan. Well, in charge of labor relations in the b ;
sense that I was deeply involved in the labor negotlatlng- }
processes, mainly with the GCA, which is the assoclatlon '
of" ‘general contractors, and I served on labor - ‘ B :

© committees in the negotlatlon of agreements. : 6. ) o

4, On September 27, 1978, Bruce Kay, ‘a Local 282 Business

© Agent (and the chauffeur for Local President John
Cody) was indicted for murder along with two other
Construction Industry Union officials (See exhlblt L,
an article from NeWSdaz discussing the charges).

o
-
13
e e G VI o e g g

TR

_ Nomination Hearlngs, page 138.

Q
[

AT
“

ERR T (1 ’ 5. . On November 6, 13, and 20, 1978, the Village Voice
L : ran front-page drticles on corruption in Local 282.

D

. “\\ _ . . 6~ On December 3, 1978, 60 Minutes <id a l7-minute Co ‘.): .
4* : v piece on corruption in Local 282, y o '
o ¢ ¢ % ' & .
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7. On April 6, 1979, Sante Nicolia was indicted.
Thls ‘was covered by the new media.

8. On June 6, 1979, Local 282 Business Agent Bruce
Ray was found: murdered in the trunk of a. car
at JFK Alrport, on the eve. of his trlal for murder.

¥
0

As the other. Exhlblts that we have attached- show, the
publicity surrounding corruptlon in our Local has continued
right up to the present. v ; o

IIT. THE LABOR DEPARTMENT. SHOULD TAKE STRONG STEPS TO-

ROGT OUT CORRUPTION IN LOCAL 282. 7
. 'The Labor Department should sue the Trustees ‘of Local
282's Funds and seek the follow1ng rellef. .

A Relnbursement of all monles lost in connectlon Wlth
’ the Hyman®Green deal- .

ol

Bj _Reimbursement of all 1osses suffered as a result of

the Des Plaines deal.

C. Ouster of the current Tristees and the app01ntment
of "independent profes51onals to’ run the Fund and
take the follow1ng steps:’ = ) o

. 1. Send to the membersh;p an 1n1t1a1 account;ng,
o . IN PLAIN ENGLISH, of the Fund's: condition,

any irregularities or' shortages and follow-up

quarter]y reports-

2. Systematlcally audit all employers ard ‘set up
. "'strlct auditing procedures, :

3."Dev1se a plan to make the most out of the
Southampton Golf CQursz

I beg the Commlttee s forglveness for the length of
this submission. Both.John Kuebler ‘and myself thank you
for your -interest in the well-berng of Amerlcan workers
and thelr famllles.. : . :

If I can be of any further a551stance to this Commlttee,
please let me know. , o .

“'Very“trhly'yours;f

»Ted,Katsaros
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UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT
ZASTERN DISTRICT OF BEW YORK ,
____________ T G
TNITED STATES' OF AMERICA ' ;SUPERSEDING‘
‘ i . , ; _ INDIC e
”—aacalnst-f . e B ~ INDICTMENT.,
1y »" i . . “ . o Cr NO
SAXTIE NICOLIA, - (18 U.STC. 3T
ZIM TRANSIT sz, ING. (18 U.S.C.. §1§§{
, 18 U.S.C. §2
= -Defendants. ; : o §2)
IR e e e St T e I L -
THE GRAND JURY. CHARGES:
INTRODUCTION. -

At all tlmes material to. thls Indlc“ment and -

zspeczrlcqlTy from on or about January 1,. 1974 to on or about

Deceuoer 31 1977

1. Local 282, International Brdtherhoqd of Teamsters,

Cpctrreurs andvWErehgpsemen ("Local 282") was a labor organization

headquartered at.1975 Linden Boulevard,. Elmont, 'NveYork'~
within the Pastern Dlstrlct of New York, and was an employee

or~an12atlop engaged in commerce and in an industry affectlng

. Commerce within the meaning of Title 29, Uhlted States Code,"

Sectlon 302 303 1002 and 1003

2. The Local 282 Pension, Trust. Fund (”Pen31on .

"W

d"), Welrare Trust Fund ("Welfare Fund'"), and Supplemental

'unemplovment Benefit Trust Fund (”SUB Fund"), also located

at 1975 Llnden Boulevard Elmont, New York, were employee ' -

beﬁef;t plans (hereln rter.collectlvelylreferrsg,CO:as.the
-"'Local 282 Funds') within the meaning the Title 29, United °
States Code, Sections 203, 303, 1002 and 1003,

. 3. The Local 282 Funds were required to publish
and rlle anwual reports with the Secretary of Labor pursuant

to the prov1310ns of Tltle 29; United States Code, Sectionus

’JPQ to 307 and 1021 to 1026 ' i

.
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4. The defendant ELM TRANSIT MIX, "INC. ("zlm .
swt”), located at 315 Cord Avenue, Baoy101 New York,
was a ready mlx concrete cohpany lncorpor ted w1tnln@the

State of New York -that had a collectlve bergeining azgreement,

“known as the Ready Mix Concrete, Sand, Gravel, Asohalt"andeulk

Cement‘1972—1975 Contract (and renegotlated for Lhe yeaazs

~197D 1978) whereby 21l nlm Tran31t truck drlve*s wele to be

represented‘exclu51vely by Local 282.

'S.h-NiCOIia Ready Mix,'Inc..andvAdvanced Reaéy :

‘Mix, Ine. were corporations incorporated within the State of

New York. . .

. 6. Defendant SANTE NICOLIA was the principal
officer ‘operator and employee of ELM TRALSIT Nlcolfa Ready
¥ix; Inc. and Advanced Ready Mix, Inc. and was a 51gnatoly
to the collective bargaining agreement bELWEEHAE%M TRANSIT
and Local 282. - . “ k A u

7. A condition” of the exc1u51ve collectlve barwa11lng

_relationship betweén SANTE 'NICOLIA, ELM TRANSIT and Loc 28@

o ©

' was that ELM TRANSIT would remit pen31on wel are add SLoplemental

unelployment bentfit contrlhutlons to the Local 282 :anaced F} S
1 : ’.1

‘V
]
Pension, Welfare and SUB Funds on behalf of employees ‘and snﬁh ;J~

contrlbutlons were- calculated on the bas1s of the number of
hours or days worked by each,emoloyee . |
: ”‘8. To fac111tate the collectlon of coatr’ottlons,'
the Local 282 Funds prov1ded SANTE NICOLIA‘and ELM ”RAXSLT
w1th pre prlnted monthly remlttance forms (herelnafter v
remlttance statements") on_ xhlch to report tne nu:ber of
hours worked by each employee dnrlng that perlod and to ’
calculate the amount of the employer s contrlbutlon to the “

L‘l‘j.nds, > SR o ,i;: o

e A IR

" * . RS |

R e o
=y .

T 199
0
9. The remittance: statemeﬁts(SLb_ltted by ELM
. lRANSIT to. the Local 282 Funds for the year 1974 were. documents
_requlred,to benkept as part‘of the“records‘ol:the Finds pursuent
@ to the"Weltare’and»Pension Plans Disclosure Act of -1958, as
s'amended,by_Public,Law 87-420 of 1962 (herelna ter ”the WPPDA'Y,
znd were,documedtslnecessary to%verlfy, explain, clarify and
check for accuracy and completeness‘the annual report required .
for that year. lf,v; | n
lQ. The remlttance statements submltted by EEM
'TRANSIT to the Local 282 Funds for the years 1975 and 1976
~were documents requlred.to be kept as part of the recordsaéi the
'.Funds pursuant,to Title I of the Employee Retirement Income-
Securlty Act of 1974 (hereinafter "ERISA"), and were documents“/¢:
necessary to: verify, explaln, clarlfy and check” for atcuracy. /M
-and completeness the annual reoorts reqtﬂred for those years.'/
COUNT ONE-
.- On or about:and‘betgeenﬂthe 1st day of January,
1974 andkthe 31st day'of'December‘.1974~“both‘dates”being
: approx1mate and 1nclus1ve withim the Eastern District of ¢
"New York and elsewhere the defendantSbeNTE NICOLIA: and. ELM
TRANSIT dld know1ngly, wilfully and unla ’TLlly make false
;‘statements and representatlons of fact ln the monthly. remlttance
,lstatements;submltted,by‘ELM‘TRANSIT,to,thevLocal 282.Eunds.n
for‘thefyear;l§74; knowing them to be false, and did conceal,
uicover‘gp and,fall tg,disclose,facts,vthe;disclosure of whlch v
was réQuired hy the-WPPDA*andgwas necessary:to verifyivexPlain,
clarlfy and check for accuracy and completeness the annual -
report for. the year 1974, by maklng,and causing to be made.
false statements and OmlSSlonS of‘materlal'ﬁacts;on the -
aforesald remlttance statements., _ - ';' D e 5

(Tltle 18 United Stétes“Code, ‘Sections 1027 -end 2)

A
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COLNT TWO

On or about the between’ the lst day of Janvery,

1975 and the 31st day of December, 1975, both dates beimg.

epproximate and inclusive, within'the Eastern District of

the defendznts SANTE NICOL I andé . .EiM

o

TRANSIT did knnwingly, wilfuily and unlawlully make falsa
statements and representations of fact in the monthiy semittance
statements‘submitted_bvaLM’TRANSIT to the Local 282 Fuads»for‘
the year 1975, knowing:theavto be falseifand did con%eal, éover'

up end fail®“to disclose facts, the disclosure of which ¥as o

- required by ERISA and was necessary to verify, explain, clarify

4\

1976 and the 3lst day of December, 1976, both dates deing

.znd check for accuracy and completeness the annual“repo::dfor'

P : R . - : ) :
the year 1975; by mzking znd causing to be made false stageaents

&nd omissions of material £ tzmce

aets’ on tHe aforesald remit

statements.

(Tltle 18, Unlted States Code, Sections 1827 zaé é)z

- S COU\”I‘ _THREE ,
On'or'about znd between the lst day of January,m N
-—-\-_c

approximate and inclusive, within the Eastern Distriet cf "W
: !

New York: and elsewhere, the defendants SANTE NICOLIZ and D

#,TRANSIT dld know1ngly, W11fully znd unlawfully make -arse -

‘cover up and-

SLatements and representatwons of fect in the monchlv re=ittance
statements submltced by ELM,LRANSIT to the Local 282 Ftncs T
for the-year 1976, knowlng,tnem to be false, and - did comceal,

fzil to disclose facts, the disclosure of'which

\n"as required by‘ERISA‘and was necessary to verify; explain,

= clarlfy an check for accuracy and completeness the 'annia

repért for the year 1976 by maklng*and caus:nc ‘to be :ava‘

o

false statements and o:1551ons of materlal facts én’ tbe

L8

aroresald remlttance statenents.': e : .

o : (Tltle 18 Unlted States Code; Sectlon 10?7 2né 2)

3
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COUNT FOUR
,QEOn'or about and,betneen thedlst day of danuary,
1977 and tHek3lst daylof December, 1977, both dates being

.approx1mate and lnclu51ve Wifhin the Eastern”District‘of

New York and elsewhere the defendants SAN TF NICOLIA and ELM

TRANSIT did knowvnOIy, wilfully and unlaurtlly make false

o

sta tements and representatlons of fact in the monthly
remlttance statements Smeltted by ELM TRANSIT to the Local
282 Funds forjthe year 1977, know1ng them to be false, and

‘did conceal, cover up and fail to. disclose facts,

the disclosure
of whlch was required by ERISA and was necessary to verify,
'explaln, clarlfy and check for accuracy and completeness the
annual report for the year 1977 by maklng and causing to be -
made false sdatements and omxsslons of materlal facts on thes
aloresald remlttance statements.v o o :
| (Tltle 18 United States Code Sections‘1027 and, 2.
. COUVT FIVE ‘
1. At all times materlal to this Indictment, the
defendants SANTE NICOLIA and ELM TRANSIT devised and 1ntended
| to dev1se a scheme and artlflce to defraud the Local 282v5
Funds and employees of ELM TRANSIT and Local 282 and

{lor obtalnlno money and property by means, of false and

rraudulent pretenses

representatlons, and promises,. well

know1ng that the pretenses‘and representations were .false

o

when made.

2. The scheme and artifice to defraud, so devised
and intended to be devised, was in substance as follows:

~

Q

o
N
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It was 2 pa*t of the schene and a*tlflce

(a).
to defraud tbat S.NTL'VICOLIA and ELM TRALSIT would and dﬂd

col1ec

enter into ive bargaln*ng'agreements with Local 282

obligating them to report the true number, of hours workec by
‘>84Ch ‘employee and to’ remlt to the’ Local 282 Funds the amount o

~of the emplover s contrlbutlon due to the FLnds Well knoﬁnng

that they 1ntenced‘to Lnderstate the number of hours worxed
by the emplovees and the amount of contrlbutlon due to the
Funds. .

(b) . It was a further part of the scheme and
artlflce to defraud that, in addltlon to the payroll recozds
eof ELM TRANSIT SANTE NICOLIA malntalned payroll recoxrds for
Nicolia Ready Mix, Inec. and Advanced Ready Mlx,.Inc., two |
companies controlled by SANTE NICOLIA but Wthh did not bave
collective bargeaining agreements with Local 282

(e)
artlflce to derraud that SAN E NICOLIA would and did a’ pit

It was‘a tuxtber part of the scheme and

arlly
allocate a substantlal percentage of the hours worked.b ELM "ﬁ
TRANSIT employees to the payroll ‘records of Nlcolla Ready ,‘

Mix, Inc., ard Advanced Ready Mix, Inc., when in truth and .ﬁ,

’ln fact all or substantlally all of SANTE NICOLIA S bLs.ness

x\operatlons were conducted by pLM TRANSIT and all or substantlally

all of the work per;ormad by ‘said employees were perfor:ec
for ELM TRANSIT. co

| (d). It was a further part of the scheme and axrtifice
to defraud tbat SANTE NICOLIA and ELM TRANSIT would and did
fall to record some of the hours worked by ELM TRANSIT eﬂployees

on the payroll recoxrds of any of the three corporatitns --.

ELM TRANSIT, Nicolia Ready Mix, Inc., or Advanced Ready’ Mix, Inc.

T T R Y L
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o
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(e) It wazs a further part of the scheme and

artifice To ¢2 f~aud'that SANTE NICOLIA and ELM TRALSIT nould

end c¢id ==%ke = d cetse to be made false entries on’ the monthly

remittance state—ents submitted to the Local 282 Funds by -failing

[l
on saic 5tate:e1ts the work hours of employees

2llgeated to Xice :a‘Reaay Mix, _nc. znd Advanced Ready Mlx as

well es

rh -

eiling €o report the work hours of employees—not

9

teflected;on the payroll

thereby unders

tating the true number of hours worked by each -

ELM TRANSTT eaployze end understating the correspondlng amounts

due and owing to tﬁe Local 282 Funds and cau31ng'certa1n

ELM TRANSIT e:ployees to recelve no credit toward their pensions

mder the Pen510ﬁ Tund during periods when they were entitled

B

to such credit.

(D) It was a further:pa?t of the scheme and

11

rtifice to de_raud that SAN“E VTCOTIA caused4false entries

to be made in the”books and records of ELM TRANSIT, Nicolia

Ready Mix, Inc., and Advenced Ready Mix, 'Inc¢., in order to

make‘the books and records of ELM,TRANSIT consistent with

the false monthly remittance statements.

; 3. 01 or about and between the lst day of January,
,» 1974, both dates being
approx1mate.aad.:nclu51ve, within the‘Eastern District of
Neﬁ York znd elsewiere,. the deﬁendants,SANTEwNICOLIA and -
ELM TRANSIT,

&
ics

and ertifice

Zor the purpose of executing thé  aforesaid sdheme
to_deftaud end attenpting to do so, knowingly -
p1aced and ceause to be placed in an authorized depa31tory

for uaﬂl matter lecters from ELM TRANSIT to the Local 282 -
Funds containing the remlttawce statements for the year 1974
mhﬂcn were tranué A pprox1mate 1y once each month, delivered
1 Service according to -the directions thereon.

8 United States Code,

gvit e Sections 1341 and i);

1/ ’ T

<Q

records of any of the three corporations,

N bvaL = S RMB S




R

W

L Bt s st

e
SR TETTL T

S AT

R T T R

R

e

: 2.

© 71975 and the 31st aay‘of December, 1975, both date
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COUNT SIX
1, Paravraphs One and Tno of - Count Tive of this

Indictment are hereby realleged and incorporzted as though

" set Zorth. herein.

On or zbout and be;weéﬁ the 1st day of jaﬁuary,
s being *
approxinate -end inclusive, within the Eastern Distriet of
New York and elsewhere the defendants SANTE NICOLIA and ELM
TRANSIT, for the purpose of executing the aforesaid scheme
and'artifice to defraud and attemﬁting to do so, knowingly.
placed and caused to be\blaced in au~authorized deposigory
for mail matter 1etters from ELM TRANSiT to the Local 282 Funds
'coptalnlng the remlttance statements for the year 1975 whlch
were transmitted approx1mately once’ each month, td be sent
and dellvered by the Postal Servmce‘accoralng to the
0
(Tltle 18 United States Code, Sectﬁons 1341 and 2)
' COUNT SEVEN = ° . [

dlrectlons thereon. - ‘ . . ; . »\

1;G‘Paragraphs One and Two of Count Five of this

Indictment are hereby realleged and incorporated as though }}

set forth hereln ‘ ’ ' ‘ T bz

2. On or zbout and between the lst day of January,_

:1976 and the 31lst day of December; 1976 both dates being ”

approxlmate and inclusive, within the Eastern District of

New York and elsewhere, the defendants. SANTE NICOLIA and ELM

TRANSIT, for the purpose of executing theaforesaid scheme
S I . : -

and artifice to defraud and attempting to do so, knowingly

placed and cause to be placed in an authorized depository

for mall matter letters from ELM TRANSIT to the Local 282

"~ Funds contalnlng the remittance: statements for the year 1976

whlch were transmitted approx1mate1y once each mcnth to be

‘sent and delivered by the Postal Seryice accordlng to the -

)

directions’'thereon.

©

(Title 18, United States Code, Sections 1341 and 2).

i

B

4%
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COUNT EIGHT

1. Paragraphs One and Two of COLnL Flve of this

.1clctment are hereby reallened and 1hcorporated as though set
Jforth herein. ' | |

2.

(/3

On .or about and between the lSL day of January,
977 and the 31st day of December 1977 both dates belng

Aa:proximate znd 1nc1us1ve within the Eastern Districet of

New York and elsewhere, the defendants SANTE NICOLIA and’ELM

“IRANSIT, for the purpdse of executing the aforesaid scheme

and artifice to defraud and attempting to do so, knowingly -
placed and caused té be placed in an authorlzed depos1tory .
‘for mail matter, letters from ELM TRANSIT to the Local 282 Funds
coﬁtalnlng the remlttance statements for ‘the year 1977 which
were transmitted approxrmately once. each month to be sent

aad delivered by the Postal Sefvice accordlng to the

éir -ections thereon.

J‘QTitle 18, United States Code, Sections 1341 and 2).

‘A TRUE BILL.

FOREMAN °

DWERD R. KORMAN
’3ITED STATES ATTORNEY
ﬁSTERN DISTRICT OF NEW YORK

&
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1975 LINDEN BOULEVARD .-  ELMONT, HEW YORK 11003 . (212)343-3322 - (516) 285-6650

- Noverber 16, 1977

_ Mr. Martin D,- Sass :
Avericen lansgenent Ent‘-zpr.,ses Tac.
475 Park Avenue South
New York, New York 10016

Dc;ar Harty, . .
There 13 a strong possibility thit tha Yund vill have to withdraw -
from the porttolio that you ménuse, cuproxhirtely 5 1,7%50,000,00

on or about December 1, 1U77 and & £,750,600.00 on or abuut April
1, 1979. :

Kindly Ldvirc"b r return w.il, 3T thene auwowntis vill be nvt.ilablew
vhen requested, . '

Also. conﬁ‘i'm; that if any seourdtics hove tr-'bé Lguidated, that 1t
will be done in an o;dcmv fasbicn, go thet the l‘unu will not BUs -
tain anyolo .v8 a8 a result of tha conversion.,.

Your“pror:pt reply would be appfcc'ia’;cd.
‘ Very truly yours,

- Loes)l 262 pension
; . Trust Fund o

Je/iw : John Cody
o Fund Mangeer

éc: J. Xenneth O'Connor, Nsq.
Mr. David Carceau

S04,
R

.

l{P AL 282 - WLLFRLE f‘NEE PEN "'E(BM ms, 1) HJNE!S

wsabl
7

1975 LINDEN BOULEVARD - ELMONT, NEW YORK 11003 - (212) 343-3322.--(516) 285-6650

November 16, 1977
Mr, J. Anthony FPorstmonn |
Forgtmamn-Leff Associates - A

767 Fifth Avenue R
New York, New York 10022 :

Dear Tony.

'.I‘here is & sbrong possibil:.ty thet the Fund will have to withdraw
from the portfolic that you nenage, aporoximately § $ 1,750,000.00
on or about Deccomber 1 197"? and § &, ?)0 000, OO on or about April
i, 1979.

Kindly advise by return mt *1, 1f thece emounts will be availnble

when requcnted.

fl

Also eonfiin, that if oy accuritic:: have to ha. liquidated that 1t

“will be done in an orderly fashion, so that the Fund will not suB=
- tnin any losses as & result of the conversion,

_ Your- prompt reply would ba appreciated.

Loa Very truly yours,

Locsl 282 Pension
. Trust Fund a

L@

Jc/3w e " John Cody
. Fund Menoger

ce: J. Kenneth 0'Comnor, Esq.
Mr. Avthuf Nickas

ey
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UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 4
EZSTERN DISTRICT OF hEN YORK

i

{e) (1) .

Income Securlty Act,of 1974 (herelnafter

'bistiict'ef‘NewaYo'k aner 5502(e)(l) of ERIS", 29 b
' % : [ : B

— e e e o e s o e i o . o >

TED. KATSEROS, JOPN KUVBdER. PCEVFT :

TROTT, LAWREﬁCE KUDLA,; and ChARLES :
CURD, as participants in the g1 civ.
meamsters Local 282 Der\sa_on Trust N
Fund, ’ H
P}aintiffs, : COMPLAINT
- against - 2
JOHN CODY, ROBERT SASSC, JCHN DEE{ H
WILLIAM ARGENTQ, RALFE.GUEZ RCIBy ..
HERBERT SCHNEIDER and LOUIS NEPPIL,. :
as Trustees of the Teamsters tocal
282 Pension Trust Fund, BRI S
r‘efer-.c‘.a."lts. MR B ﬁ L
____________________________________ x o

¥

Plalntlffs by their attorneys HALL,; CLIFTCN and

SCHWARTZ, as. ané for thelr Corplalnt, allece as follo&s,‘

IVTRODUCTTO\ R, o e

bl This is an actlor, by ﬁart1c1ﬂante in the Teamsters
Local 282 Pension Trust Fung (herelr:f*e“'"“und") fcr equtable
and legal relief from breaches of defendants flduc*a:y dutles to

e Hv by
the Fundt The rellef plaan*iffq aeek 1nc;Ld s restatu cion the

-defendants to the Fund, and tbe rewo a of é,eendan, fr
posztlons of flduc1ary respon51b111ty w1th he-Fund.
" JbQISDICTIOh

‘ o » . .

2.9 Thls act101 arlses under tbe‘nr“loyee Retlrement

§1001, et seg and thls Court has 3ur15c1ce1cn of *hls ac+1cn
under. 5502(a)(3) ana (e)(l) of EB IQA, 29 u 5.C. Sll32(a){3)

Veriue: 05 “this ac*lon Ls properlw la*d 1 rthe mastern

(e)(l)- g : I (; 5 . W v
V ' nLIES . v
,ﬁ$¢,;4:3:v PlalntlffS TED KATSAROS, JOHV KUEBLE ROBEF

g

| . RI lnants ln
TROTT, LAWRENCE KUuLA and ChAwaS CURD are partlc

or e AR T 7

S

L K
e

"EQIQA")r 29 ©.S. C'

.5, c. 51132

He;* «

and

tﬁe/Fhﬂg‘_-

S

4

W

: ‘29 U S. C §1104(a)(l)(B) (C), tbat a flduc1arv dlscha*ce hls

: ~NAPPI are members of tbe Fund's board of trustees and a*e

“cfor. a purcha)e money noee 1n the aroun* of the pL*cbase p*lce cf

, have v101ated the requirewents of SéOé(a)(l)(B) {C) of EQISA,V

'and aillgence unaer'the'c1rcurstarces then prevalilrg that 2
, prudent man actlnr in a 11ke canac1ty and famlila* w1th such
,mattera would use in the conduct of an enterprlse Qf like -

’character and w1th llke alws, anc byudlversxfylng t e lnvestments

209

within the meaning of §3(7) of ERISA, 29 U6.C. §1002(7). >The

Fund is- an employee'péhsion clan within the T“ea:u'.ncr‘\c: =2

7; SA ’
§3({2y-(3), 29 U.S.C.

ERISA pursuant to ERISA §4(a), 29 U. s.c. s*oca(a)

§

4. Defendants. JOEN CODY, ROBERT SASSO, JOEN DEE,

WILLIAM ARGENTO,'QALPF CUERCIA, HERBE T SCENEIDER and dOLLS

,f1duc1ar1es w1th respect to the Fund w1tﬁln tne reanlnc cf

ERISA §3<21)(A5, 8, U.S.C. §1002(2)(A)

'AS AWD FOR A FIQST CAUS“ CF ACTIQ

1
gt Plalﬂtlffs restate "and lncorborate by refe*ence

each and every allega‘lon of oaeagraahs 1 throuch 4 of tqe

Conplaznt hereln.

6. On or about tovember i5; L977 defe sa‘Lreed to '
lend $20 mllllon,'or approxlmately 36% cf the' assets o be FLne

‘at ‘that’ tlme, to a certain Hyman Green, in an arrangerene by

<§

which $3.5 mllllon was to be used forvEge;ﬁh*chase.o cert i

land in uas Vegas;, W \ada, and $16 5 mllllor was tc be used fcr
the constructlon of & hotel and cQslqo on tbe said Néevada lan

-and 1n addltlon said hywan Green was to take tit le to some =

1600 to 2000 acres of land in Long Island, Tew Yo*k,Ln eychange

$13 5.million. % 0' L o

N N 38

7. The conSmeatlon of the aforedescrlbed loaqs would

dutles w;th respect to ‘a plan solely in the 1nterese cf the -
partlclpaﬂts ana beﬂeflclarles and thh the care. Sklll nfudence.

o o

L

' of the plan g0 “as to Mlnlml"e the rlsk of laVUe lOaSGSq

s @

§1002(2)Y-(3) and sub’ect to ehe ceve*ace offf

T . “ S EREIN - : N o e
) : e

]

%,

i

g

SO, I T e ey ey

et
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29 u.s.c. 51104 (2) (23{8) - ().

‘llable pursuant to E?Isp §409(a),‘

- .each and every allggation'of paragraphs 1 th:ough,lZAherelgf“

: subsidiary._

L3
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8. On or akout August 11 ‘1978, tle Ho crable Jacco

Mishlexr,” Judge of *he Unleed States Dlstrlc* Courtofor’the

uastern DlStrlCu of Neﬂ York oe-manertlv enjoined the Fund

from making the afo*ecescrlbed loa 'S on the grounds that said:

transaot10ns.v1olated the flduc1ary requirements‘of §4C4(a)(l)

(8)-(C) of ERISA, 29 U.S.C. §1104(a) (1) (B)-(C), and ths Trust =
Agreement covering the Fund's operation.

9. " In the course of arranging the aforedescribed

prohibited tranéaction the. defenéants expended money from th

4

Fund, in excess of One Hundred qunsand (s1c¢, 000 0C) Pollars.

10. Th° expendlture of saig morl S,

22

in the arrangement’

of a transactlon whlch heeecbea defe“dant ' fiduciaxy dutiesv;q;b

a

the Fund v1olated the requirements of §404(a) (1) (B)~(C) .of BRISA, |

; 11. The expenultu*e of saic monies violated the

requirements of §494(a)(l)(A) of ERIe"(729 t.s.e. §1104(a)(;)(5)

of ERISA, 29 U.S.C. §1104(a) (1) (&) in that the exnenses were not -
‘reesonaﬁly”necessaiy to the~administration of the Fund.

12 As a consecuencn of the aso*ece5cr1bed v1oJaulons

of defendants' flduc1arv autles the Fupd cn vhose hehalf olalntlfﬁ

&

brlngs thls actlon, Has been damagec 1n the sum of Cne Hund:eg

Thousand ($lOO ¢00.00) Do;lars, for which defendants are personall
29 U.S.C. §1109(a). R

~AS AND FOR A SECOND CAUSE OP AC”IOV ’

coruo*ate by refererce’

'13. Plaintiffs restate and i

- 14. On ox about/Verchﬁlﬁ 1979 defendants capsed ‘the
Fund to 1oan $2 mllllon tc *he Des Plalﬂes Ban corporatxon,
holdlng company of’ uhlch tne Des Plalnes pan 1k is a wholly owned.
The,terns of theﬁsald loan lﬂcluded)the following*

’a) One Million Five Purdred ”bousand ($1 500 000)

Dollars was, to be used by the Des qulnes Banoornosatlon to -

repav lndebtedness, the remalnlng ELve hundred,;hcusand

- {$500, 000) Dollars was to be- added to +he caoleal of the Des
s R;

o

Y’?

6 =

i

o

RSN e

a s

enterprlse of like character w1th llke al

"the repayment cf the loan to Des Pla’res Banccrnoratlon v1o’eeed

Insurance Corporaticn and~the Tllinois

T T R i e ¢ A G 5 R 1 7 O SR R e b, ¥ S 11O
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Plaines Bank. g o W

& ’ . 3 »
B) A1l shares of the Des Plaires Bahk owned by’th

" Des Plaines Baqcorpcra-lon were pledjed as coelate al. The -un 3

was - also clveq a seccondary position on so“e of the real esta*e

holdings of Anthony Ancelos, then President ang Chairraﬁ of the

Board of the Des Plaineszancoiooration and

0

‘he Des °1a1nes Bank.g

c) Thé loan was to be renald to the” Fund by

¥

¥arch 1, 1983.

15.° .Defendants’

coqsunmatlon of the aforedescrlbed

loan to the Des P‘alnes oancorooratlon violated . the requlrexents

of §404(a)(l)(B) of E2ISA, 29 U.s.C. §llQ4(a)(l)(B),-thah
flduclary discharge his duties hl%h respect to a plan solelv in
‘the interest of the partlczpants anc beﬂeglc*arles and with thé

J
care, skili, prudence, and dlllgence Lpder the c1rcurstances

then prevalllng than a prLdent man ac+1nc in & llke capacity
and familiar w1th such vatters would use in the conduc* of an
16. In or about Februarv, 1981, defendanes gave
Des Plaines Bancorpo*atlon a four year exten51on cn . the repayment -
of the sald loan made to the Des Plaenes BaﬁCOIPOraulOn in

March, 1979.

17, The agoredeserlbed qvan*lnc of an eYtenslor cn

‘the requirenents of 5404(3)(1(3) of ER ISA, 29 U.s. C. §ii 04(a)(1)

18. On or about March 7, 1981, the Federal Deéosit |

State COmn1=5101er of

Banks ané soan Companies closec the Des Dlalnes Bank and

Ay
declared lt 1nsolvent

as a corsequence tnereof the Cas °la1ne~
Bancorpora ion has defdulted on the paymen* of One illllon Six’
Hundred Twenty Flve ThOLsand(SLG?S OOG 00) Dol ars of the loan

balance still owed to t&e Fund

19. As a consequence ofvthe‘violations of defendankts'
. a . !

7

SRR i
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fiduciary duties, as Gescribed in parag;aphs 13 - 17 hereinabove,
the Fund, on whose behalf plaintiffbrings this aetion, ‘has been 5." enter an‘or'der: Ny
d‘amaged in the sum of One Milli ion Six :hmdrec Thousand Twenty = a) awararnc- ‘
Th nd 5 _ : Plalntlff the e
,.5\, ; ynenses 1ncurred
. , = b them 4
Flve Thousar\u (Sl 625, 000 00) Dollaas for which _defendants are } Y in br“'gl"g this Su1t, 1ncluc’..mg reasonable attorneyS'I'
personally liable pursvant tc ERISA §409(a). 29 U.S.C. §1169(a). fees and lltxgati'qn‘expenses;_ P L : .
20. Upless. defendants are removed from their position 3 ! b) ‘awarding costs ard disizua:sex;e ts of ‘1
‘ ' EERERR Y e e ang ents of this
as flduc1arles, defendants will contln\_e to violate their & . E actaon;{ SRR s ” ‘ . . . ; . :
. : ) . < 3 5
fld\JClary duties under uftICP §404(a)( )(A), (B) and (C),.29. = g s e) retalnlng JLrlsdlctJ.on of thi ti : ’* ;
£ . o v Toe iy S a" J.On to L v
G.S.C. §1104(a) (1) (a), (B) ar\d (C); and will continuve to act in a } ,OVérsee compliance; and
. . . . -, - E - » E - )
i : § . . I e :
‘ manner which subjects a substantlal por_tlon of the ::u. d‘ T8 grantlng such- other and . further 3: lief ﬁ
. R s : ] 5 elie
assets +tc an ﬁnreasqnable risk of loss, “to the injury 6f the Whlc}l to th1s Court nay Seem JUSt and - proner
Fund, its participants and beneficiaries, and the piklic . ' . . . DATED' New York, New york S ’ : :
s . ; o e A D f i July 10 1981 E . o )
interest. . : T B /
PQI-YER fC"{ RL E o ) . ' @
- Y»PERBI‘OR_,, pla ntiffs pray thay this Court: = v - ; :
. , HALL,” CLIFTOM i
1. ter a j\lcgﬂent declaring that by ) : Attoéneys fg . &1225‘ Iigz' ESQS.
exnenﬁ:.ng Fch’. assets in arranging the lcan to Hyman Green E . '
! : & édefendants violated the fi&-uciary requirerents of §404(a) (1) (B}, T % !‘(‘i . ' i ; Y ~ | -
¢ B = sl . s BY: \ R o L i
(B) arnd (\,) of ERISA, 29 U.S.C. §1104(a) (1}(2),. (B) and {C); : & R ' [
‘)i ‘ : _ 1 -+ .. ARTHUR. Z. scm jyf E;g, T L
-4 \ 2. ‘enter .a _,Lc.onent uoc"a ng that by loaning g - ®. -~ A Member of the/Firm , :
N\ .- : 3 ; i ~ ..~ 40l Broagway, Suite 310
TWO hllllon ($2, 000 £00.00) Dollars to Des ®laines Bancerporation t! ! New York, Hew YOrk 10013 e
_ ! a8 (212) '431-8512
” in 1979 and ex’ce d’n the term of Saa.d loan Zour (4) vears 'p* ?é? i }
o i R "g ui’v S e
defendants v:.olated the flot.cla*'y reql.lre'reﬁz:s Gf §4"4(a) (1) (B} ‘\ (é\ o ]?\{:;
Y x-"_. j ) it o
of . . ER ISA, 29 U S.C. Sl;cua) (1)'(B) ‘;) 1 ; :
3. enter a jur’crr-ent herrane.-tly removing the - 8 \.{ o -
: : ’ . ll 5 ‘ :
_ defendants f om tbelrm _\sxtlcrs as trustees of £re Fund; k . : S ‘
T! . R A i ) '
' 4. eneer a Judc:'rent agaznst deFenc’.ants jolp._ly Lo
. % and seve"‘a1 ly in favor of the E‘\md in the af-c:t.r. of‘pne S ¥
¢ f Hunéred Thouaand (s190, 000 00) Dollars on the ',Eiz.x'st Cause of ‘ \“ E .
; Act:\.on and One 2.111.10:1 SJ_x h\maf.ed "‘Werxt:( Fi ve T:xcu é.r‘d : R % B ’
I . . ~ T Red :
{ ($l 625 000 00) ..ol_Lars on the Seco*\d Ceuvse o~ Actlcm as ' o . : ‘
e 5 compensatory aamages and O've t‘llllon ($1,0 00 OGO 00) Dcl.x.ar.: ; ’ i - ““ <
: S as pun:.tlve damages on all Causes of I—ct;. n; nd . ( fo "
o | CEe . ; et . oA ' » , v
e Tt ; “ 0 By f
1 P - . = W :
s _/// ’ | : ) ;
. { i . . R o i .
N ‘, :
e P : a :
B R :- W S ’ w “)
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{From Newsday, Nov. 30, 1975]
TeEaMSTERS MoNgY AND A GoLr CLus

STATE, FEDERAL INVESTIGATIONS OF THE PURCHASE OF A $6 MILLION COUNTRY CLUB
HAVE BEGUN . :

By John Cummings, Joe Demma, and Drew Fetherston)

The pension trust fund of the metropolitan area’s most powerful Teamsters Union
local has poured more than $6 million into a Southampton land venture despite
warnings by the union’s own attorneys that the investment might violate federal
laws regulating the pension funds. ‘

A Newsday investigation also has disclosed a close and continuing relationship be-
tween John Cody, the defacto boss of Teamster Local 282 and Carlo Gambino, the
No. 1 man in organized crime in the United States.

Cody, in an interview, defended the land purchases as legal and proper, but the
interview was terminated before he couid be questioned about his association with
Gambino, Cody said he would answer questions only about the acquisition.

The purchases by the local of almost 1,600 acres, including what is now the
Hampton Country Club golf course, took place between 1970 and early this year,
They were arranged by Cody, an ex-convict who is secretary-treasurer of Local 282
and now manages the local’s multimillion-dollar pension fund. The money in the
fund comes from emplayer contributions. : i

A four-month Newsday investigation has been paralleled by that of federal and
state law-enforcement officials who are trying to find out if any money from the
land deals found its way to organized crime figures. Police sources say that Cody, 54,
who has a police record dating to 1938, is a close associate of Gambino, the top man
among the country’s crime-family leaders.

Cody’s Local 282 drivers control the delivery of building materials in New York
City and on Long Island, and the unions has a long history of strongarm tactics.
Twice in the past—in 1958 and 1961—strikes by the local brought all building to a
halti,{ the 1961 strike lasted two months and threw 50,000 men in other trades out of
work. -

Newsday has learned that law-enforcement agencies are investigating the Hamp-
ton Country Club to see if the cluk has become the newest in a number of sites used
for private night time meetings involving politicians, mob figures, labor leaders and
contractors. The $600,800 clubhouse and outbuildings are more than a mile frism
Riverhead-Moriches Read, along a narrow, winding road.

The purchase by the Teamsters pension fund of the golf course and a huge tract
surrounding it is similar in many ways to the development of the glittering Colonie

P

Hill complex in Hauppauge by another powerful union: Local 188 of the Interns ¥

tional Union of Operating Engineers, long the fiefdom of labor boss William (Bi }‘

Bill) DeKoning, and his son, William Jr. Both union and police sources say thay'"
Cody has now assumed the mantle once worn by the DeKonirgs as Czars of orga--

nized labor on Long Island. Colonie Hill was declared an imprudent investment for
the funds by the New York State Insurance Department, which ordered officers of

the funds to sell it. Newsday has learned that the Hampton Country Club venture is

under similar gscrutiny by the State Insurance Department.
The Newsday investigation of Local 282's land transactions revealed that:

The teamster local’s pension fund, of which Cody is a trustee and since 197,3;

$19,000-a-year business manager, was warned by its own lawyers that its land deal-
ings might have- violated federal labor laws, jeopardizing the fund’s tax-exempt
status, which could ruin the fund, that provides for union members’ retirement.

Both the Internal Revenue Service and the New York Secretary of State’s office,
which regulates real estate brokers and salesmen, are investigating to determine if
part of the real estate commissions from the 1970 land purchases found its way to
organized crime figures,

The major broker in the deal; John G. Strong, had one story for Newsday report-
ers and another for the Secretary of State’s office on how part of the $340,000 com-
migsion was split. *. )

The man who brought Strong and the Teamsters pension fund together, reputed
Montauk motel owner Roy Norman, was not licensed to sell real estate or receive
cornmissions at the time of the 1970 sale. After the sale, Norman apparently ran the
golf course for a time, even though he had no official status with the club, union or
pension fund. ‘

Strong attempted, at Cody’s and Norman's behest, to recover part of the 1970
commissions that had been paid to other brokers. Why Cody urged this is unknown,
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?.mc; the brokerage fee would have been paid by the seller rather than the pension
und. AN :

Cody has been arrested four timeston burglary charges, once for grand larceny,
twice for attempted robbery, once for atiempted rape and once for attempted extor-
tion. He was convicted for attempted robbery and burglary, for which he was given
a sentence of two to four years in 1943, and was convicted of attempted extortion in
1959, which was overturned on appeal. While awaiting trial on that charge in
Nassau County Court in 1960, Cody secretly paid for a fund-raising party for Nassau
County Court dJudge Paul Widlitz, who was running for the State Supreme Court.
Wldhtz’, who did not attend the party, denied knowledge of Cody’s actions.

Co@y s relationship with Gambino, who resides at 34 Club Dr., Massapequa, is so
close' that Gambino was one of the official gresters at the $51,000 wedding reception
of Cody’s son, Michael at the Huntington Town House on March 24, 1973. Police
sources say that most of those who attended went in leased cars. The wedding recep-
tion was described as sumptuous, with guests drinking from a champagne fountain.

Cordials were served in chocolate cups that could be eaten when the drinks they "

contained were finished.

Rented cars prevented police from checking license plate registration to deter-.

mine the names of many who attended the wedding reception. Earlier, on Jan. 14,
1972, Nassau police spotted a car Cody often drives. It is a Mercedes Benz registered
to Cody’s daughter, Theresa, then 19, and was seen parked in front of the home of
Ettore Zappi, a chief lieutenant of Gambino who lives next door to the crime boss in
Massapequa.

It is the relationship between Cody and Gambino that particularly interests feder-

al andg’,"state, investigators as they dig into the pension fund’s land dealings. :
The local’s control in the industry is such that union leaders can make or break’

individual contractors. Favorable treatment by Local 282 can mean success for a
company at the expense of other companies that are held strictly to their contract
terms. An example of how well a contractor can‘do with the local’s blessing is
Joseph Muratore of Twin-County Transit Mix in Smithtown. In recent years, Twin-
County has prospered and expanded in a troubled and dwindling industry, partly
because ;ts drivers, who are not members of Local 282 and make lower wages than
the local’s members, have been allowed on job sites where other Local 282 men are
working. That normally would result in a Local 282 job action. Complaints by Local
282 shop stewards to the main union office about Twin-County have been ignored.
_As early as the late 1950s, Cody was a frequent guest at the Harbor Lights Social
Club, which met at a restaurant of the same name in Amityville. The club, which
met weekly, included labor leaders, contractors and members of organized crime.
Public-works contracts and arrangements for labor peace in the industry were dis-
cussed at the meetings. At that time, Cody was the Long Island business agent ™

the local and chief lieutenant in the New York area for East Coast Teamster boss
John O’Rourke. . ‘ : co

Harbor Lights was formed by a group that included Commack businessman John
D«ilx Ll{astro. ; - .

A longtime associate ‘of Del Mastro and a frequent guest of Harbor Lights was
ronx plumbing contractor Leo Imperial who police sources say is a close ga'ssociate,
of Cody, Imperial now runs the Hampton Country Club. C : S

The Hampton Country Club bears little resemblance today to the club that the
E:nslon #fund bought in 1970. The original clubhouse—a modern design with huge

ams and high vaulted ceilings—was nearly complete, but the union decided to re-
&leace it. The new building, much less stylish than that originally planned, was

gun in 1973. It is brick, two stories tall, with a well-appointed restaurant, bar,
lpcker rooms and offices. The golf course has been praised b, players as first-rate.

- Strong, the key broker in the original purchase of the club and 570 adjoining
acres in 1970, was also the major broker in pension-fund purchase within the past
year of more than 800 additional adjacent acres. He was indicted in 1972 in connec-
t}:lli(;g with 'lsxilxlsf%lkt l?ount‘ ’s«acqt;i}?ltlon of parklland at Tianna Beach. Indictéd with

were rother, thomas, then a'county legislator; former Southampton Tow

Cupevier Kaort Cimar, nd the Sy Ky e
ments were dismissed in , on ical grounds, but they have been take
the State Court of Appeals by the district attorney’s office. v oo " to

Strong, who had been trying to sell the golf course, said he was contacted in May,
1969, by Norman, WhOll’l he knew slightly. Norman arranged a meeting with Cody
at the Howard Johnson’s restaurant in Riyerhead. From the meeting came an offer
to buy the 183-acre course and the 570 adjoining acres for $3.4 million ir cash. The
golf course, owned by a grou that included some ‘of the original organizers of the
club under the name NGC Holding Corp., cost $1.4 million. The adjoining land,

B

torney ‘George Percy. The indict-

Ty o A

R



)

216

.owned by a firm in which Strong had an interest, D.LC. Realty Corp., was priced at

$2 million. Last year, with Strong again as brﬁkeé', tz}ile union bought 819 acres more
illi ccording to tax stamps on the deed. )
fmi-li%;r%%rg,msli;n,raonths bifore the second purchase, the pension fund’s attorl\x;lgy,
Samuel J. Cohen, raised doubts about the legality of the ,entlre; land purchasec hm~
utes obtained by Newsday of the June 11, 1974, trustees’ meeting show thz;.lt 1;31 t:en
cited “special problems” that could arise under the Taft-Hartley Act and t ﬁ ‘ei:
nal Revenue Code. Cohen said that the doubted the fund could operate the ciud
i ing its tax-exempt status. S o
Wl‘t‘lllf? ltllt;f.}ofsuncgl is engaged 1§ an income-producing enterprise [like the ch.g?} s tax-
ation should be expected. While no definite ruling is available on this subject, a lz'os—
sibility exists that the IRS may disqualify a pension fund, and this would, cause for-
feiture of all the tax benefits,” Cohen said in a memorandum to the fund’s trustees.
Cohen pointed out that loss of tax-exempt status would have grave qonseciilex%ces(i
all earnings by the fund on investments would be taz:ed. Money paid into the. g;x
by employers would be considered part of a _member s earnings, and theé'efﬁ-gl -
able. And, most serious, employer contr butions would no longer be de ul(\:T edas
business expenses for tax purposes. Tax and lab‘<‘)r experts consulted by ivgi ag
said these conseguences Wou‘lid C{:rigp%ef th:at);un‘t?i’., Whazzi éemployer would contribu
if he couldn’t deduct it for taxes?  one said. . ]
mlsfutc}i%f)lilr?i%ﬁf b; their attorney gave the fund trustees pause, it is not reflected in
the minutes. o from the
ok a 10-percent brokerage fee on the sales, split his fees from
19§8rg:1géswm}}ghtgt}1§er broﬁers who had been authorized to try and sell thc;c pro%erty.
Of the $140,000 earned from the sale of the gp‘lf club, $102,600 went to fE')ro 1\zre. herlrg
DeLalio and John. Cataletto and lawyer Irving Kahn, under terms of a Marc y
rage agreement. :
lggg;sggktzl?lgNevgéday that this agreement later angered both Norman tam‘:'% Cod¥
and that Cody told him that t?oeldmﬁ)lney paldtedeilhnz‘VIIGZLﬁ;Il‘tI)ea;:;vilmCral‘f;:lrit;1 grs is ;;:d
2" Strong said Norman im repeatedly, X
;r}x]c;r;ege psl'ﬁ: p?gssure on Strong to get the three men to return the $102,50({. S_trongf
said he refused. But in a letter dated June 19, 1970, one week after the hc osing t?e
title, Strong wrote to Kahn saying: ;;Snz}cxe thehglgsgng gg gﬂ(z}g t:i}:f t%grgo glsr?llis g‘i'on
o) informed me that I must do the rig L
E}ﬁgrgaléagaken from me in a fraudulent manner. He [Qo@y] has suggested @?ﬁt 11{1" af}ilf
money is not returned to me immediately, he will insist on meeting w1 ,
i o (and) myself. . .” L _
D%IS}?;J;} ,C%%;alc?:tNgma)m s);muld be concerned about the commission 18 a _mysterﬁ to
investigators, since the brokerage fee in _almost, all cases is paid by tht;l s§ etx;
namely the golf club. It is one of the questions being pursued by the Intﬁrg ) 'GI%S
nue Service, which refused comment. But sources close to the case sairl tt gt e e
has been trying to establish the ultimate disposition of the $200,000 that Strong g
t the D.I.C. property. ‘ ) E . e
aS'I?h?‘IEI({)g, like the s%)cré)targ of state, sources say, 18 trying to det_erx‘liung if any of
these funds reached the hands of individuals connected with organize (_:rlllmsﬁi.1 eline
Strong told Newsday that he split the $200,000 commission evenly w;'i : oreTE
Reality of Main Street, Sag Harbor, for which Norman, worked as a s t:smax;. I tg
firm iz headed by broker John Andersen. But in a letter to the secre ry_g' ‘%’I‘he
dated Nov. 24, 1970, when Norman applied for a broker license, Strong said:

real estate commission which the office of Shoreline Realty received was $30,000. -

; ne b th
t over one year on this transaction.” Other sources familiar wit
}:Vl’llg. gg;g;%%isgegelﬁave that );:Iée amount paid to Shoreline may have been larger
1 th 00 indicated by Strong. )
thﬁggic%%gg _of1 Ié{:at:e’ss rec%rds also indicate that Norman did not actuz(allllyah%% (z)a
salesman’s license at the time the golf course deal closed on June 12 an g 70,
and the license was not issued until a week later. If is megal,-accordmg_ to a depart-
ment spokesman, for a broker to share a fee gnth an unhcens’ed person. N
Andersen also stated in Normaml’sI apflic,agldon fgr- 1? broklgr as i%(:‘eﬁedg;::n , i(;lrxilgéxs,
f the Port Royal Motel in Montauk, worked 10 v )
gi%ugg%ffﬁigr%s ﬁﬁed with the Suffolk County clerk’s office show that Anderspnls
name did not appear on papers filed in connection with Shoreline until April 1,

1969.

The club is now run by Imperial aﬁd George Morrison, the club’s golf' pro. under a

very favorable lease arrangement. The. te}xl'ms call for $500 a month rent ux}til next
ne e which it will be $1,000 a month. Ce )
Juftfétagtt?tzg ?ﬁghpgnvsvil(lm' fu?xd took over, the club’s management was handled in a

curious manner. According to filed court papers, Normap hired a group of teenagers-
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to run the club, reserving for himself the golf-cart concession, even though he ap-
peared to have no official standing with the union, its pension fund or the club. He
bought some of the golf carts from Morrison. ,

The contradictions remain unexplained. Andersen spoke only briefly with News-
day: and would say only that he had given “a full, signed statement” to IRS investi-
gators. Andersen has been reported out of town for the past several weeks and has
been unavailable for further comment. Norman agreed to be interviewed by News-
day but failed, without explanation, to appear-at the appointed time.

Cody told Newsday that the pension fund decided to buy the land because its in-
vestments in 1970, at the time of the first purchase,” were “overextended in the
[stock] market.” He refused, however, to comment when asked if his son, Michael, a
registered stock salesman received any commissions in connection with the pur-
chase of stock by the union. ,

Cody, who was accompanied by fund trustee Robert Sasso from the union said
that Cohen has raised the objections merely to remind the trustees that they could
not go into any land venture that produced a profit such as a housing development.
(The union pension fund does receive rent from a lease on the club with Imperial
and Morrison). “We checked it out with all the lawyers . . . and they said it was
OK.” Cody said. :

Asked if the pension fund has sought a ruling from IRS on whether the fund
could own the club and still maintain its tex-exempt staus, Cody replied: “T don’t
recall.” As to how the broker’s commission on the sale was-split up, Cody denied
any knowledge of it, saying “I’'m not concerned [about the splif].”

Cody did say that the fund was negotiating to either buy more property or trade
~off 'some with a neighboring property owner, but he gave no further details.

There are reports that the pension fund is considering buying additional land
from a huge tract nearby owned by RCA Corp. Recently, Strong and a representa-
tive from RCA were at the golf club to discuss that possibility with fund members.

The money to replenish the fund comes from employer contributions. However,
one of the biggest transit-mix firims on Long Island, Twin-County, does not contrib-
ute because its employes are not represented by Local 282. Its owner is Joseph
Muratore, a close friend and a partner in two other business ventures with power-
ful Smithtown Republican Chairman Nicholas Barbato. There is, however, no evi-
dence to link Barbato to Muratore’s concrete firm or to Cody and his associates.

Muratore’s employes are represented 2{ Local 1424 of the Brotherhood of United
Industrial Workers. In 1968 in a National Labor Relations BRoard proceeding, Mura-
tore and Cody were accused of conspiring to force Twin-County employees into
Local 282. In a consent decree signed by Cody and Muratore on Jan. 22, 1974, both
men agreed to “cease and desist” from trying to force Twin-County employees to
join Local 282.

The NLRRB said that Twin-County, without an NLRB representation election, tried
to force its employees to accept Local 282 as their bargaining agent and refusing to
deal with Local 424. Three employees, who refused to go along, were paid $1.10 less
per hour than other employees, the NLRB said, and the company was ordered to
repay these back wages. . ,

Despite the fact that Muratore is still not affiliated with Local 282, and pays
lower wages and benefits his company has had no problems with Cody, who normally
calls his men off the job when a non-Local 282 truck enters a construction site. One
industry source said: “Twin-County goes anywhere it wants . . . [a 282 shop ste-
ward] stopped a Twin-County truck because the driver didn’t have a 282 [dues] book
and called the union hall and asked them what to to do, and the hall told him to
mind his own goddam business.” :

Since the NLRB consent decree was signed, in January, 1974, Muratore has re-
ceived contracts worth more than $2.5 million for work on the Southwest Sewer Dis-
trict. He has recently been designated as the sole concrete supplier for the sewage

treatment plant at Bergen Point, the district’s largest single sewer project so far -

awarded. .

Suffolk’s Department of Environmental Conservation, which is building the proj-
ect, estimates that 60,000 cubic yards of concrete will be required to build the treat-
ment plant. At current rates Muratore is paid $25 per cubic yard. In addition, in
1974 alone, Muratore's firm earned almost $450,000 from the county for concrete
used on county road jobs and for the Suffolk Community College’s campuses under
construction near Riverhead and Brentwood. )

Muratore, who went broke in the 1950s, has risen coincidentally in stature with
Barbato, who became Smithtown leader in 1965 and is now considered a man with

political power equaled in Suffolk only by Perry B. Duryea (R-Montauk), the Assem-
bly minority leader. :
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He is a business partner with Barbato in Island Ford Tractor Sales Inc. in Calver-
ton, which sells heavy construction equipment along with farm 1mp1ements and in
Atlantic Helicopter which advertises itself as a crop sprayer.

The house on the bank of Heady Creek is magnificent:

It is almost hidden from the street, but the view from across the quiet waters of
the creek is unobstructed: the two stories of brick and shingle, the enormous stone
chimney,-the well-tended grounds sweeping down to the shore. John Cody has a
house that he can be proud of.

The house, which is 125 feet long owes much to its builder-contractor, Herbert T.
Schneider, who employs teamsters from Cody’s Local 282. Although Cody denies
that Schneider built it, Schneider’s name is on the village building permit applica-
tion as builder of the home. In 1968 when the home was built, the firm, H. T.
Schneider Associates, did mostly curb and sidewalk work for larger contractors.
Schneider has since become a major contractor himself, thanks mainly to Suffolk’s
huge Southwest Sewer District project, which has awarded his firm contracts of
more than $24 million. He also serves with Cody on the Local 282 Pension Fund
board of trustees.

Nor is the house the only good turn that Schneider did for Cody. Two one-acre
Iots adjoining the house were bought by John Cody’s son, Michael, in July, 1973, on
favorable terms and at a favorable price. The seller was Ruth Schneider, Herbert’s
wife, who took a minor profit on the land, some of which she had owned for more
than four years.

According to the building department files in Southampton Village, the cost of
the house—built at a time when Cody was only making $16,900 a year as a vice
president of the union—was estimated by Schneider to be about $35, 000 (Cody had
bought the 1.3-acre lot in 1967 for $7,000.) However, village building inspector
Eugene R. Romano said that the $35,000 estimate was “a joke.” Building exper